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These are the kind of tax incentifvés tb restore preservation that we
thought of, and there are a good many more things that, of course,
can be done. “ e

May I just say, also, Mr. Chairman, this relates to Mr. Widnall’s
question to me a few minutes ago. |Inmost of the European countries
preservation is done entirely by government. In France, there is
some private effort but otherwise mostly on the Continent it is all
governmental. I was struck with Mr. Rains and many of us who
visited Austria, and I discussed it with the officials in" Austria, the
preservation officials—the question of yoluntary cooperation in these
matters and they didn’t understand what I was taj)king about. In
this country I think it is fair to say“ that over 60 percent of preserva-
tion effort 1s in private hands and| I think it should continue to be in
private hands, but the Government|should support it.

Mr. Barrert. The time of the gentleman has expired.

Mrs. Sullivan ¢ R

Mrs. SurLivan. Just a few questions, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Gray, does not the United States now have a National Register
for historic i)uildings? ‘ InE

Mr. Gray. Yes. e

Mrs. Surrrvan. Forthe record, tell us where it is located.

Mr. Gray. The Park Service maintains it.

Mrs. SurLivan. The Registry for Historic American Buildings?

Mr. Gray. There are two programs, Historic American Buildings
Survey and the Register of Historic Landmarks Program, which
actually involves certifging the property or a case in putting up a
plaque and so forth. But these itouch only on a limited number of
cases that should be saved in this country.

Mrs. SurLivan. ‘Tell us how the property or the house or the object
or whatever it is gets on the Register maintained by the Park Service.

Mr. Gray. As far as the Registry of Landmarks is concerned, the
Park Service has a body—I think it ig called an advisory group which
has compiled in different categories in American history those places
and sites which should be marked. . It would be those related to the
Indians, for example, and to the Revolutionary War movement. And
also to phases and periods in our history. I am unable to speak
precisely to the extent to which that has been completed and it is a
fine program but it doesn’t go far enough to accomplish what we
think should be done to put the imprint—to put the Good House-
keeping Seal of Approval on all the structures that need to be saved.

Mrs.” Suvrrivan. In other words, | this Committee looks into the
historical background, rather thanw the architectural’ value of the
property ? N

Mr. gmy. Well, the emphasis in ’qhat particular program has been
historic and I might say, Mrs. Sullivan, my experience in this city
has been that it is better to say when you don’t know something, to
say you don’t know. I think it is based primarily on historics. I
doubt that they pay too much attention to architecture, although in
the Historic American Building Survey, it is architectural.

Mr. Garvey serves on the Com‘m‘ittepe.

I
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Mr. Baggerr. Will you be kind epough to introduce yourself for
the record ? , - : *

Mr. Garvey. I am Robert Garvey| Jr., executive director for the
National Trust for Historic Preservation. “

The theme of architecture within the registered landmark pro-
gram is under study as is the themp on education. This program
will also mark sites of culture as well as history and there are, I be-
lieve, about 25 different themes and ithe program is roughly three-
fourths finished. It is anticipated that as time goes on, other sites,
structures will be found and added tp each theme and the program
is now limited to the finding or markjng the sites rather than giving
them permanent protection. ‘

Mrs. Surivan. My knowledge on| this subject is limited to the
experience we have had with a builditig in the central part of down-
town St. Louis that you may be familiar with., This is the old U.S.
Court House and Custom House. An effort was made to have the
building registered, but it was not considered historic. ‘

Mr. Rains. You have a champion here on that building. |

Mr. Gray. I hope that Mrs. Sullivan views that in the same light.

Mrs. Svrrivan. The thing that I wanted the group who were in-
terested in saving the building to do—when the decision has been made
to tear the building down and build fa new building on that site—
the first thing that I advised them wa$ to go to the Interior epart-
ment to seé if the building could be fegistered as a_historic site or
as one whose architectural designs should be preserved. Interior told
them that they did not quality for admission on the register for his-
torical sites which is, to m, knowledge’t the top register, but they did
say that the building had some architectural value. There was a
great deal of confusion in St. Louis about that. “

Mr. Gray. I speak as one interested+-may I speak to that? I am
quite familiar with the Old Post Offic¢ Building, and I desperately

|

hope that there will be a way found to save it.

The problem here in this case, Mrs. ullivan, is that the national
registered landmarks program has not }isted any Government-owned
buildings asia registered landmark. Independence Hall is not a regis-
tered landmark. In some time, as a result of this legislation which will
be before the various committees and I hope before the Congress and
Senate, House and Senate—such a sitmation could not take place.
Now, it is arguable whether the old postioffice is historically an archi-
tecturally important enough building td be registered. I believe it is
but the op?onents of saving the old post office don’t always point out
that it isn’t ;on the register, or is Independence Hall, or any other
federally operated building. There ought to be a federally owned
register—a register of federally owned uildings and-if this legisla-
tion adopted across the board I think there will be. I don’t know
whether this answers your question. : : w

You have seen the report. of the Advigory Committee to the Secre-
tary of the Interior which says the building ought to be saved, but it
doesn’t qualify sufficiently as a national landmark. The Committee
which makes up the list of registered pational landmarks has not
addressed itself yet to Federal buildings. |

: i
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Mr. Rains. May I interrupt here “t(‘f say that the bill which is H.R.
18792, which is before the Committee on Interior and Insular Affairs,
does provide that Government buildings will be on the register and
the reIgister that Mr. Gray is talking about, of course, is in the legisla-
tion, Interior, instead of in this bill, There is a provision in this par-
ticular bill by Mr. Widnall before the Interior Committee that would
put those buildings on the national register. ‘

Mrs. Surrivan. I know this bill that you mention on page 4 of your
testimony, Mr. Rains, would establish a National Register of Historic
Sites, but there is much confusion about what the registers are, and
what they mean, and what one has to do to get certain buildings or
objects listed. 1 wonder, at this point, Mr. (%‘hairman, if something
could be submitted for the record so that we know what the various
registers are and how they differ. | | '

r. Rains. That register now, and the people who make it up, are
only advisory. But under this law it would become more specific be-
cause they are only advisory now. | | ||

Mrs. SvrLivan. It Woullg need legislation ¢

Mr. Rains. Correct. Lo ‘

Mrs. SvrLivan. I wish you couid, Mr. Gray, with the chairman’s
permission, let us know what the Historic American Buildings Sur-
vey of the National Park Service represents, and what the National
Register of Historic Buildings coyers, and what the register is that
you have under the National Trust for Historic Preservation.

Mr. Gray. I would be very glad to. |

Mr. Barrerr. That may be done without objection.

So ordered. EH

i
(The information requested follpv“vs )

NATIONAL ;l.‘qu‘uf FOR HISTORIO PRESERVATION,
* Washington, D.O.;, March 22, 1966.

Hon. WiLLIAM A, BARRETT, N
House of Representatives, IERH
Washington, D.C. ! i

: | | .
DeArR MR. BARRETT : We appreciated th‘e‘ opportunity of appearing before your

committee yesterday and look forward to any further assistance the National
Trust can provide during:the consideration of H.R. 13790

In response to the question Mrs. Sullivan raised concerning registration -and
identification of historic: places, I attac! threfz decuments—two from the National
Park Service and one fromour own reprint series. In the reprint, “State Partici-
pation in American Landmark Preservpt}on,*" there are two paragraphs on page
211 that explain programs now in opergtion. It seems to me that these para-
graphs are sufficient for your record unless you prefer to include the more com-
plete description contained in the Park $er‘\}ice folders.

We are enclosing copies of| these dchments for distribution to the full com-
mittee. ‘

Sincerely, | o
GorpON GRrAY, Chairman.




|
|
DEMONSTRATION ' CITIES AND

URBAN DEVELOPMENT
|

[From State Government, Summer, 1965]

In this article-Robert R. 'EGamey, Jr., Executive Directolr of the
National Trust for Histdric Preservation, urges a largelincrease in
state action—along with frivate efforts and local and natjonal gov-
ernmental programs—to Jave historic landmarks in America. After
indicating the scope of private and governmental activity in this field
up to now, he emphasizes the importance of surveys, enabling
legislation and financial did as essential parts for a successful state

program.

State Participation

i Amernican Landmark Preservation
i \

by Robert R. Garveyi Jr. |

NEw YoRrk STATE was the first agency, public
or private, officially to preserve a landmark in
the United States. On July 4, 1850, General
Winfield Scott|came from West Point to New-
burgh to raise(‘ the flag over the first historic
house museum in the United States--the Has-
brouck House! which had served as General
Washington’s headquarters from April 1782 to
August 1783. In 1848, under the United States
Deposit Fund, it had been acquired from Jona-
than Hasbrouck, II by the Commissioners of
Orange County. The Commissioners, in their
desire to preserve the 1750 house, appealed to
Governor Hamilton Fish. He recommeénded in
a message af 1850 that the venerable building
become a state troperty, and a bill was passed
making the state acquisition possible.

With this ‘action, New York not only pre-
ceded her sister states into the preservation
movement, butialso the federal government,
whose first acquisition was Casa Grande Na-
tional Monument, Arizona, in 1889. New
York’s was also followed by the first private
endeavor, represented by the Mount Vernon
Ladies’ Association in Virginia with its rescue
of Mount Vernon in 1858. Almost a century

210 |
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lager, the National Trust for Historic Preser-
vation accepted its first historic ho‘use, Wood-
latn Plantation also at Mount Vernon, Vir-
girlia, in 1951. ‘

ther state action followed that of New
Yofk, but-over the years New York and the
states have not maintained their lead, although
mahy states have sizeable budgets for state-
owhed landmarks. New Jersey, for example,
spends approximately $400,000 a Vear on its
historic sites. According to the State|Bureau of
Parks and Recreation, half is private donation
andhalf is state budgeting, and the total would
risd considerably if much of the tinﬁe spent to
mafatain the sites were not donated|

t a September 1963 Preservation Confer-
ence cosponsored by the National Trust and
Colpnial Williamsburg, it was gencra}lly agreed
that, although there was a variety of private
andifederal projects, the states were lagging in
devélopment of programs to protect land-
marks. In addition, an ironic note was sounded
when New York was branded by a participant
as “one of the fifty states which had|done the
least for the preservation of its architectural
histgry.” \
\
|




RECENT AND CURRENT SURVEYS
Actually, New York State had a year earlier
instituted an architectural program in its New
York State Council on the Arts which should
help offset this charge—and, hopefully, encour-
age similar action by other states. Soon after

the council came into existence, it received |
letters and calls about the threatened and often |

imminent destruction of buildings considered
worthy of preservation. “The Council’s re-
sponse,” reports William Hull, its | Assistant
Director, “was one of agreement and encour-
agement which, in several instances, helped to
deter razings until a thorough study| could be
made by the local communities in question.”
A technical assistance program was devel-
oped to deal with the insistent problem, and
the category of architectural conservation and
survey was added to its services. Threatened
buildings brought to the council’s attention
are now referred to an architectural or state
historian, who is asked to appraise the structure |
in question. The report of this specialist is |
placed in the hands of the local ‘group con- |
cerned. |
The council’s first programmed architectural |
survey was undertaken by the Syracuée Univer-
sity School of Architecture. It was asked to pro-
vide a study of “Architecture Worth Saving”
in Onondaga County, to anticipate the prob-
lem of the razing of significant buildings in a|
typical city-dominated upstate county. Grad-|
uate students documeneed and compiled a list|
of the buildings from which approximately|
sixty examples of structures with merit were|
finally chosen. ‘ \
With a continuing emphasis on/ urban re-
newal throughout the state, the Council on the,
Arts instituted a second *Architecture Worth
Saving” study in Albany and Rensselaer Coun-‘
ties, by the School of Architecture at Rensse-‘
laer Polytechnic Institute. The council hopes
that guidelines will emerge from the two differ,
ent approaches to the problems of architéctural
conservation. Although the council is consid: |
ered a strong and well-financed organization, it
reports that no statewide architectural survey
is practicable within the limitations of its time
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and| ‘Pudget. But it will undertake studies in
dreas‘ facing particular problems in conserving
their architectural heritages.

| The program of the council and these sur-

veys lare sound, and they are typical of many

throughout the country. But they are only part
of what is needed: a very large and thorough
i;nrvéy to locate, identify and study all historic

uildings in the United States essential in
formulating a successful, nationwide preserva-
ion|program. Studies in such a survey would
provide data needed to evaluate buildings and
to plan intelligent historic preservation before
the wrecking ball swings.
| \Architectural surveys were begun systemat-
ically in the United States by the federal gov-
ernment as a Works Progress Administration
[project during the ‘depression, but few have
“becm completed. Of these, most are not current.
The National Park Service, in addition to deal-
ing |with its vast preserve of lands and historic
sites, conducts the Historic American Build-
‘ing§ Survey, a long-range program for assem-
Ibling a national archive of historic American
\arcl‘mitecture. Today it is one of the world’s
|largest collections of its kind—with more than
127,000 measured drawings, 37,000 photographs
‘anﬂ 6,000 pages of architectural and historical
|data for approximately 10,000 historic build-
ings throughout the United States.

Another National Park Service program con-
current with the HABS, authorized under the
sanﬁe Historic Sites Act of 1935 which author-

| ized it, is the National Survey of Historic Sites

‘ ar}; Buildings. Under this survey the entire

| field of American history and prehistory is
studied by themes, making possible a compara-
tive evaluation of sites. The criteria relate the
importance of the sites in history and analyze
their integrity or present conditions. A product
of |the same national survey, cosponsored by
the National Trust for Historic Preservation, is
the Registry of National Historic Landmarks.
Through the registry the federal government
recognizes significant historic sites; their preser-
vation by private, state and local agencies is
encouraged.

' [The Historic Ameérican Buildings Survey
h‘a“s had a seesaw type of career during its thirty
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years, and itioperates today on 2 modest annual
budget of approximately $170,000, or $3,400
for each of the fifty states. (For $3,387.52 the
New Haven, Connecticut, Preservation Trust
recently conducted an inventory which identi-
fied 750 buildings, and from these selected 150
New Haven landmarks.) An HABS request for
abudgetary increase to $260,000 has been made
since 1960 but this has never been allocated.
Because of the lack of funds HABS is reduced
principally to igiving advice and aids:to.others
undertaking sirveys, keeping records, and as-
signing several summer measuring teams to
areas and buildlings of national importance.

STATE-LOCAL-PRIVATE TASKS

This highly regarded federal program, in my
view, should be strongly augmented finan-
cially. But to achieve the needed goal—survey-
ing of all historic American buildings—the task
will have to be ;divided with the states. I would
suggest that the states investigate the technique
developed over the past thirty years in the fed-
eral work, for ube on the state level. After evalu-
ating the needs) each state should initiate, reac-
tivate or extend a state survey program, dele-
gate an appropriate agency within its system to
take the responsibility, and coordinate and di-
rect related private programs. |

In 1964 the state-financed Maryland Histor-
ical Trust and the Association for Historical
Societies of Maryland asked for HABS assist-
ance to develop.a comprehensive program in
the state and codrdinate county projects, HABS
cosponsored an kespecialy arranged workshop—
“A Survey of Historic Maryland Buildings and
Sites;” two HABS staff members spoke at the
conference, Théy presented a list of all Mary-
land buildings already recorded and surveyed,
displayed a selected photographic exhibition,
distributed survey forms, bibliographies, man-
uals, etc. Similar assistance is being given to the
newly organized Massachusetts Historical Com-
mission and to all states requesting such aid.

States should share the financial burden of
the surveys and jnduce the couinties to partici-
pate with matcHing funds in order to under-
take programgarid compléte others. A dramatic
illustration of the need is a New York City sur-

|
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vgy. When this six-year project was concluded
i 1957, with 300 buildings designated worthy
o§ preservation in the city’s five boroughs, it
whs-also noted that nearly a third of the build-
ings scheduled for the listing had been torn
down while the survey was being made. After
three years of study, New York q.ity adopted
pieservation measures this spring,|but during
this period, as one summary put it, “her build-
inlgs continued to fall like leaves.” |
ublicfunds effectively managed will gener-
atg several times the appropriated amounts in
new private support, as they have dpne in busi-
nebs, science and agriculture. Just as private
an{l public support exists for libraries, health
sevaices, education, scientific reseaqch and the
petforming arts, it is appropriate Fhat public
support be available for the preserving arts—
broadly known as historic preservation.

Many groups and individuals ate available
to fassist in such work, and many‘ have con-
dugted surveys—historical societies, preserva-
tioh groups, universities, the American Insti-
tutp-of Architects Preservation Committee and
its Jocal chapters. Many efforts, however, have
floundered in"well-meant attempts, frustrated
bed;ra_use of the extent of the work and its com-
plekities of research and identificatjon. When
the, Joint Landmarks Committee of the Na-
tioffal Capital Planning Commissi&n and the
Coélmission of Fine Arts set out to) inventory
Waphington, D.C. landmarks in the spring of

,it had to coordinate fifteen lists resulting
1 that many earlier attempts.

the jgold-bearing ore of the tourist industry—
bot@ domestic and international. They must be
mingd on the basis of a professiona}, orderly,
systématic study, as any natural resoufce.

PRESERVATION LEGISLATION |

enaBling legislation and local ordinances. His-
torig preservation legislation was upheld na-
Berthan v, - Parker in 1954. But, jalthough




Charleston, South Carolina, developed con-
trols as early as 1931, only fourteen states today
have enabling legislation, and only seventy
municipalities protect their buildings and areas
under ordinances, acts'and resolves.

In 1962 North Carolina’s State:Department
of Conservation and Development used a “701
Planning Grant” * to survey the historic area of
Wilmington, as a part of the future land-use
plan. The study identified thirty-five structures
as worthy of preservation because of their his-
torical and architectural importance. The area
not only contained these scattered historical
buildings, but many community facilities and
other houses constructed after 1900, which con-
tributed to its character. The entire area had a
homogeneous nature, and the report recom-
mended that organizing it as the “Wilmington
Historical District” would help preserve its
identity. i

The study also proposed an amendment to
the Wilmington zoning ordinance to create the
historical buildings district, establish regula-
tions for the preservation and protection of the
buildings and provide for creation of la board
of architectural review. This amendment sub-
sequently was adopted. The report further in-
dicated need for additional state enabling legis-
lation to empower local governments to play a
stronger role in preservation—perinitting them
to acquire structures about to be demolished
and to grant tax exemptions in-certain cases. It
emphasized preservation as.a cooperative effort
of individual property owners, local govern-
ment and community organizatigns.

FEDERAL-STATE COOPERATION

Bureau of Outdoor Recreation. Directlyland
indirectly the cause of historic: preservation
can be greatly advanced through federal aid.
With the establishment of the Interior Depart-
ment’s new Bureau of Outdoor Recreation, the
federal government has issued an invitation to
the states and other entities:to work with it in
“the race-for inner space.” The broad spectrum

3Grants for two-thirds to three-fourths-of the cost of pre-
paring comprehensive urban, regi and state plans are
made by the Urban Renewal Admi; ation of the Housing

and Home Finance Agency under Section 701 of the Federal
Housing Act of 1964,

I ,
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of prp?pective outdoor recreation opportuni-
ties iinvolved includes historic and cultural
sites.?
| |One of the aspects is.provision, ymder the
Landand Water Conservation Fund which be-
Came effective last January, for matching grants
to|the states to stimulate recreation planning;
‘ac uisition and development. States may allo-
cafe portions of the money they receive to po-
litica} subdivisions.
1 ‘An’iLng many state preparatory actions re-
lated to the work of the Interior Department’s
{Burean of Outdoor Recreation, Virginia has
created its Outdoor Recreation- Resources
|Commission, with a subcommittee on land-
arks, Ideas reported from this commission in-
clude iplans for a novel highway system to en-
| urage ‘travelers to-reach destinations by
slower, more roundabout routes. Reversing the
| trend toward high-speed freeways, the Virginia
| Tiravel Coordination Committee disclosed re-
| cently that it is preparing a report on “shun-
| pikes’—scenic highways designed to avoid turn-
| pikes|and capture more tourist time and dol-
{Iars. $cenic easements' along such a highway
‘cj)uld be obtained, using a tax deducation prin-
‘ c}ple‘ o make them'more easily available.
701 Planning Grants. 701 Planning Grants
‘ ‘nlay be obtained to plan statewide outdoor rec-
reation programs. North Carolina availed itself
| of such a grant to prepare a “Strategy for De-
| velopment,” and a resulting study concluded in
| September 1964: “State policies in nearly all
fields| are affected by federal assistance, yet all
| tbo frequently we are unaware of the impact
| |of this aid. So long as the state passively accepts
federal programs, instead of planning for their
est use, North Carolina will not realize its full
Eow r in the federal system. When the state

| T‘)es plan creatively. for its own future, asin
t

e ;(Ixse of Nerth Carolina’s ‘war on poverty,’
| it can serve as a model for the entire nation.” A

| number of cogent recommendations for plan-

ning|were made in.the report.
Open-Space Land Program. . Federal-aid
nds for preservation also are to be found in

‘ 'Gui’deboak, Manual and Fact Sheet on.the Bureau of
Ou,tdgor Recreation may be requested from the Department
Ti the Interior, Washington, D.C. 20240,
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the three-year-old Open Space Land Program
of the Urban Renewal Administration. In Au-
gust 1964, Commissioner William: L. Slayton
announced that more than 100,000 acres of
valuable urban open-space land had been saved
for presentiahd future generations in 177 com-
munities throughout the nation since this pro-
gram was infitiated. It authorizes the federal
government to make grants of up t0 30 per cent
of the cost of undeveloped land for recrea-
tional, scenic, historic and conservation pur-
poses.

Those made to assist in the preservation of
historic sites and areas of natural scenic beauty
have included grants to Columbia, South Caro-
lina, to assist in acquisition of Ainsley Hall
Mansion, of |importance in architectural his-
tory; to Alexandria, Virginia, to assist in the
preservation bf Fort Ward; to the State of New
Jersey to h‘el‘; acquire Monmouth Battlefield;
to Roanoke, Virginia, to help acquire 1,060
scenic acres in the Roanoke Valley; and to Port-
land, Oregon, to acquire the Pittock estate,
with a fine view of the city and the Cascade
peaks.®

Area Redevelopment Funds. In its efforts to
provide long-term permanent employment, the
Area Redevelopment Administration is also
advancing ‘hitoric preservation. At Pleasant
Hill, near u"exington, Kentucky, a group of
citizens succe¢ded in purchasing an entire early
19th Century Shaker village, Shakertown, by
amortizing the payments for the property over
a ten-year period. Having once secured their
option, they appealed to the Area Redevelop-
ment Administration for a low-cost, long-term
loan to assist in the project. The agency is not
interested in preservation but in the creation
of jobs in depressed areas. Pleasant Hill, lo-
cated in one of these areas, received a public
facility loan:of $2 million. It is estimated that
the restoration will-provide 285 new jobs and
will be visted by 150,000 tourists by 1970.

A technical! assistance project todetermine
the economic feasibility of the restoration ‘of

*Other ways in v;hich preservation and urban renewal may
interact are discussed in Historic Preservation Through
Urban Renewal, an illusirated booklet, published by the

Urban Renewal Administration, United States Housing and
Home Finance Agency.

|
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Ste. Genevieve, Missouri, and to Lievelop a res-
toration plan for it, was announced in Decem-
ber by the ARA. Its investment of approxi-
tely $30,000 is to be supplemented by local
nds, the project having been [requested by
e Ste. Genevieve Tourist Bureau.
Cooperation with Bureau of Public Roads.
reservation can be accomplished|through vari-
us cooperative programs of federal, state and
rivate groups. In May 1964 the United States
Department of Commerce announced a new
Bureau of Public Roads Policy derigned to pro-
tect parks and other recreational and historical
resources in the location and cozllstruction of
federal-aid highway projects. Fed¢ral Highway
Administrator Rex M. Whitton declared it
ould be the responsibility of each state high-
ay department to give public agencies with
jhrisdiction over these resources|an opportu-
ity to review federal-aid highway improve-
ent plans. The state highway de&)artment, he
Hdded, should make contact with these agencies
at the earliest practicable time, preferably dur-
ihg the preliminary stages, but inall instances
prior to the holding of a public hearing to give
ifiterested persons a chance to be heard on pro-
posed federal-aid improvements.
If officials of the public agencies/do not agree
ith the state’s proposed plans, Mr. Whitton
eXplained, the réason for disagreerhent must be
icluded in the highway department’s plans,
cifications and ‘estimates for ?rojects sub-
itted to the Bureau of Public PIoads for ap-
pi‘oval. It is the obligation of the state highway
department in all cases to show that due con-
sifleration has been given to suggestions offered
by the public agencies in question| The policy
applies to possible effects of proposed highway
plojects on forests, park and other tecreational,
historic, scenic and wildlife areas.
Five years ago, long before Mt. Whitton's
nouncement of the federal policy program,
nnecticut established such a cooperative pro-
in on its own initiative. Its Hightnay Depart-
nt appointed a liaison member to the major
historical groups in the state to|keep them
aware of proposed new highway construction.
Alnumber of specific successes have resulted.
Sqveral old structures have been saved through

b
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transfer of ownership and removal to new sites
~Leffingwell Inn, Norwich, Dudley Bucking-
ham House, Old Saybrook, and the Governor
Fitch House in Norwalk. The Goodspeed Op-
era House in East Haddam, which has been
used as a Highway Department records reposi-
tory for a number of years, was given toa grdup
of local people who restored. the Victorian
showpiece to its former beauty and use,

MANY APPROACHES ARE PERTINENT

Historic preservation can be approached
from many directions and in relation to many
programs. A successful preservation program
by anyone or any group, for any area of any
size, should include:

1. A survey and knowledge of the existing
inheritance, through study of architectural and
local history. |

2. Legal protection through state enabling
legislation, if necessary, and local ordinances.

3. Financial assistance, private or govern-
mental. ‘

4. A permanent plan to continuethe survey,
interpret the laws, and cooperate With the
broader community, -thus bringing |constant
reevaluation, as the community changes, of

]
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\what has been inherited and recorded on the
‘sqrvéi
| |In3ll of this, state leadership and action are
|of basic importance. As summarized in A Re-
port an Principles and Guidelines for Historic
| P eséjvation in the United States, published by
the National Trust for Historic Preservation
‘ 1a{st‘y‘Jar: “Every state should recognize historic
preservation as a legitimate purpose of govern-
‘ ent and should have legislation on its statute
books clearly placing administrative respon-
\ s'bilijy for the state’s historic preservation pro-
‘ glam upon an_appropriate state agency, and
c nféLring upon that agency adequate powers
and funds to conduct surveys, acquire and ad-
\ inii:er historic properties, publish informa-
| 'tion, |and classify, register and mark historic
| s*tes and buildings having state-wide signifi-
cance, regardless of ownership. The state pro-
| gram! should be coordinated on the one hand
with local voluntary and governmental efforts,
| nd on the other with collateral national pro-
an s.”
| | (A list of publications designed to aid in
}Lreg rvation ‘may be obtained from the Na-
tiion‘ 1 Trust for Historic. Preservation, 815

7th‘Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20006.)
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Mrs. Suriivan. I am not going to get into an ar, ment, between
our two newspapers in St. Louis, as to whether the building should or
should not be saved. Those who are expert in such matters should
help make the decision, based on factsjand expert opinion. |

Mr. Gray. The building still stands, at least up until now. |

Mrs. Sprrivan. Yes, it does. I sihcerely hope the controversy can
be resolved, for it is bitterly fought in{St. Louis.

Mr. Raixs. - You mean you are inithe middle of two newspapers?
That is a good place for a Congressmain to be.

Mr. Gray. en we were on the tour—when Ray Tucker—he had
been on the other side and finally T hdd to agree that we would declare
a moratorium on it.

Mr. Barrerr. The time of the lady has expired. \

Mr. Harvey ? | |

Mr. Harvey. I just want to join with our committee in welcoming
back our| distinguished colleague, ojir former chairman. |Al, it is
nice.to have you back with us. \

Mr. Rains. Thank you, Jim, I appteciate it. |

Mr. H4rvey. I could not help but think in listening to the dis-
cussion that perhaps all of this could turn the balance-of-payments
problem into a plus. The heritage of Europe seems to be what attracts
tourists. It is one of the reasons we have trouble keeping our tourists
here at home. Maybe it will turn int%plus.

I have one question, Mr. Gray. Where historic preservation is al-
ready in the hands of good private boflies, what action would you rec-
ommend that we take ¢ : \

Mr. Gray. Not any, sir. If they are good, stable, private bodies—
I tried to'say perhaps not too a littld earlier, that most of this work
should continue to be done by private individuals and foundations and
corporations just as most of our wholp society is private. I think the
genius of American society has been the partnership of government
and the private sector. Where a property is well taken care of in the
hands of a stable organization, I wouldn’t touch it. It is only those
that are threatened that we are conderned with. Does that answer
your question ? i \

Mr. Hagvey. Yes,sir. ‘

Mr. Rains. In connection with thit and supporting Mr, Gray’s
good statement, it is not the intended purpose of this legislation just to
establish museums, but we actually hope to be able to do what Mr.
Gray said with the legislation to encpurage private people who ran
them to do the things necessary to rehabilitate and restore only those
that would be in danger, as Gordon said, a while ago from being
destroyed.

Those would be the ones that would itake this position. I think you
will find a great deal of encouragement in the legislation to the person
who owns one of these establishments to do something about it/ himself
once it isnamed as a landmark. i

Mr. Harvey. I thank you both veryimuch. I have no further ques-
tions, Mr. Chairman. . |

Mr. Barkerr. Thank you. Mr. Reuss? |

Mr. Revss. Thank you. 1

I want to join all my colleagues here this afternoon. I was one of
the some 535 Members of the House and Senate who regretted very
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much Albert Rains’ retirement a cqupie of years ago. I knew you
could not keep a good man down and it was so good to see this magnifi-
cent; contribution that he has made to historic preservation. I want to
thank him and Mr. Gray and Bill Wifin‘a{ll for putting on our desks the
volume “With Heritage So Great.”} |I ?ke it these are for us. I cer-
tainly think it will bring a lot of joy to all of us. I notice that you
have some of the greatest writers in|the country, Sidney Hyman and
so on do some of the pieces. I will read it with a great deal of interest.

I also commend Mr. Widnall for %n?ﬂﬂ'oducing this bill and promise
him right now my full supportof it, ' '

I would have just one question of yoﬁ gentlemen and that concerns
the relationship between the Widna,ﬁ—Muskie legislation and the com-
Fanion bill now before the House Interior Committee. Is there over-

apping in the grant provisions to lpcal governments of those bills, par-
ticularly in respect to grants to local governments for projects for
historical preservation and grants|to the National Trust for Historic
Preservation to provide financial assistance for preservation profects?
How do those gear into the urban renewal features of the Widnall bill?

Mr. Rains. There is nothing, Henry, in the bill that is pending.
before the Interior Committee that would give any grants that come
under the urban renewal program. hile I have not examined it with
the fine-tooth comb, there is not any overlapping. The grants pro-
vided in each of the bills'will only apply to whatever the program isin
that particular bill. They are companion measures.

Mr. Reuss. Mr. Widnall, the grant section of your bill uses the
urban renewal technique which I ‘tgkélit means 6624 percent Federal
and one-third local, is that not right |

Mr. WipnvaLL. The intent—thatisthe intent.

Mr. Reuss. What percentage are|the Interior bill grants?

Mr. Gray. There is a—1I should|say there is an inconsistency be-
tween the two bills in one respectw‘ In| the bill before this committee,
any grants to the National Trust, i{or‘ atching ‘purposes would be a
two-thirds-one-third basis and the Interior bill has a similar pro-
vision—I beg your pardon. There are two bills pending before the
other committee, the Interior and Insular Affairs Committee. One
introduced by Mr. Widnall and one introduced by a request by Mr.
Aspinall. There are some divergen ief I might say in these bills. In
particular, in one case, the grants are proposed in a 50-50 basis and
the other two-thirds/one-third. T%lerye will have to be some recon-
ciliation between those. I am not|an expert in these matters but I
would guess from reading the three pidces of legislation already pend-
ing that there must.be some meshing, |

n specific answer to your question to overlapping, there is a provi-
sion in the bill before the other committee which makes it impossible
for a project to receive Federal funds from one agency when it has
received Federal funds from janother. | In other ‘words, no State could
go to the Interior and get part of {the money and then to HED and
get the remainder of the money. Tpe‘ are mutually exclusive by pro-
vision in that bill and should be, of coulse.

Mr. Reuss. T am concerned that there should be-uniformity of treat-
ment and it would not make sense for example for a historic build-
ing that happened to be in an urban renewal area to get two thirds
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matching and one that happened to[be out in the country to get 50
percent. [ would hope that perhaps!this committee and the Interior
Committee, Mr. Chairman, could work these bills out together. After
all, we haye done that in matters like the area redevelopment program
of the House Committee on Public Works. And it might| even be
sound to combine the two bills somehow into one, I would hope with
the approval of both these committees. However, I am delighted that
at least for 1966 you are doing what I wish we had done many years
ago and there would be many a fine building, including some in Mil-
waukee, that would still be standing that are bulldozed down|
Thank you. | |

Mr. Barrerr. Thank you very mu !

M(r?r Widnall has one or two questions that he may desire tojask you,
Mr. Gray.

Mr. WipnacL. This goes to both Mr. Gray and Mr. Rains.

The committee on its trips visited several of the Commun}st coun-
tries. We all know that ever since the 1920’s the Communists have
been very anxious to rewrite history and have it begin from the time
they took power. Is it not true that they are showing a great zealous-
ness in preserving the tradition of history of their country in many in-
stances? - Did you not find that? .

Mr. Geay. Yes. Itisinteresting thatthose countries—bear in mind
everything that is done there is done by the government. But for the
governments to have done what they have done is very interesting.

As you know, Warsaw was 85 perpent rubble when the (rermans
finally gotiout of there. The Communist government chose not to re-
place all of these rubble with new structures, but in the old|city, in
the heart of Warsaw, from architectural drawings and photographs
they have reproduced the city as it was, even to the point of ‘sagging
roofs, and leaning chimneys. The photographs before and after, you
can hardly tell the difference. t

That is reconstruction that is less dpsirable than preservation, and
restoration| is less desirable than rehabjlitation. But when things are
flat to the ground, if you are going to have it look as it did, you have
to completely rebuild.

Mr. WipNaLL. In other words, theylcompletely recognize tﬂe value
to the country in having preservationlof historic places and also the
great attractions it is for foreign visitors coming there ?

Mr. Gray. Both of these. They recognize that the people demand
roots and no matter what kind of goyernment they live under they
take pride in the past and their traditions and ancestry. |

Mr. WmNaLL. T certainly would like to commend you again for
your unselfish devotion and great atterjtion to something that fis most
important in America and as head: of {the National Trust you have
exhibited great leadership and you and the groups working Wﬁth you
deserve a lot of credit for what has been fone 1n this field now.

We have had a prohibition placed on us with respect to Mr, Rains.
I would like toask Mr. Rains one question. .

I know that you would like to answer no questions on a subject
other than historic preservation. But!in view of your own work on
this committee, the type of committee [it was and producing the fine
reports produced by the committee, I wonder if you have an gpinion
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H
that a similar committee might dojon new towns. This is a contro-
versial matter. I believe at the present time we need a study—an
expert study. Do you think a committee like this, like the one that
you have on historic preservation could be of use in thisarea ?

Mr. Barrerr. Mr. Widnall, if you will yield for just a second.

I certainly would be delighted for Mr. Rains to answer this ques-
tion. It is very educational to me and I am quite sure editfying to
everybody in the committee. But|when the former chairman of
this committee began his testimony he said, on my experience on this
committee a short statement right to/the point is very effective. This
isa very controversial matter and we ought to give him an opportunity
to return and answer the statement. |

Mr. WionaLL. 1 was not asking for an opinion as to whether he was
for or against new towns, I thought that with his very valuable
experience in this particular field that he might throw some light
on how he thought we might approac}i the solution to a highly con-
troversial matter at the present time. | | ‘

Mr. Rains. You remember, of course, the new towns came up while'
I was still chairman of the committee and I know all about the con-
troversy. I am not going to get into it one way or another. I will
say this, I will use the chairman’s words—it is a controversial, diffi-
cult subject and it does need great study, using his words, by knowl-
edgeable groups. ‘ [

Now, I do not know that I know of any such group, but if I were
still a member of this committee, I would want all the help I could
get from knowledgeable people. I would just like to say this—I
have been chairman of committees a long time in the Congress and
I know you are all smart and distin‘guished people and we held many
hearings while T was chairman of| the committee in various places.
But I never served on a committee| that worked more diligently and
manifested more real interest than the Special Committee on Historic
Preservation and if vou think that the trip that the committee went
on was a fun trip, you are absolutely wrong. When you do a study
which we did in 3 months’ time under Larry Henderson, you are
a busy man. . . |

I would like to compliment the members of that committee, all dis-
tinguished people, and they knew lhuqh mote about preservation and
restoration than 1 do and among those who were of great help was
Gordon Gray and all of them contributed greatly.

If I do say it, if I was sitting in your place, I would have liked to
have had that study on historic preservation which you have there to
guide me in my consideration because it is a well-done job. I do not
take credit for it—but the committeé |is truly entitled I think to the
thanks—not only of the Congress but of the people for a labor of
love. Thatiswhatitreallyis. | |

Getting back to your question, the more information you get on that
subject the better. I do not know how it ought to be done and I do not
want to express any opinion at all, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Wipnarn. One more thing, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Rains, it is always good to fee\you back here, either before us
as a witness, or counseling with u; in the office on the Hill. Because
your work, your opinions, your knowledge is invaluable to all of us

i
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. \
as members. I'will be very remiss ié I did not-at this point| say how
well your: successor has been serving; Mr. Barrett, as chairman. He
has a mammoth job in trying to bring forces together and bringing
out a housing bill like he did last year is very much to his credit.

Mr. Rains. He is a great chairman. . He looks the part, too, when
you sit down here and look at him.  He is a great chairman.|

Mr. Barrerr. Thank you very mu¢h, Mr. Rains. Now, you know
why I love the gentleman from New Jdrsey. !

Time has expired and thank you, Mr. Rains and Mr. Gray. We

are very grateful for the informationjyou gave. ‘
(The following information was $ubmitted for the record:)

THE AMERICAN INSTITUTE OF ARCHITEQTS,
" Washington, D.C., April 6, 1966.
Hon. WILLIAM A, BARRETT, ‘
Chairman, .Bubcommittee on Housing, Commitice on Banking and Currency,
U.8. House of Representatives, Washingbon, D.C.

\
Dear MR. CHAIRMAN : The American Inptitute of Architects, a professional
association ‘prganized in 1857 and which today represents a membershi% of more
than 22,000 licensed architects, appreéciates this opportunity to comment on H.R.
18790, -legislation to- encourage and assist ith the preservation and majntenance
of historic structures. o ;

ATA’s active participation in the preservatjion movement began with the resolu-
tion passed at the 1890 convention calling fdr the appointment of a committee on
historic buildings. From its establishment,; the committee’s duties have been to
foster preservation of the Nation’s historle buildings—particularly ﬁouildings
having architectural significance—and to encourage the establishment of agencies
to care for these structures. : |

In late 1933, the historic American buildihgs survey was jointly orgénized by
the ATA, the National Park Service and the lLiibrary of Congress. AIA | was also
instrumental in forming the National Trust for Histéric Buildings, a service
organizatioh!chartered by Congress in 1949, jwhich helps to preserve sites, build-
ings, and.obj significant in American histbry and culture. Other preservation
activities uh%?:taken by the institute include developing and maintaining a na-
tional roster|of 150 ATA préservation officery and keeping up-to-date material on
preservation ineeds, projects, and techniques. | ‘

To round out this summary of our involyement in the historic preservation
activities, we note our support of the work.$f the special committee on| historic
preservation ‘which recently. published their:report entitled, “With HeLli‘tage So
Rich.” The legislation (H.R.13790) pending before your subcommittee reflects,
in part, the recommendations made by this seport.. A bill to further implement
these recomniendations is pending before theé House Committee on Interior and
Insular Affairs. o ‘

As “With Heritage So Rich” points out; historic sites and buildings with
architecturaltand historic significance are frequently lost to future generations
of Americans under thie guise of progress. - Menator Muskie, a member of this
special comthittee and an author of companioh Senate legislation, recently noted,
“half of our historically significant structu have been destroyed. If we wait
another 5 years, there may be no need for this legislation.”

We support H.R. 13790 in every aspect anfl find particularly noteworthy pro-
visions in the bill to: ! |

Restoré buildings of architectural as well as historical value ;
Sell or dispose of such structures for réstoration to private-as well as pub-
lic groups; -
. Relocate such buildings without as well as within urban renewa{ areas;
Authorize grant-in-aid ‘credit for punichase ‘and renovation of historic
structures ; o \
Authorize grants to the National Trugt for Historic Preservatiop to re-

5 . |
lers’ of historic or archite?turally
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‘ |

Preserve historic structures under the, urban: beautification program; and

Provide fellowships:for architects gnd technicians in the historic preserva-
{_1011]1 eéi(;ld 1t1111)_on the ‘récommendation ‘oﬁ a |fellowship advisory board estab-
is or this purpose. | . I )

'On ‘this final ‘point, we wish to advise the subcommittee that the institute is
ready to assist the Secretary of Housing an ‘Iﬂrban Development in every appro-
priate way to assure the sueccess of the felgoEvs ip program.  The AIA in associa-
tion with its sister organization, the [A sqqiation of Collegiate Schools of
Architecture, presently awards and ‘admimgfters some 70 scholarships to worthy
students of architecture. ' Further, the ins tute is prepared to recommend to the
Secretary qualified talented individuals who would serve with distinction on the
Historic Preservation Fellowship Advisorwoatd. :

The institute has two suggestions regarding title IT of H.R. 13790, which pro-
}f)ides for the establishment of a NaTti?n‘ai Advisory 'Couhcil on Historic

reservation. i ‘ :

First, we note that with the excep Lop tﬂf Federal and private members all
Council members are appointed by the P}l'lpsiden-t from a panel suggested by
organizations of recognized standing in t eir field, . To assure that at least
two of the four private Council members ipre experts in the fleld of historic
preservation, we suggestthat they be appointed by the President from a panel
of at least four individuals submitted Fo‘iﬂ‘tly by the National Trust for His-
toric Preservation and the AIA, | ) :

Second, we suggest that the Council's lﬁxecu-t‘ive Director be appointed by
the Council from among qualified a ﬁca ts. ‘Further, the Executive Direc-
tor should be responsible only to the Qo neil. :

H.R. 13790 is exceedingly timely legislation. It establishes a program this
country has needed for years. It will pravide the toolstosave thousands of build-
ings which are uniquely American and which can never be replaced. It responds
to the alarm sounded by a¥rchitects, historians and others who have, up to now,
fought a generally losing battle against th(T bulldozer approach to redevelopment.
We urgse speedy enactment of H.R. 18790, | | |/

incerely yours, | |
' i Morrig KeToHUM, Jr., FAIA.

| i
Mr. Barrerr. Qur next witness this ‘%{fternoon will be our colleague

from New York, Congressman William yan,

Mr. Ryan. Thank you very much: | | .

Mr. Barrerr. We are going to give you as much time as we possibly
can. o]

i v
STATEMENT OF HON. WILLIAM F. RYAN, A REPRESENTATIVE IN
CONGRESS FROM THE STATE OF NEW YORK

Mr. Ryan. I appreciate your words of welcome. I am honored to
appear this afternoon, after the appearance of the distinguished for-
mer chairman 'of the subcommittee, Albert Rains of Alabama. I think
that all of us appreciate the great contribution he made while he served
inthe House. } Ry

I am pleased to be able to appear here today to testify on the demon-
stration cities program bill, ]t

I believe that H.R. 12341, the demonstration cities program bill, rep-
resents a bold new effort to upgrade the quality of life in our cities. I
need not dwell on the point that this country is a nation of city dwellers.
The facts and figures documenting ihi are all too familiar to you on
the Housing Subcommittee, to you whj have devoted so much of your
time and energies to shaping legi‘ﬁla‘ﬁion that would provide more
. Americans with better housing. | | | .

Although the Housing Act of 1965 contained new housing ideas, even
arresting 1deas, it is only now Wiqh‘théAdemonsbra;tion cities program
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that the need for a total approach!to combating the insidious but
relentless growth of urban slums and city ghettoes is recognized.

Therefore, today I will limit my| testimony almost exclusively to
the demonstration cities program. However, 1 also will discEss briefly
a bill I have introduced that would jextend the rent supplement pro-
gram to‘l?ous_ing financed directly orthrough loan insurance by States
and municipalities. Finally I will fouch on the sensitive matter of
discriminatory limitations in some Fdderal grant-in-aid programs that
work tothe disadvantage of large citiés. |

Last year in testifying before this subcommittee I addressed myself
to more than 15 housing bills that I had introduced during the last
session, most of which dealt with vatious aspects of the Housing Act
of 1949. | Of my many bills, one I have testified on several times is
that one (H.R. 3962) which calls fon the establishment of a new pro-
gram of [Federal loans to be made from a revolving fund set up to
assist with the construction and relabilitation of nonprofit middle
income housing. I believe that the {points I made in my testimony
on April 6, 1965, are still relevant toglay as far as this country’s over-
all housing needs are concerned. ith that for a preface I would
like to now turn specifically to H.R. 12341.

I agree with President Johnson, who said, in sending this demon-
stration cities program concept to the Congress on January 26, that
heretofore “the size and scale of urbpn assistance has been ?oo small
and too widely dispersed.”

H.R. 12341 nourishes the hope that{through expanded Federal help,
which combines ambitious physical rpeconstruction and rehagilitation

with effective social programs at evexy step in the rebuildin,
our cities may truly be reborn. § \

The hope is based on two aspects bf the plan. For the first time,
the potential scale of the attack on!urban slums, at least from the
standpoint of the plan’s intent, matches the magnitude of the prob-
lem. Secondly, the demonstration cities program matches the com-
plexity of the causes of urban decay with cures; housing,| welfare,
poverty, and education are to be dedlt with simultaneously by mo-
bilizing all government agencies, programs, and resources. |

With the Federal Government paying 80 percent of the local share
of all Federal grant-in-aid projects that are focused on the demon-
stration areas, for the first time the Jocal community can take heart
that ‘the probiems are not:insoluble 4nd that Washington will be an
important partner in reaching these solutions.

1 personally believe that, unless miassive remedial and pioneering
steps are taken to ease the torment of life for those who live in slum
neighborhoods, there are grave risks that these slum inhabitants will
take matters into their own hands in an attempt to alter the frustrat-
ing pattern of their lives. \

The bill we are now considering, H.R. 12341, has been hailed by
many as }fndma,rk legislation ; otherg have called it one of the most
compreherisive and far-seeing Federal programs ever designed. While
my own enthusiasm for the bill is nat without its limits, as the rep-
resentative of a great but embattled American city, I consider the
demonstration cities program a venturesome plan for the human and
physical renewal of our worst, slum neighborhoods. As Congfessman

process,

P
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from the city of New York, I beliex‘fe‘I a‘m well qualified to talk about
tge shameful conl(\ilTitions that exist in so‘many parts of so many cities
throughout this Nation. ‘

Although the Nation is now ove%vé'helmingly urbanized, more than
$7 billion of the Federal budget still goes to subsidize agriculture,
while less than 1 percent of the Fede#a‘l udget is allocated to housing
and to the orderly development of our urban communities. To save
our central cities, we must imprescf Jlrll on the Congress that massive
urban help is needed if we are “to make the American city a better
and more stimulating place to live,” a the President says.

Only in the last few years have JWE begun to legislate on any mean-
ingful scale for the relief of the city dweller. ;

or decades, Congress, dominafcxg by rural interests and parochial
concertzcl)s, hai'beer.l guilty of buryis 1tﬁlh:ad in th?t }sl)and Whlzn it };%s
come to meeting in a massive or 1 ative way the complex prob-
lems of our urban areas. Decayhnx %l blight an%. the terrgble gocial
problems this deteroriation brings in its train did not happen over-
night. Itisthe result of long years of neglect and official indifference.

For that reason conditions in some of our major cities can only be
described as depressing. Yet, at ‘tl‘&e ‘Lame time, the American city
can be tremendously exhlbaratmé, rom. which the rest of America
draws its economic and cultural ufte“ ance. We must not take the
easy way out and abandon the cit; b0 the ravages of blight that ulti-
m&%&ly Koulldcli con.sun%e it cdmpgﬁtetly. J e 3

e should aspire to assure that in our time the city 1s transformed.
Clearly, in sending to the Congress the demonstration cities program,
the President has demonstrated an understanding of the magnitude
of the problems of slum housing, uﬁehployment, poverty, sickness, and
illiteracy that plagues the city. Lf executed with vision and dedication
and, especially if amply funded, t}Pe‘ demonstration cities program has
the potential for setting in motion the ﬂlesn“ed transformation. Basic-
ally, the demonstration cities program acknowledges that if we are to
revitalize slum neighborhoods: = | || i i

We must provide decent, safe housing although housing alone is
not the answer. | |

We must upgrade education, alt; 1oggh education alone is not the
answer. ’ R

‘We must create new jobs and step
ment alone is not the answer. ‘

We must provide better healthlcﬁre, although this alone is not the
answer. !

We must. have the funds andypro,!grams for easing the pain of
p-olx\}erty, allthough ﬁgh‘gﬁlg poxtf}elfty a@one is not the .axiswecri. bl

o single program will cure the acute economic, social, and physica
sickness of the 5um or ghetto. ﬂ ill require an audac,ious, creative
plan embodying all Federal %r.ogram‘s in one massive effort. o

Therefore in the face of the need, the recommended appropriation

'up‘ job training, although employ-

is a disappointment to state it mildly. ' We must think in bolder terms,
in terms of larger amounts of Federal expenditures.

Many of the mayors of our bi est cities, in testimony before this
subcommittee, have already touched on this point. "Mayor Cavanaugh

of only $2.3 billion over the next 5 %Lea}'s for the supplementary grants
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of Detroit, Mayor Lindsay of New [York, Mayor Daley of1 Chicago
all'have stated with great candor thatjthe entire $2.8 billion appropria-
tion could be used exclusively for rejivenating neighborhoods in their
own cities. ; ‘

-Asked how much he believed New:York City would need| to carry
out one demonstration program, Mhyor Lindsay told you frankly
flhatzi perhaps $600 million would malte a “dent” in a single neighbor-

ood. 7 |
I estimate that with between 60 axnd 70 cities participating in this
program, as outlined by Secretary Rgbert C. Weaver, that New York
City canireasonably expect to receive over the 5-year period no more
than $250 million. ' That would amofint to about $50 million a year,
presumably to be funneled into more{than one demonstration area.

In New fgvork, it would be cruel and inconscionable to plan a demon-
stration project for Harlem but not ene for the Bedford-Stuyvesant
section of Brooklyn.

Reliable estimates place the number of persons in New York City
living in poverty stricken householdsiat more than 1.5 million. Fur-
thermore, it is believed that nearly 290,000 of the city’s 8 million hous-
ing units are substandard. New Yok City’s welfare program costs
have soared to more than half a bilfion dollars. Since 1949, New
York has received an aggrégate of only $286 million in Federal funds
for urban Irenewal, a program for which a total of $5.8 billion has
been spent nationwide. [ \

Clearly $50 million a year in supplémentary grants for New York
is not going to result in dramatic improvements in life in our slums.

In his message on cities in January 96, 1966, the President suggested
for the largest qualifying cities a program could provide decent hous-
ing for 5,000 families, rehabilitate hausing for some 50,000 families
and involve a total of 835,000 units or 100,000 people.

There are a couple of wiys to deal with the obvious inadequacy of
the appropriation. One is to pare the number of cities that will par-
ticipate, parhaps to a dozen or so. THe other method would be to in-
crease the appropriation. The lattdr course should be followed.
Either make the entire $2.3 billion available the first year or specifically
provide $10 billion over the next 5 years, a more realistic figure to my
mind. While this is moon money, only this amount will assure that
the entire constellation of Federal programs now available‘ can be
made to have an impact on the galaxy of problems facing us. |

But let us not lose faith in this un ertaking even if we cannot at
tl}lle (()iutset obtain the volume of mondy that is needed for the task
ahead.

I would like to turn now to another hspect of the bill that concerns
me. In his testimony on the opening day of the hearings, Secretary
Weaver said of the proposed Federal coordinator that w?uld be
created by the bill for each demonstratidn program : ‘

This legislation makes clear that the Federpl coordinator will not be appointed

until after the demonstration program is approved. The Federal coordinator
will not, therefore; be involved in the plamging and development of the city’s

demonstration program. |

I emphasize both “nots.” - -~

I am greatly disturbed by this statenjent for two reasons. It seems
to me that it is precisely in the early planning stages that the local

; |
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community requires the most help and 1g'uidance. Furthermore, with
the Federal Government providing 90 percent of the planning fun_ds,
Washington unquestiona»bliy has an bbli%ation to have someone looking
out for the interests of Federal taxpayers. :

The demonstration ¢ities cotice t‘ca‘lyls for a city to avail itself of
“the complete array of all exi}stingnge&eral grant and urban aid pro-

ams in the field of housing, renew 1,$ra,nsporta,tion, education, wel-

are, economic opportunity and related programs.”

Unfortunately, I have found that local planning officials all too
often are ignorant of the nature of the complete array of Federal
programs. Therefore, I believe that the E‘resence of someone with
an encyclopedic technical -knowl ‘d\%e of Federal grant-in-aid pro-
grams would be essential in the ea iest planning of a local project.
I am convinced that the Federal oordinator.can be more effective
in expediting and coordinating Federal contributions and technical
assistance if he is involved at the genesis of the demonstration plan,
not after the plan is completed. An amendment to this bill is critical,
from the standpoint of both the|local community and the Federal
Government. b

The Federal Government should have close control over the $12 mil-
lion in planning funds that are ade available by this bill. A co-
ordinator, who 1s involved in the ‘d‘!jv,éiopment of each demonstration
program from its very inception,| ‘ou}d be able to provide this tight
control. i

In order to make clear my recommendation, I propose the following
amendment to H.R. 12341 |

On page 8, line 21, after “program” insert the following: “and for
each loca%ity to which assistance is provided under section 5 for plan-
ning such a program.” \

This would make clear the coordinator would be there from the
‘beginning and would riot come in after the demonstration program is
planned. He would bethere from the inception.

At this point I would like to address myself to the prickly matter
of which 60 or 70 cities of the more|than 800 communities in the coun-
try that are participating in the urban renewal program will qualify
for the demonstration cities program. || '

Secretary Weaver has indicated that a city will not necessarily
qualify because of the manifest need of a particular neighborhood but
rather greater weight may be given to a city whose proposed demon-
stration or model can be expected to b‘g a palpable success.

Also there is a strong feeling in some quarters that the competition
for the coveted designation as a demonstration city will be on a first
come, first served basis with the spoils(in the form of generous Federal
grants going to the speediest planﬁdrs.

The overall demonstration concept/can only suffer if the quest for
funds is reduced to a kind of irﬁln'cipal foot-race among panting
planners. | ‘

The demonstrations must not be th?ught of as spot projects within
a city but as part of a sound, long-range plan for the entire city.  This
principle of master planning or total planning must not be sacrificed by
the desire of one city to beat another to the punch in qualifying for
supplemental  Federal grants. It‘ is just such disdain for overall,
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thoughtful city planning that has produced an impressionistic col-
lege of ill-conceived renewal projects..

The matter of planning is so impartant to our cities battling the
dual challenges of decay and growthi that it is the heart of the ad-
ministration’s other major housing bill:this session, the Urban Devel-
opment Adt. ,

I hope that what have been allowed|to pass the muster as workable
programs under urban renewal legislation will not turn up as demon-
stration city projects. In many cities and, especially in the city of
New York, the requirement of a wotkable program before ‘the ap-
proval of urban renewal funds was g sham. This requirement was
never a}f)lplied with vigor or enforced iwhen the renewal law was ob-
viously flaunted. | ‘

Furthermore, we must think in termp of need, not in terms of possi-
ble'successiin establishing the criteria & city must meet in or?.ﬁr to be-
come a demonstration city. The demohstration cities program should
have its greatest application and, hopefully, impact in meeting needs,
not pt'ovrdfng points.: For that reasog I support the amendment of-
fered by Congressmen Ashley, Moorhkad, and Reuss requiring that
the sections of cities that would qualifiy for the program be: |

Subject to high-priority economic and sdeial pressures, such as pdpulation
density, crime rate, public welfare participation, delinquency, poverty, unem-
ployment, educational levels, health and disease characteristics and substand-
ard housing. ‘

While I agree that it is desirable to{focus this total demonstration
attack on cities of varying sizes, as outlined by the Secretary, I be-
lieve that in each city the first order df business must be to meeting
needs—needs that are measurable as spgelled out by the Ashley-Moor-
head-Reuss amendment.

Let us not view the demonstration |cities program as a textbook
solution applied to essentially academfic problems. There are clear
and present needs in our cities. The ctisis on a Harlem is anything
but academic. The demonstration cities program could be a valuable
weapon in our arsenal, if trained on specific targets and not just em-
ployed as a scattershot attempt to perform good works. ‘

There is no section of any American city that is more desperately
in need of fresh approaches than Harlein. Harlem will have to be the
most important and ambitious demonstration project in this total pro-
gram, even though many months may gp by before a plan can be ham-
mered out and even though the ultimat¢ success of the plan cannot be
guaranteed. \

In any discussion of steps that can be taken to upgrade our cities,
we must at'some point touch on the matter of the rent suppiement
prog(i'a,m which was approved last year but for which no funds were
voted.

The President has asked for $30 million for this program and
hearings have been held on it by the House Appropriations Com-
mittee. I read in the New York Timeq this morning that funds had
been cut-by|the subcommittee to $12 nhillion. This is:most serious,
and if permitted to stand will shatter ghe hopes of all of us who are
concerned with the housing erisis in our big cities. |

I would like to take this opportunity to outline for you H.R. 13285,
a bill I have introduced that would expand the rent subsidy plan.
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Under my bill, rent supplements ¢onld be provided to persons living'
in housing that is financed. directly or through loan insurance by
States and municipalities.. | | | | i v

As. the law now .stands, only proj@cts“which\lmve loans insured by
the Federal Housing Administration or receive a direct loan from -
the Community Facilities Administration are eligible for the rent
supplement program. L {0 “ “ i ‘ ;

In New York State Mitchell-Lama developments, which are pri-
vately owned, constructed, and operated just as projects in the rent
supplement program may be—are not éligible because the financing is.
insured by the State and New York| City. Between the city of New
York and the State nearly 85,000 1unit‘i‘ have been constructed under
the Mitchell-Liama limited profit housing program.

+ This housing could constitute a valuable housing resource if it were
eligible for rent subsidies. Secretary Weaver, in testifying here a,
few weeks ago, noted that some 500,000 families are currently waiting
for public housing units to becor ‘# available.  In New York City
there is a backlog of 125,000 applications for.public housing. - We
should seize every opportunity to meet this need. Extending the rent
subsidy program to State- and city-financed housing is one step in this
direction. ‘ L] i) ‘

. We must employ every tool aﬁ‘ou‘r“ disposal to ease the Nation’s
housing crisis. | b :

Although hundreds.of millions|of dollars have been spent and lent
by cities, States, and the Federal (royernment in an effort to bridge
the gap between the demand for safe, economical housing and the
supply of this housing, the overall situation deteriorates at an alarm-
ing rate. o Pl v

During the past 5 years, in fact, JN@W York City slum housing has
spread more rapidly than it has been eliminated.: Unsound units

(exclusive of roominghouses) have increased from 420,000 in 1960
to 525,000 in 1965. ; N i

It also has béen reported by a. Spe{:i‘al.taslz foree on housing that
in New York in the same period the median rent-to-income ratio has
gone up from 18.4 percent to 20.4 L‘)fe‘i‘cent. ' v

Taken as a whole— ‘ Lol

The report says— | “
the people: of New York are paying ‘.‘h!righer proportion of their incomes for a
less satisfactory inventory of pousing t a}n they were 5 years ago.

Employment. of family rent subsidies is now viewed as essential if
we are to solve the total housing problem and meet the housing short-
age. For that reason I believe my“ bill should be given favorable
consideration. during this session, | |

Finally, I would like to turn my attention to three other bills that
bear directly on the great task of upgrading our cities.

Almost all of the major legislq‘t%on involving grant-in-aid programs
for urban areas contain limitations as to the amount of assistance that
any single State can receive, These limitations; which vary from pro-

ram to program, diseriminate arbitrarily against large cities in popu-
ous States. e —

For instance there is a limit, of 12,5 percent of the appropriation on
the amount of money that a single State shall receive under the Mass

60-878—86—pt, 2——27 Ik
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Transit-Act of 19645 a 12.5 percent 11' it of urban renewal fumds and
a 15 pereent ceiling on Federal funds for public housing. |

These limitations are out of date, apricious and ma,mfestly unfair
to our large urban centers which are njost in need of expanded Federal
Help.

For that reason I have filed thred blllS, H.R. 3968 wipes out the
public housing ceiling; H.R. 12915 strikes-out the urban renewal ceil-
ng; and H.R. 12823 eliminates the maks transit limitation. |

I hope that the Banking and Currency Committee will give favor-
able consitleration to these bills during this session of the ( Congress
and right the long years of injusticel suﬁ'ered by our most populous
urban centers. i

Mr. Chairman, I have not touched| on the mass tmncat Sub]ect I
have introfduced I R. 12850 to provi e for Federal contributions for
operating' expenses in mass transit. Senator Harrison Williams in-
troduced this bill in the otler body. I hope action will be taken

I would like to call the attention of the committee to H, R 7311
which' I have' introducded. It relates dlrectly to small rehmbﬂltatlon
projects under section 220. ' It would make it possible to build larger
units for families in urban renewal aréas. I would be glad to discuss
this in more detail because it is somewhat technical, but it would give
us an opportunity to keep more familips'in our cities. Tt Wlll‘greatly
assist, in the rehabilitation of brownstohes for family occupancy. Ex-
perience in irehabilitating brownstones in the West Side urban fenewal
area of New York shows theneed for thislegislation.

I apprecnte the opportunity to appéar here to express some of my
thoughts on the demonstration cities program and some of the needs
that confront us in housing throughout the country. |

Mr. Bagrerr. Thank you, Congressman Ryan. You can always be
depended upon for submitting good liberal, and intelligent recom-
mendations for improving cities and par ticuhrly in the mty deémon-
stration program. We appreciate youritestimony. Mr. VVldnaH?

Mr. Wionars. Thank you, Mr. Chaitman. I'have no questions, I
would like'to ‘compliment you on a good statement.  You are ce‘;tfunly
very forthright about the things you want and you follow them up in
proposed legislation, too. : |

Mr. Ryan. Thank you, Mr. Widnall. | |

Mr. Barrerr. Mrs. Sullivan? : :

Mrs. Surrvan. No questions, but Ih%’ve one comment, Mr. Ry\fm

I do not think I would agree with you to eliminate ’the limitation
on the distribution of these funds to certain percentages for the various
cities—we have discussed that long and hard.  If we did not|put a
limitation of how much any one mty or{State could get, it could very
well all go to one place. I think in many of the discussions we have
had about these bills it was the feeling of the committee that to be
fair, to give. Wer oné a chance to get intg the program, we had to have
a limitation | lon {ow much or what pe centa«re could go to any one
locality.

Mr. Ryan. One of the results, of courSe——mst take the pubhc‘hous—
ing limitation of 15 percent—is ‘that a city like New York, Whldh has
the tremendous need I described, finds itself without adequate ublic
housing. This same thing has occurred in terms of urban re%ewal
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funds and mass transit funds. I rwoéniZe there should be a fair dis-
tribution throughout the country.  But these arbitrary limitations
work to the disadvantage.of our big ¢ities. I would suggest that it has
reached such a point that perhaps all of s ought to really reconsider
this. The limitations are arbitrary and penalize the big cities. Insome
instances, States have not used their allotment.

The available funds simply are not utilized, and there is no method
of redistributing those funds into cities which have crying needs.

Mrs. Svrrivan. I am sure it will be discussed in writing up the bill
but there would have to be some formula, I feel, in order to give every

| city,a chancetocomein., = ]

Mr. Ryan. Let usmakeita good @‘eil‘higher than it is.

Mzr. Barrerr. Thank you, Mrs. Sqllﬁvaln.

All time has expired and thank you, Congressman Ryan for coming
here this afternoon and presenting your testimony.

Mr. Ryan. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. It is always a pleasure to
appear before you and the members of [your very distinguished sub-
committee. e :

Mr. Barrerr. The subcommittee will stand in recess until Thursday
morning at 10 a.m. bl L

(Whereupon, at 3:40 p.m., the subcommittee adjourned, to recon-
vene at 10 a.m., Thursday, March 24, ‘1\96‘(?.) :
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THURSDAY, MAM# 24, 1066
: ) | b ) ;
Housn oF REPRESENTATIVES,
SvscommrrrEs oN HOUSING OF THE
ComMITrEE 0N BANKING AND CURRENCY,
IEEE i “ » - Washington, D.C.
The subcommittee ‘met, pursuarh;“to recess, at 10:15 a.m., in room
2128, Rayburn House Office Building, Hon. William A. Barrett (chair-
man of the subcommittee) presiding. | f .
Present : Representatives Barrett, Mrs. Sullivan, St Germain, Gon-
zalez, Reuss, Widnall, Fino, and Mrs. D‘Rvyer. :
Mr. Barrerr. The Housing Subcommittee will come to order.
Our first witness this morning is Mr. Ferd Kramer, president,
Draper & Kramer, Inc. | L] : : ;
Mr. Kramer, come forward, pleﬁ‘s“e. bl s R :
It is nice to have you here this morning, Mr. Kramer, it is customary
for our committee to make everybody feel at home. If you desire to
.complete your statement in full, maybe we will ask you one or two
questions when you finish, If there i$“another way you would like to
approach it, we will abide by your decision. o
* ~Mr. Kramer. Thatis perfectly ‘Sa“tisfactory with me, Mr. Chairman..

i . ) i :

. STATEMENT OF FERD KRAMER; ?RTESID%ENT‘, DRAPER & KRAMER,
INC.‘, CHIG‘AG“O,‘ ILL. N

Mr. Kramzer. Mr. Chairman and members of the committee, my

name is Ferd Kramer. I live at 2801 South Parkway, Chicago, Ill.
I am in the real estate and mor'tgagebankilig business, and am presi-

dent of Draper & Kramer, Inc. Draper & Kramer has been in exist-
ence for 72 years, and I have been with the firm for 43 years. I am a
past chariman of the board of ACTION, now known as Urban
America, Inc., and I am chairman g‘)f its local services division.

In my business capacity, 1 have directed the operations of my firm
in the fields of new construction of rental housing, of redevelopment,
and have participated in the financ¢ing of various new subdivisions up
to and including’ a new community of 30,000 people. - My firm has
played a role in the construction of 2: large-scale redevelopment proj-
ects, 1 of 2,000 family dwelling units and 1 of 1,700.

T am most appreeciative of the opportunity to speak to you on the im-
portance of the “land development and new communities” provision of

| title IT of H.R. 12946, because their meaning tothe future of our coun-
. “try cannot be overemphasized. I believe that the importance of title IT
- “will become evident when one considers the magnitude of our urban
problem in the light of the following facts:
]
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1. Population experts have estimated that there will be BO million
eople added to our urban population within 15 years. By 1981, three-
ourths of the American people will be living in urban areas.

2. Probably the most dramatic sthtement of all was that of Presi-
dent Johnson when he-stated that in fhe next 85 years we must literally
build in this: country as:many homes, schools, stores, and factories as
have been built since the Pilgrims lanfed at Plymouth Rock. “

3. The amount of money 1rvolvedsin this building program will-be
seven times greater than the total cost to us of World War II or three
times our:gross national produet last year. : |

It is obvious that the formidable task ahead of us has to be attacked
on two fronts. One is the improvement of living conditions in our
existing cities. ‘This involves the cldaring out of slums and building
modern facilities. It means cleaning|the air we breathe, a new look at
transportation, and dealing with a hodt of other problems. |

" However, it s crystal clear that oulr existing cities cannot take care
of-all of the growth that will take place. Therefore, we r#aust also
develop new land adjacent to our citibs and new satellite communities
surrounding them. g : ‘

This means that we must escalate bath the war on slums and the war
on suburban sprawl. “Every metropblitan area has its examples of
.urbanspillover that has, since World War IT, consumed mile after mile
of green countryside. Too often, thése subdivisions, without proper
building standards, lacking adequatd sewage disposal and drainage .
systems, lacking'schools, recreation angl transportation, poorly planned -

as to-the:tise of the land, have destited -these settlements tq‘ become

slums almost the instant they are builf,’ The'New York Times draws
- i

a familiar pictare:  ° ! ‘

_ ¥ * ¥ our suburbs are made repulsive by tdsteless rubberstamp houses that fall
apart and fall'in vdliie. ‘Commuting is a nightmare. The countryside ig a plague
of junkyards, gravel pits, signs, and potential shacks. ‘Schools are overcrowded,
local taxes soaf. The search for privacy ahd repose defeats itself, as|the ope:
unspoiled-land recedes. \ it

We are permitting the same intensity of blight that we are trying, -
at great cost, to-overcome in the central city, to take over in the metro-
politan areas.  Clearly with expansion forces pushing ever o‘hl':ward,
the only safeguard agamst chaotic gropth is the rational planning of
development .outside of the: central cjties. * Title ITI will encourage
rational planning and development. | ‘

At present, most mortgage lenders will not make vacant land loans
in large enough amounts or for long enbugh periods of time to encour-
age the development of new model communities. The provigions of
this bill will make loans on vacant lahd and on land improvements
available to.developers. : ; : ‘ ;

Two of the best-planned communitips now being built—Columbia
and Restoni—have exceptional financiaj backing. In one case“ an in-
surance company became its land banl and-partner. In the other, a
large oil company is playing a similarfrole.  There are few other in-
vestors-on the horizon who are willing to take similar roles, and there
are even fewer developers who have the eapital and the borrowing
capacity in the private market to enable them to develop new com-
munities. . The new community section of this bill ‘will enable more
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builders to participate in the ordequ‘( bdilding of new, modern, livable
communities. ' 3 Yy 5l

The section-of the bill that enables ﬂublic bodies to:act as planners
of communities, and as a-land ba kj will enable small builders:to de-
velop small.segments of the community, - , :

Another significant value in title [IT is its potential contribution to
the economic stability of the urbanized metropolitan areas. It is
obwious that the metropolitan 3c:011qnj111i ies cannot prosper if the cities
become, as have New York; Chicago, Washington, and other. cities,
concentrations of those in the IOW?I' economie brackets. Today these

trends are intensified as industries move outward.

There is a direct relationship between the possibilities of renewing
the central city and the need to expand housing and employment op-
portunities in-the suburbs. IRl

So long as well-planned suburbs c tél* only to the wealthy, the prob-
lem of the city will pyramid. B}l ﬂuilding planned new towns from
scratch, with industry, proper community facilities, and a-choice of
housing types for various income g‘r‘ ups, families of diverse economic
levels will be attracted.. . ix

The aids now available through legislation such as 221(d) (3) make
it possible to construct housing in new towns at many economic levels,
assuring economically balanced, [st( ble communities that will take
some of the strain off the centrzil cities. :This has been effectively
demonstrated at Prairie Shores where in the year 1965, 20.4 percent of
our tenants.had family incomes below $5,000; 19 percent, $5,000 to
$6,000; 20.4 percent, $6,000 to $7,500; 19.6 percent, $7.,500 to $10,0003
and 20.6 percent over $10,000. {) ol L

The new town, together with urban renewal, will thus be an effective
aid in breaking up slums and effecting & more balanced distribution of
resources and population throughbuﬁ the metropolitan area.

T feel that the two objectives of counteracting urban sprawl and
stabilizing our existing cities are the strongest possible arguments for
the early enactment of this legislation.

Mr. Bagrerr. Mr. Kramer, th&l"llﬁ you for an excellent and informa-
_tive statement. ‘ =

As you no doubt know, this propesal for FHA insurance of loans to
establish new towns and corﬂmunﬁt"es has been before our committee
for several years. = Last year we a‘uthq%‘ized FHA insurance for subur-
ban subdivisions but the Congress did not extend the FHA insurance
to new towns. Frankly, there is considerable opposition about new
towns on the.part of homebuilders and many mayors.

What would you think if Con;n ss|were to authorize FHA insur-
ance for a limited number of new towns, say, for example, a dozen? In
other words, we would set it up|as a demonstration program to see
how it would work. Do you think this would be good strategy ?

" Mr. Kramer. T can see only one objection to this. I think i1t would
be good strategy but there is one objection and that is if the demog-
raphers are correct and we are going to have the demand for hous-
ing that I mentioned in my réma?“kb, and I just checked this again be-
fore I came down here for instance, Wiﬁh Philip Hauser of the Univer-
sity of Chicago, and he thought that the figures I used were
conservative. If they are correct, we are going to be faced with a
colossal problem to house these ﬁle‘VW amilies that are being formed.
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If we don’t house them and give them 4n opportunity of living in well-
planned communities that make propér use of land and of o;in areas,
and greenery and safety for children in walking to school and that
sort of thing, then we will have this dountryside built up again with
the type of urban sprawl with which we are only too familiar.

They are going to get the housing someway and I think it|is up to
the Congress to do what it can to sed that in gets housing in which
families ¢dn live happily in communifies that will endure so that: we
are not faged with rooting them out 4s'we are now being faced with
rooting out much of the ¢entral areasof our cltles

Mr. Barrerr, Thank you very much -

Mr. Widnall ¢ !

Mr. Wipnarn. Thank you, Mr. Chmtman

Mr. Kramer, do you have any sugestions as to the criteria that
should be used in locating these new towns?

Mr. Kramer. The on]y suggestions [ have is that they should be so
located that they conform to a regional plan near a metropolitan area.
T don’t think they should be stuck off bly themselves. - T certainly think
that these ]oans should not be made td new communities that have no
plans for the development of a metropo}itan area. l

Mr. WI*DNALL All ‘the new towns Will néed a—they will need 4an
economic bise on which to operate to actuially live and progress; What
do you believe should supply the econonhic base ? |

Mr. Kramer. Well, I think the plans for the new communities
should include all the facilities that & new community needs, which
means industrial areas, commercial areas, recreational areas, as well
as housing both for many income groups ‘and both rent and ]Tor sale,
and it should be a completé economic finit. But, in addition to that,
it'should have good transportmtlon fadjlities and be convenient to the
mother mt‘y{ ‘ |

Mr. Wipiarr. Do Columbm and Réston have a breakdown of the
planning $d they do have a gbod economiic basis? ‘

Mr. Kradeer. 1 believe that they do; yes, sir. -

Mr. WipNaLL. As‘the chairman has said, I have just felt? and I
believe we understand that there is quite a bit of opposition to the
new-town program from the mayors of some of the larger cities and
I think part of it, it will go off and have them rebuild the cities and not
do the job that should be done, rehabpilitation; modernization, new
construction, and orderly development—é—clearmor of slumq—wq have a
problem in that connection.

Mr. Barkerr. M¥. Wldnall will you just yield for a moment?

Would nbpt the fear which’ lies behjnd this opposition be greatly
lessened if we authorized the program pnly 6n an experimental basis?

Mr. Kramer. Mr. Chairman, ladies and gentlemen, I think this
would help alleviate these fe‘mrs, but T think these fears are really .
quite groundless. T think the demand is going to be so great that
the cities are not going to be able to take care of it themselves, anyway,
and I think that the cities are going to have to wake up to J}@ fact
that they, too, have to provide relocaﬁlon housing -and facilities for
these people that they take out of the shujns.

They cin’t dodge that by saying they are all going to go to the
suburbs. | '

B
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Some of them will, of course, and some of them should, but I think
that they are worrying about a problem that really is not going to
face them. Isn’t it 4 fact that tlg \ cities are losing, and have been
losing, what you might call the b gkbone of their economic base for
the last 20 years? ! ,

This is nothing new and in orde t‘(l rectify this, they have got to-
replan their cities, and compete with the suburbs and make these cities
places in which people'want to liveland with the tremendous growth
we are going to have in-this country, qlling these places will not be a
problem. : e ‘ ,

1 think that they are worried aMut something that is not going to
c¢ome about. el il

Mr. WoxarL, Mr. Kramer, ther h‘%xs been & suggestion made that
* in the new town program that we f}k‘e some of the smaller cities and
revitalize those and we will have| a quicker and better working base
than going out and attémpting to bﬁétym?w land and develop completely

new areas. ‘ | .

‘What is your reaction to that pr(iiosal (A

Mr. Kramer. It is not a very good one, really. I think the demands
are going to be so great, if we are going to really progress'and really
strike out for this—fer the hew 'horizons, in the building of better
places to live, we should build more of these communities and then let
some of the other communities come along and rehabilitate themselves
and catch up and compete with these other communities: L

I think it would be much easier to start and do:something that is
worth while for this ceuntry by building some new towns. ‘

Mr. WipNarr., Just one further question, do youthink of these new
towns as a means of relocating a 1 }e art of our low income citizens?

'Mr. Kramzr. I think of these new jtowns as housing a broad spec-
trum of the economic base and I think that the tools are available in
Federad aid and insurance to enable housing of that type to be built
and that, therefore, we will havejg od living conditions for this spec-
trum, rather than only good living conditions for the upper middle
and higher income groupsin the suburbs.

-Mr. Wipxarr, 'We do not thinlﬂ‘ of these as commuter towns, they are
self-contained: k ! e :

Mr. Kramer. Actually, they will be both.” But certainly the more
successful ones will be self-contained. || But certainly there will be com-
muting between the cities. That isn’t going to stop.

“Mr. Wipnarr., Thank you, Mr. Kiramer.

Mr. Barrert. Mrs. Sullivan ? | k : ‘

Mrs. Surravan. Mr. Kramer, I would like to ask you some questions'
about Prairie Shores, mentioned on page 4 of your testimony. Where
is Prairie - Shores? | b o

Mr. Kramer. Prairie Shores is a ré%levelopment project in the inner
¢ity within 4 or 5 minutes driving time of the Loop of Chicago, in
what was one of the worst 1001:1;19, rcent Negro slums in Chicago. It
was adjacent to Michael Reese ‘ospigil and close to the Illinois Insti-
tute of Technology and the area was sobad before Prairie Shores was
built, both Michaél Reese and the Illinois Institute of Technology were
considering leaving the neighborhooq.‘ L ' v_
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Since that time they have both expanded their buildings, reﬁmvated
old buildings, and it 1s now becoming what it once was, just after the
turn of the century, a fine place in which to live and work.

As amatter of fact, I lived within twp blocks of this area for the first
13 years of my life and moved out as it became a slum and now I am
living back there again. I am retroggessing.. I am right back where
Istarted. | o = i :

Mrs. Surrivan. I was not sure-whether it is in the suburbs or
whether it isin the city. IR i

Mr. Kramer. It is in the city. I only mention it because of the
diverse inceme groups. ; o : :

Mr. Surrivan. This is what impresséd me, too. I wondered—when
you mentioned that these families wha live in Prairie Shores|area in -
different income brackets—are the lots €f uniform size, and do families :
of widely/differing incomes live side by ide ? ‘

Mr. Kramzer. This is a multistory housing: development with five
19-story buildings—about 340 units to the building. o

I might add that this project, which was in a 100—peroenq Negro
neighborhobd is now about 75-percent Wwhite, 25 nonwhite. |

Mrs. Svnravan. In this range of income brackets, you have perhaps
already answered this when you said that you have gone back into it,
was there any difficulty in attracting higher income groups to é'o back
intothis area? * i

Mr. Kramer. Only on the first building. - When the area around it
was still a rubble and slum. | S ‘

We had great-difficnlty really in getting any self-respecting person
to move there to start with, - But after{the first building was occupied
and people could come in and see the kind of tenants that were living
there, we had no difficulty whatsoever, and I believe it is probably one
;)f the few projects in the city of Chicagétoday that has a large waiting

ist. ‘ : :
Mrs. Surrivan: In these high-rise apartments in which you have
lower income families, have you any idea what percentage of fhmilies
have children ? ‘ Lo

Mr. Kramzr. I have a very definitive idea because we have all the
statistics. . 'We had a great many children but they are all: preschool
age, and this is one of the important things in building any project
but, particularly, a slum-clearance project. - If you don’t have ade-
quate schools, you cannot keep:those fimilies in the neighbarhood.
And what happens now—and this applies to nonwhite as well "as
white—the minute the kids get to school-age, almost all of them move
out of the neighborhood. Therefore, we do have a good deal of turn-
over but still you have turnover in metropolitan cities anyway. We
have families who start their married life there and live there 5 or 6
years before they move. And then we have many families move back
when their kids are away at college or jmarried off. So I would say
we have many children, almost all preschool age. There are some ex-
ceptions. There are some who send the to private schools and there
are buses that pick kids up there every dajy. |

Mrs. SurLivan. One other question ¢n that. Are these co—Fps or
are they rental units? §

Mr. Kramer. Entirely rental.
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Mrs. Svrrivan. I was wondering—you are a well-known mortgage
banker, Mr. Kramer, and we had S%J;e mortgage bankers’ representa-
tives come before us who were opposed to. thé new town program
proposal. You evidently are for it, m«@ yowmnoti? EUSEE

Mr. Kramer. I definitely am for it, of coutrse. < :

Mrs. SvLLivaN. Just one other questior': Perhaps you cannot an-
swer this, but T cannot help but wonder—what'is the source of the
violent opposition that has arisen and has just'evidenced itself in my
hometown of St. Louis? Iam get(ciﬁng letters, that just began coming
in this Monday from people in my city who are urging’my complete
rejection’ of this legislation on the de‘tixonstrati;on.ci‘ties proposal as
being completely unconstitutional. l fy reply to them has been that I
know there are many patts of the bill that are eontroversial, but would
they please inform me what is Llnconst%utional ‘about it?  From the
tone of their letters, there appears (Iolb‘é 4 violent ‘campaign of opposi-
tion going on to urge people to d "s‘(Lribe"the bill a& unconstitutional.
I do not know what 1s behind it and I would like to find out. - Have you
heard anything about such a:campaign ¢ ‘ ‘

Mr. Kramer. I think there has He(#n‘vi‘olent ‘opposition among some
groups to any kind of redevelopment. |This comes:from a number of
sources. The slum operators, for one, tﬁre fanning it because the slum
properties are very lucrative—they don’t want them taken from them
and torn down. [ ‘ B ; R

I think it is also fanned by certain groups who are afraid that slum
clearance would put more pressure from nonwhite groups on white
areas.. They don’t realize that this would open up for nondiscrimina~
tory housing inr the long run, but they arescared of it. -

Then there is also the rockribbed, laissez-faire group who are very
sincere, but who really believe that the Federal Government should
not do anything whatsoever for i)tLal communities—the solution to
the slum problem is to let them rot out, until they become uneconomic
and then private enterprise will co‘meﬂlvand buy them up and rebuild
them. Well, I don’t expecttolive thatlong.

Mrs. SurLrivan. Well, for example, one of my correspondents ‘on
this is a registered nurse. I do not knot-v whether she wrote this letter
on her own initiative or'whether it was prompted by some group. I
am most anxious to hear what she might say in explanation for the
strong opposition in her letter. Thank [you very much:

Mr. St GermaiN. Many witnesses have testified that the manner to
solve the problem of dislocated families during the period of urban
renewal is to establish outside the city itself what in effect would be a
new town or new city in:which people of varying incomes could be
absorbed—those who are dis‘placecﬂ v the urban renewal projects. I
wonder if any of this testimony has come to your attention, and if
you would address yourself and give usjyour opinion on this particular
suggestion that has been madeto the committee.

Mr. Kramer. I have not heard of that suggestion, and I am not sure
just exactly what is meant by it. =~ Ifithey are thinking of communities
just to house people replaced by slumsiI would be very much against
it. T think it would be bad to segregate economic groups, because by
and large the people in the slums are of a very low, or low middle-
income bracket. So I think this would socially and economically be
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very bad. | I do think, however, thail some can be absorbed in new
‘towns, but{I certainly wouldn’t want o segregate them in new towns.

Mr. St GuermaiN. In your opinion, phe new towns should be set up
in such a manner so that all economie groups and &1l races would be
afforded an opportunity te move into them ? |

Mr. Kramzs. 1 think they should be planned so that all el;onomic
groups could live there. As far as rade 1s concerned, under the exist-,
ing laws, these new towns—anything that has mortgage insurance has
to be nondigeriminatory. : A4 .

Mr. St GermaiN. You said in youb partieular project within the
city, Prairie Shores, you have 75 percdnt white and 25 percent, Negro.

Mr. Kraymer. Nonwhite because we hpve some orientals. ‘ v

Mr. St GerMaIn. Whereas, prior t¢ that time it was—— |

Mr. Krammr. ‘One hundred percent, Negro.

Mr. St Germain. If you know, where did the 75 percent nonwhite
find housing, within the immediate areh or was there—was hoq)sing an
improvement over what they left in theslums ? |
Mr. Kramer. You are now ta,lking’g about the pople who are dis-
possessed in the slum clearance projgct? We, in Chicago, I think
really did quite a good job in'the magter of relocation. In the first:
place, before the project was ever startéd, we got State funds and local
funds—a State appropriation, if I renfember correctly—it was $10 or
$_20 millionj, and a local bond issue of tle same amount to Jbuil(}Ireloca-
tion housinEﬁto take care of these people:.. They also gave them a pri-
ority of occupancy in the existing publie housing projects, so that the
people who could afford to get standdrd housing on their own, and
the people who couldn’t were taken cane of, and the surveys that have
been made have shown that something like 90 percent of the people
who were dispossesed were located in standard housing, either public
or private,

Mr. St Germain. Which was an improvement, because they were
being dispessessed from substandard ¢ : |

Mr. KraAMER. A great improvement, jles. : Lv

Mr. ST Germain. On the Prairie Sheres project do you know what
the time lag was from the time the city of Chicago took over the real
estate invelved and when you, as developers, were ready to go?

Mr. Kramer., From the start time, the city started awcquiring the
land up to the start of construction—it-was something less than 2
years. This project went fairly quickly. As slum clearance and
private redevelopment was very new we didn’t know whether W‘F could
get people to live in the multistory builflings in the slum area. | So we
had a dealwith the city to-take up the Jand, one-fifth at a time over a
5-year periad. So we started construction on one building and before
the year was out we started construction on the next building and in a
shorter time on the third building, and lit went so well that the| fourth
and fifth buildings were built simultaireously at the end of 3 years.
So we never went the 5-year term at all. ! |

Mr. St Germain. In addition to the housing that you erected, the
five units, was there any other work dene in any other -area—for in-
stance, you stated that since your tenants who had children who reach
school age'are moving out, this would jndieate there were no gchoofls
built to.carefor these people. e :

i
1
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Mr. KrameRr, Actually, there Wats an additional school built. Itisa
magnificent, one-story modern school building of superior architecture
and wasbuilt almostion thesite betweer‘E‘Our project and the New York
Life project, which is called Lake Meadows. This was for either the
first five or six grades only. It ({i not go all the way through ele-
mentary grades.- The city should be ¢ommended on having built the

what they didn’t do—1I should say that they did do, due to the fact that
the school didn’t fill up right away,‘ because the projects were still under
construction, they immediately opened up to the children of the slum
area beyond them, so it was inundated and became 100 percent Negro
slum children. 'Therefore, the people who lived in this project, by and
large—there are few exceptions—mneither the Negroes or the whites
would send their children there. | They therefore moved out or sent
them to private schools, parochial, or otherwise. This applies to the
Negroes as well as the whites. 1 : '

Mr. St GErMAIN. One last question.i You take the physical area on
which your particular project is jo%at d.. You'say you have close to

t

school at the right time to take care of{,‘he tenants who moved in, but

1,700 units, families. How many families were housed, if you know,
within"that same area, prior to the time you built your apartments?

Mr. Kramer. There were more than that. The reason for that is
that there were many rooming houses with a single person in them who
were counted in the census as family groups ‘and, therefore, if I re-

~member correctly, there were probably 2,500 to 3,000 so-called families
living there. But if you took real families—husband and wife, chil-
dren—we probably housed a8 many a%‘vv'er‘ehoused there before.

Mr. St Germarn. Thank'yen. | |

Mr. Kramer, Of course, it wa#, terrifically transient type of oc-
cupants. . ‘ ‘

r. BARRETT. Mr. Réuss? il
-Mr. Reuss. Thank you, Mr. Chairman,

Mr. KraMER. You spoke of having built a new community of 30,000
people. “What was that? | | F ‘

Mr. Kramer. This was a community 30 miles south of Chicago with
good commuter service to Chicago called Park Forest. I didn’t build
it. ‘We financed it as mortgage bankers. Another firm and our firm
did all of the financing. I 'think altogether we had something like $80
million worth of financing in that town. 'This was a complete town.
It was planned from scratch as a.model ‘and well-planned community
with rental housing, ‘commercial development; sales housing, con-
venient shopping, churches, schoo%s from the elementary through high
school. There was a complete c0 munity.

Mr. Reuss. I am very much in support of the new towns provision
of this legislation, but I will have to a.s%i you this question. If you and

your associates could finance Park Forest in the past, why is Federal
help needed ? 1 |
Mr. Kramer, Well, I can tell }Jojf that it -was one terrific struggle.
The people that promoted it woulci ave gone brokeif they hadn’t beemn
“able to get an RFC loan after the project was started. Because they -
“had this terrific problem of carrying this land, and you can’t sell all the
houses in one fell swoop. This VP age was built over a long term of
years and, in the meanwhile, the carrying charges on this land almost
broke them and, as a matter of fact, I think it is well-known that
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Reston, the developer there, had to bring in help and take a| partner,
or he might have been in trouble. i 3

Mr. Reuss. So what you are saying about Park Forest is ql1at Fed-
era] assistance was used ? | : ‘

Mr. Kramer. Yes; it was a peculiarjtype at the time.

Mr. Revss. What you say about Repton and Columbia, it isithe Con-
necticut (General, is it ¢ ‘ : : ‘

Mr. Kramer. Gulf Oil on the other{hand. l

Mr. Reuss. They are few and fan between and they just are not
helpful. o , ,

Mr. Kramer. That is correct. There just aren’t any. ‘

Mr. Reuss. In speaking of the incdme distribution of the people at
Prairie Shores, how much do the rentals and amenities in the apart-
ments there vary ? | |

~Mr. Kramer. First of all, I would like to preface my remarks by
saying that Prairie Shores was built ffor a dual purpose. One was to
provide a|decent atmosphere to the geriphery of Michael R%ese Hos-
pital becanse this slum was choking it. E

The other was to provide housing for staff—married interns and
residents as well as nurses and medi¢al technicians.  So ourpurpose
right from the start had been to keep the rentals as low as possible.
There was no 221(d) (3) in those days. .This was a section 22‘b project
and our rentals could have been very much higher than they are. We
started in at rentals of $32 Ber room jper month at a time when there

was nothing being built in Chicago if multistory buildings, certainly

at less than $45 per room per month, so even today—and cfgsts have

gone up in operation since this was byilt, even today our rentals range
from $35 to $38 Iger roompermonth. | = |

Mr. Reuss. By and large, the wedalthy people with income over
$10,000 a year live in the same apartiments and pay the same rent as
the people with incomes below $5,000ia year? ' ‘

Mr. Kramer. That is correct. Aptually, in our tenant selection
policy, we purposely keep down the number of high income people,
because that-wasn’t the reason it wag built. On the other hand, we
would like to have a diversity. =~ -

Mr. Revss. One more question. Yqu do not mention Praiﬁe Shores
as evidence of the need for the new tolwns? : \

Mr. Kramer. No; not ‘at all, Jugt evidence that economic—that
diverse economic groups can live toggther. ‘ ‘

Mr. Revss. As % think yon pointedfout, further Praire Shores proj-
ects, which T think are excellent, can be helped by 221(d) (3), the new
town proposal is not addressed to thig problem. ‘

Mr. Kramer. Not at all, you are absolutely right.

Mr. Reuss. Thank you. ‘

Mr. Bagrerr., Thank you, Mr. Kramer, for a very excellint state-
ment, and we are certainly glad to have you here this morning. 1
am sure Congress has learned much ffom the testimony.

Mr. Kramer. Thank you.

Mr. BagreTT. At this point in the tecord I will ask unanimous con-
sent to put in the record a number of statements sent to tllgTsubcom-
- mittee pertaining to the legislation bgfore us. N

No. 1. Letters to Chairman Patman and me from Russell T. Thack-
rey, executive director:of the National Association of State Universi-
ties and Land-Grant Colleges, and John F. Morse, director of ‘The Com-

i
i
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mission on' Federal Relations, American Council on Education, ex-
pressing concern over the inadequacy|of funds available for college
housing loans and expressing an interest in testifying when the bank-
ing committee or the housing subcommittee considers legislation af-
fecting the college housing loan progr%m.

No. 2. A lstter from Robert G. Davidson, executive director of the
metropolitan area planning council in Massachusetts in support of
H.R. 12946. I g . :

No: 8. A letter from Mr; Howard B. Noonan, chairman of the board
of the Kissell Co. in Springfield, (Ohio. . Mr. Noonan supports the
demonstration cities bill in his capaeity as chairman of the Spring-
field Committee for Community-Action Now. it el

No. 4. A letter from Mr; 8. F’raj:i Raftery,; general president of the
Brotherhood of Painters, Decorators & Paperhangers of America, in
support of HL.R. 13064 and endorsing Boris Shishkin’s testimony and
recommendations in his statement to the committee for the AFL~CIO.

No. 5. A statement in support of the Demionstration Cities Act by
the Honorable George S. Smith, M.D|, mayor ofthe city of Easton,
Pa.. The mayor makes a very ﬁl#e statement in support of the bill,
-~ No. 6. An-excellent statement in support of the Demonstration Cities
Act by Hon. Stanford R. Brookshire, mayor of the city of Charlotte,
N.C. We aré'most pleased to have|the mayor’s views and his expres-
sion of support. , ‘ W , PR

No. 7. A letter from the city clerk of the city of Scranton, Pa., ex-
pressing his full support andendoifs ment of the ¢city council of Seran-
ton for the demonstration cities bill and expressing the concurrence

the committee has already| received fro
of Seranton. = 1 i
No. 8. A telegram from Mr. Wi’lliam H. Ryan, president of the

Hon. James J. Walsh, mayor

of the city council with the splendid stéF‘ement and endorsement which

District 44, International Ass‘ociaﬂi n of Machinists, Aerospace Work-
‘ers urging the subcommittee to incorporate into this year’s housing
legislation provisions which will clarify the law to commit the Gov-
ernment to the orderly and expeditious acquisition of homes of such
adversely affected employees as a cost| element. in the closing of such
Federal installations. REE ‘ | - :

(The material referred to follové/;é L)

NATIONAL Ass‘oq ATION OF STATE UNIVERSITIES

AND LAND-GRANT COLLEGES,
. Washington, D.C., March-21, 1966.
Hon. WRIGHT PATMAN, 1
Chairman, House Committee on Banking an
Hon. WiLLIAM A. BARRETT, |
Chairman, Subcommittee on Housing, h wuse Banking and Ourrency Committee,
Washington, D.C. ‘
Dear Frienos: I am writing on behalf of the National Association of State
Universities. and Land-Grant  Colleges|to c%ll your attention to a most serious

Currency, Washington, D.cC.

situation with respect to the college housing loan program, and to request per-
mission for the association to present testimony at an appropriate time.

As of January 31 of this year the then Community Facilities Administration,
which administers the college housing prpgram, announced that it would receive
no new applications for college housing loans. For applications already on file a
rationing system was instituted, limiting loans to any one campus to $4 million,
with not more than one-fourth of this for related service facilities.

As of theicutoff: date approximately $800 million in:loan applications were-on
hand. Had receipt of applications continued through the current fiscal year:it
is estimated that the total would be apro imately $1.1 billion, of which $192
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million représented a carryover from fiscal 965 of applications which ¢ould not
be funded ‘that year.

It thus seeéms clear that even with all applications shut off as of January 31 of
this year, the program will go into fiscal I with an unmet backlog of applica-
tions on hand of perhaps $500 million and anjadditional $300 million which might
have come in had applications not been cut off. Allowing for some “fa.l}out” due
to private sales, changes in plans, ete., it is conservative to say that the program
will enter the new fiscal year with a backlog on hand of at least $400 million. The
1967 fiscal year budget recommends limiting the program for that year to $300
million. Thus it would appear that the ageney will not be in position to accept
any new applications until, at the earliest, late in the 1967 fiscal year, or more
than a year from now. ; ‘

now fixed in law as of tlLe next 3
nated

ye: ﬂc | .

(3) '.[‘ha't $800 million in existing obligations held by the Treasury be sold
through fa “Fannie May pool” opération with, I assume, $300 million of this
made available for new loans for fiscal 1987.

For the.current fiscal year, new borrowing authority is fixed at $300 million,
and the program is being held to this amount, although there is in the Treasury
in excess of $200 million in previous loan rgpayments, which were intended to
constitute a revolving fund from which additional loans could be made, Use of
this fund would permit a $500 million ratherithan a $300 million program for the
current year; and permit that many more badly needéd student housing spaces to
be provided at least a year earlier than they will otherwise be provided, if they
are provided.

For the 1§67 fiscal year, the proposal to ¢liminate new borrowing a thority,
not use the tevolving fand of more than $: million, and sell $800 million in
existing obligations but use only $300 millionjfor new loans, would in effect close
down the program as far as approval of ndw applications are concerned until
some time after July 1, 1968. eanwhile college enrollments are at an all-time
high, larger high school classes are graduating each year, the cold war GI bill
will swell enrollments of returning servicemen-—provided they can get in.

Our association. is sensitive to and sympathetic with the budgetary -problems
related to Vietnam, the pressures of inflation; etc. We feel that the method of
financing the program is a matter for decision by the executive and legislative
branches. 'We dre greatly coneérned, however, that a reasoenably ‘adequate pro-
gram be provided

According to the best informstion we can get, the reduction in the mterest rate
for the colle; housmg loan program made byithe Congress-iast year has inot been
a major fact?;' in the excess of apphcation detiian@ over the $300 million to which
the program is nowlimited. In this connectidn weé note that $192 million|in appli-
cations was carried over from fiscal 1965 to fiscal 1966, indicating that—without
the 3-percent feature—demand was already [substantially in--exéess of the $300
million level.

We trust that the Congress, in passing on the propoesed changes in law, will also
wish to assure itself that a reasonably adequate and continuing program is pro-
vided for, an@d wish to offer testimony at the appropriate time.

Sincerely,

‘ RUSSELL 1. THACOKREY,

Ewecutive Director.

AMEBRICAN €OoUNCIL ON EDUCATION,
: Washington, D.C., March 22, 1966.
Hon. WRIGHT, PATMAN,
Chairman, C'Omrmttee on Banlking and Curre y,
U.S. House of Representatives,
Washington, D.C.
Hon. WirLiam A. BARRETT,
Chairman, Subcommittee em Housing, Uom»mttee on Bwnlcmq and Ouwencu,
U.S. House of Represenmtwes. Washington, D.C.
DEAR : Yesterday Mr. Russel] Thackrey, executive dlrectu}r of the
National Asgociation of State Universities an@ Land-Grant ‘Colleges, wr.o#:e' to you
ool N : R 4 |
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and Mr. Barrett the concern of that assoéiﬁ%tion with the situation which now
prevails in college housing. | |

May I say that the ' American Counci (ﬂn Hducation, which numbers among its
membership 1,194 colleges and . unive rsities and 281 education organizations,
has the same concerns .and for precisely the same reasons as were expressed
to you by Mr, Thackrey. . | i .

At a meeting of our Commission on Fefderal Relations February 28 this whole
problem was discussed in detail. .It waS -the view of the commission that the
ability of colleges and:universities tov% sorb. the greatly inereased numbers of
students who will be seeking admisgion,is already severely erippléd by 4 shortage
in college housing and that unless some:golution is found the situation will soon
be of crisis proportions. | : :

I have discussed with Mr, Thackrey his requestthat the national association be
permitted to present testimony at.an appropriate time. . Since both the associa-
tion and the council.are faced with the same inexorable:facts, there would seem
little point in our presenting separadetestimqmy. : I. have suggested to him,
therefore, that the council join with the association in presenting joint testimony.
I hope that this approach will be satisfactory to you.

Sincerely yours, | i IR
& onﬁv . MORSE, Director.of the Commission.
| | k i

THE COMMO:NWJ;ALT,H OF MASSACHUSETTS,
METRGPOLITAN AREA PLANNING COUNCIL,

| ‘ ; Boston, March 18, 1966.
Hon. WiLLiaAM A. BARRETT,

Congressional Offide Building,
Washington, D.C.

DEAR CONGRESSMAN BARRETT :'I am o ing' along ‘g ‘tesolution which was
recently adopted by the membership of the Metropolitati’ Area Planning Council.
You will see that it relates to HR. 12946, the -urbdn development bill which is
currently before your subcommittee. " | | |* ‘ n By

As you may know, the Metropolitan Area Planning Council was established
by the Massachusetts Ligislature in' 19638 to représent the 79 cities and towns
in the Boston standard metropolitan statistical area. This atea has a popira-
tion of over 214 millio: ¥ : R

Obviously, this area and’these communities have a vital stake in' resporsible
planning .efforts. The incentives that H.R. 12046 holds out for this kind of
activity, makes it a worthy and <desirable piece of legislation, I hope your
committee will take favorableaction on this vital measure,

Respectfully yours, |

k BERT G. DAVIDSON, Baecutive Director.
I

RESOLUTION

Whereas' the: Metropolitan Area PI'annithCouncil has since ity inception been
working toward.a comprehensive development plan for ‘its district, and has: acted
to coordinate the efforts of the mdiwiqul%l cities and towns within that district ;
and | : re ‘

Whereas Président Lyndon B. Johhson said in ‘his recent state of the Union
message : “The powerful forces of urban growth threaten to overwhelm efforts
to achieve.ordérly developmient. A ‘metropolitan plan ‘should be an instrument
for shaping seund urban'gréwith-—not a neglected document” ; and

Whereas H.R. 12946, known as the ukb n development bill and currently before
the Congressional Committee on Banking and Currency, provides much needed
incentives for effectuating plans by means of offering supplementary grants of
20 percent in addition to other Federall assistance for projects in metropolitan
areas which have establiShed areawide, comprehensive planning programs : Now,
therefore, be it )

Resolved by the Metropolitgn Area, Planning. -Council, That the council en-
dorses and urges appropriate financing to fulfill the objeetives of H.R. 12946,
and favorable action on this measure becanse of its crucial importance to this
area and beeause it generally encourages responsible planning efforts,

60-878—66—pt. 2—28 ' ‘ ‘ ‘ ’ ‘
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i Tar Kisserr Co.,
Springfield, Ohio, March 14, 1966.
Hon. WILLIAM A. BARRETT, : |
Chairman of the Subcommitiee on Housing, ‘
House of Representatives Office Building, Washington, D.C.

My DEAR MR. BARRETT: I am writing to thank you, both in my capacity as
chairman of the Springfield Committee: for{Qommunity ‘Action Now, as well as
personally, for having extended to the ‘répresentatives from our city the oppor-
tunity to appear before your committee lasti week to testify as to how Fiesirable
we feel that the proposed demonstrationefties bill is. ‘

As chairman of this citizens’ committéd; ¥ hope that we speak on behalf
of the entire population of Spirngfield, repr enting all interests—business, labor,
and many:-civil groups. -~ We feel there is: trgmendous merit in the proposed bill,
and speaking for Springfield, I can assure you of our wholehearted bac¢king and
enthusiasticisupport. - We are doing’ everything we-‘can to demonstrate %ur needs,
and to come up with'the broad planning which we feel 1s necessary to-permit
usto-be considered.

Once again, please let me thank you for* your courtesy and consideration in
permitting our city officials to testify.

Very truly yours,

|
i

i Howarbp B. NOON‘LN,
! Chairman of the Board.

CoMMITTEE 'FOR CoMMUNkTY Acrion Now

MEMBERSHIP |LIST

Howard B. Noonan, commitee :chairman, cilau'man of the board of (Llrectors,
the Kissell Co.

Robert C. Acton, attorney, Acton, Dunn & Ronemus.

Edward Coleman, president, Olan Mills, Inc, .

Bitner Browie, attorney, Martin, Browne, Hul & Harper IL .

Robert S. Hamilton, executive vice pres1dent and genergl manager,. Springfield

Newspapers, Inc, ;
‘Loren G. Schiultz, managing editor, Springfielll News & Sun..
Alvin M¢Gregor, president, Robbins & Meyersj .:
Rev. Kay M. Glaesner, pastor, St. John’s Lu| heran Church
Dr. John N. $tauﬂ’er, president, Wittenberg Uni
Joseph Shouirlm president, Bauer Bros. Co,;
Reed Robertgon, president, Robertson, Sign. Co
Robert Yontz, master of ceremonies, radio station WBLY
Peter Dennerlein, industrial consultant. !
H. D. Crabtree, president, Springfield Labor Council,

PROPOSED STATEMENT;OF PURPOSES

1. To engage public concern in finding. andl ach1ev1ng solutions to the urgent
problems of our urban community, v

2. To stimulate action. by, approprlate ag| nc1es, both pubhc and private, in
planning and lexecuting needed projects. L

3..To use all possible resources; both private and public, to accomp
objective, |

4, To seek vimmedlately a, creatlve and cou ,ageous program to rebuild |the core
area of Springfield, as a ﬁrst step in dynamjie urban mprovement.

: ‘
¥ : .

BROTHERHOOD OF PAINTE’RS DECORATORS, AND
PAPERHANGERS OF AMERICA, AFL-CIO,
Washmgton, D.C., March 11, 1966.

ish this

Hon, WILLIAM A. BABRETT, L
Chairman, Housihy Subcorrmmttee House C'abnmwttee on chlcmg and Currency,
Washingfon, D.0. - [
DEAR CONGBESSMAN BARRETT ;. This letter |s. in support of the urban develop-
ment amendments as 1ntroduced by you under H.R. 13065.
I have read with keen interest the testimopy of Mr. Boris Shishkin, at which
time he testlﬁed before the committee on beh 1f of the AFL~CIO and I herewith
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most respectfully urge that your bill, H.JRL 13065, .and Congressman Patman’s
bill, H.R. 13064, be revised along the lines ¢ £ Mr. Shishkin’s testimony.
While I convey support for these billy, I -do so not only on my behalf but
also for the 202,000 'members affilidted #rith our international union.
Thank 'you in advandce for |your kihdconsideration in these matters.
Very truly yours, S5 : A
‘ ‘ ‘ I 8, FRANK RAFTERY,
! General President.

e i
STATEMENT OF HON. GEORGE.'S. :SMIT%

‘ M.D., MAYOR OF: THE CITY: OF . EASTON,
COMMONWEALT

F PENNSYLVANIA

Mr, Chairman and members. of the committee, my name is George S. Smith,
mayor of: the city of Easton, Pa., and I am appearing before you to request the
passage of the Demonstration Cities:Aet. | | would ‘like to express in this testi-
mony, the. necessity for 4 imore inclusive  mrban participation by the: Federal
Government in order to alleviate th{e problem of: blight, ‘deeay; and human
privation. : BRE. 1 { e

I strongly advise the establishment of demonstration: projects in blighted
cities in order to prove that: this action will have tremendous salutary effect
on the future of Ameriean citjes. For|example; our city: of Baston is a core city.
It is the repository of the government buildings; the college, the churches, the
library, social agencies, YMCA, YWCA, county jail, county courthouse; Federal
post office, ‘and social security buildings, State employment office; and visiting
nurse and other social agencies. Rl i vl

In fact, one-third of the ity is occupied| by tax-free properties, The city of
Baston has: been the haven: for the less fortusiate of the community, and we
have gradually provided ‘public housing ifor the: low-income groups -and - the
elderly. 2 i i shefartt e s RN .

Shopping centers about us hayve cos s millions of dollars in loss of property
evaluation in our downtown businesggrea. To offset loss of revenue and: to
provide proper-services, the city has been ‘f;{rced to-adopt a high tax rate.

The community about us use our sewa our water, our-streéts, send their
children to our college, use our post office, library; iti fact, they have the@dvan-
tage of all the city functions, but under 'the guise of “omaintenance of local
government”’ - have refused to share the urden, and remain politically separate.
The basic- reason-for this:is that*they("lci h enjoy a low-tax rate and .an affluence
that cian beionly shared if you move qut of| the city into the suburbs.  ‘Many of
our citizens are doing this. The citiés grow poorer and the suburbs -richer.

It-is only through Federal assistance on an enlarged’ seale that the:cities can
fully rejuvenate themselves.! Why' do we do this?” For the betterment of the
poor, the needy, theunfortunates that have been accepted ‘as the cities’ burden.
Please. help ‘us :carry out ‘this’ important task. T “urge: you to support the
Demonstration Cities Act and help Am r#cans who'nieed your aid. i .

{CiTy or CHARLOTTE, N.C,

March 11, 1966.

I
Hon. WiLriAM A. BARRETT, ‘
Subcommittee on Housing of the Commt
House of Representatives,
Washington, D.O. |

DEAR CoNGrESSMAN: I do appreciate your letter of March 2 in which you have
suggested that I send a statement which yon would include in the printed record
after bringing it to the attention off‘c e 'subcommittee :members presently: in-
volved in current hearings. on H.R. 12341, ‘ .

Thank you for this opportunity for |submitting. the attached statement.

Sincerely, S | ‘

L OFFICE OF THE MAYOR,
tee

‘on Banking and Currency,

STANFORD R. BROOKSHIRE.
|
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STATEMENT IN SUPPORT OF DEMONSTRATION CITY LEGISLATION

city suffer from physical decay, social unregt;:and economic:difficulties| suburbs
sprawl over ithe countryside draining h .;and- financial resources while- in-
creasing denia.nds for municipal services. The pattern of modern urban develop-
ment: iy ke an expanding wheel, the hub-df which needs Tepair.

.'We are gniurban civilization. Over three-quarters of all Americans live in our
urban centérs. The future of these cities will determine the future of our Na-
tion. All levels of Government must fully| comprehend this and cooterate in

American (cities are in serious trouble. hile. the older, sections of E:e inner

finding selutions to the problems besetting the city. .

These problems are complex. . With the dxodus of business from the central
city, blight -and decay erode property valuesj disperse business and civic leader-
ship, and roly the city of its vitality. The: ugliness and absence of economic. op-
portunity: which this. exodus legves behind alienates the indiivduall and ep-
presses:the-human spirit, - Halfhearted efforfs and patchweork cannot solve these
problems,:  But major surgery and comprehensive physical, economic, a‘td social
redevelopment will reneéw: the city. i SR b

The central city must be completely overhfiuled, slums eliminated, and human
and physical blight: arrésted: - Comprehensive! fiiture planning must be a part of
this effort. Hase of aceess-human convenignee, esthetic improvements| and ex-
-panded social; educational, and ‘economie opportunity are some of the goals that
must be achieved. . i |

This job cannot be dome be local governmant alone.  This job canno»t‘ be. done
by private:enterprise alome. : But ceoperation among levels of government and
private enterprise can get the job done. .

Intergovernmental cooperation in meeting the needs;of urban society is nothing
new. The cancept.of H.R..12841 simply expfinds. upon such .cooperation to meet

“one :of our most:severe- urban:problems. THe: ¢oncept is sound and represents
a challenge fo the Nation to do those thingd now that will shape the future of
our cities. N% AR RTINS g
' . G ns 1; - SORANTON, PA., March. 21,1966.
Hon. WILEIAM A. BARRETY, . R A
Chaipman, Subcommittee on Haoysing,

House Banking ond Currency Commitiee,

Washingtom,D.O. : . ; : : ! ‘

Drar Sir:: On Tuesday, Mareh 15, 1966; M»ayor James J. 'Walsh -and a’ com-
mittee of loeal .citizens appeared before tk¢: Subcommittee on Housing of the

‘House Banking and Currency Committee tand testified in. support of early
enactment:.of .the demonstration cities progham now umder study in Congress
and expressed desire that Scrantom might beiincluded in the program,
At a meeting held .on. Mareh 16, the city founeil of Scranton, Pa., concurred
with the testimony of Mayor Walsh and his committee and gave fullT support
and endorsement to the program, i -

We sincerdly hope that if and when the pfogram is approved that the city of
Scranton will be given serious consideration; for inclusion in the demonstration
cities program. .

Respedtfully yours,
. FRANK DESARRO, Oity‘ Olerk.

[Telegram]

WASHINGION, D.C., Maréh 21, 1966, .

Hon. WiLLIAM A, BARRETT, ’
Chairman, Housing Subeommittés, .
Committeeon Banling and Curvéney, ; ‘
Raybwrw Havse Offec Buitding, . |
Washington; D.C.: . i . : [
This m-ganﬁzation‘ représenting thousands f ‘employees adversely affected by
Department ¢of Defense and other base closufes respectfully urges your |subcom-
mittee to incorporate into H.R. 13064, provikions which will clarify th{ law to

commit the Government to the orderly and expeditious acquisition of homes of
such adversely affected employees as a cost klement in the closing of such Fed~
eral installations.
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Mr. Boris Shishkin, secretary: of the AL T~+0T0: Housing Committee urged such
amendments when testifying before yo,u£ ommittee on Mareh 8, 1966. This orga-
nization wholeheartedly endorses Mr. Shishkin’s testimony in this respect, and
we respectfully request the sgb-committee to-act faverably thereon.

: | | . WiLLiaM H. RYAN,
President, District: 44, Intérnational. Association of Machinists/Aerospace
Workers. ' ! !

Mr. Barrerr. Our hext witness this merning will be the Honorable
Thomas J. Whelan; mayor of Jersey City, N.J.: -
Mr. Mayor, will you come forward, please? - : ' :
Mr. Mayor, we are certainly very much pleased to have you here
this morning. We have had some of our great mayors from all parts
of the country testifying on this bill,| We are having you here this
morning, and I am quite sure you join these great men.

I would like to say at this point that my very good friend and able
colleague, Congressman J. Minish from Newark, who is, I understand,
a good friend of yours, wanted me to tell you that he reﬁrets not being
able to greet you here in person this morning-beeause he has another
meeting which hehas toattend. | | | ~ R v

I also want to express similar regrets for Mrs: Dwyer. She said,
when this great mayor who comes from New Jersey, to say how she de-
sired to welcome you here and extend the couttesy which is customary
for this committee to extend to all of our witnesses. "

 Congressman Dominick V. Daniels would have been here, too, but
he also is tied up in meetings and cannot leave, and has asked his as-
sistant, his confidential secretary, to come over and introduce you to
this committee.

STATEMENT OF GERARD F. DEV IN, LEGISLATIVE ASSISTANT TO
HON. DOMINICK V. DANIELS, A REPRESENTATIVE IN CONGRESS
. FROM THE STATE OF NEW JERSEY -
‘Mr. Duvuin. For the record, my name is Gerard F. Devlin. I am

the legislative assistant to Congréssman Dominick V. Daniels of the
14th Congressional District of tge State of New Jersey.

_Congressman Daniels is meeting in an executive session of the House
Subcommittee on Compensation and Retirement to consider a bill
which vitally affects 2,700,000 Federal employees. For this reason, he
is unable to be here today to introduce our distinguished guest. »

It is a great privilege to stand in this morning for C%ngressman
Daniels in introducing the mayor of Jersey City to the members of
this subcommittee. ' 38

Three years ago it seemed that Jersey City was paralyzed. The city
is, of course, an old one with many of the problems that one would
expect after 300 years-of existence, \Much of the city’s residential area
is in a state of decline, but since he/took office not quite 3 years ago, this
downward spiral has been reversed and Jersey City is on the move
again.’ Underthe capable leadership of its new chief executive, Jersey
City is on its way back. . However, the financial situation in Jersey
City is such that the massive program of redevelopment which 1s
needed is beyond the city’s financial grasp. .It is for this reason that
Congressman Daniels feels that Jersey City, with all its great poten-
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tial——itsjrai?roads~its‘harbor facilitieg and its unexcelled geo%'aphic
advantageshould be considered as onef of the 60 démonstration cities
to be chosen| when: this legislation is enapted. . |

Rather than. intrude upon the time |of our distinguished guest, I
would: like-to present to you the very outstanding mayor of the city
of Jersey City, a man who was described by the Wall Street. Journal
this week as the man who is revitalizing Jersey City. I present to you
the mayoriof Jersey City, the Honoraple Thomas J. Whelanj

Mr. Baggerr. That is quite,a commendation and, certainl)J, I am
sure you warrant'it in every vespect.. . ... . .

If you desire to state your testimony in full, we will be. glad to go
along with you in-that respect.. . : ‘

STATEMENT OF HON. THOMAS J. WHELAN, MAYOR OF JERSEY
* CITY, N.J.; ACCOMPANIED BY SIDNEY WILLIS, CITY PLANNER

i

s f
Mr. Wagran. Thank you very much, Congressman Barrett.i I am
indeed grateful to you and the other distinguished members xlﬁf this

committee who granted me the time to ¢ome here to present our views,
‘and T am extremely grateful to my good friend, Congressman Minish,
and Congressman Dwyer; for his and hér comments and, of course, we
are ext.remefy grateful also to our very warm and personal friend and
great Congressman, Dominick Daniels,|for: his kind remarks.

Gentlemen, my name is Thomas J. Whelan, and I am the mayor of
Jersey City, N.J., a community of 276,000 citizens located upon upper
New York ﬁarbor in the heart of the New York metropolitan region.

Jersey City is the second largest municipality in the State of New
Jersey. More important, perhaps, is that our densely populated com-
munity is more than 800 years old.  Wie have more than our share of
the problems which result from 300 years of unplanned growth and
uncoordinated industrial and. residential development.

It is only natural, therefore, that I} join with the mayors of our
Nation’s older cities in urging your approval of the Demonstration
Cities Act of 1966. But I would like fo take a few minutes of your
time to offer several brief suggestiong concerning the program you
are now considering. ‘

First, welof Jersey City support thg concept of limiting the num-
ber of cities'to be selected under this program. I hope, of course, that
Jersey City is among the 60 cities selected, but in any case we see the
wisdom in limiting this program to p relatively small number of
municipalities. : :

But we feel that some strictly objective criteria should be applied
to determining which cities are select¢d. This important program,
with all its|far-reaching potential, shojild not evolve into some kind
of Federal [lottery with 60 lucky citie$ holding the winning Fckets.

Among these determining criteria, we feel, should be the size of a
city and it¥ role within its metropolithn area, the extent of its eco-
nomic and social deterioration, its presdnt and future economic poten-
tial, the chatracter of its population in terms of race, age, and economic
status, the extent of hard-core poverty within the city, and many
other factors.. | ‘

And possibly the most important bf these criteria, we suggest,
should be a hard-lieaded appraisal of th ability of each city to actually

|
i
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taxpayers’ funds invested, in this program: - .
. There is no sense in selecting as al demonstration city a community
which hasn’t yet tried to help:itselt ‘ani do what it'can about its prob-

carry out its renewal program anj put to effective and lasting use the

lems. Such a city would not possessthe skills, the trained personnel
and the know-how: to:make a:success of its:adsigned role as a demon-
stration city. : b

Frankly, we of Jersey Cit,y{feelkl at such éritéi;i;a will work toward
our own benefit, for we have an o

tstanding planning and ‘redevelop-
ment staff which has initiated a bold and comprehensive community
development program which has earned the approval and praise of
Federal authorities. - b NI ‘

Selection as a demonstration (;HF' ould be of tremendous im-

portance to Jersey City, of course, for it would permit us to accom-:
plish in just a few years the kind of programs which our present
municipal financial-limitations have forced us to schedule in terms of
decades or more. et Ly e :

In the past 8 years; we-have cut the Jersey City payroll from 5,200
employees to approximately 3,800 |in lorder to be able to maintain
tax  stability—while s‘imultaneou% expanding our community re-
newal program and increasing the salaries of many city workers to
reasonable levels. Lo 3

Our latest step has been the crea»’oi&n of a:new division to carry
out a sweeping housing code enforcement program:.

We know what must be done i “gevsey ‘City. We know generally

how to do it. But we haven’t the money or the traired manpower to
carry out our program as quickly'as the increasing urgency of our
problems demand. And we are increasingly afraid that by the time
we: have brought one' set of  problems under control, still worse prob-
lems will have arisen. By the time'one residential section is brought
up to code standards, two or three more may have slipped to far to-
ward being slums. Time is our nemy, as it is the enemy of all old
cities. | ‘

The second comment we offer regarding the demonstration cities
proposal is in:support of having la F%deral coordinator in each city
to-oversee the Federal program there. ‘We are strongly in favor of
effective coordination of all the Federal programs that will be: in-
volved in a project:of this magnitude, 'We clearly see the need for
a Federal coordinator with appropriate authority reporting direct-
ly to the regional administrator of the Department of Housing and
Urban Development.. We don’t fear -alifederal “czar.”

But we also urge that this Federal coordinator should be on tap,
not just on top. His function should be examined. closely, for it
would bea tragedy if the demonstration cities program were to be-
come:bogged down in administrativ
buckpassing.

The counterpart to the Federal oooﬁdinamor would be the city’s lo-
cal coordinator, reporting directlif to [the mayor and the governing

paper shuffling and bureaucratic

body. |

Just: as the Federal coordinat Ii Wpuld help to ‘mobilize all the

existing Federal programs and agencies available, so would the lo-
cal coordinator mobilize all the municipal and community resources
on‘hand in the fightto renew the commniunity. ! — '
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Only in this way, with each ooordﬁna,tor wielding a broad scope
of powers, can we see an effective and well-functioning program
resulting. ot

Finally, we feel that a prime fastod in the selection of the|demon-
stration cities should be the effect that the chosen cities can have in
sharing the benefits of their experiencp:under this program with oth-
er communities around them. - 1

This pregram has to bel more tha st a handout for 60 lucky
munlcipwlﬁglés. It has to benefit as wifle an area and as broad |a range
of urban situations as possible. - |

Almost dny city, of course, could apply this new program for their
individual benefit, but many of these cities are surrounded by well-
to-do suburbs which do not face the plight of America’s aging urban
centers. Other cities, in contrast, ave at the hub of poverty and
deterioration in the form of smaller municipalities which have neither
the resources nor the potential for ovércoming their problems.

Jersey City, for instance, is surrdunded by 11 smaller Hudson
County communities whieh are strugiling with varying degrees of
effort and guccess to meet many of theldame urban problems faced by
Jersey City itself. : .

But Jersey City is fortunate to have}four colleges within its bound-
aries, and their enrollment in a demonstration cities progrmp could:
help spread the results of this effort farwitside our own'eity limits.

We see city officials from not only other Hudson County comxﬂquniti es
but from municipalities throughout New Jersey participating in week-
long on-the-job training courses in which they would see and|experi-
ence firsthand how to cope with the mény problems involved in urban
renewal.: | : b ‘

‘We see the Federal coordinator:angl:the local coordinatorLjointly,
maintaining a regional urban resourcep eenter—a library of pertinent
regional “data ‘and rTecent publicatipns : available to all nearby
municipalities. T v v

We see Jersey City gaining from the experience of its sister munici-
palities even as they are seeing how cémmunity renewal can work in
their own cities—and this entire appraach to the demonstratiitn cities
program simply wouldn’t-be of real effect: in the center city which
is surrounded by quiet, well-ordered isuburban “eountry-club” com-
munities. ' This should be an importapt factor in the demonstration
cities program, we feel. | per o K
. In conclusion, let me stress my enthysiasm for the potential of this
dynamic néw approach to selving the problems—indeed, the crisis—or
our aging cities. And unlike some whe fear this proposed massive
Federal involvemerit in the battle agdinst blight, we of Jersey City
know from; personal experience that Hederal, city, and State jauthor-
ities can work together to achieve results of lasting benefit |for the

eople. 1
P AE(, this .moment, a unique experiment in urban redeyelopknent is
underway in Jersey City, the results oft which we know will eventually
be hailed by citizens from all parts of our great Nation as & major
achievement of enlightened government. I ey

1 speak off Liberty State Park on the Jursey City waterfront immedi-
ately behind historic Ellis Tsland anditlie’ Statue of Liberty. | Jersey
City conceived this 400-acre reczeational and cultural facility| several
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ears ago as part of our overall waﬁ rfront: development plan, and
ast year the city donated one:third|of|the park’stotal acreage to the

State of New Jersey, which will obtain the femainder of the land under

our State’s renowne(i green acres program. o

The creation of Liberty Park, 1 tiurh, inspired the Federal Govern-
ment to designate Ellis Island as a4 national historie shrine, and youths
from the Federal Job Corps program are now engaged in the initial
development work in Liberty Park and Ellis Island.

This is an outstanding example of Federal-State-municipal coopera-
tion and coordination. - It is the ?{ind‘ of partnership that we see re-
sulting from the demonstration cities program. . It is tangible proof
that this program can work and will surely be of lasting benefit not
only to the 60 cities ultimately Seﬂedted but to municipalities through-
. outthe entire Nation, R

I am very. grateful, Congressm%tﬁ Barrett, and the members of the
committee, for giving us' time to ‘pl*ésent these humble - and simple
views. | | ‘

Mr. Barrerr. Thank you, Mr.. ayor, for a, very good statement.
I assume you desire to have the proposal, the Demonstration Cities Act
of 1966—a proposed program for| Jersey City, N.J., entered in the
record ? , | ] ;

Mr. WaELAN. Yes. \ bt d] ; ,

Mr. Barrerr. This may be done without objection. :

(The Demonstration (ities' Aet of 1966——a proposed program for
Jersey City, N.J., follows:) ! iR EiEE = N

| | T
THE DEMONSTRATION CITIES AQT OF %‘1 66—A - PROPOSED PROGRAM FOR JERSEY

Ciry, N‘J ;

e
L. INT;RqDUOTION

The proposed Demonstration“Cities) ﬁéﬁ of 1966 will provide Jersey City, if
selected, with an unparalleled -opportunity to carry out a program of action
which will reverse ‘the:social and physical ldeeay that is oceurring in the oldest
sections of our.community. | . | b

In recent years, Jersey City has carried out intensive research studies which
have resulted in the formulation of a| ‘cpm rehensive program for attacking the
city’s many problems. An experienced, pfofessional staff of planning and -re-
development officials- has been assenyblf}d, and a number of renewal measures
have been initiated. | i

But the city’s financial lim"i‘tations—*iTs ifacreasing municipal costs and shrink-
ing revenue sources—have severely |limited the size and scope of the city’s
renewal effort. Despite stringent economies, including the dismissal of nearly
a third of the city’s municipal ‘em‘pldy¢es during the past 3 years, it has been
necessary to budget impleimentation of the‘total community renewal program in
terms of a decade or more. h . : !

The purpose of this report is to outline the ideas and methods which Jersey
City proposes to use under the Denionstration Cities Act. The approach out-
lined 'is practical and’ realistic, and it will contribute substantially to the gen-
eral body of knowledge being accuf 1lated throughout the Nation regarding
the critical and growing problem of renewing the social and physical fabric of
our cities. |
A. A description of the city o

Jersey City is'one of the oldest maj xﬁ‘éities in'the Nation, having been first
settled well over 800 years 4go by the same Duteh immigrants who founded
‘New-York City. . Its 18 Square iniles dccupy“the ‘éenter of the Hudson County
peninsula, ‘and Jersey City's watérfronts [providé access to the Hudson River
and Upper New York Bay on the east, and |to the Hackensack River and Newark

Bay on the west. |
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Jersey City, like: New:- York City; has served throughout its: history Bs a port
of entry to i the United States. It is symbplic that both: Ellis Island and-the
Statue:of Liberty are located immediately ff. the Jersey. City waterfront.  The
city grew “stéadily! through the years, rea Hing a' peak ‘population of 316,715
in 1930. THe population in 1960, however, f{was only 276,101. \

Like many of the Nation’s-elder centraljcities, Jersey City has experienced
a:flight of the middle:income segments to puburban areas .of New qusey and
a correlated increase ‘in its Négro and Puerto Rican population. It is esti-
mated that Jersey City’s populdtion is now about 86 percent white, 1]r percent
Negro and 3 percent Puerto Rican.

Some industry, too, has joined the ﬂlght to the suburbs—and of even greater
economic importance to Jersey:City has been the sharp decline in 1ts\ railroad
ratables. The railroads once owned 98 percent of the city’s eastern waterfront,
but they now own less than half and are coﬁtmumg to withdraw. |

B. What Jonsey City will demonstrate

With the ¢atalytic impetus of substantial Tederal aid, Jersey City c‘a,n begin
putting intolimmediate effect programs presently scheduled to start years from
now. The Hemonstratmn ‘Cities Act will ‘enfble the city to fully utxhze‘ its total
community- resources and experienced organjizational skills in .a program which
will dramatically improve the physical, social, and economic envu-onmqnt of its
‘deteriorating areas within a relatively short tlme

The city will:

1. Eliminate all substandard housing conditions through the meehémsm of
code -enforcement, conservation, rehabilitation or, when necessary, clearanece.

2. Improve the physmal environment to such an extent as to evoke a| positive
response from residents through the use ¢f modern -construction technigues,
imaginative ' building types, integrated arcliltectural effects of skyscapes and
landscapes, vistas, parks, and street patterns, and cleanliness of neighhorhoods.

3. Provide |housing -at prices that our res dents can afford. ‘

4. Create é)r uncover additional .jobs, re uemg the unemployment | rate to
38 percent or|less. .

5. Substanhally reduce the welfare caseldgad. ) |

6. Improve! the health levels of the residents. v

7. Increase the educational attainment levels. \

8. Reduce discrimination ‘in housing and employment.

9. Induce residents to participate effectlvely and enthusiastically in the social
and physical irejuvenation of their neighborheod.

10. Accomphsh any necessary relocation of residents with a minimum pf hard-
ship and inconvenience,: and. give these resjdents the opportunity to relocate
either within’ or outside their nelghborhood» ‘

The augmeﬁted community renewal effort ehvisioned by Jersey City lwﬁl stress
community participation and the mobilizatiof 'of all the community’s resources.
Citizen partidipation can-be achieved through expansion of the program of the
city’s present|antipeverty organization and {hrough sétting up addltloqal pub-
lically financed ecitizen groups on:both a neighborhood and a citywide bagis.

Some of these groups, together with existing civic and social organizations,
would concentrate their attention on special iareas of concern, such as housing,
employment and education. Others would focus their energies .on the problems
faced by the residents of a specific neighborhdod or block.

All such groups will have re‘presentation in an areawide council, at which all
concerned public and private agencies also wjll have permanent representation.

And brlnglmg together the plans and the programs of‘all the groups involved,
other than those on the Federal level, wouldbe a local coordinator witl broad
powers who would report direetly to the mayorn and the governing body of the city.

A. The dem(m}stmtion arew ' ‘

The section! of Jersey City proposed-as the location of the demonstration
program (hereafter termed the demonstratign area) is comprised pm}mpauy
" of the neighborhoods known locally as Downtdwn, Lafayette-and Bergen. | These
neighborhoods are the oldest and most detenorated sections of the city. |










DEMONSTRATION CITIES AND URBAN ;DEVELOPMENT 1029
\

The demonstration area totals apf) bx%xa@ely 4,200 acres, whichwisi about 40
percent of ‘the city.: The populationis estimated .to: be about 113,700, or 41
percent of the city total.: | ‘ i sl gd i Y o : :

The nonwhite segment of 'ghe popthlé,;tioh nd. other mmm';lty,.grqups‘ are.mov-
ing into this area in increasing numb TS | The} median famlly income was esti-
mated_ in 1960 to be $4,6Q0, as compared tg_ a city average of $5,~3‘_24. Unémploy-
ment is more prevalent in‘the demo| %‘tra ion ‘area than in the:city as-a whole,
with an unemployment rate of 6.6 pereen'F in:1960/as compared: to the citywide
average of 5.8 percent:: e S .

Hougsing in t%% dembonstration 'are;zi‘isi Eredomdnantly a mixture of itwo- and
three-story frame or brick structures; m myao;t} which have beer} converted to
higher densities ‘than they vverei ‘0 -ﬁinally built tfo:', , dIt és estimated. that a
third of the: 35,800 housing units in area are substandard. ; :

et e e e i bben re o osomAed
obsolete. ourteen o e. 15 pu 'schools servi he: area v .
The demonstration area-has all of the social problems wihi‘ch‘-result from: long-
e oot otlonts 1 4feny Ol aTvendy. bas avested oF edr
ell aware o e area’s problems, Jersey Oity :alr -
marked a great amount of money ‘fo‘r ithe- neighborhoods involved. through its
capital improvemeénts program. In addition, the city is:now censtructing or l}as
in the planning stage five urban re ewhl. projects ‘within . the . demonstration
area’s boundaries, but: the last-of these IF not expected to ‘be-completed before
1975. Flays ;

Although  the city’s share. of thésé urﬂoan Tenewal projects will exceed $17
million, it is:increasingly apparent that many imearby. ‘similarly " deteriorated
neighborhoods% will remain outside tlgebclt;' éslresources undgr cux;lrent l})rogrammai

When all of the city’s.longirange ecapital improvements and urban renewa
projects have been completed, poverty, deterioration, and social ills will still
q'emain. _I.Jimited by-a restricted ﬁ ancial sjtuation which is threatened by ris-
ing municipal expenses and steadlly ﬁiwihdhng revenues, the pace of. the' J: ersey
City renewal effort-to date has been [too slow to catch-up with the rapidly in-
creasing rate of physical and socia]*qec%'.
|

“B. Proposed overall strategy

The city’s program for.a Sucéessfﬁl‘ rﬁpewal demonstration:is based upon the
or:

coordjnation of four-lines of endeay urban: renéwal projects and capital
improvements ; complete, intégrated, services to the family and general popula-
tion; centralized records, inspections, and services to the buildings; and com-
prehensive citywide and:neighborhood planning. @ .

1. All the urban renewal projects within the demonstiation area, plus other
programs now in existence or plaJn ed |for the immediate future, will be in-
cluded in the demonstration program. | Since several of the planned projects
can promptly-be put into execution, i;heixle will be immediate and important re-
sults. They will provide centers of strength from which to work. )

Thig process will have a mutually reinforcing .effect on both the urban. re-
newal projects and the entire demonstration area in terms of marketability,
rehabilitation, and physical and social integration. The capital improvements
carried out as part of the projects will act as model points; and it will be easier
to extend these improvements into other parts of the demohstration area.

2. A series of neighborhood cenl}ers‘\hill be established which will give one-
stop service to -all persons who need public or-private ‘dssistance of any sort.
They will be patterned after neighborhpod centers already established by the
city’s antipoverty. organization. |

These neighborhood centers will ﬂtriwie to cut redtape, and will make every
effort to induce persons who are now suspicious of Government, to participate
in the varied services and programs which ‘will be offered. It 'is hoped that
through 'these . neighborhood | centers the socially disinherited can acquire a
feeling of community participation End“i volvement, -

3. A central facility to keep recldfro;s on all aspects of building conditions and
ownership in the demonstration area will be established within the area itself.
This operation also will provide a full range of services relating to rehabilitation,
upgrading, financing, and building complaints.. All of the problems and diffi-
¢ulties which result’ from the eff%rﬂ; to physically upgrade the demonstration
area thus will be focused in one ope}*afionl.
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4. The city lis now comipleting wotk on'a itlew master plan which provides
basic decisions on land use-and traffic patterss, and which clearly defines indi-
vidual neighborhoods within the city. The thaster plan is the framework for
“detailed planning of neighborhood renewal.:

C. Specific proposals ‘

To carry out the objectives of the demonstrhtion program, the city will estab-
lish the following agencies and programs : :

1. Neighborhood centers.—A. series of neighborhood centers will be established.
They will provide sach services as skills inventory, employment counseling,
medical ‘diagnesis, recreation; senior weitizens petivities, day nurseries, and cul-
turalidevelopment programs; -Alveady existing private centers such as the city’s
antipoverty organigation’s: facilities ‘will be dncouraged to participate in. this

n. ek ! : | '
it —Thie: job: counseling servioks provided in the neighborhood
centers will be auxiliary to a main employmenticenter for residents of the &emo_,n—
stration area. ! Training programs to upgradeithe skills of the unskilled will be
instituted through the combined cooperation ‘of the city schools, labor unions,
local wmdustties, and Federal, State,; and locak antipoverty programs. Tpe em-
phasis will be on training for specific tasks. .

Residents of: the demonstration area will be given first priority to work on
construction rédlated to the projeet, and the minimum wage for all projects and
programs in the area will be required to meet} or: surpass State minimun wage
requirements; |Unions which practice racial djderimination will:be barred from
working ‘on ‘construction related to programsiin the -demonstration area.

The city will press the State legislature to Bxpand:unemployment benefits to
cover workers presently ineligible. ‘A series ofjday nursery facilities will enable
some mothers #o seek work: Bfforts will be mfide to require unions working on
projects in ‘the demonstration area to have a.p on of their work:force selected
from participahts in the job training program, and the ¢ity also will engage
trainees in its ipubliciworks projeécts and ageficy programs.

Bfforts will be made to strengthen small busiesses in the demonstration area,
and the establishment of new small businesses .by local residents w‘ill be
encouraged. ‘ : )

Under Jergey City’s community renewal programi, existing industrial districts

1t lax . in i vElop The program includes
“expansion of the Lafayette industrial district ph the southetn boundary jof the
demonstration: area. This planned industrialiexpansion, together with an ac-
celerated capitdl improvements program, will sfrve to increase job opportunities
ds part of the deémonstration program. ‘

The Jersey @ity Area Development Couneil, an agency of the Jerseﬁv City
Chamber of Commerce, will be called upon for fictive participation in this ‘phase
of the total program, 49

3. Housing~—A facility centrglizing all housihg, building services, and related
activities will'be maintained in the demonstrdtion area. The city housing in-
spectors will work from this office, and all houging data regarding building con-
ditions, property ownership, and tenancy will be kept there. The code enforcement
program will be expanded and intensified, an@ services will be established to

on, financial aid and advice, Home improvement, and legal aid.

Racial diserimination in housing will be attheked with legal, education, and
social measures, Private sponsors of housing, ¢specially nonprofit sponsor
be encouraged to ‘build in the demonstration 4rea. Rehabilitation of e

“housing beyond|the demands of code enforcement will be stresses

is presently urging the State legisldture to amend the State constitution toallow
limited defermient of the assessment increases ich presently result when major
improvemeénts are made to homes. i ‘ ‘

Existing public¢ housing units in the demonsti'ation area will be rehabili%ated,
and changes in the lower and upper adinission Hrcome limits will. be made. In
addition, the Jetrsey City Housing Authority will buy or lease vacant 'privage and
convert them to: public use, and “vest pocket” public housing will be distributed
through the demonstration area. B :

Residents of the demonstration area will be fencouraged to form cooperative
apartment buildings. The city will sell salvagpable structures to nonprofit or-
ganizations for rehabilitation. The building cadé will ‘be amended to allow ex-
perimentation in a limited number of cases, i} order to encourage contra(ctors

. i
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to try new building’ methods such aﬁ‘ udsﬂsite assembly,. prefabrication, and in-
sertion of units into an existing shell. | Such different building.types as circular
curvilinear, walled-in, plastic, aluminum, geodetic and underground, also will be
encouraged. These: developments will afford an opportunity.to test the applica-
bility of the city’s present buil ; code, i :

4. Education.—The budget for ools within the demonstration area will be
increased so that the schools lcan become lahoratories to test the latest techniques
and theories with regard to increasing the educational level, preventing juvenile
delinquency and dropouts, ,overcoming Iack| of educational;motivation and skills,
and fostering integration., . ‘ RN
' The increased budget will allow the city Lto‘ reduce the size of classes and pro-
vide special remedial classes, maintain a permanent “Headstart” program, offer
stipends or loans to graduates Wishiﬁtho enter technical or academic schools,
and vastly increase the city’s present program .of free lunches for children of
low-income: families, after-sehopl recreatif(>n, and :speeial  projects . to: reduce
juvenile delinquency. L | h . ‘

The ties between the schools and the ¢ommunity will’ be strengthened by of-
féring -special ‘adult -activities, and measures will be:preposed to foster further
integration in public education. { l

5. The family.—PFamiles will be aided principally through the neighborhood
centers. Families and single individuals, especially the elderly, who are handi-
capped by physical hardship will be e‘ncou ged to participate in their neighbor-
hood center’s programs by sending voluntﬂ?ars from the centers to- their homes,
when possible, to do such chores as ba ‘yfitting. o

The volunteers.and paid staff of the centers will provide guidance on family
planning, child care, food budgeting, ;hm;ﬁ:‘ng'care, and ‘medical aid. Nurseries
will help the workihg mother to cope \jth he gométimes overwhelming problems

of ‘housecleaning and upkeep. 3

6. Welfare cases.-——P"efsms on welfare rolls: will be. given. special assistance
and attention in all of the employment, :hijusing, and family programs in order
to break the vicious eycle of welfare living. The city will ‘Set'up a special coun-
seling service to aid low-inc‘ome‘fami;igs iin avoiding exploitation by loan sharks,
merchants of high-priced inﬁ.erior goods; unscérupulous salesmen;.and other para-
sites who prey on the poor. ! T

coordinate. all construction: proposals/in an utban beautification effort. Through,
the code enforcement program, streets Ed appurtenances will be improved.

7. Physical environment.-—An arc'i{ect'ural service will propese ideas and

Construction -of new buildings and| rehapilitation  of “existing structures will
transform the visual and physical environment.

By use. of experimental buildings’nLnﬁi‘imaginative planning, an effort will be
made to create the stimulating and pleasing atmosphere which. is often found
in European cities. These include| plazas, bistros, 'parks, pedestrian paths,
bicycle paths, ‘multilevel paths of mgvement, artificial topography, hills, and
ponds. Community groups will be encouraged to offer and to implement ideas
in this realm. ! S j ‘

- The demonstration area will be de ig‘n‘ated as a special zone to allow such
experimental ‘types of development,Tp}rmitting the city to make any proposed
changes in the zoning laws which experience indicates will be practical in-meet-
ing the area’s special needs. The city WEII expand its street cleaning, garbage
collection, and other related municipal services, and citizens groups will be
encouraged to promete ‘clegn-up, fixsup, paint-up campaigns.

11T, FOLLOWUPR | EVALUATION

At the end of the demonstration ph‘io‘Fram, as the final phase of 6 years of con-
centrated effort and accomplishment, la last segment of the total program will
go into effect—measuring the relative suc?ess or failure of the various proposals
and techniques described previously. | ; i

Sophisticated statistical records v‘(ilh be accumulated for every phase of each
activity throughout the life of the demonstration program. By use of electronic
data processing; it will be:possible to|quickly arrive.at an objective evaluation
of each individuyal project'and the program as a whole, This evaluation will be
published for the benefit of ‘other ci ieg deross the Nation.

The comprehensive, carefully kept stapistical record will include such data
as the estimated and actual cost: of the é#ltire program and its individual parts,
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the number of;'jobs created, unemployment, shealth, education, juvenile delin-
quency, welfare ‘cases, substandard housing units remaining, the number and
expected life of rehabilitation units, the attitulle of residents toward their neigh-
borhoods and: gociety, the impact of the demongtration program on the rest of the
city, the cost of using differentconstruction iethods, the variations in F‘entals
charged, and the complex relocation breakdownj. -

In these dfy statistics will be found a story: of cooperation at all leyels of
government and-all walks of life—a dramatie gkperiment in shaping a new future
for the most depressed sections of an old cityj so that blight will not tm*ch the
lives as well as the homes of its families.

Mr. Barrerr. Mr. Mayor, New York ib about two swimming strokes
from Jersey City? |

Mr; Warnan. About four strokesnow, ' ‘

Mr. Barrerr. We have one of the great Members of New, York on
this committee—he swims the opposite way. He is a New Yorkfr.

I want to ask you: this question: You pring it up on page 4 of your
statement. I would like to ask you thd same question I have lasked
several of the witnesses who have appeared here before. ‘

Some peo%e seem .to have the fear that.the Federal coordinator
which the bill would - set up for each demonstration cities program,
would be some sort of a Federal dictabor or czar. Now, I do not
believe this and I think that the bill is ¢lear that he would not have
dictatorial powers, but I would like to ask you two questions.

First, would people who have such fears feel better, do you think,
it we renamed this Federal official “the local coordinator” rather than
the “Federal coordinator” ?

Second, what do you think of the ideajof giving the city some voice
in the selection ‘of -the coordinator? 2 » o |

Mr. WaeraN. This is Mr. Sidney Willis, our city planner. ,
 Mr. Barrerr. If you desire him to'dnswer, if you would have him
identify himself for the record, we will be glad to have him.

‘Mr. Wasaw. I think I can answer the question, Mr, Congress-
man. I would just like to introduce Mt. Sidney Willis. He if our
city planner—a very fine, talented, dedicated young man, and we have
him along with us today.

His observation was, with which I have-to agree, that the name
isn’t' too important, ‘as Shakespeare says; “a rose called by any other
name smells gs sweet”—perhaps to some h Federal coordinator might
carry a connofation of bureaucracy or ingerférence from the Federal
level or an impediment that:could be difficult to work with—per-
haps a local coordinator might be more gcceptable to some. T really
don’t think that makes too much differénce. - ‘

The second part of the quéstion was, do you think we should “‘have
one? Is one necessary? I answer that question—that is an absolute
must. The little experience I have had in government-

Mr. Barrerr. I want to repeat my question. I asked you, what do
you think of the idea of giving the city some voice in the selection of
the coordinator? v i

Mr. Waeran. T would say the position| as such is mandatory. | You
have to have this position to function ? ’f)eﬂyetocoordinate all of
the governmental agencies that are available and the power that stems;
therefrom. . Whether the coordinator should have a voiee in the matter;
is a question ‘¢f judgment.” My answer ta that would be no, that gen-
erally as with'other appointments of this kind, sometimes'it can result.
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in a conflict between the community and the appointing authority in
Washington. I would think that whoever in Washington or whoever
the agency is, that is going to maﬁe his selection will take whoever he
sends us and we can work with anyone. ‘We can demonstrate the full
spirit of cooperation with anyone that the Federal Government sends
us. I don’t think it is necessary that the local government have a voice
in this. If we so construct the bill, I think this might result in some
bickering in the selection of the candidate for this position.

Mr. Barrerr,  Thank you very much. ‘

Mr. Fino?. ; Lol <o

Mr. Fivo. Mr. Chairman, I was trying to.follow your thinking on
“two strokes away froin Jersey City,” I never had: the opportunity to
swim the Hudson River, but they tell me it is kind of polluted these
days and a very unsafe place to swim. 'But if you were trying to allude
to the fact that I was opposed to this legislation, I want to correct the
impression here and now. I have repeatedly stated that I support and
will support this legislation, except that I have some misgivings about
parts of the bill, which is a natural thing. .

On page 2 of your testimony,v[) r. Mayor, you make mention. of
a.Federal lottety—you would not want them:selected:on a lottery ticket
_ ‘basis. I do not. know whether you are aware of the fact that for 14
| years I have advocated a Federal lottery. The only differenceis that
the lottery under thisbill costs the taxpayers money. Under my lot-
tery it would bring money into the coffers of the Federal Government.

1 am very glad.to see-in your testimony that Jersey City has taken
somewhat of an unselfish attitudeabout this progiam to the effect that
if they are not included in this demonstration cities program that you
are still for it, am I correct,? o AT L s :

. Mr. WarLAN:: Absolutely so; Congressman. ‘

Mr. Fixo. That isavery good, unselfish attitude. :

You also stated in testimony that you do not fear s Federal czar.
Some fear has been expressed.that the so-called eoordinators will ask
city governments, such as Jersey City, to change building codes, zoning
laws and even demand,.if necessary, that city administrations reorga-
p&ze themselves for more efficient operation along their own suggested
ldeas. e ; i i ‘

Now, will you still be in favor of having that kind of bill if we were
to come into your city, Jersey City, and start changing all of your zon-
ing laws and building codes? Lo i !

Mr. WaEnan. I would say absolutely yes, Congressman. I think
maybe that is. what we need, a transfusion of new ideas, and new
concepts, that would help us to oyercome locally some of the inertia
that we face now and with our own: modern concepts: . I agree that
our codes are antiquated.and ;needT c)}mnges, but.formé to bring about
the changes, I .am mow meeting opposition to such change. If the
change was necessary.to get Federal aid, it might be easier for me to
sell these new and modern concepts to our people.

Mr. Fino. Are you telling this subcommittee ‘that the government
of Jersey City is incompetent, or incapable, to cope with its internal
problems and do you need the Federal Government to come in as a
godfather to help you? Lo

Mr, Wurrax. I would say that in:the approach that I have made
in the 214 years I have been mayoﬂ"i, have received from my own col-
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leagues opﬁosmon to these!concepts. [If I could-have some

weight to help to sell the new ideas, hew. concepts to my colleagues,
this would| benefit my city. Our codes are antiquated. Our ordi-
narices, many of them, are antiquated.| " But for many reasons in our
older cities, and I can speak with oerta,int‘y for my own city, thl% must
and has to be changed.

In the effort that I made in 214 years, I have not been completely
successful. ' If the availability of Federal funds were base(’i'[on the
community accepting modern ideas afrd concepts it miight be easier
for me to overcome the opposition. |

‘Mr. Fino. Of course, Riay(ar Whelah, your posmon here is|a little
different than the position expressed y other mayors who have ap-
pearedbefore this commmtee and oney n partlcul&r, Mayor Addonizio
of Newark. ; |

Mr. WHELAN: ‘A very good friend of ni

Mr. FIN@ And a former member of thls subcommlttee and| a good
friend of mine, also. !

He expressed some fear about a czar COmmg in and domg all of that.
He cites, like Mayor Lindsay and other mayors that have testified,
that he would like to have a voice in the selection of the coordmator
and they would not'like to leave the seloction in the hands of the Fed-
eral Government, and have the Federa} Governinent throw down your
throats or force down your throats setheone from Washington that
does not know Jersey City from a hole i the wall and starts revising
your: whold city witheut your consentior knowledge: “What areas of
asistance do you think the Federal ioordinator ‘would control and
hopefully expedite? e

Mr. WagLaN. In detail, not bemg a professmnal in the field of
municipal planning, I couldn’t say. My concept would be that the
coordinator would be doing just that, the would coordinate all of the
many -avenues that now exist for Feddral help to-our cities. | We all
know that ‘pur cities cannot deal with these problems without asswe
Federal aid: But our efforts, many times, have been frustrating in
that we mut go inmany dlrectlons T the coordinator had the  power
and the willingness and -the ability fo' coordinate these avenues, it
would be much easier for our staff tojwork with one man instead of |
going in nine directions, if that makes i;ense

Mr. Willis, being & professional, conld perhaps give a more lucid
or technical explanation or answer to that question.

Mr. Fivo. Allright, !

Mr. Wias. 1f I may, we are fully aware that Mayor elan’s
position on! this is proba Iy ‘contra; ithe statements of many of the
mayors whp may have appeared beds you. But we have had'a very
good rélationship with tII:e regionsl ad irator in Philadelphia, of
the Urban {Renewal, Housing and H inance ‘Agency, and now
with HUD. “We have found with s assistance and through the
techniques of the work of the program, as bureaucratic as they may
have seemed to have been, we fp und these techniques have helped the
mayor in sponsoring’and promoting antl pushing the programs that he
wants to.-be adopted and promoted in Jersey City. We don’t fear a
Federal coordinator. I would suggest that, the coordinator should
be m a posrtlon to ma,ke field de0131 yis and speak for' the regional

¥ 1
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administrator. e must be respon i.blL only to the administrator if
he is going to have authority to malkjs decisions which often involye in
these programs, millions of dollars, 'We also must have full confidence
in the regional administrator, but s ould he be jointly named, that he
would become a coordinator in name only and could not be given
au‘thoriéy to make field decisions. | 'We need in an instance such as in
Jersey City one place to go. ~We at he moment report to the regional
office in New York City for public housing=we go to Newark for
FHA assistance, we go to Philadelphia for URA nece. We nesd
one place to go, and I assume the new de) artment. #1vé us a region-
al administrator who has full suthority over all of these programs, and
we could very well use 4 man in Jer (P' City should we enter into a
* more accelerated program than we now are able to do without the
- demonstration programact. VI‘ ‘ Bl T T e
Mr. St Gersary (presiding). T ‘ain‘k‘you, Mr,
Mr. Widnall ¢ 3 & e
Mr. WionatL., Thank man, L L e
Mr. Mayor, we are.ce y ple ou came down here to tegtify
today. You certainly gave ¢ : ny on behalf of Jersey City.
So many of your former residents1 my-district now. ‘
Mr. WaeLaN. ‘They areconverts; | T T B :
Mr. Wipnarr, Mr. Mayor, we are dware of your problems and we
want to help you just 4s soon ias o 1;%1"5, who have major coricentrated
problems in the larger cities. ‘What do you feel is the need of your
city in funds out of this gp‘e of program? Havé you made any esti-
mate that you'feel would be né’cess?ir%r“to- accomplish the purposes that
you have in mind Condiy ik L i

° Mr. Wazran. No, I don’t think we cl)uld intelligently make o judg-
ment as to the number of dollars weneed. = " ey

T think more than that what we liave to have is acceptance of the
idea. Once that is established through the le, giton which hds
been proposed, the determination ‘of the nimb ot dollars would
follow as the définftion and sizé o he‘(jprobl’e‘;m or the need is arrived

“at. I think right now what we must do is define the’ roblem, and once
we define the problem, how best £ en’to attack it, and to make an' esti-
mate of the nunibér of dollars tha &oqld o riecedsary. T don’t think
we could make that estimate at this time. : : we

" Mr. Wionarn. What criteria d%]ieu think we ought to set in' pick-
ing the demonstration cities? After a&J‘l, there are-well over 700 major
cities in the United s. 'You are only talking about 60 or 70.
Tt seems only 10 peree ie in: under this program. How do‘you

‘think the original sele ‘gh ‘e@nade’?‘ TtAs quite evident you
have a plan in mind for Jersey City, but you have not formulated any
dollar 1deas as to what your own a plication would be for 4 demon-

“stration grant. We are trying to work on this legislation, I think
we are really appalled by, the enormity of the problem. ‘T think we
had six mayors come in and giv‘(eLa total of $10 billion that they
thought could be spent in their cities, The bill we have here is §2
billion and something that would T
would only scratch the surface: To be effdcti
thing done fairly expediti and e‘nﬁ
to go into a large-scalé‘effort. It yv}o‘uﬂ‘

be sp\en’t over a 6-year period. 1

60-878—66—pt. 2——29 |
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submit, for the record your own idea—not a firm estimate as to what
your cities would need under a program such as this, If yotf feel you
could submit something like that in 'the near future, I would appre-
_ciate having it in the record. :

Mr. WarLaN. I might say this. We feel that Jersey City|would be
an idea] city for this program because, as I understand it, a test city
means. just that. We want to test ofit these programs to see if the
are effective in solving the problemg we have. It may be that these
_programs will not or cannot solve ojur problems. So we are testing
“them out,and our city is not too large In that the effort that ca1l be made
at this time in sampling or testing] which is what we ar%talking
-about, would not be lost.  Sonie eﬁg(Jp*t could be made and the effort
could show results, because we are nat too big, and yet we are not too
small, that the sampling would not be conclusive. , o

I think we are the ideal size and ‘we have all the ugly social prob-
lems that spring from urban decay /in such depth that all of these
programs could be tested. » Foo : |

"Mr. WonaLL. Are you at the preseht time using to any major extent
modernization ‘and rehabilitation programs that is possible under
urban renewal? . Are you using that{to any extent in g ersej(}ity?

Mr. WHELAN. We have now organized a division in our development

-and planning section for doing just that, but to answer your question
with reference to what I think the mdst important criteria is in select-
ing & test city, I would say the willingness and ability of the commu-
nity to help itself, would be the most important criterion and perhaps,
Mr. Willis, the professional, could answer the question in greater detail
if that would be of any help to the committee.

‘Mr. Willis? ' ‘ oo :

Mr. Witas. If 1 could just say & word on that. The city does

-have an approved general neighborhopd renewal programs for a large
part-of tlll)ev area that we have selected to be a demonstration area.
This program ealls for the rehabilifation of four neighborhoods in
downtown Jersey City and has been ypproved for approximately $20
million of Federal assistance with $10 million additional being spent
by the municipality. We have the $10:million programed lin terms
of public improvements out over the next 10 or 12 years. ‘

The point that the mayor made iwas that we now can say that
these neighborhoods can, in fact, be rehabilitated and saved. But
we. fear that should we be doing 1t ab the rate of rehabilitation that
we anticipated in our general neighberhood renewal plan, that by the
time we got to the last neighborhood| or even the last neighﬁorhoods,
they ‘would no longer be rehabilitable but would have to have more
drastic and more expensive treatments. That is why we suggested
accelerating the program. We laid it out and programed it;in terms
of meeting our share of the financial sequirement. If we could escape
that limitation and accelerate this whole thing the downtown area
could, in fact, be the kind of rehabilitation area that we already
planned it to be. :

Mr. WibNarn., Thank you very muth.

Mr. Bagrert (presiding). Mr. St Gprmain ? 1

Mr. Sy iGerMAIN. In your submission, the one that is entitled “the

.’Demonstréa,tion Cities Act of 1966—g Proposed Program for Jersey

}
{
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City, N.J.,” you go’into-detail on p‘xa‘l ve '3 with 10 points-and you de-
scribe 40 percent of the total area of the city that would come within
what you feel should be the demonstration area in:Jersey City. I
wondered in view of the detail youo&x ve/ submitted, and I am going to
ask you a few detailed questions on these specifics, whether or not your
staff does not really have an idea of projection of costs here? I won-
dered if you might ask the staff if they have given any thought to pro-
jected costs? ’ ! ' 4

Mr. WazrLan. Thank you, Mr. Congressman.

Mr. Willis? e ‘

Mr. Wizris. We'do need in very general terms the sum of the items
of cost that would be involved in the program that we have outlined.
This is partially because a large part of the demonstration area is
already within an urban renewal project boundary, either a general
area renewal area or the Montgomery urban renewal project or the
Jackson Avenue renewal project.n? ut ‘one-quarter of the total area,
however, has never been termed for a renewal, not because it doesn’t
need it, but because we don’t have the resources to go ahead and com-
mit ourselves to further renewal projects in that area.

In terms of the scale of costs, and we will not at this time try to

submit a total figure—in terms of the scale of costs, we have authorized
roughly $20 million for downtown, that is, the Federal share as we
have estimated it for a 10- or 12-year period—$20 million for down-
town which has been approved by the bepartment of Housing and
Urban Development.  We have an additional $6 million roughly for
the Montgomery area and an additional $3 million or $4 million in the
Jackson area. That would roughly lead me to believe that we are in
the range of $30 to $40 million as required in Federal aid to do all that
is within the demonstration area that we have outlined.
- However, the legislation itself dT‘O s provide, of course, for initial
grants and advances for the preparation of a detailed plan for this
area, and it would be in that stage Fh t we could ‘get a more definitive
cost estimate. In the meantime, and during the next stage and, of
course, during the execution stage itself, the city will be spending,
and is already spending, something in the order of $15 million in capi-
tal improvements in this area which we will and must spend whether
or not we are in the demonstration area program. For a city with
a borrowing capacity of something, for this year, like $3 or $4 million,
we mean to be spent. That I think iisa commitment to solve the prob-
lem in this area without, if necessary, Federal aid. At least a commit-
ment to do what we can. ‘

M@l St GermaIn: Have you urbariu renewal projects now in prog-
ress? 3

Mr. Wiriis. Yes, we do. |

‘Mr. St GrrMAIN. Are these in areas—in commercial areas or resi-
dential areas? ‘ I

Mr. Wirris. We have in execution at this tinie, that is with construe-

tion going on, two residential projects a;,nd one industrial-commercial
project. o j

Mr. St Germain. You therefore have experience with relocation?

Mr. Wmis. Yes, we have. T

Mr. St Germaiy. Has it been your experience that you have been
able to move these families and have placed them in housing that is
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have?

Mr, Wirris. We have met fully the Federal requirements for relo-
cation of decent, safe, and sanitary|housing. We are notiunaware,
however, that this is a problem. We have proceeded under 221(d) (3).
‘We have how under construction 200 junits and an additional 400 units
and are about to receive Federal commitments. There are other as-
pects of meeting the relocation problem which we agree is|a serious
one and will have to be solved. " 'We have not had serious problems
on the projects we have already cleared in our execution. We know
the job will be a large one should we go into this, but that, too, can
be solved. I .

Mr. St Germain. The housing thab you are now building is replac-
ing substdndard housing? I - ‘

Mr. Wirris. Yes. ‘ 5 ‘

Mr. St GermaIN. You have low-ihcome families in that housing?

Mr. Wineis: Yes. §

Mr. St Geryain. What is it going to be replaced with?

Mr. Wirrzs. At the present time, the area under construction in the
St. John’s project area is providing 1,200 units, 1,000 6f which are of a
middle income—I distinguish middleifrom moderate, and 200 of which
are moderate. We hayeé low-rent publie housing in the project areas at
this time:; We have 3,800 units in the city of low-rent public housing.

Mr. St GErMAIN. 3,800 low inconte. How many people were dis-
placed in!these projects that were low-income families?

- Mr,'Wiiss. 1 don’t have that figure.

Mr, St Germain. Approximately 4 . : ;

Mr. Wiwis. I can only say: that, in general—the densities we are
putting back are higher than—in general, the densities that are going
back into the projects are-higher than the number of units that we
renewed. However, I know your point and I appreciate fully the
housing that is being built is not meeting the needs of the families who
were displaced. S | ?

Mr. St GerMAIN. Looking to page B-ence again, point No. 8 provides
housing ¢r places that our residents{can afford.” This program that
you are contemplating in the Demonstration Cities Act, if you are a
successfu] applicant, you would give more thought to replacing the
housing, low-income housing with hqusing for low:income families, is
that correct? i

Mr. Wirris. I wouldn’t say more thought. 'We have been conscious
of this problem all along. ‘

Mr. St GerMaIN. You thought you could put that into execution?

Mr. Wiiris. With the public housing that is available which would
be more acceptable in Jersey City than some of the larger units, and
we are building 286 public housing units in the city at this very
moment. | That is not adequate to jneet the needs, but we are pro-
gressing in that field with the new provisions of the Housing Act, and
‘with the hew programs forleasing anfl rent, supplement, if you will, we
can solve more of this problem and hopefully all of it.

Mr, Barrerr. Mr, Willis, Mr. Fing has a couple of short-questions.

Mr. Fino. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.. .1 just have one question,
Mr: Mayor. ; SNSRURRPTTCRE S CoL L

standard, living up to the requiremenits that we anticipate thky should
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Jersey City has been the‘re'cipiem‘ of Federal funds for urban re-
newal, has it not? g }

Mr. WazsLan. Yes; it has, Lo

Mr. Fixo. My question is this: would you still be for the demon-
stration cities program if Jersey City is left out, does not draw that
lucky ticket and urban renewal funds: are cut off from your city—
would you still be for this program : i

Mr. Warran. If urban renewal funds are cut off from our city, our
situation will be hopeless. : |

Mr. Barrerr. Mr. Willis, may T just/interpose? It is not the pur-
pose of this committee to cut any urban renewal money off from any
city if they miss or are not lucky er‘ﬁough to come within the scope of
the program. We are desirous of helping, not preventing, people from
getting these things corrected, which we call pockets full of blight,
slums, juvenile delinquency and crime. |There is no intent to cut any
city off in the entire Nation. | ‘

Mr. Fivo. Willthe gentleman yield?

First of all, the mayor has already answered the question, he would
not be for this program if it cut off his funds; But I am saying, it
would not be the intent of the legislation to do that, but it could very
well work out, because it is tied in this demonstration cities program—
this is tied in with urban renewal funds and it could very well be
without intent to eliminate Jersey Clity from this program, the urban
renewal program, because they are concentrating alIl) the funds on these
demonstration cities. I want the mayors all over the country to be
aware of this. ‘ N i -

Mr. Warran. If T may be able to takL) your time o make an obser-
vation. If Jersey City is not going to be a test city, I am still for the
program. I think I can say this. I enthusiastically support the pro-
gram. I think this is an excellent ¢concept and an excellent idea, and
we should have it. ‘ I : :

If we were to be cut off from Federal aid, it would be the death
knell of Jersey City. -We are an old city and I have said this many
times—I may say it here for the record—just as the wealth of our
city flows throughout the Nation in the heyday when the cities were
wealthy, the virile, intelligent, economically strong people desire tolive
in our cities. Their strength economically and sociologically flowed
throughout the Nation and helped build the Tennessée Valley Author-
ity, and the land in the West. Now the wealth of our community is
gone with the strong, solid, middle ¢lass leaving by the day, and in
the vacuum comes the poor, unfortunate, who not only cannot make
a contribution, but. takes from us what substance is left in the form of
police protection and fire protection, ' Unless the cities, and my own
city included—unless this problem is met.soon by massive Federal aid,
we are not going to solve the diler of urban decay.

Mr. Barrerr. Mr. Mayor, may 1 ag,llterpose? In marking up this
bill we will show the intent by recording this in the report that those
cities who are not cooperating in the demonstration cities program
will not be in any way damaged be‘causi; of their urban renewal allo-
cations. ‘

Mr. St Germain ? 1

Mr. St Germain. I think actually what my colleague, Mr. Fino,
meant when he said if Jersey City were to be cut off, I do not think
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-he was speaking about-thépresent: commitments-that Jersey: City has
from the Federal Government, but rather his quéstion; ink, was
directed to the question in the minds peat n TS hould
@ number of citzes; say 50 citiss; wheli submitting- pl nd ap-
plications for urban renewal, would:they then get a preference that
would eliminate the money for applications to other than demon-
stration cities? We all share that cancern and hope that we can leg-
islate in this area in such a manner s¢ as not to affect other cities who
wish to continue with urban renewal, although they are not picked
out as demonstration cities. I think|the mayor of Jersey City would
agree thigshould be our intent. :

“Mr. Wagran. I understand what you mean, Mr. Congressman.
There is only so much economic streagth in the Nation and|if this is
going to be drained for this particular program and made less avail-
able for existing programs or future programs; that is going to present;
a problem. I am hopeful we, as a people in this Nation, are going
to be prepared to make greater sacrifices to put a greater percentage
of our gross national product into the public sector because I think
we as a people have neglected our citi

While: we enjoy great prosperityson one -hand, we have terrible
poverty dand suffering, on: the othet hand. So I would hope this

Erogram‘ would be over and above ahd in addition to that which we

ope to receive with existing programs or greater programs that may
become available in the future. ‘
. Mr. Barrerr. Mr. Mayor, while you are at this point, this will be
spelled out in the report. There will be no severance of thL moneys
allocated for urban renewal, and thére will be a continuance of the
money allocated for the purpose of rehabilitating the city. |

Mr. Finvo. I wanted to make crystal clear the position of the mayor
of Jersey City. I am sure it will bg the position of every mayor of
every city, if his city is not includefl in this program, that he will
not sufferiother Federal programs, sugh:as urban renewal, and I would
not. want this program to go through if you are going to suffer by
reason of the new program. i

Mr. WaELAN. Absolutely not.

Mzr. Fivo. This is a fear we have and we want to make sure that
there isno cause for that kind of fear. Thank you.

Mr. Barrerr. Mr. Mayor, I certainly appreciate your coming here
and I am now firmly convinced that|{you are a great mayor!

Mr. WugeLaN. Thank you very mu

Mr. Barrert. All time has expired. ‘
* We will stand in recess until 10 o’dlock tomorrow morning.

(Whereupon, at 11:04 a.m., the subcommittee adjourned, to recon-
vene at 10'a.m., Friday, March 25, 196¢.)
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¢ House OFL’ EPRESENTATIVES,
SuscommITTEE IoN| HOUSING OF THE
“.7 . CommiTTEE ON BANEKING AND CURRENCY,
: : ! 4 Washington, D.C.

- The.subcommittee met, pursuant to recess; at 10:05.a.m,, in room
2128, ' Rayburn House Office: Building, Hon. William  A. Barrett
(¢hairman of the subcommittee) presiding, ' : ‘
?resent: Representatives Barrett, Mrs. Sullivan, Reuss, and Wid-
nall. : | | - iy v :

" Mr. BarrerT: The commi-tteewillL me toorder, please. '

Our first witness this morning is Mr, James W, Rouse; president,
James W: Rouse & Co.; Inc. | = Ll

- 'Will Mr. Rouse come to the witness table, please?
- 'Mr. Rouse; it is nice to have you hete this morning. It certainly
has been:the custom of this committee throughout the years to try to
make all our witnesses: feel at home. 'We want you to feel completely
relaxed here this morning. C :

I am quite sure your testimony islgoing to be very edifying to us
on this committee. I do, however, "allt to inform you that the mi-
nority members are all engaged In|special meetings this morning.
But they should be along shortly. |If you desire to complete your
full testimony, you may do so, and at the termination of your testi-
mony we may desire to ask you one or two questions.

You may start now. ’ e ‘

STATEMENT OF JAMES W. ROUS%‘,J PRESIDENT, COMMUNITY RE-

" SEARCH & DEVELOPMENT, IN
ROUSE & €O0., INC.

Mr. Rouse. Thank you, Mr. Chairman, for your friendly greetings.
I have been before this committee before and it has always been a
happy experience to be here. . |
- T have handed in a written statement which I won’t read and won’t
precisely follow. .~ : L
I am hereto testify in behalf of title IT of 12946, the land develop-
ment and new communities section of the bill and I am here to testify
very earnestly in support of those provisions of the legislation. Our
company is enga,gec? in whiat you mig};F consider to be an advanced
:

AND PRESIDENT, JAMES W.

demonstration of what could occur| if this part of the legislation was
enacted. We are in the process of building a new community. We
call it a new city and it is midway between Baltimore and Washington.

: 1041




|

1042 DEMONSTRATION CITIES AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

‘We have assembled 15,600 acres of land in Howard County and we
have under development a community which by 1980 we think will
have over a hundred thousand people.| ‘

We assémbled more than 165 separhte farms and parcels of land in
1963, completed our plans'in the yeaxt 1964, obtained our approval by
Howard County Planuing Commission; obtained our zoning, have ob~
tained out financing aﬁif we are underway. This in its final form
would be ‘a complete city. It will provide employment for almost
30,000 people. It will provide dwelling units that will account for the
company janitor as well as the comipany exeeutive, and will run
thro]ggh the whole spectrum of housing at aﬁ the prices and rents of the
market, . ‘ .

It will consist of over 50 schools and 70 churches; a hospit%l, a uni-
versity, concert halls, hotels, office bujldings, and the full texture of a
city. - '

%V‘e have-gone to some pains to make sure that this is true, because
we believea that thereis some fundamgntal validity in the natural tex-
ture of a city that has distilled over tithe. 'We have studied the growth:
of Racine} Wis., and Charlotte, N.C.~J¢ities of 100,000 to 200,000. We

accounted for the full spectrum of usés that ought to be accounted for
to provide a full life for people who #ill live in Columbia. |

‘We are doing this for profit, not for'sentiment. We expect it to be
a profitable venture.. 'We are financdd by 4 combination:off the Na-
tion’s largest financial institutions—tlis Connecticut General Life In-
surance Co.; Chase Manhattan Bankj and Teachers’ Annuity Insur-
ance Assodiation—they have committdd $50 million to our financing in
order that'we can build this city. : ‘

The total estimated cost of this prpject by 1980 is something over
$2 billion, ! £

‘I'would 'like to back off for a minute and tell you how and| why we
aré ‘doing this. I think they are exactly the same reasons that you
should “pags this legislation. . I am wvery aware of the fact that this
legislation is opposed by the U.S. Conference of Mayors, by the Home
Builders’ Association, and by the Moptgage Bankers’ Association, of
which I happen to be a member and-aj former member of the board of

have inventoried. all the activities in!those cities to see that‘]me have

¥ hey dre wrong, ¥ think they misunderstand both the need
for this legislation and its purposes, afd I think they seriously misun-
derstand what the impacts would be iff this legislation were passed and
Federal: assistance was extended to local: communitiés in:order that
they could: assemble land in the manner we have done privately. The
country cannot rely upon'the homebuilding industry or upon devel-
opers such; ds:we to do this:on the scalp which is required to accommo-
date the growth of our cities. There are too many circumstances under
which it would be absolutely impossiple for a company such as-ours
to :succeed and the need for fine comfriunities to accommodate urban
growth is toe great:to rely ipon the whim of the homebuilding indus-
try-as-we now must de in this country | R .

- I should explain to you that my convictions on this are borne out of
our’ actual experience and out of my whole career—iny career has been
in the business of mortgage banking and real estate deveélopment.
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As mortgage bankers and devel per‘s!we have built. cities in, little
bits and pieces all over the Uhite%: State‘s, - Qur, office. is. one of the
largest in the country, We haye branches in Baltimore, Washington,
Pittsburgh, and Chicago and we are currently servicing more than
$500 million in mortgages for life iqsnihm ce companies and banks. ‘We
are also developers o% laxge regional s 1op%>;' ng centers—one, Mr. Chair-
man, outside of your home eity of Philadelphia rry Hill near
Camden, N.J., and ‘we just opene the.lPlymouth eeting Center in
the northwestern section of the Philadelphia metropelitan area. ..

" We have developed centers in Texas, Kentucky, North Carolina,
New Jersey, and Ohio. We have :see‘nit]w esults of building .a big
regional shopping center—the interactio that occurs between ;the
various uses that are rieeded to serve a comtjunity. You build a shop-
ing center, and there is a market for offices, then for apartments, then
or an inn or a hotel and gradually, by random, by accident, by unplan,
a kind of business community begins ﬁo devel ich creates the prob-
lems of traffic and congestion and‘ﬁ"fracture I kind' of 'service is pro-
vided to a community, . | ISAIET I T ‘

As mortgage bank nancing. r sidentialjd velopments, we have
seen how limited they are and how tﬁlch better j d be done if we
were planning and developing overs larger area. TR

It is out of this background that we hg%ve seen our cifies grow by bits
and pieces. You know, this is not a matter for experts— of us see
the growth of our cities.. A far ‘isjspld an s raising houses
instead of potatoes, and over there another farm breaks out into hous-
ing, and then churches begin to come out of the basements, and the
school board finds it has to provide an element ool. Then the

old road that ran through the area beconies a good. . for a gasoline
station, a Tasty Freeze. Traffic builds up, The road. has to be wid-
ened and comes more development! and'then somewhere a“junior high
sehool and somewhere a senior;higlfs‘ hool,. "Now'the traflic has become
so heavy we need an expressway, S0 a parkway is cut througli the
landscape, and we have d cloverleaf. | ‘ e o ik St

Mr. Barrerr. Mr. Rouse, would you be kind enough to yield to me
just a minute ? Lo [ ‘ R :

Mr; Rouse. I will indesd, sir. J ~

Mr. Barrerr. You were talking ab}out schools and high' schools.
‘We are happy to welcome the young men and women who are here with
us in the audience this'morning. ’]ﬁl y are interns of the Public Hous-
ing Administration, Department of Housing and Urban Development,
who came here early last week from the PHA regional offices to attend
the Départment’s Washington Intern Conference. ' S ‘

All of these young people are i‘o*legé: graduates. . They have been
with the Federal Government at least 4 months and in some cases for
a year, learning by on-the-job training exactly how the. Féderal Gov-
ernment - supports local ‘houSinﬂ‘étruth'oritiefs' through advisory and
financial agsistance, = . ‘ .

They will leave Washington in & dm or go'and retirn to their home
cities fo continue with their careers of helping provide better homes for
low-income people. ' TT N S ‘

Certainly, it is a pleasture to have you fine-looking gentlemen here,

and you most besutiful girls coming'from various parts of this cotntry.

“
O R R A 2
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.. We have Mr, Widnall here. He is the minority leader. Ho comes
from that great State of New Jersey and he hasbéen a great factor in
‘helping bur people, particularly helping this committee, to get legis-
ﬁa,tiop nécessary to help the peoplejwho are in dire need of decent

ousing.: f

Mr. WoNars. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. ‘

We certainly welcome you here today. When our chairman gets
through speaking to a group there is nothing left: for anybody else
to say. " Lo el ‘

We earnestly hope you enjoy your experience in the brief time that
you are here and that you shall coftribute toward.your own future
and the wisdom of a better housing| program for all of oun country.
We feel we think of all' Americans 4s part of our growth and of our
economy, and what is good and decent for the people of the United
States. We aretrying to do a job togpther up hers on this committee to
provide the tools to work with. Glad to see you: | »

Mr. Barrerr. Mr. Rouse, thank you very much for yielding. Of
course, you know these young people learn faster and much faster than
we who are over 21. In order to welcome them hers this @orning, I
took advantage of your time to interrupt. Thank you very much.

Mr. Rouss. Happy to be interruptdd.

Mr. Bagrerr. You may continue. ,

Mr. Rause. I might just say picking up from this intérruption,
without even turning around to look and to see what attractive and
brilliant young' people these are, I cgn assure you of one thing, they
can plan the American city better th in we are building it totPa,y. Be-
cause any group could. Your committee members may not| consider
yourselves experts in city planning, but. the knowledge of how to
build a better city is a commonplace knowledge in America today. We
know it doesn’t make sense to build schools and’churches and stores
and recreption areas in unrelated pésitions in a community, inade-
%uately served by roads. We know it doesn’t make. sense to bury the

orests, to put the streams undergroynd in storm sewers and to dese-
crate the landscape as we are doing. | There is, throughout America,
a growing wave of concern about thq failures of urban growth. We
have come to derisively label suburbhn sprawl and we need an ugly
word—we need the word “slums” in prder to deseribe what was hap-
pening at the heart of our cities. Ititakes some ugly words to make
us aware of the fact that over the next 20 years we are going to add
70 million people to the American city. This means we are going to
build a Toledo every month over the next 20 years. It means that
every single year we are going to build a new Denver, a new Dallas,
and a new A tlanta in. America—every year, v

By .the end of this century, the President said in his message to
Congress, and I believe it is a reliablel guess, we will build the equiva-
lent in the American city of everything that has been built since
Plymouth: Rock. = 4

This is the task that we have ahead and I doubt that the‘ﬁe is any
aspect of American life in which the gap is so great between our
knowledge of how to do something and our actual performance in
doing it, as the building of American cities. I am not now talking
‘about the renewal and restructuring arid reorganization of the ‘old city.




T am talking about the absolute. irresponsibility with which we are
adding layer on layer of unrelated houSTng, business, roads throughout
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the outlying areas of our cities. - Ll 9 ,
Mrs. SurrivaN. Mr. Chairman, may T ask the witness a.question at
this point ? ‘ L , ,
*+If this legislation is enacted, do you think the unplanned and helter-
skelter building now going on in suburban sections of the countryside
would be stopped ¢ B | : :
Mr. Rouse. No; Mrs. Sullivan, T don’t think it will be stopped. .L
think in America we just don’t, all of a sudden turn direction 90° or
180°. But we have been through a process over time in the last 20
years in which we have enormously improved the standards of individ-
ual housing as such in America. | And we are now becoming aware,
perhaps as the next step in the ladder and also because of the pressure
of ‘enormous growth, that there is something as important or more
important than housing and that ?islthe environment in which people
live, the sense of community, the processes by which people live. What
we need to do now is to find a way to encourage this trend that is
running. Itisanimportanttrend, |
When we set out to build Columbia and to acquire this land we
thought. we were real front—runnﬂrl;‘%l pioneers. But we quickly have
discovered that we are part of a tide/ 'We are not nearly as pioneering
as we thought, L | v
The Ford Foundation made a grant E,o the University of California
of $250,000 to make a study of the d:F

elopment of new communities in
the United States. There are a group of us who have been meeting
each month—five communitiesin (

lifornia and our own—exchanging
ideas and there are great things beginning to happen. The General
Electric Co., issued a list for its own consumption, but many of us
saw the list, of some several hundred developments in America today
that are more than a thousand acx%es each. 'The marketplace is dis-

covering that good environment, pays. It expresses itself in tiny
little ways like a tennis court and a §wimming pool—in parks, schools,
open spaces, and developers provides these tflings—they sell better
when thisis done. f ! e

The timeliness of this legislation is that it can then stimulate much
greater initiative from: two diree ijns, from the homebuilder, who, if
he could obtain financing for the purchase of land, he could undertake
development on a larger scale and from the local county or township
government. If loans were available, local land development agencies
could proceed to acquire land and marshal large areas of land which
c¢ould be planned and marketed t j;heht)mebuilding industry.

‘Mrs. Sucrivan. Along that line, however, I am sure you realize
there would be a limitation of funds and a long period of waiting from
the time that the request is made for assistance until it is granted.
Knowing that there would be a limitation of funds, and that it may
be an untold number of years befj)r they could get their own ideas or
plans into the approval stage, the question I wonder about is, Do you
think this helter-skelter way of building here and there in the suburbs
without any real planning would be curtailed or stopped in any way?

Mr. Rouse. Well, you get a Wateriiﬁed in these things and all of a
sudden things begin to run—the tide begins to move in a new direction.
Let me illustrate. r
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If we are suceessful in Columbid, and naturally I'think we will be,
we will be'able to market land to‘builders, small builders, who would
have had no opportunity to compete in the market—no opportunity
to provide'the quality of environment that we can provide. -Of our
15,000 acres of land, 3,500 acres will be devoted to permanent o6pen
space, lakek, tennis ¢ourts, swimmingijpools, golf courses. This will
be a part of the community. - R R

There will be community halls in the village. The town ro%ds will
be smalltawn freeways that are landschped 'and not chopped up with
commercial uses. Along U.S. 29, which runs through Columbia, we
have acquired all the commercial frontage and will decommercialize
it to create a landscaped parkway thrbugh Columbia. These are not
fanciful things. These things are possible because of the siz% of the
land area with which we are dealing.': Our first two lakes are|costing
us $1,500,000. That is a lot of moneyfor a developer to spend. But
we have 15,000 acres of land and thig is only $100 an acre stretched
over that much land. ' S [

We are providing a public transportiition systém that has been care-
tully engineered by top engineers to prpvide public transportation in a
suburban location. Everyone has writfen this off as being impossible.
‘We will haive 40 percent of the dwellihg units in Columbia within a
2-minute walk of a bus stop that connégts all village centers and major
places of employment and downtown, ‘Our engineering studies say
that this bus system can move on a 5-minute headway at 10 cents a ride
for adults and a nickel 4 ride for kids’and be fully economical.

Think of what that means. Think of what these things mean to the
little buildér who comes in and buys 50 lots.

I think that if we are right; if we bufild the quality of environment;
it will be because of large-scale land agquisition 'and ]arge—sca*e plan-
ning. . Thig is the fundamental bedrock-of what we are doing. Other
people would plan it differently, somfs better, some worse. | There
would be hundreds of different processdsand a hundred different plans
for a large land area. But anybody who took 15,000 acres could do a
better job than on 150 acres. A class of high school seniors could take
15,000 ‘acres of land and produce a better plan.than will be produced
by developing in bits and pieces. If we are right, if environment is
important and our pace moves faster bdcause of it, then think how this.
will accelerate the market to want to dp it in other places.

But let me tell you why it is so impprtant for local agencies to do
this. ‘We hiave been very lucky to havq been able to do what % have
done. We stumbled upen a fleeting | opportunity. People will be
inclined to say, what the heck, you are!doing this, Reston is doing it,
Irvine Ranch is doing it, there are these large developments, Why
is any Federal assistance needed? But everyone of these develop-
ments, except Columbia, is the accident of a large single tract pf land
happening to still be available on the;edge of metropolitan growth.
That’s too much of an accident for the lcountry to rely upon.

In our ease we happened to hit a. dorridor area where there was
no sewer and no water—midway between Baltimore and Washing-
ton—a fantastic growth ares and we got tremendeus ﬁnancinE. We

had the Coneeticut Geéneral Life Insurpmee Co: join us in this project.
We also have had very good fortunp in our relationship with the
county government which has supported our planning and zoning.
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But this would be a battle in partsjof New Jersey and it would be @
battle in parts of Tiong Island. ould be a battle in most metro-
politan areas. This is a battle Which in most places the developer
would lose. ‘

Mr. Barrerr. May I» ust inte posel for a: mmute? You “certainly
indicate that you' are very knowledgeable in this field. I was won-
dering if you would be desirous |o submlttlng ‘the balance of your
statement in the record so that the other members could actually read
it and know the answers: ‘

- Mr. Rouse. T have handed in

is for the record and I. d1dn’t Wa.

it. .. ‘ '

Mr. BarrerT: That may be submltted in the record without ob]ec-
tion. It issoordered,

~ (The complete statément of Mr. Rouse follows )

STATEMENT OF JAMEs 'W. ROUSE, PREQIDENT, COMMUNITY RESEARCH
: & DEVELOPMENT, INC.

Mr. Chairman and members of the committee, by name is James W. Rouse. I
appear before you to testify n} support|of title IT of H.R. 12946 because I believe
it is important to.the sound future growth of our country. My support of the bill
grows out of extensive experience in the business of financing and developmb the
bits and pieces of the American city : An outline of. my background and expemence
is attached,

May I begin by saying that I am awar the faet that this legislation is op-
posed by the U.8. Conference of. Mayors, ¥ the Nation:l Association of Home
Builders and by the Mortgage Bankers Ab»} ciation of America, and, that while
I have great respect for their organizations; I believe that they misunderstand the
need and the purpose of this leglslatlon and misjudge’ what the results will be, if
it is passed. It is very much'in the best| interests of ‘the cities of America,
the homebuilding industry and our country as a whole for this legislation to be
enacted. .

The simple fact is that, with the powers and processes that now exist in local
government and in the homebuilding industry, it is impossible to provide, in an
orderly and intelligent way, for the metropoﬂltan growth which we know lies just
ahead.

Our cities grow by accident—by whlm the private developer and public
agencies, A farm is sold ‘and begins raising houses instead:of potatoes—then
another farm; forests are cut; valleys are .filled; streams are buried in storm
sewers ; kids overﬂow the schools—~he re| 2. new school is built—there a church.
Then more schools and more churches. | Mraffic grows; roads are widened ; serv-
ice stations, Tasty Freeze, hamburgev tands pockmcuk the highway. Traffic
strangles. An expressway is cut through' the landscape—Dbrings clover leafs—
which bring shopping ‘centers, office Eu 1dings, high rise apartments. Relent-
lessly, the bits and pieces of a ¢ity are splattered across the landscape.

By this irrational proeess, noncommunities are born—formless places, without
order, beauty or reason; with no visible respect for people or the land.  Thou-
sands of small, separate dec131ons———ma e with little or no relationship to one
another, nor to their compogite | impact—produce ‘a major decision about the
future of our cities and our ciyilization—a decision weé have come to label
“guburban sprawl.” i :

Sprawl is dreadfully inefficient. It||stretches out the distances people must
travel to work, to shop, to ‘worship, to: play. It fails to relate these activities
in ways'that strengthen each and, thus; it suppresses values that orderly rela-
tionships.and concentration of uses woul d stimulate.

Sprawl 'is ‘ugly, oppressive, massively dull. "It squanders the resources of
of nature—forests, streams, hillsides—and produces vast, monotonous armies of
housing and graceless, tasteless clutter., But worst of all, sprawl is inhuman. It
is antihuman, “The vast, formless spread of housing, pierced by the unrelated
spotting of schools, churches; stores, creates areas so huge and irrational that
they are out of scale with people—beyond their grasp and comprehension—too
big for people to feel a part of, responsible for, important in.




1048 'DEMONSTRATION CITIES AND' URBAN DEVELOPMENT

The richness of real community—in both its support and its demand—is‘largely
voided. Variety and choice are reduced t¢ a sort of prepackaged brandname
.iﬁlectxon of .recreation, culture, and educafion. The individual is immersed 1n

e mass.’ |

What nonsense this is. What reckless, jrresponsible dissipation of nature’s
endowment and man’s hopes for dignity, bequty, and growth.

This subcommittee can plan better than are building the American city. It
.requires no 'vast program of research, no technological breakthrough, no huge
sutbsidy, no army of techniciang or crusading volunteersto build better [American
cities

‘We know the rough measurements of our future growth—how many people we
must provide for; what they will require in houses and apartments, schools and .
colleges, churches, hospitals, offices and factories, retail stores, lumberyards and
service stations. Our task is simply to prdvide now for what we can/calculate
will be required to accommodate our future growth ; to provide rationally now for
what we kngw.is going to occur; to arrange fhe pieces in a construetive way with
a decent regpect for man and nature insteafl of improvising frantxcally and im-
pulsively with each new thrust of growth asjif it were a gigantic surprise beyond
our capamty to predict or to manage.

Why, in a nation with such ‘enormous c amty for organization and produc-
tion, is there such bewilderment about producing the environment in which we
grow our people? The answer is easy but frightening.  We s1mp1v have no
machinery, no process, no organized capacity in the United States to put to work
_the knowledge that exists among us about planning for the future grothh of our
¢ities. Is there any other aspect of American life in which the gap is so wide
between our knowledge and our performance as in the growth of the fmemgan
city?

The building of the city is nobody’ nor in-
_dustry. We have assigned a vague respons blhty to local government o provide
for orderly growth but have given. it neither the power, the processes, nor the
finanecial ¢ apaaty with which /it can fulfill that responsibility. The most ad-
.vanced planning and zoning concepts in Aiperica today are inadequate to pre-
serve our forests and stréam valleys and maintain open spaces. They cannot
produce well-formed communities with a riclf variety of institutions and activities
,and a wide range of choice in housing density, type, price and rent. As a matter
of fact, zoning has become almost a guarantee of sprawl rather than protection
-against it. Frightened communities, with no alternative process available, leap
"to the illusion that low-density zoning will preserve a way of.life and protect
"against rising taxes. The 1- to 3-acre zoning that results simply exter ds a thin
‘coat of suburban sprawl over an ever-widening area.

Nor have we developed the capacity in the homebuilding industry to&' pr nduc-
ing well planned large scale urban developx ent. Although the busin
building is: t e largest single industry in Arperica, there is no large
engaged in 1 City building has no General Motors or Géneral Electric—no I
.no Xerox; no big capital resources to invest fin the purchase of large land areas
no big research and development program u folding new technlques to produce a
better environment. There are no large co rations engaged in the end-product
production of the American city. City building—the development of houses and
apartments, stores and offices—is the business of thousands of very small ‘corpo-
rations, no one of which has within its own resources the financial capacity to
invest millions of dollars in land holdings to: be planned and developed over, say,
.10 to 15 years.

..., Thus, except for the occasional accident of a large land holding rem@ining in
"single ownership on the threshold of urbanj growth, there is no vehicle, public
or private, by which planning and development occurs on a scale sufficiently large
to provide sensitively for nature or for man.

‘We face the addition of 70 million people fo our cities over the next 90 years—
_a new Toledd each month or a Denver, a Dajlas and an Atlanta each year. Yet,
not one single metropolitan area in the United States thas plans to match the
-growth it knows it must face; and, if it had the plans, it woulld lack the powers
- and processes to execute them. This.is the stiate of our Nation and the prospect of
our civilization as we convert over 1 million acres of land each year from
‘agricultural to urban use; as we move forwaid to produce, over the next|40 years
in our urban -centers, the equivalent of everything we have built in our cities
.and suburbs since Plymouth Rock.
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Urban cqowth should be our opportun y not our enemy, - It invites us to
correct the past;.to build new, places that. are infused with,nature and stimulating
to man's creative sense.of heauty placeé ‘hat are ‘in. scale with people and so
formed as to encourage and give strength :to real community: which will enrich
life ; build. character and.personality ; promote concern,. friendship, brotherhood.

Thls is the purpose of our ecivilization—the only valid, ultimate purpose of any
civilization—to. grow . :better: people, more ereative, more productive, more in-
spired, more loving people, - | ‘

Here we are, the most prosperous and, powerful Nation:in: the world. It has
been said that ours is the first Nation in all history that has:the eapacity to do
whatever: it has the will to do—replace men with computers; land men on the
moon ; eliminate poverty, ‘

Is 1t too. much: for such-a Nation to expect thatiwe will subsntu‘ce, for aimless
sprawl, places of scale and beauty that|are itons for. the growth of our’
people? Certainly not, but to doit we mugt|eq our severely under capitalized
homebuilding industry to~acquire, plan and develop land on'a larger scale than is
now possible. - That is the purpose of the F' insurdance program.

- Furthermore, we:must equip:our local governments to assemble land for large
scale planning and development ; to serve it with public utilities and roads; and
then market it to private developers for (construction‘of houses; apartments,
stores, offices, industry andall the components of a:sound commumty that is the
purpose of the loanstolocal land developme‘ t agencies.

May I illustrate what such a local la Fvelopment agency might accomphsh‘
by sketching what we are doing din-Columbia. | And. ‘'we are doing here what in
many, if: not most, metropolitan areas of the Umted States. can only be done by
local government.

'We have assembled; at a cost of $23 malhon 65 farms and parcels into 15,600
acres . of .land lying midway between Baltun» re and ‘Washington in Howard
County, Md. -Here we have planned the city of Columbia; which begins:develop-
ment thig fall and is scheduled by 1980 to have a population of over. 100,000
people. It will not be just a better suburb, buta complete newcity.

~ It will -employ 30,000 people:in its plants,  offices, stores, and institutions;
provide housing for 31,000 families ranging from high-rise apartments to 10-acre
lots, -and priced to serve the eompany Janﬁt T as well :as the company:president.
It will have 70 schools,.50 churches, a college, a:hospital, a library system. It
will:be a city consistingof 9:small towns of| 10;000 to-15,000 éach with their own
schools, churches, ‘stores; 4nd services centered at a village green. -The towns
will be separated by. 3,500 aeres of per ent open space; b lakes. (which we
will' build), stream valleys, forests, 26:-miles ‘of riding trails, parks, and recrea-
tion areas will interlace the entire:city. 1 F : :

At the center will be a lively downtown w ‘ith department stores, offices, hotels,
restaurants, theaters, concert halls, galleries, icentral library,. college, hospital.
Downtown will have:a 100-acre lake as its front yard and a H0-acre forest.at its
side. The towns will be eonnected to one another, to downtown and to employ-
ment centers by a bus system ruinning on ity own r]grht of-w

--And will Columbia hurt: the city of Bwaltuno re?. . Why,: 01 course not. - Would
the city; of Baltimore be better off with irratignal, piecemeal, inefficient sprawl
reaching out from its:borders than it will be if the same growth is accommodated
within: complete ‘ell:planned new  communi ? ‘Baltimore has ‘enormous op«
portunities that-are not available to Columbial or ‘any: other outlying new: com-
miunity.: It hasa massive-employment center at its core, strong retail facilities;
the graduate schools of the University of Marvlﬁnd the Peabody Conservatory of
Music, the Central ‘Branch:Library, the 'center of-governnient,  a magnificent
harbor. iThe center of Baltimore is, and| always will be, closer to more people
in"the metropolitan area:than. any single outlying location. Baltimore’s task,
and that of every other American city, is to correct its obsolescence; get rid of
its slums; to address itself'to the-urban renewal opportunity through comprchen-
sive plannuw large enough, to: re-form the center of the city:into a  beautiful,
eﬁiment pmvexful pcownonuc force, anrl ‘rou shape the older areas around down-

Any: new community

ages that are now held

by the éentral city. ) ] l 1< to m‘ike 1‘rwlf v'o rk: for: its people and its

purposes. It cannot benefit:b) imless, irrational, sprawling suburbs, nor will

it be hurt by the encouragement of well—planne;d, well-formed neéw communities. .
i |
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The mayprs have been misled and they wiill see that this is so. But the country
c_am;qt wait these precious years, when the growth 1§ rolling in onjour cities,
and stand:aimlessly wringing ‘our hands: guish 'abbdt our'inability to handle
the demands of “drban: growth. Wé owe it to ouf country to'make our civiliza-
tion' the bést that v nd riot ‘heldfit: back to something much less than
the best; in order to-avoid unhappy contrést with the 'wornout, old inner cities
which:we know ' we: must renew. R PR e | ‘

And what -about thie homebuilder? Thé homebuilding industry is lone of the
largest industries in America, and yet there are no large eorpora’tio;j)s engaged
in it ' It 'dy:a’ prolifération of ! small -entérprises that, individually, lack ‘the
capitdl to: énguge: in largesgcale development!  Fhere arée'very few, if any, hoine-
builders daé America who-tould have, outléf their ‘own resources; invested $23°
million to {#cquire the-land that will be [Columbia. And without such large-

‘ v, ‘eoriprehénsive planriing and: good eoinniunity development

Let mié ilbastrates |’ 0 oo ‘

&|major ‘stream’ valleys in our area—

J iogerlgndholdings were large enough: to

transfer development out of ‘these areas onto the land most suitable for develop-

ment. *'We have thus been-able to establsh lakes, bridle paths and an open-

space: systém which will servé the entire dity:of Columbia:  Our first/ two' lakes
will cost owver:$1;500, g

A builder "acquiring a few hundred acrég or even a thousand acres could not
possibly have absorbed this:cost. 1
$100: per-agre’ to our land cost—less; weilje

2.7 hgve provided for a ;public-transp
system, ‘rubnilig on - its: own -right-of-way}-separated from-. thé roads and the
pedestrian |walkways ; connecting all the ge centers, downtown, Vpnd major
employmbnt centers. Forty: percent of the population will live within a 2-minute
wallk of 4 Bus stop. - Busesiwill run every §1 es' at 10. cents a ride/for adults
and: a nivldel a 'ride forikids, and;-accordihg’ to: our: engineering projections, be
fully ‘deofiomic; - But: the isuceess of this system depends upon a: wide variety of
uses—major employment centers, retail stores, offices, hotels, schools, -ete., and
a large population of prospective users. A’ development of a few hundred, or
even: a few thousand aeres, could not hope to provide such a system.

8. We Have been able, in Columbia, to relate the schools to the communities
they served-an :elementary school at the Heart of each neighborhood; a junior
high school and a: high school at the heartof each village. All kids will be able
to walk op-ride a-bike to school. At the prpsent cost of sehool.busing in Howard
County, ‘1 lis* possible that the county:wil} save more than a million dollars a
year in sghool:busing alone. |And the schdols will be apart of the communities
where the kids and their parents live. brhave: been: able to lay out, with the
approval-of the school board and the locall:planning commission, more than 50
school- sites to ‘meet the schiool needs in® Qolumbia over the next 15 years. All
of this is ionly possible because of very {large land holdings and large scale
planning. = |

4. We were able to acquire 'the ugly commercial islands along U | 20, where
it runs through the heart of Columbia, and we will be able to extin uish these
commeteial uses. Thus, instead of having these ugly beginnings of commercial
blight extend like a cancer along the main lroad through our town, we have been
able to estiablish Columbia Pike (U.S. 29) as a landscaped parkway for the
5 miles it passes through Columbia. We will strengthen the com ercial use
and the;sérvice to customers by -conceftrating business in attracive, well-
plannedbusiness:centers off the parkway} We paid premium: prices for some
of this 14ndl, as high as $75,000 an acre if some instances, and we could afford
to do it only because we could spread thejexcess cost over our large land hold-
ings. A -developer of a few hundred, or éven a:few thousand acres, could not
have assumed this burden. i

5. Washington’s National Symphony hasireached agreement with us/to provide
80 concerts a season in a summer musical festival in Columbia each year for
the next 20 years. Thirteen Protestant denominations have joined together to
form a Religious Facilities Corporation and a cooperative ministry. The Catholic
archdiocese and the Jewish faith are represented-as participant observers on
this Church Committee and are working Elosely with the Protestant churches
to achieve the maximum interfaith cooperation. This is one of the most remark-
able demonstrations of cooperation among the churches that we have seen in

|
|
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our country. The State depdrtment of ¢dueation has obtained a grant and com-
pleted a study ‘for a Hbiary system for'Columbid’ that contemplates resourceful
use of modern technology, ircluding) ers  and*information storage and
retrieval systems, The €, & P. 'Teleph bag made a’ special stidy of com-
munications: systems in Columbia an s proposed the most advanced system
of communitywide 'communications has been made available to any com-
munity in America. All of these developments and many others in which we
are ifivolved are’'possible‘only because we are planiing a complete new commu-
nity on a large enough scale to spredd individual cost items that would other-
wise be unacceptable, and to| support ledueation,, cultural, health, recreation and
business systems, that small, piecemeal,‘un nned growth could not justify.

‘6, Most remarkable—and' {perhaps’ m important’ of all: we obtained our
goning, -Howard County is ‘essentially’ rural. ‘It has resisted urbanization be-
cause it despises the bits and pieces of sprawl, as do néarly all rural counties that
are perched on the edge of urban growth!| . Zoning was the major issue in the
1962 election for county commissioners. 'The winning ticket promised to pro-
tect Howard County against ‘the ravages! pf ui growth. You can imagine
that the announcement, 1 yeéar-later, of gsenbly 'of 15,000 acres of land
for-the purpose of building a city ‘'was greeted With skepticism, gnxiety, and
perhaps a touch’ of hostility, It must be sighificant €6 you, as-elected repre-
sentatives of your people, to know when wé completed out plans for a whole
new city; presented thenk to the people of Howdrd Couity and requested a
change in the county zoning laws to create a new zoning classification known'ag
a new town district, not a gingle person in Howard County opposed this' zon-
ing request. The same people who abhorred and.fought the invasion of urban
sprawl, accepted, and. supported the|development .of a whole new city that
would preserve the stream valleys and the forests; provide recreation, culture;
entertainment, convenient, well-planned; business, and . public transportation.
They were willing, to .accept: -rise| apartments, garden apartments, town-
houses, the very land uses they were fighting when they.were gathered together
in a rational, beautiful, human, well-planned new city.

But. now, surely, you are asking: “If you have been able to do this at Columbia,
and finance it privately, ‘are the Federal programs.proposed in.title II neces-
sary?’ Clearly, I think they are; er 1 would not: be here now.

" TLet me remind you that I am a private developer -and a private mortgage
banker. I believe in the private enterprise system. The homebuilding industry
in America is the most productive in|the world.. . But there are some things it
cannot do without assistance—the very assistance it now resists. There is
absolutely no means whatsoever by which the homebuilding industry, as it is.
now constituted in America, can develop thé sensibly organized new communities.
that American needs to accommodate its future growth. The special vitality
of the homebuilding industry derives from its enormous number of individual
operators, and this: very fdct guaranfees—unless some: new form of assistance
is provided—that we will continne to build: our. cities in little bits and pieces-
irrationally, unrelated to one another..  The homebuilding industry lacks the
capital among its individual enterprises to undertake large-scale land assembly
planning, and development. It lacks|the financial capacity and orgaization re-.
quired to attract financial investment from life insurance companies and savings.
banks on the scale required| to handle the|growth of the: American metropolis.
Of course, there are exceptions. There is!a handful—perhaps two handsful—of
. developers around the country who can attract the capital to undertake a Co-
lumbia. And such new towns will unfold. But, the overwhelming preponderance
of American homebuilders are left to the limitations of piecemeal development.

The hope of the FHA insuranee program is that small builders will be able
to undertake middlessize developments; and that middle-size builders will under-
take larger developments than would othéf.‘ rige-be possible. Anhd we must stimu-
late planning and development over larger|/land areas if we are to preserve our
natural resources and provide communities that serve and dignify ‘& man, his
wife, and family. | |
' The FHA. financing program ‘has | provided the underlying support for the
growth of the homebuilding industry in America, It has raised housing and sub-
division standards and pointed the'way to steady improvement in the quality of
new housing. i .

1t is specially appropriate that its insurance program now be used to permit
the private banking and building industries to, improve the neighborhood—the

60-878—66—pt. 2——30
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environment—in which our housing is built. "The enormous growth of our cities
calls for-the ‘planning and:development, not just of houses, but of new commmu-
nities. This FHA insurance program will be ah important aid to private industry
in making it gossible. . {

But in addition to enlarging the capacity df the homebuilder, we must make
it possible for local government to take:thd initiative in acquiring land and
planning comﬁ;mnity development in the path of urpan growth where but for
such action, piecemeal, fractured suburban sprawl i§ the alternative. |This is
no threat to the private homebuilding indugtry but an asset. It means that
local. government by initiating planning and d¢velopment over a larger area than
the small builder handle on his ‘own, can créate an environment in which the
small builder has a vastly improved opp(')rtunfty to compete with. the large com-
munity developer. We are. performing exactly this role in Columbia abd, will
make the land available to homebuilders to build individual houses for|sale to
the market. But we will have supplied parkwhys, lakes, open spaces, community
halls, school sites, swimming pools, tennis courts, employment centers,|stores,
and offices’ to strengthen. his' environment ‘and: support his market.

The country needs to enlarge the applicgtion of the. process by which a
Columbia is built. It cannot afford to rely og the capacity or the whim of the
private developer alone. We have a national finterest in seeing better communi-
ties to accommodate our urban growth. " A program of loans to local land develop-
ment agencies! can be an important, perhap indispensable, stimulant |to the
growth of this process. !

ADDENDUME :

Outline of background-and experience as relevant to the issues raised by title
II of 12946: {

1.'President of James W. Rouse & Co., Inf., a mortgage banking firm with
offices in Baltimore, Washington, Pittsburgh, hnd Chicago’; servicing more than
$500 million in mortgages for the 45 life insurance companies and banks which
it represents. i ) ‘

2. President; of Community Research & velopment, Inc., a publicly held
real estate deyelopment corporation which hyis developed, owns, and manages
nearly $100 million in real estate in Texas, Kehtucky, North Carolina, Maryland,
Pennsylvania, Ohio, and New Jersey. ]

3. President of Howard Research & Devdlopment Corp.; the developer of
Columbia, a complete new city to be built oxf 15,000 acres of land midway be-
tween Washington and Baltimore, scheduled! to have a population of 100,000
by 1980. :

4. Member of President Eisenhower’s Commnission on Housing Programs and
Policies, and chairman of the subcommittee whose recommendations formed
the basis for the urban renewal program in the Housing ‘Act of 1954, |

5. Formely president and chairman of the bg¢ard of ACTION (America Coun-,
cil To Improve Our Neighborhoods). Formerly chairman of the Greaten Balti-
more Committee. In these and other public petivities, extensively involved in
‘problems of urban growth, urban renewal, d metropolitan planning.

Mr. Rouse, Thank you, Mr. Chairman

Mr. Barrgrr. I am quite sure, with }lour knowledge in this field,
other members would like to ask you questions. 1

Mr. Rouss, Please do, sir. ’

Mr. Barrerr. We will continue on thatbasis.
- Mrs. Surravan. I will conclude by saying I am in agreement that
there is nothing better than a real plan, and I believe in providing
assistance for planning, in the hopes of| avoiding or preventing hap-
hazard suburban building. But I am:poncerned about how we can
stop this—whether we could stop it if jwe developed title IT of this
proposed legislation—so that we can aid the areas surrounding our
cities that want to plan this kind of devel¢pment. : j

Mr. Rouse. In Europe they only stopfit by fiat. They say around
London there will be'a greenbelt and that’s that. In America we are
only going to stop it by twd' things, by local planning and de%lop-




PEMONSTRATION ‘GITIES A ‘D"%RBAN DEVELOPMENT 1053

ment processes that ‘provide alternative solutions and by proving in
tthe marketplace that the' better ‘et rironment, the whole community
is what people want. - -

s what you haveto do to be suk‘cessful Both of those things
are possible, I think. I frankly don’t have fear of extending gleater
authority to local government in tl'il avea. Ithirika local land devel-
opment agency in “almost any metropolitan:area in the United States
can look forward and:pretty well plot its growth over the next 20
years. It knows, for example, that it is'going to add 200,000 people.

It knows what this means if it stop and thmks about it. It knows
it is going to miean ‘houses, schoo ypping dreas; churches.. Tt
knows it is going to haveto eXtem blic utilities. ' It knows it has
the tools to provide a better community. . Suppose-that when it was
going to extend sewer and water an ro‘mds, the local land development
aoenq would acquire land in thatarea and not'just give the benefit of
this sewer extension to’ the landowner on ‘whose land'it happens to be.

Suppose it said we will acquire the land under negotiation at market
‘price, fair price to the seller. We will plan a community; |
sewer and water and majoriroads and then market it. “We will use the
increment in land value that has been earned entirely through public
action—nothing contributed by the lindowner m de it increase in
value. It was pubhc action that made the increase-in value.  ‘We
would then just use the value increment to pay for the stream valleys
and forests that are going to be a deficit in" the economics of com-
munity development in order that there can bé real gteen spaces, real
greenbelts to protect the community.

Financially it is all possible. rlhere is no reason we cannot build
‘well-planned ¢ommunities to accommodate our th.  Wehave been
able to pay for 14,000 acres of land in Columbia and to throw away
3,500 of this. *You can say it is thrown away but it really adds to the
hi e. - 'We transferred those values to the land for

/e able to ‘wipe out all Tasty-Freezes and fill-

 stations alono' the highway. %

We paid §7 5,000 an acre for la 1& on which we “' 1 d]shnvu]sh the
commercial uses to make a parkway. | But’ thl% was peanuts Tooked at
on the scale of otir large hndholdmgs

If you pass this law—Iet’s assume’ the furids are limited and they
ought to be limited, because thers cught to be a testing of it and if it
works then the Department will ‘come back ‘to: Congress for more
money-—and this need not be a R hege are loans. They can
be 19p<11d out of land sale proceeds. T be a'revolving fund. It
is'an 1deal lxlnd ot mrcumstance nﬂ ich | 1“1 om Conwress can

am sure that the vonlmlttee 1’rse1f W Ls fo look 111’(0 Wh‘tt vou are
‘doing and what you have done 1&1 the past and w. hat you project in
the future and this is something really ereative. - =

Is it not a fact—is it net actua ing to be necessary for you to
control the governing body of that for a long period of years in
order to qccomphqh W lmt you want't '

Mr. Rouse.: That is a good questi s and obviously one we h(xve
had to struggle with. We have T nnigque and happy tradition in the
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Baltimore metropolitan area in that we.de not have a proliferation of
local political subdivisions. Baltimpre County which almost sur-
rounds Baltimore City and has 600,000 people is one single govern-
ment. - There are no .ineorporated towns, no: separate school‘ beards,
one politiesl arm. : b

Howard County in which we are, which is between Baltirhore and
Washington similarly has one govermment, one county government.
And Anne Arundel County has one éxcept for Annapolis, the State
capital.. So that we would be flying inj face of very strong tradition if
we sought to incorporate and we will not. Columbia will be a com-
munity ; it will be part of Howard Ceunty. In physical for%x it will
be an 1dentifiable city. In'political fdrm as far as the police, schools,
courts, recprd: offices, planning, zoning, the usual fundamental range
of local ggvernmental services will be}provided by the county.

We are greating a kind of private gdvernment. We are creating the
Columbia; Park and Recreation Association which will collect an as-
sessment through- deed and agreementiof 75 cents per hundreg dollars

of assessable base. This goes into a.fund that provides the extra layer
of services in the park and recreationj community halls, and so forth.
That we will eontrol, It will be a nopprofit corporation and we will
control iti: With each 5,000 people thiey will elect a member to the
board and by the time Columbia is ha gev,eloped the community will
have a majority of the board and will gontrol it'and then year by year
we will drdp a member of the board ungil there is a complete transition
so that the/community takes over this kind of private government.

Mr. Wip~narL. How do you controlithe population? How do you
control the economic and racial integration ¢

Mr. Rouse. We don’t propose to control. We propose it| will be
wide open. ; !

Mr. WmnaLL. What provision in the 15,000 acres do you have for
low-income groups? o

Mr. Rouse. Well, again, we aim t¢ .meet the lowest income level
that we can economically meet in thé:market. ‘We can’t do better
than we cap. ‘

Mr. WinNaLL. 'What does that meant . '

Mr. Rouse. That means in the Baltimore-Washington area you can
build today a two-bedroom house to sell in the $13,000, $14,000, $15,000

rice range, which means you can geti down to something lik% $30 to

85 a month. You can build a two-%edroom apartment under conven-
tional financing efforts that will rent for as low as $100 a month and
if you use the nonprofit, 221(d) (3) provisions of the FHA, you can
get a two-bedroom apartment down tb about $65 to $70 a month.

Mr. WAL, Would (fe‘ople be acdepted for that housing if part
of the rent 'was being paid by welfare the same as in the big cities?

Mr. Rouse. As far as we are conderned they would be. I can’t "
answer that in terms of the housi gencies. We are very serious
about the fact that one of the deficits of sprawl, we think is the
narrow stratification of income levels pnd from a marketplace stand-

oint—we are approaching this as a marketplace undertaking—to

evelop a city we ought to be approaching all of our markets. And
one of our markets is the laborers who work in the community, either
in construction or in service jobs, just as one of the markets is the

|
|
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executives.  Our plan coﬂtem‘platj g that we will reach’ through the
whole spectrum of housing and we wi o : .

I think it is important that we fs. " I'think that it is more
economic to do it thann L E-I‘think that———r-

‘Mr. Wip~atn. I jast-had this in mind. T think I'know what you
want to do.  Take %Va ington, for instance. You have integration
to a certain extent but you have ecoﬁ‘&mic"selgregs;tion. Are you not
going to have economic :Segregationlih Columbia just as well as in
Washington % ‘ El '

Mr. Rouse. You caini look at the word “segregation” through two
ends of a telescope. It issegregation if|it is compélled and it is cluster-
ing if it is voluntary. I believe—and this is a kind of pragmatic set
of rules I am expressing, not a sciéntific-one—but I believe if you
could produce a truly openr community in which there really were no
doors closed, then I think that theére would be a'kind of voluntary
clustering by economic, level, by intellectugl interests and activity,
and I believe that this clustering would 'oceur 'in relatively small
neighborhoods. SN Lo ‘

We know perfectly well that when you attempt to market a $50,000
hotuise alongside a $20,000 house you don’t do very well, - On the other
hand, Columbia will be & system of| villages of 10,000 to 15,000 people
each. And each village consists 6f neighborhoods of 300 to 700 houses
each.. Within the nejghborhood there might be quite a narrow eco-
nomic band, but withn a- village there can be quite’a wide band of
income levels and certainly within a| village thers would be racial
integration. e I S :

Mr. Barrerr. Mr. Reuss? Ao

Mr. Reuss. Thank you, Mr. Chalir, ah ’ i

You say in your statement, Mr. Rouse, that this legislation is op-
posed by the U.S. Conference of Mayors. My impression is- that
while in the past the U.S. Conference of Mayors has opposed it, that
they have not renewed their opposition and their present position is
happily vague. i 1 '

r. Rouse. T am pleased to know that. I have been informed that
it was opposed to by the U.S. Conference of Mayors and when I heard
it T kind of had the feeling that if I could only talk to the mayors
they wouldn’t oppose it because they really shouldn’t oppose it. Tt
doesn’t make any sense to opposeit, | |
. Mr. Reuss. This is one of the best ways of relieving the pressure on
our cities, isitnot? v s v ’

Mr. Rouse. Well, take the city jof Baltimore. The metropolitan
area of Baltimore since 1945 has added a population bigger than that
of Denver, Dallas, or San Diego. This is since 1945. Between 1965
and 1985 the Baltimore metropolitan area will add a city bigger than
Houston. ‘ e AR ‘ o

In that same period of time Washington is going to add a ¢city bigger
than Baltimore. These are the facts of growth. This is going. to
occur by the hit-or-miss method that we now do it by or it is going
to happen in well-planned communities. Can it be.of any conceivable
interest to the city of Baltimore as a political entity to see to it that
the growth around it oceurs in disorder? Doesn’t the city of Balti-
more as a political entity have every interest in séeing that the metro-
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politan aren of Baltimore is the best. possible envirenment for people
to live in? 1In the end this feeds support and strength to all of the
kinds of thingsthat ought to be at; the heart of the city.

The city of Baltimore’s task like' any, other. city is to. make itself
work to get rid: of its obsolescence, to ¢lear its slums, create places of
beauty. It has all the advantages injthe world to begin with. Co-
lumbia would be off and running if we had the employment there is
in the center of Baltimore, if we had the harbor that Baltimore has,
if we had the graduate schools, the Utiversity of Maryland, Peabody
Conservatary - of Music, the central btanch Iibrary—what Baltimore
needs to'do is a better job of comprehensive planning for urbam:
renewal. - R

If the outlying communities are better done they may have the
effect of causing the city to see how it ought to do a better job of
environmental planning and in the creation of better new communities
within the ¢ity. |

Mr. Rruss. You have-been shown tg be enthusiastic a proponent of
new town development rather than sptawl on the fringes of the city.
Instead of being .opposed or lukewalm, the conference of mayors
ought to be out in front on this one. | You have also shown in your
testimony: that it is puzzling that the |Association of Home Builders
seem to be opposed.to new-towns becauge, as you point out, new towns:
are a great place for homebuilders to build a 1ot of homes.

A third organization which you deseribe as being in opposition is:
the Mortgage Bankers’ Association of America. You happen| to be a
very large mortgage banker yourself and if I am not mistaken that
is where you made most of your money. |

Mr. Rouge. Thatistrue. beo oo ‘

- Mr. Reoss. Actually, is not a new.town a great place for a mortgage
banker to. make some money # !

Mr. Rousk. It is just incredibly sHortsighted that the Mortgage
Bankers’ Aissociation would oppose this legislation. Every aspect of
real estate investment seeks long-term 'values, stability, solid growth,
assurance against the kind of erratic, hit-and-miss, uncertain jgrowth
that occurs; in the metropolitan areas today. This opposition% on the

part of the Home Builders and Mortgage Bankers’ Association is built,,
I am sure—T am not really sure—I haye to say I believe—is built out
of a fear that it is going to become somg kind of a new form of govern-
mental control over private business. - | ;. ‘

Mr. Retds. In fact, the people who will make the loans which would
make possible the new towns - would be|the private mortgage bankers,
would theymot?- = -~ : g P
. Mr. Rousg.” Of course they would. Shm know, there is a very unique
aspect of the growth of American cities that there are no big cor-
porations engaged in the business of city building. This is one of the
largest. industries in America and there is-not one single la 'ge cor-
poration engaged in the business of city building as-a business. | Alcoa
1s involved and General Electric is involved, but their main business
is something else. There is.no automobile manufacturer—no General
Motors of ¢ity building. It is a proliféeration of little corporations
and none of us, the biggest of us is not ¢apable of going out and doing
this kind ofithing alone. - - R
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i ]
- Mr. Reuss. Just-one more question! Whiéh I.think I can get in.under
Ty time. I N AL ‘

Do you have a position; Mr. Rouse, on' the demonstration cities pro-
oram which is also before this subcommittee ? ‘

Mr. Rouse. I do not. I am reluctant to say that I 'do not because
I really haven’t studied the: legislation carefully enough to have a
responsible position. But-in general I would say that I think that
the time has come when we need to recognize that the composite solu-
tions in which we are now.engaged in attempting to make the city work
are not enough and it is imperative that the city be made to -work for
the people who live in it, Pl

This is where our civilization is| [So that the idea of a massive
demonstration program of this kind is instinctively appealing to me.
Whether the details of the legislation are right—whether I think them
right I don’t know. But the general idea of a special form of support
that calls for a massive approach to making the city ‘work for the peo-
ple who live in it is a right idea and it needs to occur swiftly.

Mr. Reuss. Thank you. (]

Mr. BarrerT. Mr. Rouse, we certainly appreciate your coming here
today and giving us your very fine and very informative presentation.
Thank you very much. FE

Mr. Rouse. Thank you, Mr. Barrett. | :

(The following information was s’}'ll?miitted for the record :)

‘ bl I JAMES W. Rousk & Co., INe.,
S March 31, 1966.
Congressman WILLIAM A. BARRETT, Ll
Chairman, Subcommittee on Housing, o

Committee on Banking and Currency, Lo “
House of Representatives, Washington, D.C. ‘

Dear MR. BARRETT :-It was a great pleasure to-have the opportunity to appear
before your committee and to. testify in behalf of ‘the proposals for expanded FHA
mortgage insurance covering land purd| ases| and loans to local land develop~
ment agencies for community developm qt. “ £ .

I understand that you have some ¢ ‘cgrn lover whether or not the full pro-
posal is acceptable to .Congress/at th ymp and that you are interested in know-
ing whether or not a limited program:te, test ithe Federal loa cal land de-
velopment agencies might be effective. I would feel that'a very good way to
launch this effort and to explore its effectiveness -would be to make loans avail-
able on a demonstration basis to, say, a dozen local county or township govern-
ments around the country to see how eéffective they are in using it to produce
well-planned new communities.

Best regards. |

Sincerely,

I JAMES W. ROUSE.

e ki

Mr. Bagrerr. Our next witness| will be Hon. Louis DePascale,
mayor of Hoboken, N.J., accompanied by Raymond G. Clyons, co-
ordinator of urban renewal, director of HOPES, Inc.

We are glad to have you here this morning, Mr. Mayor. We desire
to make everybody comfortable who comes here for the purpose of
offering testimony and we want to extend every courtesy to you be-
cause we have learned on so many occasions from your great Con-
gressman that you are one of the great mayors in the State of New
Jersey. I certainly want you to know Hoboken has sent us one of
the finest and: knowledgeable and productive Congressmen who have
ever come intothe Halls of Congress and I would like to have him in-

[N

“troduce you here thismorning. -/
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STATEMENT OF HON. DOMINICK r. DANIELS, A REPRESENTATIVE
. IN CONGRESS FROM THE{STATE OF NEW JERSEY

Mr. Danters. Mr. Chairman andjmembers of the Housing Subcom-
mittee. | I first want to ‘thank you|for your most kind remarks con-
cerning myself. : ‘

I would also like to express to ‘yoé,x my sincere thanks and apprecia-
tion for affording me an apportunifiiy to appear before this honorable
committee to introduce the next witness, }gon, Louis DePascale, the
mayor of the city of Hoboken, N.J. ‘ |

I have the honor of representing; the city of Hoboken, one of the
localities located in the 14th Congressional District. ‘

Mr. Chairmgn, there probably is o city where there is greater inter-
est in the conaept embodied in the legislation which this subcommittee
is considering than there is in Hoboken, N.J. Hoboken is an old city
which ligs across the river from New York City. It is often referred
to as the mile-square city for the pbvious reason that it is exactly
1 square mile in area. It is the sedond most densely populated. city
in the United 'States with a populatioh of 48,000. |

There are those who have said that Hoboken and other cities which
were founded in colonial Ameérica have had their day and that there
really is no future for these cities. {Fortunately, there are some who
do not share these sentiments and foFtunately, there are some of these
forward-looking people who get electbd to municipal office. Hoboken,
N.J. is fortunate to have in its maydr’s office a man who believes that
the city has a future. - Further, he js willing to work to agsure that
future for the city which he has served well since his recent election.

Mr. Chairman, I think when this le§islation is enacted into law there
will be no city more deserving of the consideration than Hoboken.
Tts geographic location, its facilities and its great potential for restora-
tion and renovation make it an ideal city for'selection as a demonstra-
tion city. . : |

1t has one other great city asset. ¥oboken is fortunate to have the
enthusiasm and leadership of a very ottstanding mayor. It is my
great honpr and privilege to presenf to you the mayor of Hoboken,
N.J., the gonora,ble Louis DePascale{who is accompanied by Mr. Ray-
mond G. Clyons, coordinator of urbanirenewal and director ofithe anti-
poverty program. ‘

Mr. Barrerr. Thank you very mudh, Congressman Daniels.

Mr. Mayor, I am quite sure Mr. Widlnall is also most anxious to wel-
come you here this morning. ‘ :

Mr. Wip~awn. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. |

As a fellow New Jerseyite I wouldilike to welcome you before the
committee, We know how effective yjour Congressman, Mr. Daniels,
is and he is a fine Member of the Houksé.  He has told us of the man;
things that you have achieved in youryown city and we certainly looi
forward to hearing your remarks today: - \

‘Mr. DrPascare. Thank you very much. : ‘

- Mr. Bagrrerr. Thank you, Mr. Widnill and Mr. Mayor. |

You may start your testimony. If you desire to complete it before
having any questions asked, you may do so. If you would like to sub-
mit your testimony it is agreeable to us.. . ‘ ‘ '
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| bl
Mr. DePascare. I have n very brief $taﬁ-ement I.would like to read
o the committee. | IS ‘ ‘

Mr. Barrerr. Youmay proceed. | | |
[ ]

STATEMENT OF HON. LOUTS DePASCALE, MAYOR OF HOBOKEN, N.J.;
ACCOMPANIED BY RAYMOND G. CLYONS, COORDINATOR OF
URBAN RENEWAL; DIRECTOR OF ANTIPOVERTY PROGRAM, AND

DIRECTOR OF HOPES, INC. || “ ,
‘Mr. DePascace. Mr, Chairman and m

embers of 'the committee, I
am pleased to have the opportunity to appear -before you to speak on
behalf of the Demonstration| Cities' Aot of 1966. My name is Louis
DePascale; I am the mayor of Hoboken, N.J., and I feel that in pre-
senting our situation I represent not only our city but many of the
gmall cities throughout the Nation. | As you will see, we are a model
of the current urban situation in this conntry. :

H.R. 12341 is a particular satisfaction to:me because it examplifies
the responsiveness of Congress and the administration to one of our
most- difficult problems. Speaking at the Vice President’s Conference
of Mayors on August 11, 1965, I mentioned that not only were we a
needy city but that the same factors that have contributed to our need
have also severely limited our financial capacity. Under the circum-
stances, the full rewards of urban renewal and other federally aided
programs always seem to dangle just beyond our reach. In common
with many other communities of our size, we find the cost of the local
share almost a luxury. : Even with the most careful planning and co-
ordinated mobilization of our resources, our fiseal capacity allow us to
proceed so slowly that we can only make a small impact on our prob-
lems. Certainly we cannot proceed rapidly enough to arrest in time
the exodus of families and industries;*‘who have long been resident
here. | o :

Hoboken, as you doubtless know, is a self-contained square mile.
We are separated from our neighbors to the north and south by rail-
road lines and enclosed on the east and west by the Hudson River and
the Palisades, respectively., Within these sharply defined boundaries
are all the components of the contemporary American urban scene.
The city.is, in fact, a model of all that is most hopeful and most
troublesome in our.country’s older ecities. :

Located directly between the Holland and Lincoln Tunnels, we are
only 10 minutes away from midtown or downtown Manhattan by bus,
tube (PATH), ferry, or automobile,  While not the major port that
we were during World:War T, when [the city was the principal port of
embarkation, we still have many active waterfront facilities—Beth-
lehem Steel Shipyards, Port of New York Authority piers, and a
busy lighterage pier. We house ‘the:eastern terminal ‘of the Erie-
Lackawanna Railroad and are only minutes away from the region’s
major highways. One of the country’s outstanding engineering
schools, Stevens Institute, is located here. We still have diversified
industries of national reputation—Keuffel & Essex, Standard Brands,
General Foods and West Virginia. Pulp & Paper, to' name a few.
‘We have a heterogeneous population which, we are told by prominent
sociologists, shares- a common sense of community. The city has
a rich history with many “firsts” | going back to the 17th century.
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Visually; we are informed by the Regional Plan Association, that we
are a “special place”—the ‘only ‘atithentic river town on| the lower
Hudson. ' P o s
ol atch t‘l and to date have sharply limited
710" realize our ‘poténtial. At present our population of
approxiatmely 48,000 persons makes us the second most densely
populated city in the United Stated. ' Between 1910, when| the popu-
- lation was 70,000 and 1940 we rahked first in population density.
The railroads, whose early development is largely due to Colonel
Stevens’/pioneering work in Hobolkek, were responsible for our growth
and still provide 10 percent of out annual income. Yet ithey have
declined in importance as freight carriers and are in financial trouble.
Not only does this threaten our tax base, but it has contributed to a
sharp decline in industrial ratables and:employment. Our water and
sewer systems require an estimated $25 million worth of repairs, and
an anticipated new State directive requiring additional sewage treat-
ment will add another $5- million to our obligations. The per-
centage of our housing rated as sourld, with all facilities, by the 1960
census is fourth lowest in the Natjon for cities of 10,000 or over.
The median income of Hoboken fanjilies is sixth lowest in the State,
and -our per capita expenditures for welfare are second highest.
Against this, our effective tax rate ig the highest in New Jersey.

My administration has accepted thie fact that there is no choice but
to make a major renewal effort. Over the past 15 years, the city has
built approximately 1,000 units of léw-income public housing and is
proceeding with plans for 250 additional units of low-income housing
for the aged. The total will approach 8 percent of our total housing
supply. Construction is underway on our first urban renewal project
which will supply 400 units of new:moderate-income housing. A
second urban renewal project, aimeéd at providing middle-income
housing, is approaching the acquisitiogn phase. ‘

Our early experience with renewpl and variouis other federally
aided programs convinced me that jour limited resources could be
effective only if all public actions were carefully coordinated and pro-
gramed on a communitywide basis. ' As a result, I was responsible
for initiating a community renewal ptogram and served as it unpaid
director during the 2 years prior to my election as mayor. One of the
advantages of being a smaller city i that it is possible to consider
the entire city in such a study. Since my election, I have| created
the post of coordinator in my office. As a result the code enforcement
program, public works planning, urban beautification plans and the
renewal projects designated by our JQRP are being scheduled to re-
inforce each other rather than to dissipate our capacity in random
fashion. | ‘

In undertaking our antipoverty prdgram, we again chose to enter
through a program development phase. As a result, a community
action programs are being designed to mesh with both our renewal
and education programs. We hope to use OEO funds not only to
combat poverty, but to strengthen our social resources by creating
new leadership at the grassroots level. | o

Nor have we overlooked the private sector. Tt was our advisory
council, composed of a broad cross sdetion of our communiﬁ‘y, that

i

{
I
!
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enthusiastically” endorsed ithe ides of 'thedemonstration cities pro-
gram. There has been strong cooperation bétween my administra-
, s : ponsored unassisted
improvement programs.~ b <t Jrdise ipawho have demon-
strated their willingness to join in the figh \ bétter' city are the
‘Hoboken Chariber of (Gémmerce Co of Chitirchies, Stevens
Institute, and the Pott 6f New York Authority. " = ‘ ‘

This brings me te ¢ommenting on the provisions’ of the proposed
Demonstration Cities Act. "' S s

I would like to join with (those who W‘ofu’ld, avoid a national com-
petition that would raise hopes falsely and ‘thereby increase the
bitterness of disappointment.’ ' In supporting the allocation of grants
on a first-come, first-served basis, knowing the urgent need for a com-
prehensive program of this type'among many éther cities of our size,
I would hope that the'successful demonstration nade by the original
cities chosen would lead to the’ continuation of techniques which cut
the heart of the matter, . -~ |/ bl Y
' An‘important corollary to this approach is that funds should not be
directed from other programs to ﬁa‘y for the demonstration cities
program. The need for renewing our cities is so pressing that nothing
should be done to slow down the momentum  which cities have
achieved even under the present aids." By the same token, the $2.9
billion title I funds authorized by Congress for urban renewal should
be released immediately, rather than spread. out over the next 4 years.
The fact that there are now funds for rebuilding public utilities' in
the Housing Act of 1965 merely adds to the necessity for this.

With regard to planning funds, we feel that planning is less of a
problem in smaller cities than in larger ones.  'We have been able to
afford the money needed for planning jour projécts. Raising funds
needed for implementation remains our most pressing problem. It is
also a problem in smaller communities, where all governmental activi-
ties make news, to avoid overplanning and underimplementing. The
public tends to become discouraged by this.’ o e

Nevertheless, I believe that all cities should be encouraged to partici-
pate in the planning phase of the program.. Those who are ready
sooner will be able to proceed with implementation sooner. Mean-
while, this effort should release many new and important ideas.

In administering the program, we feel that other small cities will
join us in welcoming the provision of a Federal coordinator. We have
received valuable technical assistance from HHF A in the past, and an-
ticipate the continuation of cordial relations with the Department of
Housing and Urban Development in the future. Provision of a Fed-
eral coordinator would furnish an additional valuable resource in
coordinating information and procedures outside our boundaries.

The Demonstration Cities Act, Mr. Chairman, seems to have been
framed with our situation speciﬁca‘ll‘y in'mind.” Yet, because we recog-
nize our ewn problems in somanly [other cities, we know that it an-
swers long-felt needs in many places. 'We would like to state our con-
viction that smaller cities, as well as larger ones, must be included as
demonstration cities. As manageable models, they can show greater
results with smaller infusions of assistance. The solutions are a mat-
ter of scale. Like other controlle& angrimexlt:zl situations,the results
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(fzan be converted into larger scale answers through use of wthe proper
actors.

‘We heartily commend ‘the vision Q'zhown in the Demonstration Cltles
Act and urge your support for it. |

Thank you. ; ’ ‘

Mr. Barrerr. Thank you, Mayo' DePascale. I am now certainly
convinced that the comments they jsake about you as being a great
mayor dre absolutely true. I have no guestions. But I do wish to
thank you for your very fine and instructive statement. |

Mr. DePascare. Thank you very such. ‘

Mr. Barrerr. Mr. Widnall ¢ - ‘

Mr. WionaLL. Mr. Mayor, I would like to commend you for your
statement, also. ;

I know, if we are going-to pass the demonstrations cltl(ﬁ program
and cover medium-sized cities, that We tend to think of New York,
Boston,*:;‘,nd places like that. - But I know yours would be a typlcal one
where soinething effective might be d ne

Do yoy have any estimate of what you think you would reqmre in
Hobokenito do this job? '

Mr. DePascare. We would need a minintum of $50 mﬂhqn for ap-
propriate renewal program. We ah'eady have the communities re-
newal program that we have been working on for a couple of years.
Our budget is $50 million.

Mr. WonaLs. Thank you very mudh
. Mr.Bagrrerr. Mrs. Sullivan?

Mrs. Surrivan. - No questions, thank you, Mr. Mayor. |

Mr. Bagrerr. Thank you, Mr. Ma r All time has explred and we
certainly are grateful for your comments.

Our next witness this morning is M¥. Robert L. Windham, qf Robert
Windham & Associates, Dallas, Tex.

We are grateful for you coming hbre this morning and as:you no
doubt heard me express here on othdr occasions we are just hopeful
we can make you feel comfortable, completely relaxed and I am quite
sure we will be the beneficiaries of your very fine testimony, If you
desire to read your testimony withoufbeing interrupted, you may do
so. We will goalong with you. You puay start.

smTEMEkT OF ROBERT L NHAM, ROBERT wmﬂHAM &
| ASSOCIATES, DALLAS, TEX. |

Mr. WINDHAM Thank you, Mr. Chgirman. : ‘

It is going to be a little. dlfﬁcult to follow Mr. Rouse. He well cov-
ered the integral parts of our operations We, too, are participants
who are eng‘tged in similar projects. .

I might Just touch on one of them, which is practically of the same
nature as his, except in a different axea of the country. While Mr.
Rouse is involved in some 15,000 acresjin a mass populated area, ours
involves 16,500 fee acres and 2,000" golvernmental leased acres on the

“Tiake Havasu in the Jower Ct 1orad0 River area which is the
border between Arizona and California.

This program is different, perhapslin one aspect, that bemg that
the development is primar 11y a large Jand development with | a great
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L] L] .
planning program. It was master planned by whom we consider the
lexperts in the field. b B v

The program is one which isin an aresa that.is isolated from all great
populated areas, the closest being Phoenix to the east which is ap-
proximately 150 air miles. It is below Las Vegas, about 125 miles
and it is about 300 miles east of the southern California populated
area. It is completely surrounded by Indians, Indian reservations.
There is no industry. The only in ustry they have is a very, very
small agricultural area. | Fef ]

The Sevelopment has taken on the/building of 3 new city. The
program has progressed very well as a lanid development program
and a land sales program. We have run into the normal problems
in an-area of this kind dueto its location. We have gone into a great
merchandising program which has brought primarily some 6,000 pur-
chasers of land for future building of homes, retirement and movement
to this new area of the West and the large majority of the sales are
coming frltzm the Midwest, from the ﬁdrt}}ern areas—the cold country,
80 to speak. AR s :

Mrs.p Sullivan, we have gotten quite a/ few customers from St. Louis—
people who have gone out for health purpeses and reasons of this
sort. L. e :

The development is one which i | pe, will represent a city of per-
“haps 30,000 to 50,000 people in population. e :

The testimony that I have submitted is one that I have put in the
form of an article and I call it “An Eye Toward Tomorrow.” T won’t
read it. It spells out a few factors involved im large land development
programs which offer opportunities to builders that are now provided
by FHA under different pro'grams”j-ndJ different acts of the FHA.
Our program offers all types of ‘constr‘uqqion for residential—different
kinds. I will say that with programs under the new legislation as
being offered under the urban development, title I1, the communities
new cities, the new community program,ours is one devélopment that
could be classed as a prototype. A s

This city is being built under what I believe this legislation weuld
be for, or include. | e

Mr. Barrerr. Mr. Windham, I Wvbm#e‘r‘“if I may interpose here.
You, like Mr. Rouse, are quite knowledgeable in this field. I wonder if
it would be agreeable to you if you would submit your statement in
full in the record. This may be done without objection and so ordered.

(The statement referred to follows :y \

AN E@ Tow ARD, TOMOREOW

‘ \
SPEQIFTO MARKET ‘AI’P‘LIOATION

The homebuilding industry may, produce 1,500,000 or 1,600,000 dwelling units
this year, and these units will be sold of rentéd jone at a time, to specific customers
with specific likes and dislikes, and with ;p‘ééiﬁc needs. . ‘

The secret, of course, is to ‘know, the m rket” where yqu plan to do business;
know'its characteristics, know its needs, and/to understind it in depth.

Of course, we see business opportunities from a different viewpoint than that
of others in this business—which'is as it shopld be. ' ‘ . .

A’ minister ‘walked by 'two bricklayers at work and stopped to'ask each what
he ‘was making. The fitst replied, “a 1ousy $150'4 ‘week” ; the second $aid; “I'm
building a'cathedral that will rise to t:hei yens.” - 'The second reply more than
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satisfied ‘the minister, but the facts are fhat the second man was fired—he was
suppose to be building a garage. ' ‘

In preparing for the future, one’s oppértunities lie in two general areas:

1. Offering customers the-unusual, that “ihagie something” that the competitor
has overlooked. . Let’s:quoté from a ‘sunyey conducted by our company among
352 families that were transferred to a hew plant location:

Purchased new homes__._ . .
Bought existing homes___

Were: purchased directly from ‘the builde
‘Were bought on conventional loans_.
Were bought-on, FHA__

Were bought on VA___

Purchaged 3-bedroom h

Purchased d4-beédroom hous

Complain about the -followup" service:

Aren’t we fortunate that so many' of our competitors:tend: t forglet their cus-
tomers.dfter the. sale. What a. gredt opportunity this affords us -and the cus-
tomer with FHA 234 condominium, and {FHA-203(b) planned-unit-development
programs where maintenance and management, is offered. ‘ '

2. The second ‘area of opportunity 'is based upon the many favorable long-term
growth factors which affect the demand for housing. Higher (fzmployment,
higher average earnings, increased capital iexpenditures.; continued: high Gov-
ernment spending, gradually swinging toward State.and local programs; and,
of course, the much talked about populatian explosion. ‘

In thisigreat country we seem to havd a number of things going| for us that
should &pell “prosperity and 6pportunity wnlimited.’ \

To know that the U.S. population willFeach a billion in less than {100 years is
almost incomprehensible.. This sort of ail Amos and Andy figure, and it is diffi-
cult for us to grasp its full significance. \ .

When we talk about who’s going to be| around in a hundred years, we find it
interesting, but very academic. But let’s'1ook at the population explosion from
a different angle; let’s not forget what'sl going to happen, but let’s/look at the
folks who-are already here. Did you realize that— ‘ .

Ten percent of the population did not exist at the time of President Ken-
nedy’s inaunguration? : ‘ ‘
Twenty percent cannot-recall the Korean war?

|
Forty percent were not here when the first atomic bomb was dropped?
Sixty percent cannot recall Pearl Harbor, because they simply did not exist
then. | i [ o |
These are the young folks who are bulging ‘our schools, who will increase the
annuél fimily formations by 25 pereent in pily 5 short years. ‘
And this has to mean increased demand for residential construction of all kinds
throughout the 1960’s and 1970’s. e o | .
SUMMATION AND! 0ONCLUSION ‘

The future is already on us—and it belongs to those ‘who prepare for it. We
have made our plang for the hext 8 to 5 years—and we want to assyure all that
we are ready to take advantage of the tremerndous growth opportunities that lie
ahead in the homebuilding and land development industry—while at the same
time carry out the objectives and views of the ‘administration on better housing
and urban: development as is presently being proposed by the Secretary of Hous-
ing and Urban Development’ under titie'{il of bills H.R. 12939 introduced by
Representdtive William  Barrett, -and introduced by Representative
Wright Patman-—The Urban Developm: L :

We feel ‘that should FHA land developihent legislation, which was enacted in
1965, be amended by title IT of these bills, rould. certainly fit into our operations
as well as other builders and land ‘developers, both large and small, throughout
the country. ! ‘

‘We are presently engaged in a large land. development located in an area on
the Arizona-California border—an area designated by the Secretary of Com-
merce as @ redevelopment area under the new Economic Development Act. of
1965. The success, thus far, of this development is primarily due to the financial
stability of private enterprise, as ‘well asthe imagination and boldn?ss charac-




RN »
DEMONSTRATION CITIES AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT 1065
|

1l
eristic of private enterprise. .The scale of thig ‘project is such that only a large
developer could find adequate volume of fayvorabie financing for the site prepara-
tion. " This was 2 years ago.’ H :

While the development:is presently lexperiencing a favorable lot sales program,
we had to turn to the Economie Development Aldministration for help in financ-
ing the industrial and commercial installations in order to afford the area a
solid base for its economy, and to the Federal Housing Administration for ade-
quite, favorable financing for home construcétion,

The scale of this project:is such that| with. financing cost increasing with
“higher interest rates,” and “tight money,'" the situation is becoming somewhat
acute as the development. continues with what would normally be considered
efficiently scheduled land - development opérgtioms, while attempting to keep in
line with financing charges which the ma ket is now ‘demanding for land devel-
opment and for actual house constructio‘n,‘ along with intérim and long-term
financing for industrial expansion into thisredeyvelopment area.

We are of the opinion that if title II of the proposed bills be enacted by Con-
gress, as proposed by the administration,|that this new program for FHA will
ténd to aid ineffectively helping to hold ‘rising financing ‘charges in line with
market sales demands, and will| benefit and allow efficient, smaller scale land
developmeénts for both :large:and small dév?lop{ers, throughout the country.

v i |

| ROBERT L. WINDHAM.

{ i ‘ o
Lake. Havasu City growth statistics—Lalie Hapasu. Oity, Ariz.; was founded on
Feb. 1, ‘19“64
1

]
| February || February Fébruary February
19‘64‘ i 1966 1966 1967

| A

Population.._. . | "1/160
Miles of roadw —— .8
Miles of paved'streets

Miles of waterline

Miles of powerlini

Miles of sewerline 2_

Single family homes

Total dwelling units

Commercial enterprist

(projected)

High school students b 9 49
Bank deposits ¢ ‘ $1, 315,:000

1 Engineering and planning personnel and McCulloch Corp. |outboard test center employees.

2 Sewerline installed by Lake Havasu Sanitary Dis‘trifzt for industrial, commercial, and multiple-resi~
“dential property only. | !

2 Includes homes, apartiment units; and mobile homes. |

4 McCulloch Corp. outboard motor test center establ}shpd in 1958,

§ Currently attending high school in Kingman, Ariz.

¢ Figure for February 1966 isas of the close of banking day, .JI an, 26, 1966.

7 Not available. | |

| L)

Mr. Barrert. Maybe we ¢ould ask you one or two questions.

I just would like to ask you one question.

First, I do want to thank you for a very excellent and informative
statement. As you know, this prop“o%al for FHA insurance, of loans
to establish new towns and communities has been before our commit-
tee for several years. g P

Last year we authorized the F HA |insurance for suburban subdivi-
sions but the Congress did mot extend the FHA insurance to new
towns. . Frankly, there is consi‘derabl“e opposition about new towns on
the part of homebuilders and many mayors.

What would you think if Congress were to authorize FHA insurance
for a limited number of new towns, say for example, a dozen?  In
other words, we would set up as a demanstration program to see how
it would work. ‘Do you think this “W‘ould be good strategy ¢

i
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Mr., WiNpHAM. Well, it would pertainly be the approa‘ch that ong
might take, comparing it to a prototype of a new business: It would
certainly give an experience factor that would offer a way for the fu
ture and I would certainly think and suggest that before completely
bypassing the new communities program, that this approach should
certainly be considered. I think thjs would be an approach that would
certainly give a good experience factor before completely eliminating
the communities program. It woullbe ene that would be an approac
that would at least offer a‘test and would give an experience factor and
would be one that would be well taken or considered. “

I would be very much in favor f it. I think it would be at least
a solution to the program of the new communities act. Of course, w¢
are experienced In it now. We afe going along with conventiona
financing. We have had our problems and this would certainly pro
vide a comparison to our program. . ‘

As I mentioned in my testimony, Wwith tight money and high interest
rates, it-could eliminate and is troupling us in order to end up with ¢
program that would allow us the mpeans to meet the demand because
of the factors. ‘ _ s ‘ ‘

This program started 2 years agd, so it had & different attitude and
different approach to the money market then, than it has today. W¢
called on the Economic Developmerit Administration for help 1n help
ing with the establishment of indystrial and commercial |complexes
in which they are now participating, ‘Wehad to call on FHA in orde
to get our homebuilding program started, because in this new area
conventional financing was not available for home construction.

We feel that with FHA in the program this will give a stronger basel
for the economy and consequently ih a few years conventional financ
in% willicome in. 1
. Do, MF Chairman, yes, I would dertainly think it would be wise to
‘take thelapproach you have suggestéd. : “

Mr. Barrerr. Mr. Windham, I just want to say this. | I do nof
know, I have never seen any harm céme to the munieipalities on whose
fringes new towns have been built. : I think the fears are groundless,

I am of the opinion now that if we authorize insurance of loans to
build, say, a dozen new towns it weuld give an opportunity to show
how the program would' work andlallay the fears that some people
have. Don’t you agree? | |

Mr. Winpaam. 1 can best answdr that by relating an- event that
happene%l last Tuesday. The town lof Yuma, Ariz., asked if I would
come by{ and visit with.their chambpr of commerce, the mayor of the
town, and there they have county supervisors—a board of supervisors
rather thian county commissioners, They had called this meeting with
their housing authority and it had g1l been set up in order to have 40
or 50 people attend. ! ‘

They have a siuation that needs the program of the new communities
as it is now proposed.in this new legislation. They have » problem
there with the bracero situation, the legislation that has just taken
place removing them from the ared as laborers. 'The corps in this
vast. farmland are gradually being deteriorated by the fact that there
is no oneito harvest them. . Consequently there are personnel that are
favorable to this classification of wofk whe are moving; migrating to

| |
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e area for employment. Literally, ]i saw, last Tuesday, people who
ave taken these braceros’ places, American citizens sleeping in ditches
Fith their families because there was ‘n(# place for them to house and
eep. | ol
Trl)lis has become a serious problem there/and they called us as con-
iltants to see if we could come up with a program.  Here is a munici-
ality, a local city and county government in an area where this is
appening; they have a problem which| the new communities legisla-
on, if enacted, would relieve. ¥

Now, the New Communities Act, in H‘py estimation, would be a
berfect solution for thisproblem. The townspeople would be behind
, the city of Yuma would be behind it, The county board of super-
isors would certainly be behind it. The local.authorities on housing
rould support it. : b :

As a result, I went to the capital and ﬁalked with Governor Goddard
bnd with Mr. Miller, his aid. | They assured me that State land would
he made available in the area for thig particular program. I have

ndertaken to help this city that we are now in, to alleviate this prob-
em—FHA doesn’t have a program today that will qualify for this
barticular situation. - The new communities program would.

I could carry this further into areas of larger populated areas. I

m sorry I didn’t have mere time-to prepare a better testimony, than.
he one that I havepresented., - Ea]

Mr. Bargerr. I just wanted to add this|to your statement and turn

0 Mr. Widnall. It is true that this is no drag or drain on the Treas-

ry. The only thing we would %ive tothe new towns is the insurance
uld all be ‘Lb‘rivate enterprise.

o the private investors. It wo
Mr. WixpHAM. Yes. | [
Mr. Barrerr. Mr. Windall ¢ Holel
Mr. WionarL, Thank you. We welcome you to the committee and

ppreciate your testimony. I have not been on the ground at Lake

Havasu but I have flown over it, It looked pretty good from the air.

Mr. Winpuam. Give us 10 years and you will see a city.

Mr. Wio~arr, Where are you attracting your pepulation from?
Where are the people coming from who are settling there permanently ¢
Are they coming from Arizona or outside Arizona? Where are you
attracting your population from for the new city, from Arizona or
outside of Arizona? b ‘ L \

Mr. WinpaAM. It is very‘interesﬁiﬁg.\ The majority of land pur-
chasers have come from primarily the Midwest area, the area that has
just recently gone through the floods and jare now getting into the late
snows. The developer has four Super Constellations and the program
of merchandising goes into the cities for| presentations to prospective
purchasers of lots. ‘The majority of the sales have come out of the Mid-
west only because that is where the sales program is now concentrated.

For the amount of people that see the properties, and incidentally,
no one may purchase a lot until he has inspected the property.
There is no sale by mail or such. He has te inspect the lot before
his money is accepted. There are some 6,000 property owners and
they are selling on this basis and today’s program is geared at a million
and a half dollars per month in land sales. - These lots will average

i

60-878—66—pt. 2——31
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out about $4,000 to $5,000 per lot} 'This includes also industrial an
commercial lots and parcels. A Ibt:-of people are buying on speculq
tion, recoghizing that the future jwill be there and they| are buyin;
on the grounds. a ‘

Mr. Wm~arr, How large arethdlots? | ‘

Mr. Winpuam. The lots wouldiaverage from the minimum 7,504
square feet and the average on the¢ golf course is 12,500—-100 by 12
feet. = ‘

Mr, WionarL. Are many of these people buying the lot to build
home for retirement purposes or for active use—earning a living thery
closeby? Thereisnot anything close by. |

Mr, Winpiam. 'We are now underway with the development of the
first industrial-commertial complpx and we have our first EDA
financed complex progressing, which is a 54,000-square-foot manu
fa’cturit? plant which is expanding’and we enticéd them)| to expand
to Lakel %av"a‘su City. “EDA has the necessary programing or financ
ing ‘that would enable the development' to offer them an |enticement]
which wotld ‘be ‘lower 'rents, sinck the area is qualified|under the
EDA program. ! o |

To answer your question more specifically, it is very interesting i
you flew over a year ago and fly over it now, you would see homes spot-
ting here and there all ‘over the development. These people who-are
now building those homes are arranging their own conventional financ-
ing'baged on their financial stability and they areprimarily financing
away from there, from where they fome from, St. Louis, Chicago, or
wherever it might be. They are paying off their lots in advance.
The lot sales call for 10 percent ddwnpayment and balance paid out
over a period of time and when 50 percent of the sales price has been
paid in, then the developer will subordinate the balance of his posi-
tioi, the first position; to-home mortgage financing. ‘ |

These people, as I said, are financing from their own sources so far,
outside'of the FHA tracts that we ndw have underway. A lot of them
are building second homes with:the idea that eventually they will
move to Lake Havasu when a mone solid base of economy for the
development has taken place. The¥ evidently elect to migrate to the

‘ \

5

sunny eountry for some reason or other. 2

In just one momernt I will give you a brief incident that just hap-
pened recently. While at Lake Hawasu City one day I got a haircut.:
While talking with the barber I askled him where he was from.  He
said he was from St. Louis. I said, “How long have you been out
here?” - He said “3 years.” T said *the city has not been fhere that
long.” He said, “I have been in Phoenix 8 years.” I said, “What
brought you here?” He said, “WHen I left St. Louis I (was in a
wheelchair.” I said, “What was ydur problem?” He said, “I had
arthritis” and as he was cutting my hair, standing cutting my hair, I
turned around and looked at him. “Tigaid, “This is interesting. What
do you attribute thisto?”  He said, “/The sunshine.” TIsaid, ¢It would
be pretty hard to get you to leave the flesert?” He'said, “Absolutely.”

Mr. Barrerr. Mrs. Sullivan ? : ) ‘

Mrs. Surrivan. Just one question.! I think you have made a great
contribution: : L : |

Mr. WinpuaMm. Thank you.
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Mrs. Surnivan. I think you have cqnﬁmbuted greatly to our infor-
hation, Mr. Windham. You have given us lots of food for thought

d some insight into problems of the future.

I want to ask you this: What is the‘prlcé range of the homes being:
uilt in this particular area Whefe the ‘lots alone cost’ an average of
5,000¢

Mr Winpmam. The first FHA | tmct Qf 30 homes sold from $12,000
b $16,000, including the lots.

Mrs. SULLIVAN. ire these small Homes? |

Mr. WinpaAM. Two and three bedrbdms‘, yes, madam, a llttle FHA;
nder the 203 program.

Mrs. SuLLivan. Do you envismn go. ng into more costly homes also?

Mr. Winbaam. The way the development has been master planned,

ere will be areas, naturally for higher| rlced homes,© We have some
omes, a couple of homes of individuals Who moved ‘out who ‘built
heir own homes and they ran: $50 000, ‘$60 000.. The golf course
omplex will definitely dictate hlgher Ppriced hom' “1 mlght add, to

he lower income bracket we are now ‘] st gétting o r first FHA, and
ince the city is not a municipality it can’t qualify under 221(d)
But with us contributing the land where there wéuld be no land cost,
ve can come down pretty low in rentals under 207. We have 80
hultifamily apartments started under the 207 program which will
llow low, moderate rental for the faétéry\ workers. We are attempt-
ng to provide low rentals to the pubh We have just had approved
nder the 203 planned-unit program, 17 ‘townhouses on the golf
fourse.  These will séll for $35, OOO and Wlll take a'top $30,000 F?—IA‘
ortgage.

If %t %adn’t been for FHA and the eboqomlc development program
ve would have had an awful tough time getting the home industry

started and also the, commercml mdds ry+~the commercial industrial
omplex started.

Mrs. Surrivan: Is your family housmg two story or hlgher 7

Mr. Winpuaam. We are now planning | t&vo story. There are apart-

ents that private enterprise has come in with their own conven-
ional financing based on their financial si}ren th-—mostly individuals.

hey have built two apartment pro1dcts, siall ones which are running
100 percent occupancy. We can’t 0et ponventmnal financing. When
ve do find conventional hnancmcr it is éo high priced that it is not
gconomically feasible. [

Mrs. SuLtavaN. I wonder whether, in that area, there would be any
high-rise building or Whether it wou]‘d be kept down to moderately
low buildings.

Mr. WinpaAM. At this tlme it would \be moderafrely low. But in
ime when the city is built it will go into hlgh rise.

Mrs. Surravan, Thank you. s

Mr. Barrerr. Thank you, Mr. Wmdflam All time has expired
and we certainly appreciate your con%uhg and we are grateful for your
estimony. . | [ :

Mr. Winpaam. Thank you. 1

Mr. Barrerr. Our next witness this mOrnmg will be the Honorable
H. Gordon Payrow, Jr., mayor of Bethlehem, Pa. '

Mr. Payrow, we are certainly very pleased to have you here this
morning. You are a Pennsylvaman and we have somethmg splendid

i
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in common. We are hopeful that we give you comfort and content
ment and complete relaxation hepe this morning when [you testif;

I will call on Mr, Widnall of New Jersey. ‘

Mr. WonarL. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. ‘

I would like to say Congressman Rooney who is representing you
area wanted to be here, and I know he wanted expressly to do so. Bul
he has a conflict at the present time. So he wanted to convey to yol
his welcome and his regrets that. he couldn’t be here to make a ful
intreduction. ! ' ‘

I have the pleasure in welcoming you here, as a member of th
minority, and knowing that you ate doing a fine job as the mayor o
Bethlehem and that you will contitibute a great &eal to the hearing;
now in, progress. We appreciate ypur coming here. |

Mr. Bargerr. Mr. Mayor, we cerfainly want you to choose your ow
way of making your presentation héreion your testimony this morning
Whatever you desire to do, the committee will be glad te. go along
with you. If you desiré to read your statement, in full you may and
we may ask you one or two quest‘iw?n‘s, after you complete your state
ment. Youmay start. i

¥ £ . |
STATEMENT OF HON. H. GORION PAYROW, JR., MAYOR OF
:  BETHLEHEM, PA. |
Mr. Payrow. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. |
It is my regret that Congressman Rooney and I are each of differen
political affiliations. f |
If possible, I would like to present my testimony, read the complete
statement, and then have guestions. | ‘
~ Ladies and gentlemen of this distihguished subcommittee, I welcome
the opportunity you have afforded the city of Bethlehem and myself]
to appear‘fohere today to support the demonstration cities program.

1.do support this program as a city dweller myself, as the| mayor of
one of the fastest growing cities inf Pennsylvania, and as jan official
of the Pennsylvania League of Citi ; ‘

I heartily endorse the plan outlified by President Johnson to call
a halt to urban decay and to begin today a comprehensive and dramat-
ic rebirth of American cities. ‘

There is no doubt that the decling of urban neighborhoods can be
stopped if all of the governmentalysoeial, educational, and welfare
resources available can be united in 4 common effort, to remove slums,
wipe out poverty, make the unemployed employable, provide adequate
schools and neighborhood facilities,| make available respectable low-
cost housing, create essential open space, and give rapidly expanding
urban areas a new life. | \

The city of Bethlehem, Pa., isa tyfp cal American community, with
a population exceeding 75,000 and ting of an area of approxi-
mately 20 square miles, located in dastern Pennsylvania at the hub
of the rapidly growing Lehigh Valley. It is a basic industrial com-
munity, deep in culture and heritage, with the average earnings in the
neighborhood of $6,000 and with ar-unemployment rate of 2.7 per-
cent. 'We enjoy two schools of highdr Jearning ; namely, Lehigh Uni-
versity and -Moravian College. ‘Wé were founded by a group of
German immigrants who settled herein 1741.

b
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For 44 years, the city operated under the commission form of gov-
rnment until January 1, 1962, when Bethlehem was one of the first
ities of its class to adopt the mayor.council form of government.
he mayor-council form of government, calls for the separation of the
lative and executive powers; si 'to Federal and State Gov-
brnments. | This government transi has marked the start of an
inprecedented period of community  improvement and development.
Recognizing the need for long-range programing of local govern-
ent expenditures, Bethlehem established its first capital improve-
hents program which projects capital needs over a 5-year period and
s updated annually. The current program, spanning the years 1966
hrough 1970, anticipates combined Fedenal, State, and local spending
in the amount of $48 million for capital improyvements.
| Our capital improvements program shows that we are making every
pffort within our means improve our community and to arrest
blight. These efforts ited, however, by local inability to finance
the expensive rejuvenation which still remains to be accomplished.
As evidence of Bethlehem’s inter“es‘t in helping itself to the maxi-
mum’ extent possible, let me point|out that the city has committed
$29 million of its funds to the capital improvements contained in our
$48 million program. 3 bl ‘
anwhile, the Bethlehem area sthool district, a regional school
system serving the city and four 1 oll}b()ring municipalities, is cur-
fveritly engaged in the largest building| program in its history—up-
dating existing educational. ies, building new elementary schools,
a junior high school and a senior| high sehool. The capital invest-
ment alone totals more than $16 million. These combined city and
school district programs are imposing a substantial tax burden on our
citizens. CLT R , ’
Bethlehem leads all of Pennsylyania’s third-class cities in partici-
pation in Federal aid programs. Only the cities of Philadelphia and

Pittsburgh have made more extensive use of the Federal programs
available to help.combat the modern city’s woes. Bethlehem is en-
gaged in, or has seen completed, a total of 17 such programs to date,
and is.pursuing every avenue open ‘\‘tO‘ make use of the new programs
by Congress. !
35 million Federal and State investment already is generating
tments approaching $70 million. Completion of some of
jects now underway can easily double that figure within a few
t of Federal and State funds in Bethlehem
being multiplied many times over by the local public and private
penditures these funds have stimulated. 3
xample, in one urban-rengwal project only recently approved,
hem Steel Corp. will construct twin basic oxygen furnaces at
a cost exceeding $30 million. Othier facilities this industry is planning
within this renewal area will result in |still another multimillion-dollar
expenditure. Bethlehem Steel Corp. already has announced plant
pansion and improvement programs estimated to cost $126 million.
e planning still other improvements to significantly increase
gure. This development will take place in South Bethlehem.
high University likewise is| expanding its facilities in South
Bethlehem and has planned the|expenditure of $15 million primarily
for new laboratories and c]assﬁo@n;and library facilities.
|
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But despite all that is being dene, Bethlehem in 1966‘\ finds itsel
battling uphill against the blighting of some of its finest old neig
- borhoods—the wards of the south side which once were the borough
of South Bethlehem and Northampton Heights, merged almost 5f
years ago as part of the city of Bethlehem. Only a dynamic attacl
on deterioration of this-old and ptoud residential sector by the con
centrated efforts of every means |at our disposal—and with a fa
greater expenditure of funds than has yet been possible—can hal
this decay and recreate a healthy d4nd vibrant community.

What. 1s occurring in South Betljlehem and what needs to be dong
is being outlined in unmistakably ¢lear. statistics and data emerging
from Bethlehem’s community renewnl program. These statistics sho
that in the 1,000-acre area of South Bethlehem, which represents about]
one-tenth of the area of the entirg city, is concentrated: one-fourt
of the city’s population, one-fourtl of 1ts dwelling units|and two
thirds of its substandard' dwellings.t - g

In 1960, the U.S. Housing Census in Bethlehem classified one-fourth
of South, Bethlehem dwelling unit§ as substandard. Surveys con-
ducted in the city’s community renewal program indicate that during]
the past § years the portion of substhndard housing in South Bethle-
hem has increased to one-third of allidwelling units, despite the city’s
best efforts to halt deterioration. These efforts included 5 urban re-
newal projects which eliminated 400 substandard housing units. Con-
centrated.in South Bethlehem are two-thirds of all nonwhites living
in the city. Many of these citizens now occupy housing classified

9

as substandard. ‘ ‘
Last year, private citizens throughdut Bethlehem invested $2.5 mil-
lion in majntenance and improvement|of private properties. But city
building records show that only 6.5 percent of that sum was spent on
maintenance and improvement of Sduth Bethlehem properties. In
the past 9 years, only 37 new homes were constructed in. this area.
In the rest of the city, 1,580 new homes were constructed. |
The. Bethlehem Public Housing Authority, which recently con-
structed 50 new housing units for semior citizens and has 100 more
units for the elderly on the South Side on the drawing board, finds
that its new project will be oversubscribed before it can%)e completed.
Already, ‘the housing authority is stuflying the need for 200 to 300
additional ymits for senior citizens-and thas been asked to begin replac-
ing a 320-unit housing project. built dyring World War IT under the
" Lanham Act. The project, built in 1943 to provide low-income “tem-
porary” housing during wartime, has gchieved an unintended degree
of permanence, having remained in use for 23 years and occupied
today by nearly 1,500 persons. 1
New construction proceeded at a recerd pace in Bethlehem during
1964 and 1965, with a total value of mbre than $30 million, and we
ranked third in the State behind only Philadelphia and Pittsburgh.
Nevertheless, the city’s market value actpially declined during the past
year, partly because of urban decay. : ;
Yes, we of Bethlehem endorse the derhionstration cities program as
a potentially effective tool to rejuvenafe declining urban areas and
to do so in a!6-year period. If Bethleh¢m and other cities must con-
tinue at current paces, and with only ekisting instruments, to \‘make
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eteriorating neighborhoods decent places in which to live, this process
will take decades of time and the uphill struggle we are now fighting
an only be lost. But be assured that, in anticipation of favorable
ongressional action on this vital program, Bethlehem within a very
hort time will have on the desk of gemcr‘e‘tary Weaver a proposal to
emonstrate what Bethlehem is convineed it can do to combat, urban
lecay within its limits. ‘ e ‘

We believe that there is a bright future for South Bethlehem and
hat the area must not be allowed to continue in the increasing spiral
bt decay. ‘We have envisioned for South Bethlehem a plan nothing
bhort of total rejuvenation incorporating all of the talents, experience,
wnd resources that can bebrought to bear.| We firmly believe that the
future of the entire city is wholly dependent on what we can accom-
plish now under this program, | | /| - :

Over and beyond the effect this will have on our.¢ity, we feel that
he demonstration program Bethlehem is proposing has unique fea-
tures incorporated in it, which will \‘serv’é as.new tools and new ap-
proaches to be employed in rebuilding other cities.

We of Bethlehem are here today seeking an opportunity to demon-
strate the ideas, evolved from years| of pfannino and experience but
which have not, and cannot, be' implemented without program such
as the progosed legislation before you, | | . T

Through the demonstration program Bethlehem will propose, we

intend to show that a concerted, comprehensive attack on blighted city
neighborhoods will stimulate the national economy and the gross na-
tional product by providing the incentive for reinvestment on the part

of private enterprise, manyfold the original outlay.

We intend to show, through effective administrative structure and
machinery, that a program of this scope can function both smoothly
and efficiently and accomplish the fu‘lIi é.xten‘t of the demonstration
cities program without faltering, || |

We intend to show that contrary tocommon beliefs expounded today,
a desirable residential environment can exist adjacent.to and in har-
mony with a heavy industrial complex.) - I .. :

We intend to show that massive participation by the affected citi-
zenry in all facets of such a comprehensive program, from planning
through construction, will result 1n removal of dissension and citizen
protest through common motivation for a project of widespread good.

Mr. Barrerr. Mr. Mayor, I do not have any questions to ask you
but I do want to say this hasbeen a very fine and excellent statement
and the committee will certainly give it every consideration.

Thank you very much. ' -~ | | |

Mr. Widnall? Lo ]

Mr. WipnatL., Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Thank you, Mr. Mayor. %Veicermihly‘ welcome your statement and
I think you made a very good contribution.

I would just like to ask you two questions.

What do you estimate will be the amount that will be needed by
Bethlehem for the demonstration cities program ?

Mr. Payrow. OQur present program which we have under capital
programing is going to run $48 million and I would say, it probably
will run another $25 million on top—-so I would say $75 million.

s
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Mr. Wmnarr. How much of that would be devoted to residenti

ing of that amount?

. Payrow. I am not in a p
accurate figure. I referred to theirebuilding of 320 housing projects
This isia: public housing, low cost, 4nd it would be a complex of privat
dwellings, high rise for senior citizens. I am not in a position thi
morning to give you a sound figure as to what it might be.

Mr. WipNarL., From your own testimony the most urgent need i
adequate, good housing for low-incéme people ? |

Mr. Payrow. Yes, sir. I am geferring to good housing and re
habilitation in the present residdntial areas in this thousand-acrg
portion, : !

7 Mr. Wmo~arL, For severdl yearsiT have been personally very muct
worried about the direction of the firb#n renéwal program and I havg
tried to'bring this to the attention pf all of our people, as commercia
development has gobbled up more and more funds. \

I have some figures right here. For January 1, 1960, to June 30,
1965, urban renewal projects appraved totaled $430,438,000. Of that
amount $212,871,000 or '49.5 percemt went for residential and $217,-
567,000 or 50.5 percent for commergial, nonresidential renewal.

Almost the entire appeal that is npade before this committee and for
the demonstration city project program is o take care of the slums,
to provifle some decent housing forjlow-income people and I am just
alarmedi that since 1949 when hundreds of millions of dollars that we
have spent, such a large proportion has gone for commercial re-
development and so little for residehtial renewal. ‘

Let me give you an example of what I mean. The city of Atlanta
that has 20,436 deteriorated dwelling units, and 10,417 d‘i],a.pidated
dwellings as of 1960 census, 3 percent of the urban renewal money ap-
proved for Atlanta has gone for residential development. |

We can talkall we want about trying to cure the slums and help the
slums, but if we are just going to haye programs where it is just going
to commercial redevelopment and lukury projects I think we are wast-
ing our time. I just hope that any dity that becomes a demonstration
city undeér this program is going tq be sure they concentrate on the
hard-core, cancerous spots of the city in giving decent housing to low-
income people. = ‘

Mr. Piyrow. If I may just cite éur own situation. This may be
true and I think possibly Bethlehem has had maybe the same situation.
However; this does not mean that %& have not provided additional
housing for low-cost units. We have under construction right now
about a thousand apartment units which would range in rental from
a low cost of $70 to $450 per month.| This is a gradual escalation all
over our community. Now, people Who have been displaced through
redevelopment have been moving to these areas and through a gradual
upgrading—in other words, a persoq in, say a $40,000 house and his
children have gone out in the world 4nd his wife—they are ready for
this so they will go into luxury apartments and rent for $300 a month.
This provides a vacancy for somebodly in the $25,000 to move into 2
$40,000 house and on up the scale. ‘

Although we have through redevelopment eliminated some housing,
substandard housing and blight and in a few cases some ghé‘:ttos and




DEMONSTRATION CITIES AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT 1075

{ | |
we have been able to provide relocation for these people. So we have
expended money through private investment mainly and through pub-
lie housing. ‘ 0 - \

Mr. WipNaLL. Just one more question., If you are included in the
demonstration cities program—of course there are not going to be too
many cities that can be—what percen ge of funds would you say
would go to urban renewal roughly? About what percentage?

Mr. Pavrow. Iwould say about a third,

Mr. WmonaLL. Thatisall, thank you very much.

Mr. Bargrerr. Thank you, Mr. Mayor. All the time has expired.
We are certainly grateful for your coming here.

Mr. Payrow. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. -
 Mr. BargerT. Our next 'witness! this morning will be Dr. Blue
‘Carstenson, director of the Senior Members Council, National Farm-
‘ers Union. Will the doctor come forward, please? :

“We are grateful for your coming here, I see you have an associate.

Will you introduce him for the record ? ' |

Dr. CarstEnson. Mr. Walter Hasty, who is the assistant director
of legislation for the National Farmers Union and director of com-
‘munity development for the Natipnal Farmers Union is testifying
jointly with me. We would like/to submit the statement for the
record and I would like to make a/few opening remarks and ask Mr.

| Hasty to comment on several major items an then for me to point
out the other things. [
y " Mr. Bagrerr. Your statement may be submitted; without objec-
tion it is so ordered. e Hd 1)
(The statement referred to follows:) |
| F e |
STATEMENT. OF WALTER ‘A, HASTY, JR.,“AS$#STANT LEGISLATIVE DIRECTOR; AND
BLUE CARSTENSON, DIRBOTOR, SENIOR MEMBER DIVISION, NATIONAL FARMERS

UNION SR
|

} |

We appreciate the opportunity to present our testimony before your commit-
tee and wish to express our appreciation foy‘ the work of this committee on the
1965 Housing Act. We are e‘s‘pecially; g“rateful that despite the excellent pro-
gram enacted into law last year, this committee realizes there. is still much to
do in creating better housing and a better Amfarica.

The National Farmers Union repres eﬂ‘hts‘ more than 600,000 people living on
family farms throughout the United States We are primarily concerned with
housing for the farm family. Farmers| Union is also firmly committed to the
idea that rural and urban people neeq nog be pitted one against the other, and
that blight and poverty in.one area affecté the entire Nation.

Tor this reason we come before yot |in support of the proposed demonstra-
tion cities program. : We have read the| bil} and feel that it can have a signifi-
cant impact on the problem of poverty, slums, and blight in urban areas.

We feel the suggestions about the demongtration cities program made by Mr.
Shishkin of the AFL~CIO, jand Mr.  Nathan Keith of the National Housing
Conference to be particularly constructive. | We urge your serious consideration
of the ideas which they have presentefd,“especially in regard to relocation, urban
. renewal, and low-income rental housing. | = | '

However good these programs may be, ‘ﬁhe recent riots in ‘Watts points to a
baise weakness in the bills currently before your committee. For rural people
it is too.late to start planning after they arrive in the big city and settle in the
slums and blighted areas of our metropolitan cities. It is already too late—
except with the most expensive and strenuous efforts. As the newspaper-writers
have said, “thé people in'Watts have no bootstraps.”

Congress should not permit the destnuet‘ion of the family farm and the down-
grading of farm families so that thqy“ar‘q forced out at the bottom and forced

into the city slums.
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Hundreds of thousands of people have streamed to our cities from our rura
areas, and from all areas of our countr¥y who should have stdyed|in the rura
areas. ' The Swedes from rural Minnegota coming into the Twin Cities, thd
Negroes and whites from the South cothing into Philadelphia or Los Angeles
or the people coming in from the hills pf Arkansas, Missouri, Kentucky, Ten
nessee; :and southern Illinois converging on St. Louis and Chicagp. Unfortu
nately ‘the rural poor reproduce as fasf as they migrate to the ‘bities. This
poverty ¢annot be left to solve itself. It would be more humane, and much
cheaper, ito help people to remain in rfiral :America rather than|continue t
pour intoiour metropolitan areas. i | :

To prevent the decline of rural population the first step is to incx{ease incomé]
for the family farmer. - This is essential for the vitality of all rural America
The small towns thrive wheén the small farmers thrive. One hundred percent|
of parity is needed for the family farmer so that his farm and his sweat produce
the wages of a factory worker plus a return on the investment in land and
equipment. We feel this is as essential for the family farmer as the minimum
wage is' for the farmworkers. Secondly} rural America must be the kind' of]
place which attracts and holds people.. Today nearly half of the blighted
housing i in rural America in the smallltowns, villages, and the farms. Most
of our rufral communities lack the basi¢ social and public services available
in the ayerage urban community. Nearlyhalf the poverty is in rural areas.

They have less health care. One densely populated rural county we are work-
ing on #h)antipoverty campaign has no foctor. We had to import one from
40:miles' away for physical examinations.i There are 40 more such rural coun-
ties without doctors. . i \

The average family farmer is still halving a rough timeé financially. One
factor contributing to this situation is thé high property taxes now being paid
to support essential community schools and:services inadequate as they are
in the most rural areas. Because the smpll towns are not getting their share
of Federal aid for community services.the burdens must be borne by the
property taxpayers in the county—namely the farmer. In 1964, farm real
estate taxes went up in every State excepf Montana—for a grand total of $1.5
billion. Average tax, according to the TS. Department of Agriculture, was
$1.51 per-acre. But the average New Jefsey farmer paid $12.10; the farmer
“in New Mekico 18 cents. o i . “

Nearly one-third of our: population over 65 is.in-ryral areas. Many will not
benefit much from medicare bécause of a lhck of community facilities.

In many rural areas the very old and th¢ very young constitute the majority
of ‘the 'population. In another county in Arkansas, in’ which our antipoverty
program is located, over 40 percent of the people are over 65. We need to retain
the whole families and young adults in -our rural areas. We can only do this
by having as high quality of living in rural{America as in urban America. This
means community services, recreation and educational programs, jobs and
income earning posgibilities and all the rest, -Ac¢ivilization which ¢an make
life tolerablé while orbiting the earth can ni“ake life tolerable in: the rm‘;al areas.

\NCE PROGRAM

If there is/-as much substandard and blighted housing in rural areas as there
is'in urban :ireas as the census reports, thep programs of equal magnﬂtude are
needed. * If: we are :to prevent the continuaj-flow .of impeverished people from
rural areas to urban -slums, major new programs are needed. We heed the
kind of erédit in rural America which the Federal Housing Authority| and the
housing and urban development; programs-hdve provided in urban. America.

' We repeat an adequate family farm incomhe with a family farm cutoff and a
minimum ‘wage for farm labor will be the biggest help rural America can have.

Secondly, we need an adequate supply of ¢apital at reasonable intere7§t rates,
We salute your chairman of the Banking apd Currency Committee, Congress-
man Wright: Patman for his valiant efforts té keep the cost of money at reason-
able rates.. 'We also salute the committee forlast year fixing the interé‘st rates
on severalof the housing programs.at 8 fercent. Congress should and the
administration should also, set fiscal pelicyt not the bankers -on the [Federal
Reserve Boar{. . There are easier:ways to c¢mbat inflation than asking people
to pay the bankers more for their loans. OuriFarmers Union Oonventioqrstands !
squarely opposed to the current high intefest rate policies.-of the Federal
Reserve Board. |
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Third the Farmers Union:Gonvention ﬂ;aﬁt{vlveek' endorsed a new ‘program for
. rural housing and submitted it to you for co%lsideration.

A SPECIFIC RURAL BENAISSANCE PROGRAM

We ask for equitable treatment of pegple Hving in.rural:and urban areas.

1. The National Farmers Union Convention urges that the Congress authorize
the Farmers Home Administration to e tenh credit.. for -the comstruction .of
rental housing in-rural areas for people\b‘ ‘all ages and to: provide rent supple-
mentations where such are needed, similar to- the programs available under
221(d) (3) program of the Department of ilo sing ‘and Urban Development.

52, We urge Congress:to give the Secretary of the:Department of Housing and

Urban Development authority to waive rules and regulations of housing and
urban development programs in order ﬂo -\give very small cities and towns an
equitable share of housing and urban developn%entvprogmms.
. 8. We urge.the Congress give specific authorization to. the Farmers Home
Administration to utilize nonprofit groups-for consultation, packaging, and: proj-
ect development for rural group Ahousixg ro;fects in. the same manner as does
the Department of Housing -and Urban: ‘eygelopment. ‘

4, We urge the Secretary .of Housing and Urban Development to implement
section 4(c) of the departmental act, assigﬂin to the Director of urban program
coordination specific responsibility for continuing consultation with the Secre-
-tary of Agriculture and with industry ‘ng public interest: groups to the end of
making Federal housing and .community| facility. aids' for. rural areas equivalent
to.those available in cities and metropolitan:areas. . We Jook toward greater
use of housing urban:deyelopment’s experience through exchange of. technical
information as much.as through new.executive and congressional actions.

5. ‘Among ‘the-specific questions: which - u% ‘be-included in such discussions
between-the: Department: of Housing and Urban-Development and the Depart-
ment of Agriculture are.extension of new ;tow&lns legislation beyond metropolitan
areas; use of “consulting and dewelopngeft‘ orporation;: either commercial or
nonprofit; inducements to. local. effort, community facilities, sewer and water
systems and others; transportation; baha. ce lamong direct:loans, insured loans
and grants; below-market financing; -aj ({l overall planning requirements,

These steps will help give equitable treatment to rural areas. We also ask
that Congress request a. report in 12 months from housing and urban development
on the extent to which it is implementing the section of the 1965 Housing Act
calling for housing.and urban development to reach out and serve the very small
c¢ommunities and developia plan of cooperation with the Department of Agricul-
ture on serving the smaller towns and es, ‘ We request $125,000 to carry out
this study and planning. ; o : .
. ‘6. We feel that grant:programs in rur&l areas for poverty level families should
be given the same attention: by  Congress as those grants provided in urban
renewal areas. We urge that the rural\ hpusing grant. for émergency repairs be
raised from $1,100 to $1,500 per family.| elagain urge that the House Appro-
priations Committee provide adequate appropriations to carry out this program.

We urge that an additional program be established providing a combined grant
(similar to the one.that Congress has lalready enacted) and loan (8 percent)
for below-poverty-level families :and ﬂnﬁﬁviduals in rural areas for housing
repair, rebuilding; and for self-help housing. | Perhaps the Appropriations Com-
mittee might be willing to approve a cozp‘q;inakion grant and loan program where
they have not been willing to approve the grant program. Such a program. could
handle the repairs, rebuilding, and self-help housing were.the cost more thap
$1,500, and-go beyond emergency repairs. | L

The National Farmers Union at its convention also reécommended that Con-
gress amend the Housing Act to provide tl},at‘ n home loans made by the Farmers
Home Administration, only the new farm home and the immediate lot (not ex-
ceeding 1 acre): would be encumbered in home mortgiges. We also urge that
Congress authorize counter signatures bn‘ 502 loans for rural housing to people
of all ages.  Such counter signature loans are only available for people over age.
65. This will help young families and ppverty level families qualify for loans.
These changes would give rural slums ah blight some degree of equal treatment
as do urban slums and blight. il
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NEW' PROGRAMS FOR RYRAL RENAISSANCE ‘

1. Studies of rural communities have $hown that many young people leave
their communities because of:a lack of colmunity facilities. Congress has pro-
vided and; will be providing Federal aid. for community facilities| and mass
transit for large urban dareas. The demonptration cities program would go-even
further.” We ask that you pay similar attehtion to the problems of blighted rural
areas and the slum pockets in-our smaller towns and cities,

‘While ‘the mass transit program will iprovide ramd“tmnc;portaﬂ‘ion in ‘the
metropolitan areas and megalopolis complex on the east coast, our public. trans-
portation systeins in rural areas is figuratively in the horse and buggy era. We
urge Congress establish. a-sgmall experimpntal program of aid to Tural areas
and small towns to help develep experimehtal public, coeperative, and nonprofit
transportation systems for these areas. ¢ minibus has been developed in the
metropoli areas with Federal aid, butl no similar kind of experiments are

i ‘ #l-areas: -~ One-third of th¢ people oveér age 65—6 million older

Teq ifflese than: 5,000,  Many of these people
cannot’ ot ot - theitr own rq for ‘ecomomic, physical, or| other rea-
sons. Isoldtion is the plague of rural old age. These older people plus the youth
of rural America cry out for public tramsportation.  The youth need it also.
We urge Congress to adopt an experimental rural and: small town tra.r}sportation
program. ! :

2. We urge that Congress go beyond' p ding water ‘and sewer facilities for
rural aredas. East year I appeared before:'this committee urging you to take
the initiative in providing a qémmunity faéilities program as a part of -the 1965
Housing Act. A% you all know,: Senator Aiken  took thé initiative in%tead, with
the resulting massive congressional suppolt, passed’ the bill to provide aid for
rural ‘water and sewerage. Hud the Aikenbill been a part of the 1965 Housing
‘Act, perhaps thoge of us who'lobbied so hard would not have had the difficult
time in passing the housing-bill' which we [Had. Perkaps the new bill might do
with some'rural sapport.’ ' ‘

This'year I ask that the commrittee add 40 its’ omnibus community demonstra-
tion bill a program for aid to rural community facilities, over and ahove water
and sewergge facilities.  Thig program sl{b‘uld include new low intqrest loans
and grants to predominantly rural areas for community faecilities such as police
and fire facilities, street lghting, county clinics, and community ¢enters.

I feel certain that there would be strong!rural support from among| those vol-
unteers active in volunteer fire departments working for better fire and police
services, smalltown merchants seeking: better street lighting, and the lyouth and
aged, and in fact people of all ages seeking yecreation, edueation, and community
programs in rural areas. We would suggest that grant provisions might be
included similar to those availdble for urban community faeilities. This program
might also include provision for other comtmunity utilities, such as gaslines, so
that small towns in rural areas might form cooperatives, public or| nonprofit
associationg for piping gas into homes. any rural commumities have major
gaslines passing through or near their areas, but the gas transmission ompanies
do not want to retail the gas.’ This section could be achieved by ameéending the
1949 housing law or amending the rural communities facilities’ program enacted

by Congress last year, known as the Aiken law. \
‘" “The Natidnal Farmers Union supports the rural areas deviopment district bill
as essential to the implementation of these proposed programs.

The Natiénal Farmers Union convention! recommended a eontinuat{on of the
rural housing direct loan program of the Karmers Home Administration which
the Bureau 0f the Budget continually seeks o eliminate, despite the strong action
by this committee and Congress to continup the direct-loan program. We urge
that the 1966 program, instead of being depreased by $50 million to proposed
Ievel of $151milliion, be:kept at the past rate of $65 million per year.| We urge
this commiftee to take a position opposingithe Bureau of the Budget action to
erode all of the direct loan housing programs . |

We feel that the Farmers Home Adminiktration and the néw Department
Housing and Urban Development basically are attempting to do—and ar
ing—a good!job with the tools they have. We urge, however, that a closer
ing relationship be established at all levelg so-that the small cities and towns
are not forgotten in the gap between these twi-agencies. \

We also feel that both Farmers Home Administration and the Department of
Housing and Urban Development have don(} excellent pioneering in tl}e field of
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senior citizen housing... However, I'would “péin‘t out o this eommittee that despite.
these excellent demonstration projects, all of t‘ﬁe senior citizen housing produced
by Housing and Urban Development since 1960 reépresents only enough housing
to house the net increase in'the génior. citlzen populdtion for a'month and a half.
In other words, the metiincrease: in the‘tqtal number of senior citizens in 1%
months—approximately 45,000-—¢could be handled by ‘the total number of units
of genior citizen housing built under all Federal progranis. The Farmers Home
Administration has built some very excgll[enty and very. low cost.senior citizen
housing '($40 to $55 4 month): 'We eannot| praise this*program too highly, how-
ever; only a few hundred units have been built. or are under construction—about
enough to: house the rural senior citizen population net inerease.for a day. The
number of units built by Farmers HomeAdministration and the Department of
Housing and Urban Development for s‘eqidl“citizens ishardly. a4 drop in the
bucket.

Farmers Union supports the group health jfacilities bill. : Farmers Union has
helped to organize many community health|clinics.and hospitals, especially in the
Dakotas and in Oklahoma. These wer drganized on a -cooperative basis. We
feel that an even more important piece ‘pf leéislation is"the nursing homes con-
struction bill introduced by Senator Harrison Williams of New Jersey, which
calls for:100-percent loans for: monprofit| groups te establish ‘nursing homes,.
These facilities are degperately needed i{l 11"]111'1&1 Ameriea ifany appreciable nums-
ber of older people are to.benefit from/the medicare program. .The medicare
program provides.almost 100 percent assurance thdaf these loans can be paid.
At the present time the 90-percent loans available under ‘Fedéral programs have
largely been taken up by profit| motivated lgroups. Churches and hospitals have
" been hard pressed to come up with the 1 pbrcent in order to produce enough
nursing homes to meet the needs of medicare. Since the best are the nonprofit
nursing homes, sponsored by churches jand other .charitable groups, and since
medicare almost assures repayment of suqh* loans; we urge low interest, 100-per-
cent loans for nonprofit:groups to construct nuﬁ'sing homes.

The National Farmers Union looks to the Banking and Currency Committee
and its Subcommittee on Housing.to be the peop champion- in Kkeeping the
interest rates low for housing.for low- and middle-incore people. " Loans to the
average and below average income family fn‘uékt be kept at a'reasonable level. . As
Congressman ‘Wright Patmafigaid to out ndtional convention recently, “There
are many ways to fight inflation besides loading.it on the backs of the low-income
people in the form of higher interest raies.” |These are loans which people must
have if they are going to have a decent life free from poverty and blight,
regardless of where they live. b .

We ask for parity of treatmem for rdra{l Agnerica_. for:the farmer, and for the
city dweller, to raise the quality of life|in every American community.

Mr. Barrerr. It would be remiss on fny part of I did not say to you
what I have said to everybody else. |1 should tell you that we do
want you two gentlemen to feel ‘af home here and feel completely
relaxed and any way you desire to pi"OQ@d here we will go along with.

Dr. CarstensoN. Thank you, My, Chairman. '

Mr. Barrerr. If you are prepared now, you may start right now.
Whatever you degire. ! o :

STATEMENT OF WALTER A. HASTY, JR., ASSISTANT LEGISLATIVE
DIRECTOR, AND DR. BLUE CARSTENSON, DIRECTOR, SENIOR
MEMBER DIVISION, NATIONAL FARMERS UNION

|
Mr. Hasgry. Mr. Chairman, T ilﬁ Walter Hasty, assistant director
of the National Farmers Union Legislative Division. I would like

to make several points if Imight. | | f

First of all, as you kiow, Mr. |Chairman, Farmers Union is an
organization, though made up of‘family farm members, has a great
concern for all the peoplé of our Nation and particularly our city

brothers, because it wasn’t long ago that many of our city brothers
\
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wete otir hext door neighbors and who have now left and gone to the
city. ‘ : \
We havye great concern that they have an adequate diet, that they
have a-comfortable home, that they have an adequate job. And there-
fore, it is only fitting then that we should support the Demonstration
Cities Act of 1966. : [ ‘

I would like to point up, howeves, a major cause of the| poverty,
lack of edonomic opportunity and the social unrest that is now pre-
valent in |the: cities. - We believe thejserious problem is the result of
iu lack of public concern for rural de¢apitalization and rural depopu-

ation. | 1

This has been caused by lack of economic opportunity, lack of jobs,
lack of public services, doctors, medical clinics, the welfare services
in the rural areas. These people haveé left, outmigrated, gone into the
cities looking for a better life. We are happy that the Demonstra-
tion Cities Act promises to provide grants to plan and deveiop, pro-
vide educdtion, consumer assistance, better homes, transportation, and
in general job opportunities for the geople who are there. ‘

“But, Mri Chairman, having said wejsupport this act, T would like to
say that we need a bill of this naturd for our rural areas. We need
the same Jind of program. If we colild have this kind of assistance
we could stop the outmigration. A gteat number of people who have
already migrated to the cities would'like to move back to the rural
area or to:the farm. And to prove my point, Mr. Chairman, I hold
in my hand a news story which appeared in the Washington Post
on Tuesday, March 22, 1966, 2 days ago of a Gallup poll which was
taken, entitled “Rural Area Chosen ag Ideal Home Spot.” |

You may have seen this, in which a nationwide poll by the Gallup
Institute révealed that 49 percent of ajll the people living in the cities
would prefer to live in a small town or on the farm. It said, despite
the longtime population trend towarfl the big: cities, many Ameri-
cans lookwistfu{)ly upon the small town and farm as the ideal place
tolive. ' ‘ |
. And although we have about one-third of the people living in small
towns and on t%m, farm today and they define small town as those under
10,000 population, over 49 percent said they would rather live on the
farm or in the small town. The question that was asked, {‘If you
could live anywhere in the United Stdtes that you wanted to, would
you prefera city, an urban area, small town, or farm ?”

Twenty-ttwo percent of the people $aid city; 28 percent said sub-
urban ; 31 percent said small town ; and}{18 percent farm; and 1 percent
no opinion.. The total of 49 percent fdi small town and farm,

- Mr. Chairman, I might point out th4t this wasn’t just the oid folks
who remember what the farm was like; Even the younger people be-
tween 21 and 29 years of age substantially had the same reply. So I
would hope that not only would this committee pass this legislation to
help those who are already there, but I would hope that this commit-
tee might give serious thought to thej housing blight and depressed
conditions in the rural areas, to the lagk of economic opportunity, to
those things that truly caused the Watts riot of Los Angeles where
untrained, unemployed people went to{lock for greener pastures and
didn’ find them. ,

1
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Mr. Barrerr. Do you desire to put that survey in the record ?
Mr. Hasty. Yes,sir; 1 would be happy to. :

Mr. Barrerr. Without objection, so ordered.

(The article referred to follows:) | | |

[From the Washington Post, ‘Mlar. 22, 1966]

[
THE GALLUP POLL: RURAL AREA CHOSE‘:N A8 IoEAr HOME SPOT

PRINCETON, N.J.—Despite the longtime ﬂoﬁulg‘tion trend toward the big cities,
many Americans look wistfully upon the small town and farm as the ideal place
to live. | rloai L

Only about a third of the people of the Natgon detuslly live in small towns
(under'10,000) or in ruralareas, but nearly half (49 percent):of all persons sur-
veyed by the Gallup Poll ‘say they Would‘ lﬁke‘ to:live.in a.small town or on a
farm if they could live anywhere they wished. ! .

This is the question asked inya. recent Galiup survey, and the nationwide
results: | | ' ;

“If you could live anywhere in“the United SFatesthat you wanted to, would
f you prefer a city, suburban area, small town, or farm?” ;

- | 1 Peroent

City ...
Subur]

RS ko 5.

In terms of the future, it is interesting to qlo‘t‘é that the views of younger adults,
21 to 29, differ little from the views of older/persons.. The following table shows
the detailed findings: R Popes

[In petcpnlf] I
|

City . i ‘Suburbs Small Farm No

i I { township opinion

H0.and over..
| | ‘ L ~
: CITY SIZE | |
| ¥
500,000 and over...
50,000 t0 499,999 ..
Suburban areas
2,800 to 49,999
Rural, nonfarm.

Mr. Hasty. Mr, Chairman, I would ike to stress the fact that the
family farmer is still having a very rough time. .We have not reached
parity of income as you well know, | Many of the:schools and social
Institutions in the rural areas have degenerated to the point that
in many areas they are nonexistent. |

As T pointed out, hundreds of thousands of people are streaming
into the cities from our rural areas| | We feel that it would be proper,
perhaps even more humane, and even cheaper—and this is.very im-
portant—if we would provide these services in the rural areas so that
they might stay there if they so choqls?. {

‘ : H
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I would also like to point out. 'tha{t‘ nearly half of the bli thted hous-
ing in the Nation is in rural areas] in the small towns, villages, and
on the farms. ‘ oo : Cod

As you know, the principal mealis of financirig our social institu-
tions in the rural areas is the propesty tax, and this has caused a great
disparity on the family farmers bedguse they are not receiying an in-
come equal to their city brothers for the same work contribution and
investment and yet they are being paxed at a higher rate. i

Tn 1964 farm real esfate taxes went up in every State except Mon-
tana for a grand total of $1.4 billion. Average tax, according to the
U.S: Department of ‘Agriculture was $1.51 per acre, but the average
New Jetsey farmer paid'$12.10. The farmer in New Mexico paid 18
cents. The point that I am making is that the present means of pay-
ing for the services and facilities that are needed is not fair to the
farmer through the property tax method of raising revenue. We
want to do all we can to help our neighborin the city—and this bill is
badly needed to demonstrate what ¢an be done for them, however, I
hope that this committee might alsg consider the cause of the present
situation, the people who are streaming to the cities for lack of rural
opportunity. ~This has caused a population buildup in the cities that
exceeds the capacity of their social service agencies, police forces,
housing, health services, medical facilities, and job opportunities.
There are more people than the city can accommodate. I hope that
you might give this some serious consjderation.

I know Dr. Carstenson has more that he would like to say about the
bill and the proposals we submit for ural areas. Thank you so much.

Mr. Bagrerr. Dr. Carstenson? | ‘

Dr. Carstenson. Thank you, Mz Chairman, Congressman Wid-
nall. |

T want to express at this time the appreciation for the work that you
and the dcommittee did last year in developing what I thought was a
very excellent bill. Also, I want ta commend you on the [fact that
despite the excellent bill passed last jyear, you still feel there is much
more to be done to develop our citie and rural communities.

I have served on the Legislative Copnmittee of the National Housing
Conference and I have had opportunity to discuss the various bills
before th%oommittee and in general, we endorsed them. T have talked
with Mr. Keith at the National Housing Conference and Boris Shiskin,
and many other people who have beeh working on these bills.

Having said that, I do feel that there is a lack of equity of treatment
of our small towns and rural areas. What I am going to propose to
you thismorning T have already discussed with Congressman Stephens,
of Georgia, who'is most interested in this proposal and with Congress-
man Hansen on the committee and s¢veral of the other congressional
members from rural areas. ;

Frankly, the portion of the housing bill last year on rural housing

e f1s 2 great deal last pummier in the heat of the effort
to pass the 1965 Housmng Act. We yere able to gain much |congres-
sional support by the rural programs in the previous bill. Some of
the lack of enthusiasm among some af the Congressmen for|the 1966
bill might be increased if the small towns and rural areas were given
equity treatment, fair and equal treatment with the cities. | We are

|

making such a series of proposals.
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The basic proposals were discussed and passed unanimously by the
executive board, unanimously, by our full board,and by our eonven-
tion.  We presented these proposals io the National Housing Confer-
ence and they were adopted. L

Mr. WinNArn. I was interested when Mr. Hasty was just talking—
he classified ‘small towns of under 10,000. For some time I think we
have been getting a little bit brainwashed of what i a city and what is
a ‘suburban-area—an urban‘area—and I objectto this where it said this
and others have said 75 or 80 percent of America is-urban. = This blacks
out everything that is really still rural or somewhere rural and subur-
ban: < As a result of that I think you Have the main difficulty in trying
to get recognition for problems'of the small town and rural areas.

Dr. Carsrensox. I very much agree. It-is Very true in your State,
I had a number of occasions in the last months-to meet with many of
our members in New Jersey. - I ha‘réﬂy‘know -whether to call parts of
New Jersey rural areas or suburban ‘arveas or what. »

.. 'Mr. Wipnarr. This is generally donejand you try to.get alot of good
legislation for the city so everything is urban. - o

Dr. Carstenson. We have some very specific recommendations to
suggest to help the small cities, towns, and rural areas,

The first; proposal would:help the Department of HUD better serve
these small towns. By small towns we mean get it at 20,000, 10,000,
5,000, 2,000—none of them are getting their fair shake. The problem
in HUD is that most of the focus has been on the large metropolitan
cities which have very serious prt blems. Again, I speak for equity
treatment, not only of the towns 0£/250,000 and 100,000, but towns of
10,000, 5,000, 1,000, and 500. i :

Mr. Wipnarr. Is it not true that/the greatest help to the farmer, in
my mind—we can give them through real estate taxes—is not this the
most help we can give them—through real estate tax relief?

Dr. CarstEnsoN. That is right.| | || ;

Mr. Wio~narr. This is where there has not been any comparable im-
provement. T i

Dr. CarsteNsoN. This would bg much better than income tax relief
because the family farmer doesn’t make that much income.

Mr. Wonart. I know we are going to try to do something in New
Jersey to give some kind of tax x?elﬁef‘for the farmers up there. You
show in your figures that it is very much higher there than in the rest
of the United States. I would like to see-something done along that
line as well as the type of program you have here.

Dr. CarsrexNsoN.. Thank you, Mr. Congressman. We appreciate all
your efforts in this area very much. ' I know that many of our mem-
bers in New Jersey have pushed for|property tax relief themselves..
They have been pushed against the wall economically, pushed out of
farming, and forced to retire with very low incomes or move into other
kinds of jobs. They wanted to relm;i[n in farming but property taxes
are such that they are unable to continue farming.

Mr. Barrerr. Let me ask you a question. The statements that you
are making more or less seem to be extemiporaneous. Are the state-
ments here? Do you desire to have your statement submitted in the
recordin full as well? Lo i)

Dr. CarsTENSON. Both. P

Mr. Barrerr. Without objection, so ordered.
60-878--66—pt. 2 32 e
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Dr. Casistexson. The specific propiosal, and I would hope that the
committed might consider this as a title or section in whatever omnibus
bill is présented. Congressman Stephens has requested that these pro-
posals be developed by the Farmers Hlome Administration into legis-
Iative language for his use and the convenience of the committee.

Mr. Bagrerr. May I interpose at this point? All your farm legis-
lation as far as this committee is concbrned is going to be allocated to
Mr. Stephens. He is our expert in thigfield anﬁ any help you can give
him will' bé of great help to this committee. ‘

Dr. Carsrengon. Yes, I discussed the matter with him yesterday
morning and also with Mr. Paul Nelspn and Congressman Hansen of
the full comnmittee. I went over some df these more technical aspects of
it with Cohgressmen Hansen and Stephens because there are several
technical amendments which would gréatly aid the Farmers Home Ad-
ministration and HUD to serve the rural communities in small cities
and towns. For example, we would like to urge that the Secretary of
HUD be given the authority to waive the rules and regulations of HUD
programs in order to give the very small towns and cities an equitable
share of HUD programs. ! |

This is dimilar to the authority given'Sargent Shriver under the
Economic' @pportunity ‘Aet, in order tq:give a fair and equitable share
to rural ar’eﬁs and small towns. e 1

‘We world also-urge that the Secrefary of HUD be asked| by ‘the
committee to report on how he is serving the small towns and small
cities, and that a small amount of méney, about $125,000, be given
to the Department to study how best they can'serve these small towns
and cities;

Under the bill that was énacted last!year establishing the Ibepart—
ment, of HUD, there is a provision thetle calling for close cooperation
in the assighment of an Assistant Secrdtary the specific responsibility
for working with the Department of A@riculture to make sure there
isn’t a“gapiin the communities served.  'We would like to ask the
committee tp request as soon as possible that the Secretary do move
ahead to de%elop this relationship withi the Farmers Home Adminis-
tration and Department of Agricultureito instre that the small towns
are not overlooked. ' » |

We also ask that a technical amendment be proposed to allow non-
profit groups to be used as consultants in‘group housing under the
Farmers Home Administration similar o that which is now allowed
in the HUD for ‘the cities. I think: this would greatly move such
programs a$ migrant. housing and sepier citizens heusing ahead.
These have been relatively slow in moving ahead. : \

Specifically, wé recommend, the Farnpers Union, that-the Congress
give the Farmers Home Administration ithe authority to extend credit
for construction’ of rental h'ousing"inijural areas for people of all
ages and to provide the rent supplementation whetre such is needed
and this should be in a similar manner to that which is developed
under the 221(d) (8) program in HUD. This is to give a fair and
equitable treatment to low-income families and to senior citizens in
rural areas. - ' : ‘

We would like to raise the level of housing grant for emergency
repairs which the Congress and commjfttee has pagsed and recom-
mended and supported from $1,000 to $1,500, as has beén done in the
urban renewal areas. ‘ - |

i
b
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We ask that the committee again re | uest the Appropriations Com-
mittee to appropriate the money to g(;%: that program going again, -

We would also recommend ‘that a new program of combined loans
and grants be provided to do more thaxn house repair; rebuilding and
perhaps construction. b

We would like to recommend that thjare lbe an experimental program
in the rural areas, small towns, and |cities, for the private, public,
nonprofit transportation systems. ]

r. BarreTT. Doctor, may I make/this point?  All of what you are
reading now, you have been given_}) rmFl)ssion to put. in the record.
I just want to call your attention l\ir. Widnall and [ have a very
important meeting and while I do not want to in any way sever your
time, I just wanted to let you know that we are hoping to complete and
had anticipated completing by shortly after noon.

Dr. CarsteEnsoN. I have only one more comment. The Congress
has passed various direct loan prograﬁns. .

The Bureau of the Budget has co sisfently tried:to: whittle away
on these programs. I hope the committee will exercise its full weight
of authority in curtailing this legislative action on the part of the
Bureau of the Budget to thwart the will of Congress. We support
you, Congressman Wright Patman and members of the Banking and
Currency Committee, very fully in this and your-efforts to keep the
interest rate low. R .

We commend you for-your efforts ‘td*keep the interest rate low.

Thank you. | | v s

Mr. Barrgrr. Thank you, i -

Dr. Carstenson, Mr. Hasty, we Wahﬁ to{ suggest that if you have any

technical suggestions or amendments, will you be kind enough to sub-
mit them to this staff? “We will certainly give every consideration
to you. v o Hl -

Mr. Hasty. Thank you. ! i 1

Dr. Carstenson. Thank you, we! véillr

(The material referred to follows:):| -

_We recommend the following proposal for |adding 100-percent loans to non-

profit nursing homes of the type needed to serye people under the medicare bill :

“To-amend section 282 of the National Housing Act to permit mortgage insur-
a?ctq for nursing homes in -ampunts up/ to their full estimated value at com-

etion. i
b “Be it enacted by the Senate.and Hou.sef of Iée‘zpresentativesﬁbf the United States
of America in Oongress.assembled, That section 232(d) (2) of the National Hous-
iz%;g”Act is amended by adding ‘and for npn{proﬁt nursing homes, 100 per centum
of’. : ‘ ‘ [ i

Mr. Barrerr., Thank you. ||| /| :

All time has expired and we a';pprPcTiaté very much your coming here
and giving this splendid.testimony. | . | ‘ g

At this point in the record, I ask unanimous consent to include a
statement by Mr. John F. Bogte, chairmfm of the Committee on Legis-
lation of the Chicago Property Owners Association. The subcom-
mittee is glad to have the views of this porganization and we will give
them close attention, _ | : R

‘We have now come to the end of“ }tle‘i'oad for these 4 long weeks of
hearings. I want to thank all of the members on both sides of the
aisle for their fine record of attendange and cooperation in making this
a thorough and complete hearing. On behalf of the committee, I want

bl
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to thank also all of the witnesses who furnished us with excellent state-
ments and expert testimony so thatithe members could have a better
understanding of the legislation before us. |
; (Tl)le statement of the Chicago Broperty Owners: Association fol-
ows: |

! CHICAGO|PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION,

| © - Chicago, Il., March 22, 1966.
Hon. WILLIAM A. BARRETT,
Chairman, Subcommittee on Housing, § |
Committee on Banking and Currency, !

House Office Building, Washington, D.C. = |

DEAR CONGRESSMAN BARRETT: We regret that your crowded schedule does not
permit us to personally appear before theiSubcommittee on Housing ¢f the C
mittee on: Banking and Currency, during the hearings in:which you are now
engaged. _—

We submit the following views and rec¢gmmendations on this legisl‘ation,_with
your ‘assurance that they will be brought} to the attention of the Hqu-sing Sub-
committee /members and also incorporated} in the printed record of the hearings.

At this time, we hasten to assure you thdt Chicago Property Owners Associa-
tion does’ hot knowingly, and will not, represent anyone who owns ¢r manages
slum property in or about the city of Chicago and, furthermore, does not condone
this type of building. We want to comply with the city administration in its
great effort to rehabilitate wherever necesbary and to assist in this work for the
good of alk 3 !

Many owners of these buildings are eldeérly folk who live on what is left over
after paying the usual expenses which arefever increasing. All they have in the
world is their building. The inceme from fents has not kept up with jthe cost of
operating a building today and they are fgain faced with a sharp plcrease in
real estate taxes, i

During  the 1965 hearings before your {subcommittee, the Chieag? Property
Owners. Association requested federally Rubsidized payments or liberal sub
sidized loans to owners of apartment buil@ings forced 'to comply with the retro-
active building codes. This is necessary to pfevent most owners so affécted, from
losing the assets which they have investedfin their buildings. |

Tortunately, Congress did amend the 1965 act to- grant $1,500 of federally
subsidized payments to owners of single-family homes, plus liberal loans. The
liberal loans were made up to 40 years with subsidized interest at 315 percent
to owners of small apartment buildings “iff’ they lived on the premises, and the
building was owner occupied. ' The aboveiapplied only if the:private home or
apartment building was in an urban renewal project or code enforcement area
and was 1i0' more than one to four units. ' It also applied to buildings fl{om 5to 1l
units, investor owned, located in the 2 mentioned areas.

This is extremely inadequate because o velief is given to either inve tor-owned
or owner:oc¢cupied apartment buildings in lexcess of 11 units’ in other parts of
the city. The cities, under the Federal unban renewal program, are|compelled
to enforce tetroactive building codes in‘alljareas of the cities. !

We recothménd the above subsidies andjloans be granted or made available
to owners ¢f apartment bufldings, in exceds of ‘11 units, whether the buildings
be owner occupied or investor-owned, in allfparts of any city that has passed and
is enforcing compliance to retroactive building codes.

Without the above recommended provistons, the assets of our citizens, who
were unaware of the fact that our elected officials would pass retroactive laws,
will continue to lose their equity and be plinged into poverty under the Federal
urban renewal law as it now stands. : |

We know of many unfortunate cases in which these people have invested
their ‘entire life savings in buildings and lare now called upon by tge city to
make drastic changes in-the structure of fheir buildings in order to conform
with the retroactive code-requiteémeiits, ag well as new code requirements.

They have had to lose their property becauyse no lending agency will grant them
a loan, due to the age and neighborhoed in which the property is located. Older
people like to enjoy their later years being free from debt. Now their jonly hope
is to appeal to the Government for assistance through the Chicago| Property
Owners. Association and they are herewith fmaking this earnest request.
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We do not wish to burden yoﬁ with ini éx‘"iible individual cases but we can '
if you request it. ‘May we appeal to your sense of justice and equality to come
forth with the necessary solution to adj‘u%t thig matter? Your attention and
action is sincerely requested. o [ '

Respectfully yours, i E
‘ “ ‘ Joux F. BoGIE,
?Iﬁaifmbwvn, Commiittee on Legislation.
Mr. Bargurr. We will hold the record open for the submission of
additional statements and material until |April 6.

We will probably hold mark-up sessions of the subcommittee soon
after the April recess.. My|thanks ‘aiga;}\ to everyone concerned and
the hearing is hereby adjourned. | | |

(Whereupon, at 12 :20-p.m., the sucho{nmlt-tee adjourned, .to recon-
vene subject to the call of the Chair}) |

\
(The following statements and supplemental material were sub-

mitted for the record :) i 1
BRo’rﬁERH(TOD oF RATLROAD TRAINMEN,

‘ | 'Washington, D.C., April 5, 1966.
Hon. WirLLiaM A. BARRETT, ‘ b *

Chairman, Housing Subcommitiee, boked )
Committee on. Banking: and Currency, i
‘House of Representatives; |
Washington, D.C: | &

Dpar MR. CHAIRMAN ¢ The Br‘otherho'o@ of Railroad Trainmen wholeheartedly
endorses the Urban Mass Transpor tationA%t of 1964 and strongly urges that ad-
ditional funds be provided for this program. | IYour subcommittee is well aware
of the plight of the Nation’s comrhuter rail lines and the vital rota they play in
their communities. Commuter transportvaﬁ,imu! i n6t a luxury: it is a necessity
without which central city and suburbs lalike|will seriously Suffer. In spite of
this, the industry is confronted with a Serious économic problem which makes
it impossible ‘for rail lines to make the additional investment in equipment and
facilities required to'serve the community and|to encourage thie use of commuter
lines. !

Because of the speeial economies of commuter railroads and particularly the
heavy capital-investment required, a line|may serve thousands and thousands
of commuters every day, but still fall below [the profitniaking level. Congress
recognized this fact and the esgential role \mags transportation plays in meeting

the needs of our towns :and cities in the enactment of the Mass Transportation
‘Act.” That act provided funds for only 3 ea%s and it is now necessary to con-
tinue the authorization and to do-it in advaneeé of -actual expiriation to take into
account. the leadtime required; for pro *‘1y‘ planning these facilities.

The Brotherhood of Railroad Trainmen aldo believes there is an urgent need
to increase the level -of funding for this ﬁ)rb ram. We believe that this is in

keeping with the attitude of Congress when it passedthe original act. The legis-
lative history of that law, as well las the “ne‘éc'a‘pable facts of the magnitude of
the problem, strongly argue for acceleration of activity ‘under this program. We
endorse the purpose of H.R. 18732 introdpced by. Congressman Widnall to step
up the grant authority and put the program on a permanent basis, but feel that
an even greater increase is necessary. 'As originally proposed by the adminis-
tration in 1962 and 1963, we would now be at a $200 million a year level, and
in fact, ever more is needed. We hope that Congress will view the administra-
tion’s original request of $200: million annually for thig program as a minimum
and will give serious consideration to increases above that.

Because of the special nature of the|nmasg transit program and the urgency
of the problem, we urge the‘committee tol a¢t on the extension of this program
as soon as possible, In view of the fact that| this is an existing program and is
already in operation, we feel that it should net be held back during the neces-
sarily long censideration that must be given to entirely new proposals.

It would be appreciated if this letter| coulc}'be included in the printed record
of your hearings. I

Kindest personal regards. ‘ i

Respectfully, Lo
[ A1r H. CHESSER,
‘Nabional Legislative Representative.
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A | |
STATEMENT OF VICTOR H. PALMIERE, PRESIDENT OF JANSS INVESTMEITT Corp., ON

ittee, this statement is offered to bring
to your attention certain important consiflerations which have not been reflected
in the p‘rior testimony before the commiftee, \

The firm whic¢h I head has been a major factor in the development| of southern
Californig. for the past 60 years. Over that time the Janss organization has
developed something in excess of 100,000 acres within Los Angeles| County, in-
cluding Westwood Village and large parts of West Los Angeles. - Currently we
are involved in the development of a new town in the Conejo Valley of Ventura
County, some 40 miles northwest of downtown Los Angeles. In 5 years the popu-
lation of our development area has grown from 2,200 to almost 4d,000 people,
and during that time we have establisjed an industrial base supplying over
4,000 jobs, together with a broad range ¢f commercial, recreational and educa-
tional fa’cilities. In terms of backgroundfit may be of interest to the committee
also to know that the Janss organization is involved in recreational develop-
ment with major new .communities now|underway at Sun Valley,|Idaho, and
Aspen, Colo. i \

Three basic points seem t0 have been neglected or ignored in the testimony
given before the committée relative to title II, and particularly to sections 201
through 207 which deal with mortgage insurance for new communities:

First of all, it is argued that existing title X already provided|everything
proposed by the new bill. This is not true for a number of reasons :

(@): Title X was not designed fori‘new communities’” and there is lan-
guage!in the Senate committee report!indicating specifically that new towns
were not within the purview of the ldgislation. \

(b) | Title- X limits the maturity off insured loans to a period of 7 years,
wherens the proposed bill would permifit longer maturities in the case of new
communities. This is most importantibecause the 7-year limitation destroys
almoit completely the utility of the Jégislation to promote any large-scale
development. Short-term financing is ery little help for a long-term project.

(¢) Similarly, the $10 million limi{ation which is now a part of title X
in effect makes the act inapplicable to new communities because the capital
requirements are generally well in ex¢ess of that figure. Consequently, if it
makes sense-as a matter of national; policy to extend mortgage insurance
assistance to new community development, then title X is inadequate for
this purpose and the proposed bill is necessary to obtain the objective.

The second point concerns the wisdom of the measure asg a matter of national
policy. Here the argument seems to be based on fear of “Federal control” and
fear of disprimination against small buildgrs. -Both claims have a familiar ring.
The fact: i8 that for three decades Federal housing programs-have continued to
enlarge and stimiulate the private housing market and have been a major sup-
port for al]l sectors of the industry, big angd small. More importantly, however,
there is no recognition in the prior testimpny. of the fact that this bill presents
an imporant opportunity for smaller builders. ' The greatest problem facing the
industry in this era -of skyrocketing land and development cost is the startling
decrease in the supply of building lots available.at a cost which bears any rela-
tionship to the needs of the homebuying public. - By making Federal insurance
available for long-term. financing of new community development, the proposed
bill can play a strategic role in augmenting the ‘supply of this eritical commodity
and thereby deerease the cost effects of thda ¢ompetition for lots which now exist
among all:buildérs. Small builders are oljviously at the greatest disadvantage
in this competition. Therefore, even if it were true that bigger developers would
logically-he the only ones to take advantagp.of this particular program, it would
follow' that this would be of benefit to smgller builders in their effort to assure
themselves jan orderly and rational supply $f bullding lots within already urban-
ized areas;i But it is not true that only the bigger builders would participate in
this particular program. Experience in Cajifornia:demonstrates that large-scale
land developers who undertake new community programs provide opportunities
for small builders which would otherwise never be available. When|the large-
scale developer installs roads and utilitie d builds community facilities in a
previously-undeveloped .area, he very oft ooks to small builders to|carry out
the homebuilding and retail marketing phases of the development. In our own
operations this extends to custom builders who are interested in building as few
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as 5 to 10 homeg per yearion'a cohtrac{ ﬂasi{s forlot buyers. We have had as
many as 20 to 30 of these builders workmg within  our development at one
time. I : ‘

On the merits of the issue'as a matteL (J)f; ational-policy, this bill also seems
useful and important simply as an additional tool in: the workshop of national
aids,  Possibly I have ‘overestimated ity potential contribution to the solution
of ‘some of our housing @nd development problems; nevertheless, it.is hard
to see why this program shotild not be added to fill out the inventory of aids which
the Secretary has at his disposal. | If it is'an-objective of the Congress to pro-
vide the industry with selective access to-a fdi{verse and balanced. rarige of devel-
opment and housing assistance progra :s4 then certainly the’'new communities
legislation would seem to be an appropriate addition tothe inventory.

Finally, nothing has been said in'the or [testimony beéfore the committee to
suggest that long term insured finaneing and the availability of PNMA special
assistance can play a role in expanding| the }qupply of housing which is (a) ra-
tionally priced in relation to the market, and (b) part of an adequately planned
development in terms of éducational and recreational opportunities, as well as
basic community facilities. - I believe stro gl& that the legislation can help with
respect to these problems and that it can; thereby, serve a useful and important
purpose in new community developthent ‘thrvoughout the Nation.,

‘ ‘ \BRBAN. RENEWAL:AGENOY,
OF THE CITY OF ORYSTAL CITY,
||| Orystal City, Tew., March 28, 1966.
Hon.WRIGHT PATMAN;, | ‘ ‘
Ohairman, Committee on Banking and Ourre‘n‘?y,-
House of Representative, Hot
Washington, D.C. ‘ ‘ ‘ :

Dear CONGRESSMAN : Orystal City, Tex., is éuthusiastic about the proposed new
demonstration city program.  Theicity ‘flCry‘stal City has always felt that only
through a program of total tirban renew uld we eliminate the slum'and. sub-
standard conditions found in all our citi articularly the small city. The small
city is‘always plagued, in terms of urbﬁh!renewal, with ‘the problems of credits,
priority use of bond funds, inherent problem‘sd{n smallness and constant individual
contact and persuasion-of administration| officials ‘and self:interests. By nature
of thé growth patterns of our’cities both past and present, the small city ‘cannot
compete with the large urban jareas in term; of rate of growth, bonding  poten-
tial‘, ete., yet their existing facilities #Lr becoming obsolete, new and modern
maintenance saving devices cahnot be purchased and the city cannot provide new
facilities to attract new industry or make it financially attractive to developers.

In regards to the proposed demonstration city. program, the neighborhood unit
is essentially the same relative size in all cities, it does not reduce 'in size as the
population décreases but the problems jagnify and it is more difficult to carry out
the program. The neighborhood unit in a/large city is only a small portion of the
total population, while this same neighb rh(ﬁ)d in a small city constitutes one-
fourth to one-half of the total city or in many cases an entire city. It does not
matter whether -4 project is located in a ‘lqrge or small city, there is a point
where a project is not feasible in terms of administration, acquisition and en-
gineeringicosts in ratio tocredits received from the drea,

The typical smaller city; by virture of its gconomic base has a very limited tax
structure and cannot afford to waste credits, yet without total urban renewal it
is‘forced to lose credits in areas not under prban renewal where improvements
must be made due to the néed, voter demand, and overall political implications.
Any delay of improvements in the smzl town in one area.and construction in
another for whatever: purpose, ‘may Jjeopardize its political stability and the
urban renewal program in the community and in‘most c¢ases is not good engineer-
ing'practice, yet a city ig‘forced into thisposition under current programs.

From .the very: onset of the urban renew‘dl activities in ‘Crystal City in 1960,
the city has been trying to carryout u ban renewal on a citywide basis and has
been hampered by regional and central office directives which proh or dis-
courage total urban renewsl because Oﬁ‘ he lack of'proper Federal legislation.

In an attempt to circumvent these administration deeisions the city undertook
the first small city communﬁy renewal plﬁn in the  Nation and “intentionally
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prepared g series of detailed general-négighborhood renewal plans| (now dis-
couraged under the program) in hope of carrying out total renewal an(g capturing
all the credit it could from a large, one-time bond issue that has taxed|the city to
its capacity, in hopes that it could finanee a 15-year urban renewal program.
All Crystal City urban renewal activities have been planned and executed in
strict accordance with these GNRP’s and to-date in 6 years the city yxas cleappfl
898 substandard houses, built 201 new houses, remodeled 318 houses and relocated
745 peoplé ifrom slum units to standard hdusing, expended $3,600,000 |0f Federal
and local public funds and $2 million in private expenditures, but with all the
above activity, Crystal City stilll remains 60 perceat substandard due to its
) plan and execute on an overallibasis. It must attempt to accomplish
its activitiés on a project-by-project concept with delays, changes in directives,
and Federal legislation. P
The city}is experiencing problems in refgard to .credits, increased |costs, .and
cannot continue to delay needed improvements outside approved urban renewal
areas, Without the assistance of the ovetrall type:of project activities Crystal
City is confronted with tremendous urban renewal gains being jeopardized. by
creeping obsolescence, time-consuming delays; lack of continued enthusiasm, and
general feeling of hopelessness among our poor citizens who-see other greas being
improved and no foreseeable change occurring.in their area.or no way gut of their
poverty. o
The city ffeels it is essential to the-futuse success of ity program and the pro-
grams of other like communities, that it be included as one of the example cities
in the m»as&ive attack om:slums program. { The city is an ideal size rural com-
munity of 10,000 populdtion, it is supported by agriculture, has 63.5 [percent of
its inhabitants making less than $3,000 year through migratory work, and
79 percent having less than‘a fourth-grade education. :

_The city feels that it is prepared to°undertake thi§ type of projeeﬂ, probably
more than any other city, either large or small, in the country, and has complete
support of all loeal-agencies and governmehntal units. It is and has been willing
to follow good planming ideas and methods rather than political expedient or
profit-moti »d schemes, and will be an ideal city to be an example of proper
slum elimination, rebuilding, and total-coordination for other small cities with
substandard conditions to be guided by. Proof-of this is not based on assump-
tions, but past and current results even through all types of adversFa political
and financial problems. |

Crystal City proposes to make application for this program when Congress has
provided legislation. We pray that -small cities are not eliminated‘ from the
program. - !

Yours very truly, ‘
Royce G. Ceok, Chairman.

METAL [T'RADES DEPARTMENT, !
AMERICAN FEDERATION OF LABOR AND
CONGRESS OF INDUSTRIAL - ORGANIZATIQNS,
v . . Washington, D.0., March 30, 1966.
Hon. WiLLIAM A. BARRETT,. . |
Chairman, Housing Subcommiittee, | \
Committee én Banking and Currency,’ |
House of Representatives, Washington, D.C. »

DEAR CO&GRESSMAN BareETT: (This is with regard to H.R. 13064, ethi‘tled the
“Housing and Urban Development Amendmgnts of 1966.”

On hehalf of the metal trades department and its 22 affiliated international
unions with several hundred thousands of members employed in Defenge Depart-
ment and ‘other Federal installations througheut the country, may I take this
opportunity ito earnestly recommend that your subcommittee give early ﬁnd favor-
able consideration to the recommendation of Mr, Boris ‘Shishkin, secretary of the
AFI~CIO Housing Committee ‘as given in his testimony on March 3 é}nd in his
supplemetitsdl statement of March 11.

There is no guestion but that it is of utmost importance for the bill before
your committee to be amended to provide fgr the extremely serious pr(*blem cre-
ated by clogtire of Defense -Department and jother Federal installations requiring
Federal em;goyees and their families to move to anpther location and tﬁ’ abandon
their homes#t the location of such closing in tallations.

; i
: | ‘
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\ :
Federal workers caught in one of theée‘el(g“ure situations find that they are
not able to rent or sell their:homes except|at tf remendous financial loss to them-
selves and their families. i i .

The metal trades department, therefou"e‘, lrespectfully urges that your subcom-
mittee give favorable consideration to an a propriate amendment which will
provide the necessary relief to Federal workers who find themselves in thig cir-
cumstance. This can be done through procedures allowing for the orderly and
expeditious acquisition by the Federal overnment of such-homes as a part of
the cost of the closing of such Federal 'insta‘lﬁa‘tions. o

May I express to you and the members o1 ‘§"0ur subcommittee my thanks and
appreciation for the consideration which [I.know you will give to the position
we have set forth:above. | o

With best wishes and kind regards, I re%ng.in.‘

Sincerely yours, i |

: b B. ‘A. GRITTA, President.
HEE
NATIONAL A‘ss‘ocm'rmN OoF S0¢IAL WORKERS, INC,,
| E | Washington, D.C., April 1, 1966.
Hon. WILLIAM A. BARRETT, ]k
Chairman, Subcommittee on Housing, House Qommitteeon Banking and Currency,
House of Representatives, Washington| D.C.

DEeAR MR. BARRETT : In behalf of the 46,000 members of the National Association
of Social Workers, may I present these remarks in support-of, the three bills
proposed by the President and introduded by you as the Cities Demonstration
Act (H.R. 12342), the Urban Redevelopn ent/ Act (H.R. 12939), and the Urban
Development Amendments of 1966 (H.R. 13085). ‘

While our members who operate in the| social work planning field such as in
community welfare councils; and in such fields as housing, urban renewal, mental
health, antipoverty, and juvenile delinduénqy are especially ‘enthusiastic about
these new approaches and resources fo cohlprehensive‘community planning,
those of us who daily work Wwith individualsjand families to restore and create
a semblance of normal life 4lso welcome this legislation.

In 1962, the delegate assembly which|ig the policymaking body of our organi-
zation, gave clear support for just this éy e of program. ~Unhder the major topic
entitled—interestingly enough| in light|of fﬁture nomenclature—“Housing and
Urban Development,” NASW said : Ll ‘

Urban redevelopment or ‘renewal |should proceed within a total pattern of
gocial, physical, and land-use planning 'which, in its balance of economic
opportunities, désirable public an Hpriyate housing, and essential .public
and private community facilities land, services, provides a social milieu
conducive to adequate individual and family functioning.

Also in 1962, we said that ¢* * * adequate citizen' participation of a repre-
sentative nature is essential in ,shaping‘ the urban reneéwal program.”

But we would hope that when “widespread citizen participation” is carried
out through the legislation b(ffore this| committee, that the model will not be
just. the “citizen participation” feature lof previous housing and urban develop-
ment legislation.  The “maximum feasible participation of residents of the areas
and members of the groups served” as it has evolved in the Economic Oppor-
tunity. Act provides dramatic evidence that disadvantaged citizens can work
most constructively with traditional community leaders in planning and carry-
ing out programs for the betterment of all. |

In addition to supporting the integra‘tié)n f social planning into a comprehen-
sive approach to community needs and realistic citizen involvement, we would
also like to express our pleasure with the proposed urban information centers.
We know about the wealth of information on social conditions that needs be
put into usable form and thence coord;ne}ted‘ with what we are sure is an equal
affluence of knowledge in the economic and ppysica‘l development field.

‘"We are pleased that Congress recently authorized funds for the rent supplement
program but the paucity of the ‘apprﬁ)p}'ia‘ﬂion even more strongly emphasizes
the need to pass those housing and|urban development amendments before
this committee on leasing provisions for Jowrrent housing. “This will make some
additional housing available for the many families in need.

At this point, may‘we also éndorse H.R. 9256 which: establishes a new program
of mortgage insurance and direct loans Fo finance the provision of facilities for
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group medical and dental practice.  NASW sees this as an importdnt step in
more effective use of limited medical and dehtal personnel. ‘

The conmimittee might be interested thjit more and more persons entering
graduate training for social work are ‘chopsing to prepare themselves for plan-
ning and ‘other- community ¢rganization jtasks. :Curriculum in th}s area is
currently undérgoing major review in a project at the Florence Heller School
of Advanced’ Studies in- Social Welfare, Brandeis University, being|sponsored
by our sistér organization, the Council on $ocial Work Education.

At the same time, we must add that madpower requirements of all|the Great |
Society programs have made ever-increasing calls on the already short supply of
social workers. NASW feels that this necessitates substantial Federal funding
for student aid, training of faculty. and expanded educational ‘facilities.

Sineerely, £ :
; MELVIN A. GLASSER, |
Chairmah, Commvission on Social Action,

Bivision of Social Policy and Action.

\

e |

STATEMENT | OF NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF  MANUFACTURERS. ON H;{ 12341,
DEMONSTRATION CITINS AcT OF 1966

This statement on the proposed Demonsu%ation Cities Act of 1966 is ‘submitted
by the National Association of Manufactulers, a voluntary association whose
member companies—large, medium, and small in size—account for ‘about (6]
percent of the Nation’s production of manufactured goods and about the same
percentage of employment in manufacturing, i |

Because a great number of these companies are headquartered in, or carry on
production or sales activities. in, urban aread, the association has a natural inter-
est in sound solutions to the problems of {American cities. For a number of
years, the association, through its policy §tatement on community léadership,
has advocat?d that “businessmen should re¢cgnize fully community interests in
the  conduct| of their operations. As goodi citizéns. and.good neighbors, they
should contihue their interest in community}problems and affairs, and lend their
active strength and counsel to efforts desighed to make our communiqes better
places in which to live and work.” ;

This interest is also reflected by the exibtence within the association of its
area industrial problems committee. This jcommittee concerns itself with the
entire gamut of problems related to urban-area land utilization and facilities
development. Upen the recommendation of’this committee, the board ‘of direc-
tors of the association unanimously adopted the following statement of policy
on November:30, 1965 : P . \

“Cities have traditionally provided exceptional economic and cultural oppor-
tunities. At|the same time, the primary faijure to intelligently plan and imple-
ment the plapning has historically resulted jn urban problems. Postwar move-
ments of people and industry have accentuatied some of these problems for some
American cities. i : . \

“American cities are possessed with suﬂic‘iént vitality to cope with these prob-
lems. The most effective undertakings to isolve urban problems have taken
shape under creative local leadership. We. should seek solutions |through
imaginative efforts by business and industty in cooperation with other civic
,groups and local and regional authorities, rather than have the ¢bmmunity
simply compete for and depend on funds available from the National Govern-
ment.”

We submit, that the proposed Demonstration Cities Act of 1966 will greatly
intensify the icompetition for, and dependency on, funds available from|the Na-
tional Government ‘rather than:promote vitfil, creative, and imaginative local
leadership. t ‘

The proposed.act appears to reflect dissatisfactions arising out of tﬂe short-
comings of federally subsidized urban rengwal projects. However, the pro-
posed act does not provide any guarantee thht such shortcomings will pot con-
tinue to characterize these projects. Let us xamine liow the provisions of the
proposed act would bear upon each of the shortéomings in turn: |

1. Failure to relocate residents of urban renewal neighborhoods in an effective
and acceptable manner, and failure to recognize the irreparable (la_mage‘dmre to

|
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| | .
small business enterprises hitherto| ope aﬁm‘d\ in the urban renewal neighbor-
hood.——This is reflected in the President]s message: to Congress on January 26,
1966, by the statement that “Nevertheldss the social and- psychological effects
of relocating the poor have not always been |treated as what they are.” The
Advisory Commission on Interg Ernménkal Relations has stated that, from
1949 through Septémber 1963 the urban xjeneWal program “is’ estimated to have
displaced 177,000 families and 39,000 ﬁuéiq sses.” . ‘Chester Hartman, in the
November 1964 issue of the Journal o‘F he| American Institute of Planners,
reports that a relatively large number ofid sptflced persons moved. into substand-
ard housing or failed to improve their overall residential status despite increased
rents, and concluded that “on the whole relocation has made a disappointingly
small contribution to the attainment of |‘al decent hone in a suitable living en-
vironment for every American family."‘ ‘Gi*vten the' premise that one of the
cardinal aims of renewal and rehotsing should be the improved housing welfare
of those living in“substandard conditions, it 1 questionable whether the limited
and inconsistent gains reported in’most studies represent an acceptable level of
achievement.” 2 o o
More than 35 percent of the small busi%zsseﬂ displaced by urban renewal either
liquidated or disappeared, according to.the Japuary 1965 report on “Relocation”
of the Advisory Commission on Intergovernmental Relations, The Commission
report also stated that the first 2 years of exigtence of a small business are the
hardest and:the firm that survives b years \hra‘sJ an excellent -chance of continuing,
but that “small busineses that have beéen operating over 5 years and then are
displaced, however, show a much higher discontinuance or closing rate than if
left alone, indicating that they are being everely hit by displacement.”

" The report also stated “adding to the relocation difficulties.of displaced Busi-
nesses is the economiec hardship they may stiffer in the eritical period between
announcement and start of an urban ﬁew‘?nal project. . The announcement
creates a ‘wet blanket’ effect which depresses the area. * * * Finally, adjust-
ment to the new location requires at least| 6 inonths and perhaps as long as the
‘eritical 2 years’ during which survival of mew businesses is most in doubt, * * *
Frequently, businesses would like|to ref‘tl}rn‘ to the renewed area but face ap-
palling obsgtacles * * * .” | o

Section 9 of the proposed act deals Wi‘Fﬁ “relocation requirements and pay-
ments,” and congequently is pertinent [to the shortcomings referred to above.
Section 9(a) provides as follows: | bl : ‘

“A‘comprehensive city demonstration program must include a plan for the re-
location of individuals, families, business|.coticerns, and nenprofit organizations
displaced .or to be displaced in carryiqg o\u‘c the  ¢ity. demonstration program.
The relocation plan shall be consistent WLitII‘ regulations prescribed by the Sec-
retary to assure that (1) the| provisions anh procedures included in the plan
meet relocation standards equivalent to %ho e preseribed under section 105(c)
of the Hougsing Act of 1949 with respect to/urban renewal projects assisted under
title I of that act, and (2) relocation actiyities are coordinated to the maximum
extent feasible with thé increase in the supply of decent, safe, and sanitary hous-
ing for families and individuals of low Oi oderate income, as provided under the
comprehensive city demonstration program, or otherwise in order to best main-
tain the available supply 6f such housing for all su¢h families and individuals
throughout the city.” | Lot

Obvipusly, this provision offers nothing new, but merely refers to the reloca-
tion standards of the Housing Act of 194!?. There is no recognition of what the
President’§ message reférred to as “thd igoeial and psychological effects of relo-

cating the poor.” There is no recognytignbf the irreparable damage done to

small business enterprises which have
neighborhood about to be obliterated. | |- : .

2. Foilure to provide housing within thé wrban renewal neighborhood at a cost
which would make it available to former residents of the neighborhood.—This
is recognized in the President’s megsage by the statement that “Present programs
are often prisoners of archdic ‘and wasteful building practices. They have
inhibited the use of modern technology. ‘Th‘éy have inflated the cost of rebuild-
ing.” * In the winter, 1965 issue of Law | an Contemporary Problems of Duke
University School of Law, Dr. Martin \‘Apde son also-alludes to this failure, as
follows : i Lol ‘

“From 1950 through 1960, about 1261M housing units were destroyed in
urban renewal areas. Of these, 101,009 "W‘efﬂ classified as substandard by local

eeinT built up to serve the needs of a
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renewal officials; 25,000 were sound homds in good condition, some of them in
excellent dondition. Only about 28,000 housing units were built ;‘ 25,000 ‘of
t}lem are privately owned, the rest are pyblic housing units.. Thus jabout four
tungs as many homes were destroyed as were built. Those destroyed were pre-
dominantly low-rent homes, those built wére:predominantly high-rent homes.

“As of March 31, 1963, about 609,000 le had been evicted from their homes.
I estimate that 1 million will have béen evicted by the end of 1965.  And, accord-
ing to the Commissioner of Urban Renewal Administration, around 4 million
will be displaced by 1972, or 1 out of every 5p persons living in the United States.”

As to this shortcoming, there are a few jbrief pertinent references in the bill.
Section 4(h) (1) would require a finding by the Secretary of Housing and Urban
Development that “the program is of suffitient magnitude in‘both physical and
social dimensions * * * (ii) 'to provide a |substantial increase in the supply of
standard ‘housing of low and moderate ¢ost * * *” Section 4(b)(2) would
require a finding by the Secretary that “thé febuilding or restoration pf sections
of neighborhoods in accordance with the prégram will contribute to a well-bal-
anced city with * * * housing for all incbme levels; * * *” Section 4(b) (7)
would require a finding by the :Secretary thit “the program is designed to assure
maximum’ opportunity in-the choice of Housing accommodations by all citi-
zens; * ¥ #7° SQection 4(c) directs the Secretary to give maximym ‘consid‘era-
tion to, among other things, whether “the program is designed to ake maximum
use of new and improved technology and design,.including cost reduction tech-
niques” and whether ‘“the program will encourage good comrmunity relations and
counteract ;he segregation of housing by rfce or income.” |

The difficulty with these refererices is thatjthey are all stated in rather nebulous
terms and donstitute no more than declaragions of good inténtions such as have
been associdted with other programs whic fell short of the mark. The vague-
ness of the terms is exceedingly great, with the result that ev‘erythiné is left to
the unchalléngeable discretion of the Secretary. These are terms such as “suffi-
¢ient magnitude in both physieal and social dimensions,” “substantial increase,”
“low .and moderate cost,” “well-balanced city,” “housing for all income levels,”
“maximum’ use of new and improved technology and design,” and “cost reduc-
tion techniques.” In addition, a finding by the Secretary that a program: will
do such and such is no guarantee that such and such will actually happen any
more than it happened under existing programs. For example, if it occurs that
a trade union restrictive practice conflicts With the “maximum use ofl new and
improved technology and design, including. cost reduction techniques,” it is
going to take more than a finding by the Sedretary to resolve the conflict.

8. Failure to. achieve benefits commensufate with the vast evpenditures in-
'uolved.—’l‘his is acknowledged, in a rathdr negative way, in the President’s
message by thé statement that “The size dnfl scale of urbin assistance has been
too small, and too widely dispersed.” Dr. Anderson also refers to the|fact that
“FURP (Federal urban. renewal program)l is very expensive. Many billi
have already. been spent, and: the plans call for vastly increased spending.
Time magazine for March 4, 1966, reportsithe Federal subsidy si J 1949 as
$4.7 billion. ‘

It should be noted that section 12 of the bill provides that “There are hereby
authorized to be appropriated such sums as may be necessary to carry out the
provisions of this act.” In other words, there would be no statutory limitation
on the amount of money which could be spept under this program. THhe admin-
istration; has called for a $2.3 billion proggam over 6 years, but a number of
mayors have. already advocated vastly increased- expenditures. Con#equently,
as a practicdl matter, there would appear t¢ be no effective limitation as to the
untold billions of dollars of expenditures to which the Congress would be com-
mitting itself by the passage of this legislation. Human Events for March 12,
1966 states:that “experts say the real figupe will be at least $10 billion, and
probably more.” . At a time when. national idefense requirements appear to be
growing and there is need for fiscal restraint,on the part of the National Govern-
ment to aveid runaway inflation, the Congress should reject this type of open end,
blank:check, bottomless pit financial commitment. If the Congress coul refrai
from this type of legislation, it would be a constructive contribution toward av
ing a poseible tax increase. Also it should b¢ noted that there are no saving
volved in this program due to eliminating other programs, functions or positions
since it wouldl be superimposed on everything that is already in existence. It is
clear that this bill could cause the expenditufe of billions of dollars without any
more assurance of commensurate benetfis thdn was had under prior lrograms,

”
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4. Failure to avoid delays due to “1"ed‘ta41pe”‘im/posetl by National Government
interven in the commun renewal m‘ro css.—Some persons involved in urban
renewal projects have expreéssed the view that regults could have been achieved
much more quickly if the National Government were not inyvolved in the process.
By way of example, the New York Timeg of March 13, 1966 reported that, in
order to sell brownstone houses in the West Side Urban Renewal Area in New
York City, it was necéssary not only to supply 30 ‘copies to the Division of Hous-
ing and Community Renewal of New Yﬁ)r}{ "S%ate and 80 copies to the Housing
and Redevelopment Board of New York |City put also to supply 30 copies to the
Federal Housing Administration and 30 0 ies to the U.S; Department of Housing
and Urban Development.  The buyers have been waiting for over a year since
making their cash deposits and-apparently will have to wait some months more.

Dr. Anderson points.out that “The pr ‘o‘ces ig taking ‘a very long time. An
average-size urban renewal project can easily run 10to 12 years from the start
of planning to-the completion the ne‘w‘ construction.” - Ironically, the Presi-
dent’s message does not gscribe the e ccessive delays to.National Government'
intervention but to a “public dilemma’ of [“involving urban residents in redevel-
oping their own areas, hence lengthenin ”ﬁheﬁ time and ificreasing the cost of the
job.” Despite this apparent criticism of local involvement, the message, a few
sentences later, calls for a program that will!“mobilize local leadership and pri-
vate initiative, so that local citizens will determine, the shape of their new city
freed from the constraints that hayve handicapped their past efforts and. inflated
their costs.”  On the same page, the message also. poses a “public dilemma” of
“preserving the autonomy of local agencies, thus crippling our efforts to attack
regional problems on a regional basis.” | |

The feature of the proposed act apparently designed to cope with the problem of
Federal redtape and delays in section 7 ,\el‘{xtitied “Office .of the Federal Cioordina-
tor.” This seetion provides that ‘‘There sha(ll be established for each loeality
having an approved comprehensiye ¢ demonstration program an office to be
known as the Office of the Federal Clo;ojrdmarzﬁ:or headed by:a Director who shall
be designated by the Secretary.” - i ’ i

Section 7 states that.‘“The Director ‘h perform such:functions as the Secre-
tary shall from time to time prescribe with respect to helping achieve the maxi-
mum eéfective: coordination of Federal grant-in-aid programs: undertaken in
connection with comprehénsive city demonstration programs.” But the next
sentence states that ‘“Nothing in this rsfel&gti‘on shall he construed to vest. in the
Secretary any authority to-exercise. or.d legate any function or duty vested by
law in any department or agency-of the Federal :Government other than the De-
partment of Housing and:Urban Develop: ment.” . This latter provision points up
the fact that the director would be a. cobrdinator without any: real. power to eom-
pel the coordination of any Iederal function or:.aetivity.. Obviously, redtape,
conflict, and confusion wounld be compounded by creating still another Federal
offiee in each locality having an approved comprehensive city demonstration pro-
gram. Tmposing still another level i thke Federal hierarchy spotlights the fact
that the demonstration cities program addsup to.a superstriieture upon a supe
structure. 'Theé anomaly ‘of superimposing a special program on top of
programs is indicated in the portion: of sectv}on 2, “Findings and Declaration of
Purpose,” whieh gtates: ; R B

“It is further the purpose of this act to vide the. additional financial aid
needed to enable cities to participate moar'e effectively in existing Federal assist-
ance programs.” i ‘ 4

In other words, to assist cities to be as‘ysiﬁte({.

Although the Director of the Office of
locality would not have the power to qorﬁp‘e coordination of TFederal activities,

the Federal Coordinator in each such

he undoubtedly could exercise considerable influence over the:local agencies
invloved. The Federal hand looms large 'at every stage.  Section 5(a) calls
for the Secretary to pay 90 percent of the costs of planning and developing com-
prehensive city demonstration programs ; and section 6(b) calls for the Secretary
to pay 80 percent of the costs of admini‘stering comprehengive eity demonstration
programs; and Section €(c¢) ‘authorizes hhe ISecretary to make grants of not to
exceed 80 percent of the aggregate amolint|of non-Federal contributions other-
wise required to.be made to. all projects or activities assisted by Federal
grant-in-aid programs: undertaken in lcdnnecﬁon with demonstation programs.
The latter item would create the further anomaly of having the Federal Govern-
ment contribute 80 percent of the nontFederal contribution. . Section 9(b) calls
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for the Secretary to make grants to cover the full cost of “relocation payments.”

The placement of a Federal director in every demonstration city . and. the
excessive amounts of Federal financial par cipa'clon in every stage of this super-
program ane certainly not conducive to the aim to “mobilize local leadershlp
and private initiative” referred to in the President’s message. And it is very
obscure Just what such a superprogram rgally would demonstrate.

5. Failure to. awoid preferentwl treatmént.—It is enough to note| that this
is a speciaf program, participation in which would be determined by the un-
reviewable Wiscretion of the Secretary. 8 than 10 percent of the pme% par-
-ticipating:i present Fedéral programs woltld be allowed to participate in this
superprogram. - It would require a veritabje Solomon to insure that subjective
considerations did not enter into the chg¢ice of these select cities., This is
especially true under a bill such as this where ‘the criteria for_selection laid
down by thé Congress would be vague, genéral, and highly subjective En nature.

In addition, it appears that certam sections and neighborhoods  within a
city will be preférred over other sections gnd mneighborhoods within the same
city. Thus, instead of shutting the door tp preferential tréatment, this super-
program will provide greatly expanded oppottunities for it.

6. Failure to avoid the bulldozer approdch.—The purported aim of the pro-
posed act i to “rebuild America.” This:ik a noble and lofty aim. [However,
urban renevwal under Federal| legislation hfs become associated in the public’s

e bulldozer demolition approa h by which much good is destroyed

in its approiich? There s no surefire guafantee that it will, )

As recently as March 20, 1966, a New York Times news story in regard to
private urban renewal efforts in the Boerunt HIIl area of Brooklyn reflected this
concern, as follows': :

“In a sense the battle of Boerum Hill epitomizes in miniature the nationwide
tug-of-war between two principal schools of ‘urban-renewal thought.

“Ranged on one side are those * * * who envision renewal in the broad
terms of clearance and complete rebuilding, even if it means sacrificing some
sound old buildings. ;

“And on- the other side are those; like Jine Jacobs, the author and caustic
eritic of many city planners, who seée vitalityj'even in slums and seek to fenew by
preseiving existing sound: stmctures and buf 1ng sround’'a community’s heritage
and people. : |

“‘We are highly suspicious ‘of renewal,” s§id Robert ‘A. Snyder, a 3‘3lvear old,
Columbia-edycated labor-lawyeér who is'prepident of the Boerum Hill| Associa-
tion. The association i8 comprised of about-50° families that are dedicated to
reclaiming fhie heritage of the area. !

“‘We want to preserve, not to tear dowh The buildings are sound struc-
turally,’ said Mr: Snyder, * * *

The bill does pay lipservice to the fact ﬂhat prior programs have mot ade-
quately protécted historical and cultural fdatures by the provision in section
4(c) (2) that the Secretary shall give maxifitim consideration to, amop«r other
things, whether “tHe program  will enhance fneighborhoods by applying a high
standard of design and will, as appropriatej maintain distinctive natqral his-

‘caltural chamcterist1e3' * * *7|.he bill is perhaps deserving of
a small “plug?” in this regard; but this is far ¢utweighed by the lack of ¢ ‘plusses
in regard to ahy other matter at issue.

THE PRIVATE ALTmNATIVF

Communities without Federal urban reneWal aid are not abandomﬁﬂ their
cities; they are “doing it themselves” through local public financing, or| private
enterprlse Although privately financed 1mprovement§ usually leque some
increase in loeal publie facilities, this publie-cost is a lower: proportion of the
total than is:found when a public projeet t)ries to attract. private investment.
Some cities have had experience with both {ypes of renewal. In a variety of
cities. acrosg the s‘country—Houston, Pittsburgh, and Rochester to name just a
few—private énterprise redevelopment in b iness areas has been quicker than

sored: redevelopment Local” fax- revenues have been increased
sooner, and!without imposing a burden on pdople in other communities.

Midtown Plaza, in Rochester, N.Y., has gaiped wide attention as an approach
to-commerecial rehabilitation of a d(antown rea. “It was planned by two com-
peting department stores.. After'30 years Without a’'single new com‘merciwal
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structure, $34 million worth of new conqtruftion wag.in process or being planned
in the immediate vicinity. w1thm 2 years|of the Plaza’s opening-—in addition to
modernization and expansionpreiects. Private investme otaled $25 million.
The city of Rochester invested. §9 nulllo n parking ‘faci s and expects this
tobe amortized in 30 years; . From announ ement to dedication, the development
took 814 years; actual co truction took B8 nonths. And the property never
left the tax rolls during thatperiod. . l o

Of the four federally aided:urban relL‘e wal| projects in Rochester, none had
been completed by early spring of 1964./| One of these, Genesee Crossroads, is
supposed to redevelop a commereial prope: ty not far from Midtown Plaza. . A
Federal planning grant was awarded, in 1961, but it has been estimated that 10
years may pass before the pro;uect is complet d. - A motel chain, interested in
the location, has gone elsewhere. However, there does: seem to b»e agsurance of
a Fedenalwoﬁice building and courthouse n the projeet. | :

In Pittsburgh, the redevelopment jof the “Gotden Triangle” area was privately,
financed.. There have been:eight renew‘at){l rojects; with.a private investment of
$256 million, which: cost' the:local govern ILnt: only $2 million and increased tax
revenues. Tive federally aided projects hav? to date, inv olved a ‘public cost
of $77 million, :

The breakdown for Federal and local phb‘hc cost, as well as pmvate investment,
in Pittsburgh was:presented:in the fiall of 19q3 2" The following tabulation pre-
sents-some of the'most pertinent data : | '

5 federally 8 private
aided projects|. projects

Federal cost...... %+ $62, 200,000
Local public cos 24 900,000 $2, 000,; 000
Estimated private investment (actaak and ‘pending $211; 500, 000 *$255, 900, 000
Number of acres.. . 439 236
Per acre:
~Federal cost. . $118,907
Local public cost $66, 720 , 475
Private investment $481,776 $1, 084,322

It is obvious that nonpa@sage of the‘pkoposed Demonstratlon Cities Act of
1966 would not leave a vacuum of inaction. %‘Although federally subsidized ur-

ban renewal projects can involve billio; dollars of taxpayers’ money, the
amount of construction and rehabl,litatlﬁn‘ that results is very small compared
with .that achieved through private effort nrelated to Federal projects. As
Dr. Martin: Anderson stated in the winter 196 issue of Law and Contemporary
Problems of Duke University Seliool of Lay

“The. economic system.of free enterprlswe s moved powerfully and swiftly
toward ‘achieving. better housing eondiwf or all jericans, From 1950 to
1960, over 18 million standard homes eﬁe added to the housing supply. The
total number of standard homes increased fr?m 29.1 to 47.7 million, an overall
increase of 64 percent,

“And. these gains were possible to dll‘ Americans. For example, the non-
white ‘population of the United States| enjoyed.a. substantial increage in the
quality of its housihg. From 1950 to 1960 there was an increase of 1,813,000
standard units ioceupied. by : nOnWhlteq laccompanied by a.decrease of 537,000
substandard units.

“Virtually -all of this was accomphshe wb§ pmvate construction, rehabilita-
tion, and demolition efforts financed by massive amounts of private funds.
These actwmes were in no way connected with the FURP.”

OONCL*JS’.‘ION

It is concluded that, although the propos »d act reflects recognition of the
shortcomings and, famu ey of ‘previous aﬂid present programs, it contains nothing
desirable that. would insure against a re etltlon of ‘those: same failures. As a
superprogram to be. %uperimpwoéed upon existing programis,’ a superstructure to
be erected upon a: ‘superstructure, it qm*st e v1ewed as highly unnecessary,

‘% Nation’s' Business, May. 1964. l

-2 from -data, presented ‘at. the hearings onkurba renewal before: the Subcommittee on
Hou@ing, Committee on Banking and currenc L’U S “House' of Representatives, §8th Cong.
15t sess., October 1968, pp. 45-46, pt. I of printe hPTling&
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extremely costly with no ‘assurance of commensurate benefits, and|with posi-
tive undesirable features such as local Federal coordinators or directors and
excessive National Government participatign inlocal responsibilities. |

We respectfully urge the distinguished}$ubcommittee not to rep’o&"t the pro-
posed act for the following reasons :

1. The proposed demonstration cities brogram would cost billions of dol-
lars with no assurance of curing the fajlures of present Federal ﬁrban pro-
grams. 1

2. The placement of a Federal coordinhtor or director in each demonstra-
tion city would result in the exercise 'of considerable ‘influence |over local
agencies. . :

8. The program would be highly preferential in nature, with sections of 60
or 70 cities picked out by the Secretary iof Housing and Urban Development
for special benefits. .

4, The ﬁrogra’m will greatly intensify hie competition for, and dependency
on,, funds available from the 'National Gedvernment rather than promote vital,
creative, and imaginative local Teadership.

5. Nonpassage of the proposed act wowld not leave a vacuum of inaction.
The improvement in housing eonditions ih 'recent years has virtually all been
accomplished by private -construction, re hbilitation, and demolition| efforts fi-
nanced by massive amounts of private flinds and in no way connected with
the Federal urban renewal program. \

STaTEMENT oF T. BROOKS BRADEMAS, PrESIDENT, CITY PLANNING AESSOCIATES,
ING:; PLANNING, URBBAN RENEWAL, DEVELJPMENT CONSULTANTS, ON DEMONSTRA-
TI0N Cirims. Act oF 1966 (HL.R. 12341 anpH.R. 12842) ‘

The experfences gained in taking part ih the development of urban renewal
and commupnity planning programs in so 100 American communities over the
past 10 years, has convinced me of the bagic soundness of President|Johnson’s
demonstration cities proposal. We have been hindered in our ability to success-
fully solve the myriad problems of our ur areas by a number of factors. Not
the least of these has been our seeming inability to properly utilize and coordinate
the physicdal, social welfare, educational, economic opportunity, and other action
programs that are presently available tous. | |

President. Johnson, in his message to the Congress on the cities in\ March ‘of
last year brought into sharp focus the magnitude of the problems besetting urban
America, But, it is not enough to point out the problems that face url?an Amnmer-
ica and eall for dedication and commitment on the part of all of us |concerned
with these problems without. offering us tie weapons to wage the battle. The
President: has offered the weapons. In fict, he hag offéred an dargenal in his
demonstration cities proposal. T :

!
FUNDS ARE IN S?FFICIENT ‘

Tt is apparent that the demonstration citis proposal, which is clearly the most
significant and far-reaching proposal for thessolution to America’s urban problems
since the Housing Act of 1949, will not be efffective unless sufficient “am‘{nunition”
is provided. Although the $2.3 billion proposed to be appropriated’ over the
initial 6-year period of the demonstration cities program may sound like a
substantial sum, divided among some 60 orls6 communities, it would z}mount to
an average of some $38 million per communitly; | ,

A recently completed study for the city of {Buffalo, N.Y., revealed that to under-
take the half dozen most pressing urb: renewal projects would require a
Federal grant of some $48 million. This wéuld account for only a small portion
of the renewal needs of the community. [To carry out the second and third
priority renewal efforts in Biffalo would tequire in excess of $100 million of
Tederal aid on the basis of the present one-h 1t/two-thirds grant formula. These
cost estimates inelude only the undertaking of specific renewal projects and do
not include the many other public activitied that must be undertaken if the city
is to regain its physical, economic, and socialhealth. ‘

Taking the considerably smalier community of Springfield, Ohio; with a popu-
lation of some 85,000 which ha§ also completed. the development of & c?mmumw

P
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renewal program, we find the net cost of thé renewal program developed as a
result of the community renewal program| studies -would be in excess of $60
million with a Federal grant requirement|in excess of $40 million, Here again,
the $40 million assistance required by thi }ity does not include the cost of the
important related social and' educationa; rograms -without which we cannot
have a truly effective renewal effort. The n eds of these two communities can
be multiplied by literally hundreds of other|cities throughout the country. Sec-
retary Weaver stated that the assistance provided by the demonstration cities
bill would help cities of all sizes to plan, develap, and carry out programs to re-
build or revitalize large slum or blighted 4, reas iand to expand and improve public
programs and services available to the people who live in tliese areas.

. If the demonstration cities' program is to be more than:a token, then it should
not be limited to 60 cities, but should be avgui}lablew to any city that needs the
program and can meet the requirements| established for participation. We
clearly cannot make a massive attack on t problems of our cities as envisioned
by the demonstration citieg concept unless we are willing to make the necessary
financial commitment. o

TRAININé- OF URBAN SPjCIALISTS

While dollars are an important part of maki g the weapons of the demonstra-
tion cities proposal effective, they will, by no means,.bethe.only factor that must
be considered. =We do not have today, an‘({sw ill not have in the foreseeable future,
the necessary supply of trained, experienced, and dedicated professionals who
must be available;to develop: and carry out 't © programs embodied in the demon-
stration cities concept. ‘'The rel‘)ort of the Municipal Manpower Commigsion,
completed in 1962, revealéd that the shortages ‘of administrative, professional,
and technical (APT) people at the local goverhment level is critical. By 1980,
local governments will have to recruit mi ithan 300,000-such APT people. On
top .of this, the report found that the overdll quality of today’s: APT personnel
is inadequate to cope. with: city and ‘metropolitan problems and the quality of
“backup” strength is. weak. Too many APT personnel are not well trained in
breadth or depth and are not trained to deal with ever broader probléms of public
policy. : : I :

The training and fellowship programs %z@ blished: by the Housing Act of 1964
were to assist and encourage the States, in/c opération with public and/or private
universities and colleges, to undertake the badly needed training programs. - The
objective of this legislation was to provide financial assistance to enable the
organization, initiation, development, and; expansion :of programs which: would
provide special training in skills needed 110 '-economiceal:and efficient community
development. : o lL :

This program, although approved by th Congress, was’ never funded and,
therefore, has been of no benefit in- meeting the problem 'of expanding the
| supply of trained.technical and professional manpower. -The fellowship program

of the Housing Act of 1964 which authorized | 81.5 milion' for graduate training

of ‘professional city 'planning.and urban and h using: technicians and specialists
was not funded either and neither. of the;e Eetaining programs were.-included in
the Housing and Community Development Act o£1965, * . .

The demonstration cities program offers us-a splendid@ opportunity :to not
only rébuild and restore entire sections of dur cities and to improve the general
welfare of the people living or working in the|areas but also gives us a unique
opportunity. to utilize the program as a [ldgical résearch and ‘training vehicle.
This research and training could be: of - y%e we have too:little of today. The"
demonstration cities program could | provide for the training of a new breed of
professionals—a breed that concerns itself with the full range of urban problem
solving, not merely the physical or the social ; or the financial or:the administra-
tive. . | |

It is recommended that, to the fullest ex ent-possible, demonstration cities be
required to develop their programs in conjunction with the active participation
of colleges and universities that have, or re able and willing' to support, research

and training programs. i |

'PRESENT PROFESSIONAT, GROUSS NOT READY _
President Johnson hag stated'that we txuélst concenfrate our available resour-
c

ces—in planning tools, in housing constriyction, in job training; in health facili-
ties, in recreation, in welfare programs, in education—to improve the conditions

60-878—66—pt. 2—-33
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of life in urban areas, and that we must{join together all availa,ble‘talent and
skills in a’ coordinated effort if we are tg be successful... Such an uyndertaking
will be a mew and unfaimiliar approach to the professional gro rking to-
day with the multitude of urban problems, This concept of the ]01nln<r tooethex
of all available talent and skills in a coordinated effort will require the arc §
to know of the areas of concern of the social worker and share these concer

will require the social worker to understand and appreciate the role of the e
neer; the engineer the administrator; thé administrator the plannq the plan
ner; the educator, ete.

For the most part, the planner, the arc 1teet the ‘enginéer, the somal worker,
the econontists, the educator, ‘the administirator and others concerned with vari-
ous facets of our urban problemq have shpwn-an inability to visualize the total
range of problems that confront our cities.

The demonstration cities program willl force the groups workm% with our
urban problems to coordinate their efforts, This in-itself will be a tremeéndous
dividend. ' The demeonstration cities program gives us a unique opportunity to
combine physical reconstruction and rehabilitation with effective social programs
and at the same time develop new, flexible, administrative procedures.

. |
COMMUNITY RENEWAL PROGRAM SOUND BASIS FOR DEMONSTRATION CITIES PROGRAM

Unfortunately, the requirements that all cities of over 50,000 population must
develop a ¢community renewal program as h prerequisite to undertaking renewal
and related programs was eliminated from{the Housing and Community Develop-
ment Act of 1965. The CRP, however, provides the most logical:approach to the
effective utilization of the demonstration cities concept. T

%peakmg before the National Housing Cdnference annual meeting on March 14,
1965, Dr. Robert C. Weaver, our Secretary éf the Department of Housing and Ur-
ban Development, stated, “A key provision of the new act (Housing and Com-
munity Development Act of 1965) is that reguiring cities of over 50,000 population
to prepare a community renewal program as a requisite for continued urban re-
newal aid.: One-third of all the cities of this size with renewal progr&ms are al-
ready preparing CRP’s. Our experience with CRP indicates that it|is tremen-
dously valuable not only for delineating the dimensions and nature of a city’s
difficulties,but also for scheduling and cooi'dinating renewal action to cope with
them. It'¢an be used to focus attention dn the social and économic needs of a
communityls residents, and weigh the capacity of the city’s resources to meet
those needs. : I

“Perhaps the most important function jof CRPig its coordinating function.
Now we have opportunities,: through expanded rehabilitation programs and
through the community action programs of the Office of Economic Opportunity,
for effectuating a higher order of urban reéhewal.” Actiong under thesé programs
should be carefully correlated: to city planhing, municipal public worlrs housing
programs, and a wide range of other activities. The CRP offers ﬂl(‘h an, op-
portunity, and we feel that it is vital, particularly at this point in the|redevelop-
ment of the American city, to get the most out of this technique.”

Dr. Weaver’s comments on the CRP and his particular reference to the com-
munity ‘action program of the Office of Keconomic Opportunity giving us new
methods for effectuatmg a higher order jof urban rénewal were particularly
gratifying. | L

Jack T. Conway, then Director of the Community Action Programs of the
Office of Hconomic Opportunity, followed Dr. Weaver’s remarks at the 1965
National Housing Conference by stating: his ‘Conference can take great satis-
faction from the President’s recommendat that every city of 50,000 or more
must develop a community renewal progr: to be eligible: for Fedeu%l renewal
assistanee. - This long-range social planning, consistent with human, as well as
physical needs, represents the best kind of democratic planning since|all urban
renewal programs involve popular participation. It is the kind of plahning that
will strengthen freedom and local initiative.”

The remarks of Dr. Weaver and Jack Conway gave us real hope that at last
we had the basis for truly merging the physjcal reconstruction of our urban areas
with the social and economical rebirth of ouy citizens living in slums alid poverty.

Unfortunately to date there is little evidence that this splendid concept set
forth by Dr. Weaver and Jack Conway a [year ago.has been realized.. This is
indeed tragic.” If, through the demonstiation cities program, the| Office of
Eeconomic Opportumty community action program can. be made a positive instru-
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ment of social and economic renewal, that ip itself will make the demonstration
cities program worthwhile,” | 5
Whether or not a city formally takes pamt\‘in the demonstration cities program,
the development of a' CRP. could be of sub“stantﬁal agsistance to the city. Urban
Renewal ‘Commissioner Slayton|in his remarks in June of last year at the
University of Cambridge, noted d shift in [the basic c¢oncept of the urban renewal
program in terms of ‘both its rapid deve,lbpbnent and its portent for the future.
The. emphasis on individual and‘unrelateg Eroiects that clear a small area and
make a piece of land available for private - evelopment-are yielding to the con-
cept of urban renewal as a-program thaticafn §hape the development of the city
and restructure it, Those of us con¢erned with urban-problems are coming to find
that in the aggregate, urbah rénewal projects ‘can change the economic activities
and ‘social institution of the city and its mhabitants. This: concept of urban
renewal as a program that changes rexisting land uses for new ones and in the
process alters the character of the city hds come to be recognized by some of
the more sophisticated citiés as a program with the kind of leverage that can be
utilized to achieve basic developmenit objectives.|
© Mr. Slayton noted that the eom~pdterizi‘d“ studies of the CRP can analyze the
| city’s ‘existing ‘physical; social; economic! and | inancial situation, examine the
effects of alternate devélopment d'eeisions(‘la d forge' a comprehensive development
program.: Such an approach ¢ould provi(‘i?e‘th foundations'for the development
of an effective demonstration cities effort. |
If a city can bring together in a coordinated manner, its urban renewal program,
its public imprevements program, its major highway program, its public housing
program, its housing code enforcement program, its:fiscal program, its social
welfare program, and ity econoniie opportunity| program, into one comprehensive
approach it ean exercise a consistent leverdge m‘rer its development and redevelop-
ment, | | |
The combining of positive programs to| ‘aéhiﬁve ‘development goals can replace
the attitude of the past that theé city waix ithout effective control over its own
development, The carrying out of this col cept ‘rests upon the use of sophisticated
- and, at times, computerzied technigues tio ‘pr‘ovide better undérstanding of the
development and redevelopment process and upon fhe important relationship
between physical, economic, social, and ﬁha}n‘cig} factors that must be considered
in solving our urban problems. This concept iy also greatly strengthened with
the recognition by local officials that they |have the tools to direct and control
development and redevelopmerit. This process|is a powerful tool, it is a physical
tool with strong social implications-developed|and properly used, it ean program
housing for various ircome. groups, it can, encourage in-migration and out-
migration, it can use the quality of a school 'to attract families to a partieular
neighborhood. It can, in faet, result pi ‘some. ‘social ‘restructing of the
community. AN
While the Congress was relucant to req%lre ll CRP for all cities of over 50,000
‘poptlation as a prerequisite to undertakin and carfying forward urban renewal
and related programs, it is recommended that consideration be given to requiring
that all cities who wigh to take |part in the demonstration cities program either
have developed, or as a prerequisite, develop a well-thought-6ut CRP as a founda-
tion for an effective demonstration cities e‘fﬂ‘)rtx \ !

SUMI\{A Y|

vl. The demonstration cities ﬁroposal iy the most significant and far-reaching

. proposal for the: solution to America’s ‘ur an
of 1949 -and showld be adopted. ~~* - | B
2, Comparing the magnitude of |the ﬁeéd with: the funds proposed for the
program, it is clear that the program can oinl‘ provide-a limited demonstration.
With a 1965 Agriculture Department budget of $7.3 billion to assist the 1 million
American farmeis, a $380 million yearly [budget for the demonstration cities
. program does seem to-be-out-of proportion; |
3. We must give more concern and financial support to the recruiting and
training of the administrative, professional, and technical people needed today
and in the future in carrying out the program embodied in the demonstration
cities concept. | \
4. The community renewal program gibds us the most logical approach to the
effective -utilization of the demonstration |cities program and should be made
a prerequisite to undertaking such a prograim. |

problems since the Housing Act
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NATIONAL LEAGUE OF INSURED SAVINGS ASSOC‘IATI‘ONS,
: Washington, D.C., April 5, 1966.
Hon. WILLIAM A. BARRETT, i
Chairman,, Subcommittee on Housing, Cémmittee on Baenking and| Currency,
House iof Representatives, WashingtoniD.C,

Dm'Mli;.. CHAIRMAN ; The National Leggue of Insured Savings zﬂssociations
would likel to submit for the consideratign of your committee several amend-
ments to pénding housing legislation dealipg with the investment powers of the
savings and loan business. i i ‘

As you know, savings and loan associaticins in recent months have experienced
a tremendous squeeze on earnings which hag curtailed their -ability to attract new
savings funds and consequently reduced; the availability: of home financing
throughout the United States, The squeege on earnings has been produced by
rising interest rates on savings funds and feduced rates on mortgage loans with
which I am sure you are familiar. !

The National League believes that the primary function of the savings and
loan business is to provide funds to finange homeownership—year in and, year
out, regardiess of the vagaries of the mongy market.: The earnings squeeze of
the past 2 years demonstrates the necessity} for broader investment opportunities
for savingsiand loan associations so that they may secure the earnings necessary
to attract and hold savings money for homé financing purposes over long periods
of time. ek |

Frequently, home mortgage loans are written for more than 20 years duration
and this fact of business life means that shvings institutions must remain. com-
petitive in the savings market throughout #his period to finance such 'mortgage
loans until they are paid off. If savings pates:rise sharply, the earnings from
long-term mortgages may not be sufficient {to -absorb these additional costs and
thus efforts to acquire new savings funds or indeed to hold funds which have al-
ready formed the basis for loans -will be adversely affected. In-addition, as we
have seen recently, redyced mortgage rate§ on. new mortgages may not be sufi-
cient to justify the cost of acquiring new savingsfunds. ‘

In part the problem can be alleviated by jproadening the lending operations: of
the savingsiand loan businéss into areas where earnings; can be enlarged. to meet
higher savihgs costs. In this way, the supply of money for home financing can
be maintained—particularly during those ppriods of money market-stress which
have characterized the post-World War II period.

"The proposals advocated by the league hhye been discussed in previous meet-
ings of the Subcommittee on Housing and' by the full Committee 01} Banking
and Currency. il i ; ‘ ;

Thank you for this opporfunity to submit the league’s recommendations for
amendments. to the housing bills now pending. . If we can be of any fyrther assist-
ance to you, pléase let us’know. ’ | |

Sincerely, Lo : NN :
) WirLiam J. KERWIN, Assistant Baecutive Director.

DicisT oF FEDERAL SAVINGS & LOAN ABSOCIATION AMENDMENTS oF 1966

- Section 1 gives the bill ‘the short title of 4¥Pederal Savings & Loan Agsociation
Amendments of 1966.” '

Section 2 would permit the board of directors of a federally chartered associa-
tion to designate it either as-a Federal savings and loan association or a Federal
savings association. o ‘ . S

Section 8 would permit Féderal savingsiand loan associations to a?t as cus-:
todian of deposits of self-employed persons under the Keogh-Smathers Alct.

Section .4 ‘would enable Federal associations to invest .in revenue opligations
of Federal and State agencies: and in stock of the Federal National Mortgage
Association in addition to their present aufhority to-invest in certain Federal
State, and:1dcal obligations. ‘ ‘

Section 5 would extend the educational lopn authority of ‘Federal associations
to include lo@ns to students at vocational scheols. :

Section 6 Wwotld authorize Federal associgtions to lend funds for the acquisi-
tion of durable household goods and mobilel dwellings. It would also ftuthorize
Federal associations to make secured or ungecured loans for any purpose up.to.
$5,000 under board regulations to any person exeept a private businesi corpora-
tion for profit. .
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Section 7 would enable Federal as$oc1at}ro s to act as trustees of domestic trusts
forming part of the stock bonus, pension, or profit-sharing plan.
Sectlon 8 would allow U.S. agency obligations to count toward liquidity, in
daddition to cash and U.S. obligations;

Be it enacted by the Senate and ﬁouse‘ Represenmtwes of the United States
of - Americe in Congress assembled That this Act may be cited as the “Federal
Savings and Loan Association Amendments of T 67,

A BILL To amend section 5 of the Home anlrs' Loan Act of 1933 as anmended

Sec. 2. Subsection (a) of section 5 of | the Home Owners’ Loan Act of 1933
is hereby amended by inserting the words tor |‘Pederal Savings Associations’, at
the discretion of their respective boards Pf directors” immediately following the

-words ¢ ‘Federal Savings and Loan Associa ons’ *,

Sec. 8. The second sentence |of subsection (b) of -said section 5 is  hereby
amended to read as follows;

“Excepting savings accounts authorized by tFne Board: for contributions made
under pension or retirement trusts, no deposits shall be accepted and no certifi-
cates of indebtedness shall be issued except for such borrowed money as may be
authorized by regulations of the Board.”

Sec. 4. The second proviso of the fir t sentence of subsection (¢) of said
section 5 is hereby amended to read as follows

“And promded further, That any portion of tkne assets of such associations may
be invested in general or special obligations of or guaranteed or insured-by the
United States, any State, gny county, f nicipality or political subdivision of
any State, any district, pubhc body, publig instrumentality; or public authority
of any one or more of the foregomg, or the Federal National Mortgage Associa-
tion, a Federal Home Loan Bank or. any| agency of the United States, or in the
stock of the Federal National Mortgage Asks matmn or a Federal Home Loan
Bank, and as used.in;this seetion the word ¢ ‘State” shall: include the District
of Columbia, the Commonwealth of Pue ta Rico and the termtorles and posses-
siong of the United States.”

. SEc. 5.:The third:paragraph | of said subsection (¢) is hereby amended by
deleting the words “collége or university” an by 1nsertmg m lieu thereof the
words “college, university orivocational”.|

SEC. 6. Said subsection (¢)ig hereby f rth
thereof the following new paragraphs:

““Without regard: to any other: provision of this: subsection, any ‘such associa-
tion is-authorized to invest in loany, obligations and advances of credit made for
the acquisition: ‘of household durable goods|-or Lf’urniqhmgs or’for the acquisition

T amended by ‘adding at the end

of mobile dwellings.

s subsection; any such association
is authorized to make unsecutred or secured loans, but only to such extent as the
Board may by regulation permit, and s t to such limitations and conditions
as the Board shall by 1egulat10n impose. | No such loan shall be made by any
association if the effect of- such|{1oan would b§ to increase the outstanding prin-

“Without regard to any other provmon {:h

cipdl 6f such'loans by such association to| any | rincipal obligor ‘(as defined by the
Board) to an amount “which e*{ceeds ""No' 'loan may be made under
authority of this paragraph if"any obligoy on such loan is a private business
corporation for profit.” |
© Sge. 7. Said section 5 is hereby further amended by adding at the end thereof
the following new subsecétion: |

“(1) Notwithstanding any other provision f law, any associatlon shdll have
authority to be and to serve as trustee of any trust Whlch within the meanmg
of section 401 (a) of the Internal Revenug 'ode of 1954 or any similar provision of
any ‘statute of the United States hereafter [in effect (and without regard to
whether ' such trust is.a quallﬁed trust! or is otherwise qualified under such
section or provision), is a trust created or o ganized in the United States and
forming part of a stock bonus, pension or profit-sharing plan.. An arrangement
which would otherwise be Such a trust, having an association as trustee thereof,
shall not, for the purposes of th isubsl;c ion or of said section 401(a) or any
such similar provision, be considered to| b not such a trust because all or part
of the subject of.such arrangqment consists or ha§ consisteéd of one or more
shares or deposits in or obligations of | such asgocidtion, or any combination
thereof. “An association shall not, by reason 95 any service or business under any
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one or more of such trusts or arrangements, be considered not to be entitled to
any tax treatment under the Internal RevVenue Code of 1954 or any tax statute
of the United States now or hereafter in ‘effect to which it would (be entitled
in the absence of such service or business.i For the purposes of the last sentence
of paragraph (1) of section 401(d) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1954, the
term ‘domestic building and loan association’ as used in section 581 of said code
shall have the meaning which it would have if paragraph (19) of section 7701 (a)
of said code did not contain the provisionsifollowing subparagraph (A) thereof.”
‘SEc. 8. ‘Section 5(A) of the Federal Home Loan Bank Act is heleby amended
by inserting the words ‘“or .of any aﬂfenﬁy of the United States” immediately
followmg the words “United: States” T‘

THE ‘AMERICAN ' BANKERS ‘A SSOCIATION,
‘ Washington, D.C., April 7, 1966.
Hon. WILm AM. A, ‘BARRETT, o2 bo-
Chairman, Subcommitiee on Housmg, / |
Rayburn House Office Bmldmg, } ‘
W.ashington, D.C. L
DEeAR Mg BARRETT: You will find enclosed a copy of a statement setting forth
the views of the American Bankers Association with regard to the housing bills
on which your committee ha§ been holding hearings
It would be appreciated if you would make thm statement a xfut of ‘the
hearing record. T :
Sincerely yours,
CHARLES R. MONEILL,
Director, Washington Ofice.

% N | .
STATEMENT OF THE AMERICAN BANKERS ASSOCIATION oN HOUSING HEGISLATION

INTEREST RATE—FHA INSUR] MULTH‘AMILY PROJECTS

Under present law the Secretary of HUD has authority to increase the maxi-
mum interest rate that can be charged on single family homes insured through
FHA to 6 percent, In our opinion, the Sectetary should be given com arable dis-
cretionary authority to adjust the interest rate on FHA-insured multifamily
mortgages. If FHA-insured mortgages are to remain competitive anE avoid the
stigma of heavy discounts, and if an even flow of money into FHA mortgages is
to be maintained, the (Secretary must have authority to adjust interest rates on
all future EHA mortgages 80 as to reflect the true cost of money: i

In today’s market, it is important that ddcisions as to rate be made quickly and
that the public not have to wait for legislatipn: q’

|
INSURED AND DIRECT LOANS: FOR MHEDIGAL AND DENTAL FACILITIES

HL.R. 9256 authorizes FHA to insure and HUD to make loans to helpfinance the
cost of constructing and eqmppmg facilities for the group practice of medicine
and dentistry. FHA would insure 90 percent of the value of the facilities upon
completion. ‘The term of these loans could not exceed 25 years. If an insured
loan is not available to an applicant, the Government would make a direct loan
upon terms and conditions as favorable as ithose provided for insured loans.

Our members adyise us that they are willing and able to finance Tacilities for
physicians and dentists, and we find no é¥idence of any lack of credit through
conventional loans for the type of facilifies covered in this leglsejtion The
American Bankers Association is opposed to this legislation. It is well recognized
that medlcgll doctors ‘are ‘amgrg the highést paid profession in America today
with dverage incomes approaching $25,000 jper year. Evidence at thege hearings
indicates that the type of facijlities' provided for in this legislation have grown
without Federal assistance from 400 .in 194 ¥to more than 5,000 today. is would
indicate that conventional eredit is available for this type financing., FHA is
primarily geared to insuring loans on residential housing and development proj-
ects. It has performed a very fine service in this field. Although it does provide
insurance of nursing homes under an existing specified program, we feel it would
be inadvisable for FHA to further extend its facilities into the commercial field.
We believe this field is being amply served By other sources. . This legislation pro-
vides financing for equipment as well as moye permanent facilities. Possibly long
before 25 yedars the equipment would be olisolete or destroyed and of
desirable as security.

ourse un-
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The American Bankers Association is particularly concerned with the direct
loan provisions in this legislation. In o‘tH‘e Government: lending programs, direct
loans have been reserved for those who are unable to secure credit from other
sources and therefore have a real need for assistance. It seems inappropriate to
éxpand the direct loan program to affluent grotips. The-direct loan program should
not be extended in this manner as no professional group should expect to construct
and equip its offices with Government money.

VETERANS BE‘NEE‘}I[‘T? ﬁi\*bE}: FHA

H.R. 11857 and H.R. 11858 provide that IFHA’S ‘mortgage financing program
for veterans will be available to qualified veterans even if they have previously
used their VA home-loan entitlement. These bills would corréct an unfair provi-
sion in-the Housing ‘Act endeted last yea add pérmit veterans who have used
their GI home-loan benefits the same T g%\‘ts as ‘other veterans under the FHA
program for veterats.. ‘The:ABA supports this }egislation. '

DEhtONSTRATIJN ‘c-rtrms AQT

:H.R, 12341 ~and ‘H.R. 12342 would ebtfiblish the Demonstration Cities Act.
Under the demonstration cities/plan, entire s?ctivons of ‘tities-and neighborhoods
of slums and blighted areas will be regtored throughi comprehensive city dem-
onstration programs. The Federal Government will contribute (1) 90 percent
of the cost of planning and developing these programs and :(2) 80 percent of the
local or State share of the cost of all projects or-activities which are a part of
the demonstration program ‘and which are financed under existing grant-in-aid
programs. A Federal coordinator wou!Td be lappointed. * Cities will be selected
to participate. . |

The American Bankers Association cannot support this program although it is
aware ‘that urban areas:have problems which are in need of -correction. This
program will impose significant additioﬁ Federal controls over local activities
and actions largely through the vaguely defined authority given to the Federal
local coordinator who would be designated by the Secretary of HUD. The bill
would not seem to encourage local governments to help themselves but on the
contrary would encourage them to rely Fo‘an‘ even greater extent on the Federal
Government. : !

The bill contains no ceilingion authorized\ ‘appropriations, and it is believed
that the $2.8 billion estimate of expenqli¢11re under the program over the next
5 years made by Secretary Weaver will not be adequate to cover the 60 or 70
cities mentioned for initial inclusion in the program. Since this is a demonstra-
tion: program, presumably. if it is s‘aucceésful, it will be expanded and may even-
tually absorb funds that would normally goLto urban redevelopment programs
now in existence.: Some have estimated the program might eventually involve an
expenditure of as much as $20 billion. |This will meari’heavy taxes must be col-
lected from the whole United States to‘g‘ve‘ additional asgistance to sections of
variotis cities that are ’alr'eady‘ heavily subsidized by the Federal Treasury.

Title I would authorize the Secretary of HUD to make supplementary grants
of up. to .20 percent,of a project’s cost to qhe State and local public-bodies carry-
ing out federally asgisted-development projects for transportation facilities,
water and sewer facilities, recreation purposes; and for ac¢quisition and develop:
ment of open space areas. These grants could not be made for a project unless
it was demonstrated, to the satisfaction of the Secretary of HUD, that metro-
politan comprehensive planning and prog aming are being carried on effectively
in the area. For the finst year the administration is recommending $25 million
to eover-about 12 areas.:The adminis‘tratidn expects over 73 areas to qualify
for these supplementary grants by the end pf 5 years.

_Title III would inerease by $95 million the authorization for grants under
the Urban Mass Transportation Act ofi ?64 and would maintain a $150 million
program for 1968. | I !

Title IV would establish a program|of Federal grants to States and metro-
politan area agencies to help‘finance demonstration programs for the assembly,
correlation, and dissemination|of information needed for utilizing governmental
and other programs for the solution og l‘oea urban problems. Grants could be

URBAN DEVELOPMENT BILL b }T.R.‘ 12046 AND H.R. 12939
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made up to 50 percent of the costs of thé programs with the qualification that
total grants could not exceed $5 million: before July. 1, 1967, nor $10 million
before July 1, 1968.

The American Bankers Association supports titles T, III, and IV of H.R.
12946 in view of the inability of the many;public bodies to cope with these situa-
tions With()ut Federal help in the way of {funds, talent, and coordination study.
There is ai widespread need for better infdrmation and easier access to informa-
tion. It 1& noted that transportation, s TS, water, recreation, and develop-
ment of open space areas are to be included. These are the elemenqs that knit
a region together and should receive every encouragement. These elements are
essential tp proper urban development d for the protection of r‘eal estate
values. - . .

‘Title II would broaden the program of A mortgage insurance of privately
financed land development for “new subdiyisions” to include “new towns.” The
amount. permitted for a single land devélopment project would be increased
from $10 million (the present.maximum afmount available for new su divisions)
to $25 million. The ABA reaffirms its opposition to this “new town” program
which not only involves excessive Federal planning but:is.also unnecessary since
large developments. can be handled withir present authorization or private fin-
ancing. . To date, FHA has approved a lofin for only one.subdivision under its
existing ‘aythority. After more extensivé use has been made of the present
authorization for new  subdivisions, the ngress -will:be in a bettér ‘position
to judge the feasibility of this much mor extensive/program. There are many
examples of “new towns”.that-have been developed with private finaz cing.

Title II would also: authorize -Federal loans ‘to Stdte:or local land develop-
ment agencies to finance the acquisition ¢of land (to be used in later develop-
ment, of new subdivisions and new towns):at rates based on: the costl of money
to the Treasury (currently about 4 percent). The proposal would make it pOS-
sible for .governmental bodies to acquire iraw land at low interest rates with
direct ‘Government loans and would restrictiuse of acquired land to uses spelled
out in a development plan. ;

The ABA is oppesed to title II as we fedl ‘a better method for acquiring lahd
for develop;ne_nt‘ purposes would be to finange the acquisition with private capital

insured by the FHA similar to the loans ich finance new subdivisi?ns.

HOUSIN@ /AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT AMEN MENTS8—H.R. 13064 AND-H.R. 13085 °

N i3

Section 101 would permit premiums chhrged for FHA title I pr&perty im-
provements: loans, ‘made or refinanced within. 1 year after the datel of -enact-
ment, to bé paid by the borrower rather thanithe lender, |

The ABA supports this change as it will. permit the FHA title I program to
compete on a more equal basis with other forms of consumer lending. |This may
encourage lenders to use the title I program and help counteract the recent fall
off in volume of title I loans. However, we recommend that this change should
be made permanent rather than limiting it ta 1 year. ‘

The ABA. supports section. 103. which wopmld, increase the maximum| mortgage
limitations on single family dwellings financed under FHA’s section 221(d) (2)
home mortgage insurance program for lowjand meoderate income and}displaced
families from $11,000 to $12,500 and on two-family dwellings from $18,000 to
$20.000. . Bresent 'economic: conditions and ¢ests make this increase desirable.

Section 104 would permit local housing ahthoritiés to lease dwellings for low-
income families for more than the present |3-year limit when such families are
displaced by urban renewal, highway construction or other governmental dction.
The ABA id opposed to this section as a léng-term lease would make a funda-
mental .change in this program which was intended to make privately owned
(not publicly owned) housing available for low-income families as'a s pplement
to the public housing program. : We believe that an optional renewal clause would
afford relief in such cases. The intent of thé present.law is to provide temporary
housing for those displaced. Three years should suffice to enable displaced per-
sons to locate permanent housing elsewherd. I the lease is made for too long
a period, the property would take on many of the characteristics of pwbl‘ic owner-
ship. ;

The ABA isupports sec¢tion 106 which wonld establish a program designed to
encourage and assist the housing industry injreducing the cost and improving the
quality: of -housing through the application bf technological advances. |
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) L ‘“LASHINGTON, D.C., March 3, 1966.
| B X .

Hon, WRIGHT PATMAN, o |
Ohairman, Banking and Currency OomMit‘tee,
U.S. House of Representatives, [
Washington, D.C.: ’ |

In behalf of National Parking: Associa:“dﬂm,‘ representing parking operators in
49 States, we urgently request your committee to in¢lude in H.R: 13064 the sub-
stance of section 310 of last:year’s H.R. 7984, This section you will recall was
lost in conference after its approval by both your conmmittee and by the House.

Nearly all “small buginess” by a CO% on| definition our members in large
part face tremendous competition from ﬂnip pally operated parking. To have
this competition unfairly financed at least in part,:by thé Federal Government is
a policy which should be corrected by law. | .. |

Both Secretary Weaver and the Comptrollet General‘endorsed section 310 last
year, as your report 365 (p. 81)|shows. ‘ i

Along with favorable action; we would| fabpr iate inclusion of this telegram in
the record of the Barrett-subcommittee’s current hearings.

| § | Liovts H. GROENE,

Pﬂeshdeﬁbt, National Parking Association.

‘ .
U:S. SavINGS & T.0AN LEAGUE,
: | ' Washington, D.C., April 6, 1966.
Hon. WiLLiAM A. BARRETT, I /|
Chairman, Subcommittee on Housing, | ‘
Reyburn House Office Budlding, = ol i
Washington, D.C. S g i .

DeAr CHAIRMAN ‘BARRETT ;' On behalf of the 1.8, Savings & Loan League, I
would like to recommend.consideration he given to including savings and loan
amendments in connection with pending housing legislation. » I-have enclosed a

- covering explanatory meémorandumnm, a suggested language draft, and a section-by-
section analysis. i | L] I N )

These amendments, would permit .Federal savings. and loan associations to
better meet today’s housing: needs by making limited inyvestments in loans on
mobile homes, loans on household -‘furniiuﬁ'e*ahd equipment, and loans and invest-
ments in gites to be developed for housing, |

Although these will be important to ‘thppsail‘ds of individual families and many
associations, they do not constitute any major revision of savings and loan law.
They are all closely related to-our-traditional function of financihg the housing
needs of the American family. | e L

Sincerely, : et | | :
: 1) STEPHEN  SLIPHER,
i Lo e Legistative Director.
SAVINGS AND LoAN | AMENDMENTS

GENEFAﬁ !

The purpose of ‘these ‘savings and 1oa ameridments is to make modernizing
changes in the lending powers of Federal savings and loan associations so as to
enable these institutions to better meet today’s particular housing needs. Essen-
tially, they provide for limited ,investp‘leln‘t‘ in loans en mobile homes, loans on
household équipment and improved powers ‘tq finance the acquisition and develop-
ment of housing sites. o bt L

Like the limited aut ‘to make college education loans.granted associations
by 'Congress in 1964, these amendments recognize the changing needs of the
American family, They are inodern g;’%enéionquf existing powers and all are
closely related to the American home. |They would not result in a change in the
basic' character or purpose of savings and loan associations,

| MOBILE ‘HCITIES .

It is proposed that Federal ;a;ssocia'tiUn‘s be authorized to invest up to 5 percent
of their assets in loans'on: tobile homefu [The’ modern mobile home is increas-
ingly important to the housing market witl;‘ a total of 282,000 units sold in 1964.

L
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! |
Of these, 191,000 were strictly in the moblile home category as contrasted to the
so-called travel trailer. These mobile hbmes provide economical hommg for
many young couples, transient people, amnd retired persons. Howgver, under
existing law, they are classified as “pergonal property” and savings and loan
associations are currently restricted to logns secured by real estate. |
The entrance of savings-and loan assdeciations into this:field wo?ld provide
additional:available capital which could Tesilt in loan terms more favorable to
the borrower. This authority has the endorsement of the Federal Eome Loan
Bank Board was approved by the House Banking and Currency Subcommittee
on Housing in 1964. |

HOUSEHOLD FLR‘\’ITURE AND. EQUIP\{E’\IT ‘

It is pr opmed that Federal as%ocwtmns e authorll&ad to.invest. up to percent
of their assets in homefurnishings and eqgipment. : Such equipment is a major
part of the cost in the acquisition of a home and its ﬁnfincmg should| be eoordi-

nated with| the mortgage on the home itself. The. savings and loan association,
having already made the necessary credit ¢heck on the home buyer, would be in
a position fo extend crédit for homefurnishings on faverable terms.

Whereas 20 years ago equipment was a véry incidental part of the house, it now
represents ‘as much as-15 to 25 percent .of the cost. This is because of the advent
of such items as dishwashers, clothes washers and dryers, deep freezes, air con-
ditioning, draw drapes, wall-to-wall carpeting, disposals and other‘ pieces of
modern equipment. This provision was also approved by your Housing Sub-
committee in 1964. |

ACQUISITION AND DEVELOPMENT OF HOUSING SITES ‘

One of the major obstacles to homebuildi g today, particularly in thé low--and
medium-price classes, is the lack of properlly developed housing sites. More and
more it is necessary to go far into the suburbs to obtain tracts and |then it is
necessary to install appropriate utilities, séwers, streets, parks, ete. |1t is pro-
posed that Federal savings and loan asso¢iations be given greater f{'eedom in
developing land sites, including: the right to own the property. This|would be
limited to 5 percent of asséts so that no association would be engaged in any
major way in the homebuilding business. 'A number of States have pemmtted
this activity for State-chartered associations over the years.
|
One of the latest developments in housingis the emergence of the ‘two-home
family. Growing numbers of families are seeking vacation ‘homes-at the beach,
the mountams, or “just away from it all.” As many as 100,000 such homés were
built in 1963, It iy proposed that Federal dssociations be authorized to loan up
to $5,000 on jsuch homes within ‘the present nestrictions on property improvement
loans. A summer-home loan would be trea in much the same manner as the
addition of a room or a garage on existing f)ropertv No increase in the 20 per-
cent of assets that restricts this general categorv is requested.

SUMMER-HOME LOANS

AUTHORIZING ABBREVIATION TO. FEDERAL SAVINGS ASSOCIATION |

In the interest of simplicity in adverti@mg and brevity in“cheeck writing; many
Federal savings -and loan associations have become mfc)rmally known a? Fede 1
q‘wmg@ associations. It is proposed that the words “Federal savings associa-
tion” be made a legally optional name for theése associations. Those asspciatmns
who wish to icontinue the name Federal savihgs and loan association (some have
large investments in signs, buildmv fronte; éte.) could continue to dolso. For
years commercial banks havé uded the popul T name such as “Bank of Amemca”
instead of the legal corporate title.
Substitute :in the place of ‘the first sentenice of the second paraglaph of sub-
section 5(c) the following: i
‘“Without regard to any other provmwns of this subsection exicept the
area restriction any such association is authomyed toinvest:
“(1) not in excess of 20 per centum .-¢f the assets of such a‘ssocia‘tion in
loans insured under title I of the Natiopal Housing Act, in home jmprove-
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ment loans insured under title II of k‘lﬂe National Housing:Act, in ungecured
loans insured or guaranteed under tPe pr&visions of the Servicemen’s Read-
justment Act of 1944, as-amended, pr| chapter 37 of title 38 of the United
States: Code, and in other: loans for|t jel Iteration, repair, or improvement
of existing structures on real proper:{y ‘'or the construction.of new structures
thereon;- or: for heme furnishings ap(& 'edLuipment: Provided, That no such

, ss so insured: or guaranteed; 'shall be made in excess of $5,000:
And provided: further; That the améunt: of loans for home furnishings and
equipment outstanding at any time ‘shallr not exceed 5 per centum of the
assets:of such:agsociation; and | fi b :

“(2) in the purchase,:development and improvement of'real property for
yrimarily residential purposes, and may hold; sell, lease or otherwise ‘exer-
cige the:rightsiof an-owner of any such property ::Provided, That the invest-
ments of any such association in ‘such redl property outstanding at any time,
exclusive of any property| acquired under any other authority exercised
pursuant:to- this"section, shall not exiceed 5 per centum of its assets.”

Add at the end of subsection 5(d) the ﬁoll‘é’wing new paragraph.: .
“Without - regard. to an her provision of this subsection, any suc

association may invest in loans, obligations, and advances of credit . (all of
which are hereinafter referred:to.as 1ogns). for the acquisition of mobile
dwellings, but . no association shall make any investment under this sentence
if the principal amount of its investment in such loans, exclusive of any
investment which is or Which at the.time of its making was otherwise au-
thorized, would:thereupon exceed 3 per centum of its assets.”
% * LT 1 | | * * ®

L

SIMPLIEICATI“ON OF TITLES
|

Add at the end of subsection 5(a) of the Homé Owners’ Loan Act (12 U.8.C
1464(2)), a new sentence reading : L
“Any Federal savings and loan as?o?iatio\n may at its option omit the words
‘and loan’ from its prescribed title.,” | |

smonN—B&-smc‘TIb ‘A‘NALYSIS

Section 1 would add to existing aurthdi‘iﬂy the authority to finance as a property
improvement loan-a new structure on al property and authorize unsecured
loans for -the purchase of home furnishings and equipment. These Joans could
not exceed $5,000 and the amount in 103%1»7 f‘d{' home furnishings could notexceed
5 percent of the association’s assets. P :

Section 2 would authorize Federal aqsspcﬁtions to invest 5 percent of assets
in the purchase, development, and 11n1')rovement of Tand and exercise the rights
of an owner of such property. frel ‘ i

Section 3 would authorize an associa‘tiévu to invest up to'S percent of assets in

ng-on mobile dwellings, . | Rl j "

:tion — would authorize a “Federal savings and loans association” to adopt

at its option the legal title “Federal savings association.” -

! T ‘, ‘ ‘

NAT‘ION4L\RE(£REATION & PARK ASSOCIATION,

| gl Washington, D.C., April 5, 1966.
Hon. WILLIAM A. BARRETT, | | {L
Chairman, Housing Subcommittce; Room 2
Washington, D.C. Ll o

MY DEAR CONGRESSMAN ¢ Ehclo‘s’ed is testimony by Joseph Prendergast, execu-
tive vice president of the National Recreation ‘and- Park: Association, relating to
H.R. 13790 and H.R.. 13792 . | !

We would appreciate. it very much if |his statement could be included in the
official record. ‘ : s :

Thank you. ‘

- Sincerely,.: 1

129, Rayburn Building,

‘KENNETH J, SMITHEE;
Washington Representative.
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STATEMENT . oF JOoSEPH PRENDERGAST, EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT, NATIONAL
RECREATION ' AND ' PARK ' ASSOCIATION \

Honorable chaitman and members of the subcommittee, my name is J oseph
Prendergast, and I am executive vice president of the National Recreation
and Park iAssociation. This organization:came into being on Janua{ry 1, 1966,
after six national recreation and park organizations merged into a single organi-
zation to-$erve the people of the United States in their pursuit of Detter park
and recreation facilities and programs gnd to help provide more wholesome
and meaningful leisure time activitiés forfthe American people, Th organiza-
tions that now.eemprise the National Recrpation and Park Association formerly
were the National Recreation ‘Associatiorf, American Institute of Park Execu-
tives, American Recreation Society, Nati¢nal Conference on State Parks, Na-
tional Asseciation of State Park Directoils, and the American Association for
Zoological Parks and Aquariums, i \

Laurance 8. Rockefeller ig president of this organization and its board of
trustees is made up of distinguished lay and professional leaders from all parts
of the Nation. Over 600 outstanding parks and recreation leaders serve on its
various national and district advisory committees.. Some 2,500 national, State,
and local parks and recreation agenciés, tboth public and private, are service
affiliates of the association and over 7,000 professional recreation leaders are
members of its professional division. X

We wonld like to testify today on behalf fof H.R. 13790 (on financial/and other
aid to etiddurage and assist in the-'presedvation and maintenance of historie
structures)| and H.R.'13792 (on the profnstion and coordination ‘of historic
preservation activities of the Federal, ‘State, and local governments, - other
public bodies, and private organizations andlindividuals). \

The National Recreation and Park Assbeiation iy pleased that the Iederal
Government, is showing concern and is seeRing legislation to preserve one of our
Nation’s richest heritages—the perpetuatior of our historic structures‘and land-
marks. Tt 'is our moral obligation to ingure that future generations can be
inspired and stimulated by being able to iflentify with the lives of our famous
personages and the great moments in history. . :

Our histerical -structures -are being déstroyed at an. alarming ra‘te. They
are either being razed or abandoned through sheer neglect. 'We must|not allow
this trend to continue. = It is imperative tHit we act now before it is too late.

H.R. 13790, by providing financial assistatice for acquisition and rehabilitation
of historic structures, will provide the impetus to get thig —WortthHiIe, move-
ment into high gear. This bill 'also-provided for the establishment of a National
Advisory CGquncil on Historic Preservation|te carry out the policies of the act.
We are plégsed to see that representationion the council will include elected
officials ‘at the local and State levels by the appointment of two. mayors, one
county official, and a representative of ehch State’s Governor. This action
will generate interest at the grass Toots level where programs to be successful
must receive their support. . R L

H.R. 13792 provides for assistance and ‘céoperation with State and local gov-
ernments. for historic preservation of activities. The compilation of a national
register of' historical sites with pertinent linventories prepared for State and
local governments will be of infinite valué in accounting for and instituting
the action necessary to safeguard our histori¢al legacies. !

The National Recreation and Park Assocfation enthusiastically supports both
of these bills} apd urges their prompt enactmdnt. \

STATEMENT BY JoHN W. EDELMAN, PRESIb}::‘NT, NATIONAL ‘COUNCIL OF SENIOR

v CrTizENS, IN SUPPORT OF H.R. 9256 |
Mr. Chairman and rnembers of the commiittee; the National Council of Senior
Citizens is a nonprofit, nonpartisan organization of independent senior citizen
clubs and individuals located in-all ‘States.

In the few years since it was first set upfin August 1961 to spearhead wide-
spread public support for médicare, it ha§ become -the largest—and| perhaps
one of the most effective—naticnal organizgtions for older people ever seen in
America. Our more than 2,000 affiliated clybs include a combined membership
of ;over 2-million elderly ‘péople linked th}ough statewide and arealor com-
munity coundils,
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In supporting vital 1eg1s1at10n such-as t nuclear test:ban tredty, civil rights
and voting rights, tax and excise bills, the Housing and Urban Development Act
ot 1965, the antipoverty programs, etc.,|the National Council of -Senior Citizens
has. not merely-sought 5pecxa1 favor for| older people. - It has promoted the
interest of senior citizensinhar. mony the national interest.

And we have asked to migke this st tement: today to support H.R. 9256 and
the identical bill introduced by Mr. Gonhalez because we: believe this legislation
is another much-needed:step along the road to achieving a better life for all
Americans—of all ages.. .

We believe ‘that it is the duty of government. to-assist its citizens to secure
and-enjoy those rights to which they are entitled in a free society but which
they cannot procure and possess unald dl ] :

We also: believe that health is a. right and that a state of health is in ‘the
public interest. -A healthy population is-a vigorous; dynamic and creative popu-
lation and therefore, for 1ts own: sa. vigovernment, should: take appropriate
steps to assure the healthiest possible ¢ ize Y [ty h

It was g matural develop 1ent; that|legislation: for hospital development came
into being, . .Because the construction. ealth: facilities; was financed with
public money, the quauty of servmes in them, was. & ‘concern to all interested
citizens, and there was increasing ‘demand. that these: services be of high quality.

The enactment of the social security amendments :of 1965 which:have become
popularly known as medlcare is, of course, a giant step in the direction of pro-
viding many of our citizens with an ortumty to: achieve the right of health.

The National Council of. Swemor Citizens is convinced it may take many years
to develop the best kind of comprehen programs to meet the health rights
of all .our people, but the.programs wh egin on July. 1, 1966, represent per-
haps lifegiving benefits fo millions of \ald people who- are unable to carry. the’
burden of serious illnesyunassisted..

But we cannot; totally ignore ‘the.. ealth r1ghts of those Americans who are
neither aged nor indigent. . Governm n Jmust; contmually seek to:close the gaps
in availability and- aecegsibllity of qhality’ health services for all citizens.

A program to assist yoluntary associ tions in:the eonstruction and equipping
of facilities for comprehensive gro ‘prac ice. of medicine, such as provided for
in H.R. 9256, can 1mp0rtantl§' belp in bringing good medical care toall our people.

No one today denies.the efficiency land, effectiveness of group practice in:de-
livering high quality health care. . More than 2,000 group practice organizations
exist in all States—plus.nearly 60 deéntal group;practices.; Some offer: compre-
hensive prepayment plang, others are on a fee-for-service basis...

But ones of the chiéf obs cles to the el ment of these plans has been ‘the
difficulty of securing finane ‘
structing facilities and 11
When'such financin granted under the terms of .this b111 more p1epayment,
plans will find it possible to. open up in com unities whieh: desperately need more
readily accessible high quality health care.,

The expansion of group practice fa ties w111 importantly help to direct:em-
phasis on prevention in the health pl{ s:.0of the future—and eventually help
us turn back the tide of rising health re costs,

The ready availability ofgr pfa itice fac1l1tates the education of citizens
to the advantages of preventwe measgures, learly diagnosis and treatment.. More
and more will come under treatment in the early course of their illness.

'ON' SENITOR 011112‘ N HOUSING

While: addressing itself 'to this Hou ' Subcomm’ittee the' National Council
of Senior Citizens would'also'like to eEz Tesy ity views on what it considers serious
limitations in the Housing Act of 196, We would also like to make further sug-
gestions concerning housing for the elderly.

First, we support. wholeheartedly, the President’s request for appropriation of
the full $30.million authom#ed for this|fiscal year to implement the rent supple-
ment program. ' We earnestly request th1s subcommittee to support the President
with all the strength it can 'muster inthis crucial program.

We urge removal of the Jimit 1mp0§e by the experimental portion of the rent
supplement program in the Housing |Act pr0v1d1ng that only up to 5 percent of
the funds appropriated for| rent su|ip efnents.can be used for section 202 .and
section 231 housing.

The limited funds avallable if appropriated under current authorizations would

meet only a small part of thé need among elderly residents of “202” projects who
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would be eligible in: projects financed- even-beéfore the 1965 Housing Act was
passed. ! ’ /

I Nor would'these funds meet the need in new projects under this direct loan pro-
gram which will continue to increase rapidly ‘s the new- 3 percent interest rate
enables mor:ejnd more potential sponsors to:participate in this program which
serves the neéds of the lower:middle income old ' people so well.

We urge your committee to support S. 2520 'which would enable the Depart-
ment of Housing and Urban Development to nfake direct loans covering 100 per-
cent of development cost for new or rehabilitated nursing homes to ngnprofit
groups, limited dividend corporations and- public bodies.

Provisions. of -8.. 25620 which has: been introduced by ‘Senator Harrison |J. ‘Wil-
liams of New Jersey would permit loans to beimade at a maximum interdst rate
of-3 percent and for 50-year terms: It has been estimated: that this billl would
permit nursing home charges to be reduced by as much as $30 a month in com-
parison with nursing: homes financed with FHA 282 mortgage insurance.

It is the experience of the leaders-of our clubis across America that oldery Amer-
icans require-Built-in access to health facilities and social services. - Good plan-
ning of housing developments should inelude common ‘space for senior activities—
including craft shops,’meeting rooms, and louhges. Space should also be avail-
able: for a:health center, dining room and othed facilities to reduce isolation, pro-
vide meaningful activity and stimulate good hdalth, in the retirement years.

But the members of the Housing Subcommittee know that the installation of
these vital comimon spaces tremendously incrdases the c¢ost of construction and
requires the elderly residents of the project to bear higher rental charges to meet
these costs. : ‘ 1 ‘

It is therefore our hope that the commit will provide these much-}meded
facilities under the existing nonprofit,: consuiner - cooperative and public pro-
grams in the Department of Housing and Urban. Development by institﬁting a
program of grants forthe capital cost of nécessgry related facilities such as these.
These facilities might be usged by elderly perseng in thé entire community-—not
limited only to residents of the projeet. i R ’

Frankly, theirapid@ growth of the elderly popi#lation calls for a serious research
and evaluation program into all’ aspects of sdnior ‘citizens housing. We must
learn more about the types of housing needed aid must provide adequate funds to
research such g program. We must also seek o 'provide a program of grants to
States—preferdbly administered by:the Department of Housing and Urban De-
velopment—to provide communities with the Necessary technical assistance to
evaluate and review needs ‘and plans.for housig needs for the elderly.

We-also urge thé Federal Government to make'grants to States, communities
and national nenprofit organizations for initial working capital and “seed money”
for the necessary working capital required for “élderly housing—despite the
availability’ of 100 percent development loans of mortgage insurdnce loans i

We urge that Tow interest direct loans and grants for rehabilitation in|urban
renewal areas be made available to low-incomé elderly homéowners who live in
substandard housing anywhere. Tt will benefif ‘the hedlth, safety, and comfort
of the elderly #ind help to upgrade neighborhood

The Federal Government should also make ghants to low-income elderly home-
owners forced to relocate because of governmefit action, such as urban renewal,
ete., to assist them to purchase another home if they wish. - Many elderly forced
to relocate in ‘this way now own' their homes?® mortgage free and wish to con-
tinue homeownership. ' However, the cost of a modest and suitable replacement
home is generally greater than thé proceeds rdceived in the sale of theirlﬁexist—
ing home. It should, not be difficult to. work ott a grant to cover the différence
with proper safeguards with respect:to resale, maximum cost and maximum in-
come limits, ete, i ;

i

'ALO ALTO MEDICAL CLINIC, |
i Pajo Alto, Calif., March 22, 1966.
Hon. WRIGHT PATMAN, g T;
Chairman, Banking and Currency Committee, | |
House of Representatives, : ' ‘
Washington, D.C. !
DeAR MR. PATMAN: I am writing you with gome suggestions as to theé pend-
ing legislation in regard to group practice.
I have been associated with group practice for 40 years and have| been
the head of one of the largest community oriented groups in the country, the
3

!
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Palo Alto Medical €linic.: I am certain that the only way in which medical
services can be delivered efficiently to those who need :them, in these days of
marked shortages of medical and paramedical personnel, is by the utilization of
the device of group practice, and I believf it is important to -help it in every
way.

There are two things whmh I think woul aid this. The first is to have funds
available on some sort of FHA basis to be loaned at regular interest but for long
periods so.that clinics could build their own| establishments. These loans should
be made without demanding any. equity from the group because when a group
of young doctors wants to-start-a, clinie, they ordinarily have no savings to draw
upon. - All this money would be returned inltime and there would be a minimum
of risk. of losing -any of the moxtgages T‘ e.second isito qualify groups in the
same way as corporations so wthey, too, coum withhold retirement and disability
funds. If the group could b‘ge sure it could have a tax-exempt retirement plan,
this would encourage group practice greatly. The limitations imposed by:the
Keogh amendments are so.close that.it| does not;permit a group of doctors to
set up a really adequate retirement plan. Legislation should pernmit. the group
to put as much money as it [thinks desirable into-the retirement plan they set
up. It is only fair to gne the professional man the same opportunity as the
businessman and would, in itself, be a considerable boost to group practice.

In the long run, the encouragement, of 'group. practice will.solve many of the
problems of the supply and demand of médlcal practice.

Sincerely.
RusseL:V, LEg, M.D.,
00multanz‘

oRE HOSPITAL & MEDICAL CENTER,
Bronw, N.Y., March 25, 1966,
Hon. WRIGHT*PATMAN,
Banking and ‘Curreéncy Committee,
House of Representatives,
Washington, D.C.

DEAR REPRESENTATIVE PATMAN.: I lﬁl erstand that your committee hag under
consideration at this.time the nlatter\o the development of .group practices in
the United States and the need for furthex encouraging such activities by the
provision of Federal funds. ‘

Experience elsewhere in the Umted‘ Stat s as well-a§ our own experience at
Montefiore Hospital over:the past 15 1o 70 ears with.medical practices both on
the solo fee-foi-service basis as well as group ‘practice leads us to the con-
clusion that in the interest of the public’s, health and in the interest of the
economy of our heéalth system, it is urgent that every conceivable method of
encouraging the development of. group practice should be undertaken. . I shall
address myself to the professional and hea th aspects ‘of group practice as’ well
as to the economic conmderatmns

In the past 85 years, the growth of ne knowledge in ‘the health field has
inevitably i produced specialization, and this trend, if anything, is being ac-
celerated as'a torrent of mew knowledge and new techniques become available

sion. Elghty five pqcent of the:graduates of American
medical schools are now going into specialty pracheo This, of course, is a
most wholesome and welcomed development!| for it is this extraordinary infusion
of science into medicine which extends| such hoepe to:the American people for
longer and healthier life.

Despite its promise of far! superior medical care;” specialty practice has the
serious disadvantage that it tends to| fragment the patient so that instead of
receiving all of his .care at -the hands of one physician, today his proper care
may involve two, three, or 'even more [specialists.” To- overcome this fragmenta-
tion and make easily avdilable to the patient all of the specialty services and
to bring all the specialists in contact with one another, the best-organizational
device has been group practice, where in one place the patient can receive all the
varieties of medical care which he 1equ1h'es, where the specialists, working with
one another and sharing: a single record, ‘can provide for the patient all the bene-
fits of specialty care without its disadvantage.

While we don’t usually think in these terms, all the great hospitals are in
fact group practice activities, and certplly famous-clinies such as the Mayo and
Lahey clinics are demonstratlom of the effectiveness of bringing various special-
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ties of medieinjle together in one location using one set of resources and facilities
and producing a single patient record.

Another factor -about which we are all beco-ini:ng increasingly concerned is the
matter of health care cost.. Despite the enormous increéase in our country’s pro-
ductivity, the cost of medical care services—and particularly the cost of hos-
pital services—+has outstripped any other item in the consumer index |and is
accounting for an ever-greater percentage of the gross national product. |Again,
this is a development: of ‘which we can be proud. It is the explosion ‘of science
in medicine—with new drugs, new machines, jthe involvement of physics, chem-
istry, -electronic engineers, computer specialists, and other newly developed
skills—which thas: produced the medical miricles of which we are so| justly
proud. Butmijiracles are expensive. For in-afidition to these new developments,
the modern general hospital which is the site where all these wonders are located
has also been affected by the need for ever re personnel to operate the more
complex facilities, and the pay scales of hospital efaployees which were long at
the bottom of the heap have now begun to approximiate comparable labor costs
in other industries. The result has been thht this combination of new tech-
niques and new capacities in' medicine plus njdre and higher paid hospital per-
sonnel has seen annual incredse in per diem hioSpital costs which, in our part of
the country has averaged from 8 to 10 percent, and I believe this to be true in
varying degree throughout the country. Firthermore, there .is no letup in
sight. :

This upward spiral of hospital costs has b ome of concern to those who pay
their own hospital bill'as well as to every thirddparty insurer, whether Blue Cross,
commercial ingurance companies, or local, Statg, and Federal Governments. This
concern with the matter of incréasing cost off health services, and particularly
hospital costs; lis heightened at this time becauge of the implications as medicare
and title XIX go into operation.

Because of :this growing preoccupation wi th hospital costs, a great deal of
appropriate concern has been directed to insuring: that hospital operations are
as efficient as is possible, and at the same time increasingly effective steps are
being taken to make sure that communities do'not build more hospital beds than
they need and that duplication of hospital facilities is avoided. There is develop-

ing, and should be encouraged, every opportunity for hospitals to operate
cooperatively in such economies as centralized accounting, centralized use of
computers, centralized laundries, and laboratonies and purchasing.

Despite the jappropriateness and obvious effectiveness of ‘these activities in
streamlining' the hospital-operation, the singl most' important factor haying to
do with total It;lms‘pital cost is hospital utilizatiol, ahd hospital utilization depends

in significant measure on the miethod by which'the dottor ecarries oh his practice.

The decision|to hospitalize thie patient variesjin individualinstances from being
obvious. ‘and ‘eéssential to other situations where it reptesents a doctor? judg-
ment which can bé readily affected by ‘the capabilities available to him fbr con-
sultation, diagnosis, and trestment on:an ambulatory basis. It has been re-
pedtedly demonstrated that when a doctor and patient have readily available to
them extensive ambulatory diagnostic and tredtment services in a group practice
unit, hospital ‘utilization is significantly dimi " i
rendered unnecessary and many hospitalizati ’
the extensve group practicé ‘activity represent ed by the hospital insurance pro-
gram of Greatér New York, Hospitalization is’ t least 20-percent less than com-
pardble hospitalization for: & matched populatioh’

At Montefiorp Héspital,'we have a medical droup practice unit which h
in operation for more than 17 years. At thid time, we have approximately 50
salaried physi¢ians, full time or part time, pRoviding total medical care|in the
home, office, and hespital for more than 32, people. The inpatient hospital
use of the people who'are cared for by:the group is 20-percent less than would be
expected for the same group if it were caredifor by other methods of doctors’
practice. A 20-percent—or even a 10-percent—tcut in hospital days in New York
City alone represents tens of millions. of dollaps'in payment for hospital ecare.

While the annual hospital operating costs which communities could save by
cutting down inpatient hospital utilization by 10 to 20 percent is reason e¢nough
to push the development of group practice, there are, of course, other positive
consequences of such a development. = The growth of our population and increas-
ing demand for hospital services will surely fequire additional construction of
hospital beds. | The broad institution of group Practice clearly makes the number

‘ |
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of hospital beds which 4 community needs smaller than is the case otherwise,
and there would, therefore, be a great saving in the very expensive capital
funding  involved in the:creation of new hospital beds. A new hospital, -once
it is in operation—whether |fully oceupied or not—becomes a fiscal drain on
the community, and what nq‘ay be even more:serious; it creates a demand for
those health professionals who .are already in desperately short supply, pri-
marily physicians and nurses. b

Group practice is a much more economical method of practice for -physicians,
Instead of each of the 18 or 20 i‘nte;"n sts in our medical group having an in-
efficienctly operated office. with an individual laboratory, X-ray and fluoroscopic,
machine in each office nsed part time| an inefficiently utilized secretary and
receptionist, etc., by working tog.ethe:{ in one ‘area; 2.fluoroscopic machines can
serve not only the 18 or 20 internists, but the other doctors within the group
as well. :

These virtues of group.practice are not newly discovered, but with the advent
of medicare, where 19" million older || mericans, who: have a greater medical
need than the rest of the population, will now be able to have their hospital
care and doctor’s care financed, it is incumpent upon us to examine and encour-
age every device which will jassure patients the services they require with the
minimum use of. the ‘expensive inpatient| hospital service and by the most
effective ‘methods of providing doctor services.

It is clearthat.the hospital will'more and more bethe center of medical care—
it will become more complex and costly. Iff we are to have a health system high
in quality and economical in- operation, we ‘must,. therefore, use the hospital
bed more carefully than we have heretofore, always, of course, the patient’s needs
being primary. |

To insure quality and economy, we| must figuratively narrow the entrance to
the hospital and broaden the exit. ' Since the hospital entrance lies in medical
practice, group practice must be. encouraged because it is the - sound way to
integrate specialty services, it produces high-quality care, and minimizes hos-
pital:use, The hospital ,exi% can be|broadened by extensive use or organized -
home ‘care and by an adequate nursing home establishment-in this country.

There is no question that in ‘addition| to the fiscal considerations, the patient
is much better served by the arrangements suggested rather than by occupying.,
a hospital bed he really doésnit need. | |

I.would be pleased to meet with you and-your committee if you would deem
that to-be of use to you in'your deliberations.

Sincerely, i :
[ARTIN CHERKASKEY, M.D., Director.

AN | OSTEOPATHIQ ASSOCIATION,
ON FEDERAL HEALTH PROGRAMS,
¢ Washington, D.C., April 5, 1966.
Hon. WILLIAM A. BARRETT, ‘ i
Chairman, Subcommittce on| Housing, House Commitiee on Banking and Cur-
rency, Rayburn House Office Building, Washifington, D.C.

DEAR MR. CHAIRMAN i The American Osteopathic Assoeiation respectfully re:
quests that H.R. 9256, a bill to amend the National Housing Act to provide
mortgage insurance and authorize direct. loans by the Housing and Home Fi-
nance Administrator, to-help finance the. cost of constructing and equipping fa-
cilities for the group practice of medicine lgr dentistry, be amended by inserting
the words “or surgery’™ after the word “mé licine” in line 3, page 10, so that the
definition of group practice facility will read as follows :

“(2) 'The term ‘group practice facility’ meany a facility in a State for the pro-
vision of preventive, diagnostic, and treatment services to ambulatory patients
(in ‘which. patient care is under the professional supervision of persons licensed
to practice medicine or sm-gﬁry in: the State or, in the case of dental diagnosis

- or treatment, under the professional superyvision of persons licensed to practice
dentistry inthe State) and which is primarily for the provision of such health
services by a medical or dental group.”| (Itdlic supplied.)

The purpose .of the amendment is to assure eligibility for participation of
group practice facilities in whieh patient care is under the professional super-
vision of doctors of osteopathy whose }li‘ ense to practice includes surgery. - Doc-
tors of osteopathy are so licensed in 39 States and the District of Columbia.

60-878—66—pt. 2——34 l ‘ '
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The proposed amendment comports with thé language employed in the defini-
tion of medical or dental group on page 10 as follows:

“(8) {The term ‘medical or déntal group’ mean§ a partnership or otheF asso-
ciation or group of persons licensed to: plactlce medicine or surgery in the State,
or of persons licensed to practice dentistry in the State, or of both, who, as their
principal professwnal activity and as a group responsibility, engage or | under-
take to engdge in the coordinated practice of|their profession primarily in one
or more group practice: facilitiés, and who (ip this conniection) share common
overhead expehses (if and to thé extent suchlexpenses are paid by members of
the group), medical and other records, and subistanitial portions of the equipment
and the professional, technical, and administrgtive staffs, and which partnership
or ‘association or-group is composed of at leagdt such professional personnel and
makeé available at least such health services 4§ may be provided in regulations
prescribed under this title.” (Italic supplied.).

The attached extract from Health Manpowet Source Book, Section 14, Medical
Specialists; ‘Publie Health Service Publication No. 263, whuh refers to doctors
of osteopathy as physicians (D. 0O.), shows ag of 1962 the type of practice and
type of specialty of physicians' (M.D.) and pHysicians (D.0.), and summarizes
the number oﬁ full- and part—tlme speciahst‘ for medical and for oqteopathlc
physicians. ~. | |

Incomplete returns reported in a Statisticall Study of the Osteopathic Profes-
sion, complled by ‘the American Osteopathic Agsociation, show that, as of Decem-
ber 31, 1964, there were 1,261 in small partnership ‘and 470 in group practice.
The nuimber ncreasing and the 'benéfits of H.R. 9256 should provide additional
stimulus. i ;

Sincerely yours,
LAWRENOE L. GOURLEY
‘ ] . . Legal Counsel.
PHYSIGTANS (M.p.- AND D.0))

The total supply of physician manpower i’ the United States, Puerto Rico,
and other U.S. outlying areas numbered almpst 274,000 physicians (M and
D.0.) in mid 2. ~Included in this total werp ‘about 259,000 physicians (M.D.)
and some 14,700 physicians (D.0.). These pumbers: are based.on individual
physician:‘pun¢heards supplied by the American- Medical Association and the
Américan Osteopathic Association to the Public Health Service. ' All interns and
residents in training programs are included Whether, United ‘States, Canadian,
or foreign doctors: !

The 1962 ratio is. 144.7 physicians (M.D. and D.0.) per 100,000 population,
about the same as in 1940. Thig ratio is above the 1931 level of 136 and below
the 1949 level of 146.8 (table 17).

TABLE 17.—Number of physicians (M.D. and D.O.) and physician- poml?atlon
ratios, 1J31—(‘2

50 States, District of
48 States and Djstrict of (‘olumbm Columbia, Puerto Rico,
and outlymg areas.

1949 1960

Population, including Armed Torces 3
abroad (in thousands, as of July 1) , 146 132,122
e
191,043
178 643
»12 400

Physicians per 100,000 population. 144. 6

Physicians (M.D.). : 135.2 138.3 136.4
Physicians (D.0.)- 9.4 8.5 .8

1 Ineludes all interns and residents in training programs;'s bles 1:to 3 for adjustment.

2 Estimates for 1981-49 based on numbers surviving from all [2/0.’s graduated from U:S. schools; latm data
based on individual physician punchcards provided by the A .leucan Osteopathic Association to the Public
Health Service as'of Dec. 31, 1959, and 1961. !
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3-TYPE! ‘ 1L A

¢ of  the "phy}stl"}z‘ia‘ werein private practice. ' For
medieal doetors: the 1 @.pox‘ition in: privite practice was two-thirds; for osteo-
pathie doctors, morethan three-fourths, « | 4 Tal 3
-About 14 percent; of :the physicians| were .in’ other' full:time practice in hos-
pitals, teaching, administration; reseanch, preventive medicine, or TFederal sery-
ice.. Relatively more of the medical t anjof the osteopathic physi¢ians were in
i)

these other forms of practice..

About+14 percent'of the: physicians e in training programs; as interns or
residents. - Relatively moreé of thé medical than of-the os eopathic physicians
were.in ttaining programs. . s i ; iy : . .

About 5 percent of the physicians were|retired: or not i practice.  For medi-
cal doctors the proportion way b pércent; although there aré large numbers in the
older age groups who gee’ few patients or-‘osteopathic physieians the propor:
tion wag higher, 7 percent (t‘able“ 18), i g

: Number; of physicians™ |- Percent of physicians
Type of practice § s i

o Y . Total | M\D. | D

Estimated total; 78377 105.|:14,665 | 100.0 | :100,0 {. :.100.0
Private practice:

# Full-time: specialist:
Part-time:spoecialists
General practitioners._.
Full-time manipulative

Other full-time practice !
Training programs 2.
Retired, not in pract
Practice not:reported.

5

1
4

8.5
4.8
6.1
81
3.6
5. 6
7.4
5.9

D2

et gt

POt ad e
€O O = Ot i SO 00

1 Includes non-Federal phiysicians in ho§pital, teaching, administration, research and preventive medicine
and Federal physicians in all types-of Pracmce other|than training programs.
ZIncludess all intérns and residents 1 training: rTgrams; see tables 1-3°for adjustment.

TYPE dF ISPECIALTY

About 131,000 or 48 percent of the pfl sicians weré classified as full-time
specialists. * For medical doctors thel propottion was 50 percent, including
specialists in ‘clinical practice and ‘t:l‘er forms. TFor osteopathic ‘doctors the
proportion was only 9 percént, l»imited}‘olthorse in privatepractice. ’

The largest humbers of specialists’ (nearly 60,000) were in surgical specialties.
Those in the medical specialties numbered 42,000, The group of “other special-
ties,” including pathology, physiatrics, preventive medicine; and radiology had
17,000 full-time specialists, while psyehiatry and neurology had the remaining
12,000 (table 19). ‘ |
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Estimdtéd‘total -

Full-time spe(nalists'
Medical specialities. .
Surgical speocialities:
Psychiatry angd neur
Other specmlitie;;

Part-tiine specialistst .

General practitione

.. Full:time manipuls ve

Retired, not'in practice

Practicé not reporte

e

SUNOOR,  OtE
CRIHWOON RS

.

1 Specialists are those in priva.te practiee only.
2'Includes all mtems and resuients in trammg programs.’

PHYSIOIANS (MG D. AND D.0.)

The number of full- ‘and part-time speclahsts n each type of specialty is sum-
marized in table 20 for medical .and for ostéopathic physicians. - Oste pathie
physicians accounted for 1 percent of the 131, -full-time»specialists but asl much
as 14 percent-of the 15,000 part -time specialists. o I+

The choice of specislty is: someWhat differen betWeen the two; ats shown by the
proportion in ezich specialty field :

tne specialists - | Part-time spetialists
-Type of specialty ) ;

M.D.

: All specialties
Medical specialties. ..o commmiceneee il

Dermatology.
Internal med
Pediatrics.

Surgical specialties

Anesthesmlogm
Obstetrics:gynecology.
Ophthalmology- otolaryngology
Surgery !

Urology---

Psychiatry-neurology

Other specialties

1 And related specialties.

1
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Among the full-time specialists, relatwe‘lv more of thé osteopathic physicians
were in the surgical specialties, partl ularly in anesthesiology and in ophthal-
mology-otolaryngology. Relatively more of the medical physicians were in the
medical specialties, primarily in 1nter1 al medicine.

TABLE 20.—Number of fu?l—twne cmd pm‘t-hme specialists, by type of specially,
62

;B‘u,ll-ti e specialists - Part-time specialists
Type of speclalty | ! : !

Total M.D. D.O.

All specialists. - ... ... A ‘ , 2 15,068 | 12,899 32,169
Medical specialties.. ... i.... ‘ - 3,507 3,044 463

Dermatology i 270 247 23
Internal medmme and subspecialtle |
Allergy | | 231
i 457
" Gastroenterology. 1 -0 95
Internal medicine 2 1 1,241
Pulmonary diseases. 0 261
Pediatrics 10 55 962

Surgical specialties | B9,607 | [58,818 | 9,786

Anesthesiology : 5,691 1 136 1,015:
Colon:and rectal surgery (proctology) .. 714 1 654, 60 514
‘GGeneral surgery 18, 91, i 284 4,886
Neurologica. surger 1,2 2 S8 14
Obstetrics and gynecology .. 11, 76/ 86 2,219
Ophthalmology. i 48

Otolaryngology

Orthopedic surgery.

Plastie surgery:. _

Thoraeic surgery..

Urology

Psychiatry-and neurology - .

Psychiatr
Neurology:

Other specialties_..i....:l._... AT )

“Administrative. medicine ..
Pathology - -
Physical medicine and rehabilit
Preventive medicine:
Aviation medicine_ .
. General preventive medlcine-
" Occupational medxcine L
Public healt, : 0
Radiology. 6 410 887

‘IIncludes 99,595 in private practice and 30,243 in othet forms of practice (except training programs).
21In clinical practice only. | L
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{
CIry iAND CoUNTY OF DENVER,
OFFICE OF THE NIAYOR
Denver, Oolo., April 22, r96‘6‘.

Hon., WiLLIAM A. BARRETT,
Chairman, Housing Subcommittee, House Banlking and Currency Committee, Rdy-
burn Building; Washington, D:C. i

DeAR CONGRESSMAN BARRETT : In response tdthe:question asked by Mrs.| Dwyer
at line 17, page 1080, of the transcrlpt taken §it the Barrett subcommittee hear-
ing on:March n5 1966, the folloWing is submitted :

Total cost of financing 10 square miles of . P tte Valley as city
demonstration project over 20 years
Divided as follows:
Local private investment
Local city investment.. 85, 600, 0600
State investment____ 9, 750, 000
Federal investment._. 149, 500, 000
Miscellaneous - (including Metropohtan
College, sports center, channel unpvove-
223,400, 000
5-year prograni cost.
Divided'as follow: (I :
Clty..1 12,189, 726
’ 228 418
25; 466, 386 ¢
Metropolitan College (1st phase) S8, 836 466

1 Does fiot includé private investment.

ratios for: Federal-local mLtching
funds, -including urban renewal, hlghways, opén Space ‘and beautification,.

The city demonstration program I propose ig in the area of the June 16, 1965,
flood, which caused more than $§300 million damage. My estimated figures are
predicated on. the installation of adequate flogd control, including the Chatfield
and Mount Carbon Dams, but constructlon 'cgsts. for thgse prOJects are not in-

Cordiall yougs,, :
o ; s Tom: CURRIGAN; Mayor.

1TYAND COUNTY OF DENVER,
TSR i De"r‘wer, Colo., Ap?ri'l 21,.1966.
Hon. WILLiAM B: WIDNALL, ; ‘
House of Representatwes,
Subcommiittee on Housing.of the B(mkmy and C‘urrency Conunittee,”
Washington, D.C. ;

DEAR .CONGRESSMAN WIDNALL Thank you f A T you_r.,letter of April 12.;3At the
tlme of the Housmg Subcommlttee hearmg you

1nsert10n in the record. I-am happy to answer the questions which you have
submitted, and I smcerely hope they W111 be of help to.you and other members of

I will set forth your questions and my answ_y T in the same order as you have
presented them-to me. }

1. Questionis—Concerning the 1964 Denver bond election, was the urban renewal
proposal defeated? “What was the vote? :

Answer—Yes, the urban renewal bond issue} proposal was defeated. The vote
was—ifor; 29,344 ; agamst, 34,300..

2. Question. ~—It is my understandmg that ithe bond issue before the|voters
offered them: the opportunity to raise funds fdr the local one-thitd share of the
Denver skyliné preject. Why has the skylme project been continued in face of
the refusal of the bond issuefunds?

Answer.—'Tq¢ give a compléte answer to thifd 'uestion you should:have the eom-
plete information concerning the wording céntained in-the ordinance| which
authorized the bond ‘issue election. Section 3-of Ordmance No. 180, Series of
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be voted upon : | p
“SrEorIoN 3. That the official ballo n ‘the automatic voting machines shall

show the nature of the* questlons to “t)e voted on, ag aforesaid, and the voting

machines tsed: at said -election shall carxﬁ"% the following designation clauses,

1964, as adopted by the City Council ijDenver read as follows for the issues to

which clauses shall be the submission clauses, and edch qualified elector voting
at said election and desirous of voting fb or against the following' questions
shall indicate his choice by depressing the appropriate counter of the votmg
machine which mdlcates the word ‘For’ or ‘the word ‘Against’:

| First uestwn » '
“For the Bonds L Against the Bonds
“City Hall | | '$3,000,000.00

: “Second Qu stwn
“For the Bonds | ‘ ‘ - Against the Bonds
“City Shops SyTte $2,000,000.00

“T'hirg Question ‘
“For the Bonds Against the Bonds
“Community and Convention Center $11,450,000.00

“Fourth Qu stion .
“For the Bonds . Against the Bonds
“General and Emergentby Hospital $9 000,000

: “Pifth Q ' )
“For the Bonds gl - Against 'the Bonds
Lt 4Hall of Jrustice Oo lox: 14§ i

. “Harvard Gleh Fio ejb ontrol $23 ’000 00

_ “Sevent Question. . ! , :
“For' the Bonds ‘ ‘ Against the Bonds
“Juvenile Hall Improvements and Additlons - $750,000.00 .

: “Bighth' Qu#stion
“Tor the: Bonds : Against the Bonds
*Parks and Recreation j! Faéllitles 81 000,000 00

“Tror:the Bonds f . .o.% . Against the Bonds

ik ‘“Nm i[5 Questwn ; e :
“For the Bond‘s i i ; Agalnst the Bonds
R “Streeﬁ Reconsttuctio . /$600,000.00

. Lo e Gl “Tenth Qu stion :
“For the Bonds Against the Bonds
. : “Urban Renewa $8 000,000.00"

Section 7:of the ordinance set forth how theé notice of bond election should
be worded: ' The portion of the noi e pertalnmg to urban renewal read as
follows : |
- “SEcTION 7. That the Elestion Commls%lbn ‘and:the Clerk and Recorder of the
City and County ‘of Denver shall give public notice of the’ submission ‘of such
guestions at said eleéction, which notice shall be published in the same:manner
and for the same‘time as required by law for the givingiof notice of regular elec-
tions; and: ghall be:in substantlally the follomng foun

“Norton or’ Boxp: Hrrorton To Be HELD ON TUEsmY JuNE 80, 1964

“NoTICE 18; HEREBY ' GIVE] that punsuan to Ordman'e No. 130, Series of 1964
of the Qity .and County of Denver, wppr ved the 4th day of May; 1964, at a
special -election, to: be held;ineach electib precinet; the City -and County of
Denver on.Tuesday, the 30th day of; ne,\ 1964; 1 e.shall be submitted to.:the
vote of such. of:the qualified:elec the: City and County of Denver as shall,
in:the year: next, preceding- sueh; ele ion,: have pald. a pxopeltv tax: therein,: the
following questlons v BEsan ; ; :

* *
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“Tenth Question |
“URBAN RENEWAL i 3

“Shall the Gouneil of the City and County of Denver, by virtue of the d{'thomty
‘vested in it by the Constitution of the State ¢f Colorado and the Charter of the
City and County of Denyer, authorize the lssuance of the general obligation
bonds of the (fity and County. of Denver in thg principal amount of $8,000,000.00
(to be supplemented by federal funds in the timated amount of $18,000,000.00),
or so much thereof as may. be necessary, to bé payable from general ad valorem
taxes which may be levied without limitation of rate or amount on all the tax-
able property within the C1ty and County of Denver for the purpose of providing
funds: to defrdy in whole or in part. the cost of municipal urban renewal, all as
set forth and in accordance with the recitals of Ordinance No. 130, Series of
1964, such bonds to bear interest at a rate no& excgeding four per centum (49%)
per annum, to be subject to prior redemption at the option of the City and
County of Denver at or above par and acerudd interest to the redemption date,
on and after:a date not later than ten years from the date thereof, and to
mature serially over a petriod of hot exceedi thirty years?”’ |

You will note that this ordinance did not najme specific urban renewal projects
nor did it indigate the skyline project by name.

Through studies conducted as a part of ou commumty renewal program we
had determined a number of areds which werp in need of urban renewal| action.
A business and eivic leader organization knowh as the Downtown Denver Master
Plan Committee, financed chiefly by private funds donated by downtown busi-
nessmen, prépared a report entitled “Developmient Guide for Downtown Den
This report strongly recommended that an urban renewal project be carried out
in thearea subsequently designated as the skyline project.

. On January 28, 1964, the Board of Commigsioners of the Denver Urban Re-
newal Authority adopted a reselution designgfitig the skyline project area and .
authorizing :an -application to :the Housing gnd Home Finhance Agency - (now
Housing and Urban Developmetit): ‘for ‘a- sufvey and planmng advance. The
eity conneil apbroved the:application on February 2

When the bond issueé o xiance wag being ‘Hrépared prxor to the June 30 elec-
tion, the board of commissioners -of the authority was askéd if it wished to
have urban renewal included as one of the 10 proposals.  The board indicated its
concern that ‘Hio specmc urban renewal plans had been completed for additional
areas and that it would be difficult to relate specific costs fo special projects.
However, the board recommended to the mggyoer and city council that| urban
renewal be placed.on the bond issue ballot.

The urban repewalsauthority, the Downtewn Denver Master Plan Committee,
the Downtown; Denver Improvement Association, .city council, and other/|groups
concerned .with: the blighted condition of Dejiver's lower downtown ar&a rec-
ognized the need for proceeding with the sunvey and .planning for the skyline
project. When the people failed to suppert dgsuance of bonds for urban
renewal as weu as a new city hall, a city shops system, and-the hall of justice
complex, th same. groups supported the reécommendation that the authority
proceed with' planning:. o

I did not regard the rejection of the bond: issfie a§ a vote against the principles
of urban remewal. It is my understanding that Congress ;authorized| urban
renewal survey -and planning funds:to permitieities to prepare plans for -urban
renewal projects where the ‘elimination of physical and economic bl ight  is
necessary. The urban remewal. authority, city council, and I have a responsi-
bility to bring .about redevelopment of the blighted areas:. I do. not beli¢ve the
rejection of .the bond issue for urban renewal was an indication by: the| people
that they did mot ‘wish 'to improve their ecity aifid.make it a better place in which
to live. It is for this'reason we continued ith-the planning of ithe skyline
project as well as other urban renewal pro;;ects I

(

city ‘shop system, 'a ‘hall ‘of justice (’-omplex VH( b’an renewal The people
of Denver, as & whole, are proud of thei jand have supported programs for
its improvememt They have also show: theiﬁv’ ‘dstiteness in: financial matters.
It is my -opinion ‘they were reluctant: to -authorize the expenditure of| funds
for projects for:which there were no definite plahs.
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4.  Question~O0f the.10proposals. OJ] enver bond iSsues, was urban renewal
the only one defeated that involved Federal help? - . :
g —Yes: All of the 10 quiestions s“E}t forth in-thée bond issue election.

. uged the terpn:*x ¥ * for tm putpose of providing funds in whole
or in part the costs of . * * ¥ ¥ : : : 2

It was anticipated that some of ‘the programs would involve Federal help.
We expect to use Hill-Harris Act assista (T} in ‘the:development. of . the general
and emnergency hogpital.: Where pos 1é; 'we algo expeet to use appropriate
Federal assistance in'the parks and r ation facilitieg development
We are not aware of any Federal help N rould-have been availab

. in the construction of e¢ity hall, city shops system, and the hall of “justice.

5. Question.—Is your position one that ith people-of Denver are going to have
urban renewal projects whether they approve of them or mot? :

Answer.—As mayor of Denver I ha fieI,a, sworn responsibility to:work for the
constant. improvement of the city of Dé‘n; r, - Slums and blight can be prevented
through coordinated programs of planning| improved: public services, code en-
forcement and neighborhood conserv ion./| The best way to eliminate existing
slums and blight is through well—plamie and executed uirban renewal programs.
As mayor of Denver T have.a major ‘eiponsibilivty for the planning and execu-
tion of programs for community improvement using the most effective tools
at my disposal: - Urban renéwal has already: proven to be.a very . effectiver tool
for thispu : X bk o A i

6. Que v=Do: you plan toput j,h matter of apptoval of urban renewal
projects to a vote,of thé people &
renewal projects up to this ti ‘were. an;l of these 'sibmitted to a vote of the

people? " If mot, how wére they approved? |

Answer—Under the Colorado urba ;
nating and approving urban ren:ewale ojects rests’ with the Board of Commis-
sioners of the Denver Urban Renewal Authority, the elected city council, and
the mayor. - If it is necessary to.finance future urban renewal projects by the
issuance of bonds, the guestion will undoubtedly be put: to a vote of the people.
The only election held on urban re lewal imatters has been the bond issue of
June 1964. The projects were approved by majority vote of city council and
by the mayor in-accordance with' the requirements -of the Colorado: urban
renewal law. SR :

7. Question.—Are you against all elEer nda on urban. renewal projects?

ﬂt'en‘ wsi,l*law the responsibility for desig-

Answer.—No. The June 1964 bond issue covering 10 items, one of which in-
cluded urban renewal, was formulated by me and:placed before the people
with the strong support of my administration. = As T have stated in my angwer
to question 6 above, I believe that some future urban renewal projects- will
require a bond election.

8. Question.—What is the currenﬂ \gttatws of ‘your operating urban renewal
projects? For how many have you obtained private developers to the point of
formalizing their operations by contract? |

Answer.—Denver has 4 projects in exec‘[u:tion, i.e., under loan and grant con-
tracts with the Urban Renewal Administration: = In one of these we are in the
process of acquiring property and hh?%e not offered any land for sale. In: the
other 3 projects we have awarded and are negotiating redevelopment contracts
with 17 firms or ihdividuals- comprising |a total: private construction cost of
$10,098,000. ! ‘ :

9. Question.—If Denver's chances“oﬁ obtaining future urban renewal aid in
the form of new projects are jeopal“d zed by ‘the priorities ‘established by the
city demonstration program, would you still advocate the establishment of the
latter program? T

Answer.—No. -As I stated at the t}imé of my testimony before the Housing

Subcommittee, I am” well aware of ‘t e demands againgst the Federal Govern-
ment’s resources in-light of the Vietnam situation.. I believe we have primary
responsibilities to carry out those |pr ts which are now in planning and
execution. I am hopeful that some fu will be made available for the cities
“demonstration program without jeopar g the exigting urban rengwal program,
1 hope that. these answers will béj satisgfactory for your purpose.
Sincerely yours, | :

ToMm CURRIGAN, Mayor.
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